

## JOINT EVALUATION OF EMPLOYMENT GUARANTEE SCHEME OF MAHARASHTRA

## STATUS REPORT-TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

PROGRAMME EVALUATION ORGANISATION | DIRECTORATE OF ECONOMICS AND STATISTICS PLANNING COMMISSION. GOVERNMENT OF MAHARASHTRA GOVERNMENT OF INDIA BOMBAY

## JOINT EVALUATION OF EMPLOYMENT GUARANTEE SCHEME OF MAHARASHTRA

## THIRD PAPER

## CURRENT STATUS REPORT ON EMPLOYMENT GUARANTEE SCHEME-NOVEMBER 1976

TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

PROGRAMME EVALUATION ORGANISATION PLANNING COMMISSION GOVERNMENT OF INDIA DIRECTORATE OF ECONOMICS AND STATISTICS GOVERNMENT OF MAHARASHTRA BOMBAY

OCTOBER 1977

## FOREWORD

The Employment Guarantee Scheme (EGS) has been in operation in Maharashtra State from the year 1972-73. The Planning Commission undertook an evaluation of the working of the Scheme jointly by the Programme Evaluation Organisation and the Government of Maharashtra. The field work of this Study is to last uppo March, 1978 and filed report thereon may be available in 1979. Stiri R. K. Dar, former Joint Sceretary (PEO) had, in the meanwhile, paintskingly prepared three Papers as follows:--

(a) First Paper—Field Report on the Implementation of the EGS in 2 Talukas of Sholapur District (January, 1976).

(b) Second Paper-State Level Information on the Employment Guarantee Scheme in Maharashtra State (August, 1976).

(c) Third Paper-Current Status Report on Employment Gurantee Scheme, November 1976.

These are being published in two volumes; the first volume containing First, Second and Third Papers and the Second Volume containing Taluka level Notes.

It is hoped that public discussion of these papers would be helpful in the framing of employment schemes in the country in future.

New Delhi 15 October 1977.

S. M. SHAH, Chief, Programme Evaluation Organisation

## PREFACE

Field work for the Joint Evaluation of the Employment Guarantee Scheme was started in May 1976. Arising out of the information gathered since then, and deliberations at a Workshop held at Nashik from December 5-7, 1976, this Paper has been prepared which reviews the Current Status of Employment Guarantee Scheme. Needless to say, all the data collected has not yet been finalised and the present Document is to be read as a Working Paper.

2. In addition to the thorough and careful work done by the Field Teams placed in the 8 tabukas by the Directorate of Economics & Statistics, Maharashtra, which alone has enabled this Document to be attempted, my particular thanks are due to the Joint Director, DES Shit Koundinya whose technical competence and perseverance have sustained this Study since the inception, Sri B. B. Mhapankar. and Sri R. R. Tathod, the Regional Deputy Directors of Bombay and Nagpur and Sri N. V. Bhandarkar, District Statistical Officer, Nashik who willingly participated in the detailed work done at Nashik, often without warning, showed examplary capacities in organising a mass of data and are to be heartly thanked for their endeavours.

3. Collectors, Nashik, Bhir, Solapur and Bhandara and implementing officers who have given unstanted cooperation in the continuing Study are also to be thanked for enabling to go forward. Collector, Nashik and his excellent team of officers (especially Sri N. G. Karnik, Dy. Collector) who provided a great deal of infrastructure support for the Workshop, including a team of typiss and other staff who tackled the voluminous material in record time and got it cyclostyled much ahead of the anticipated time, deserve special thanks on behalf of the Joint Evaluation Team. But for the willing support given by all concerned, the present Paper would not have appeared, at this stage.

4. This Paper has been discussed with Shri Y. Subramanian, Special Secretary (Planning), Maharashtra, under whose inspiring overall guidance the Joint Evaluation is being conducted.

5. It is hoped that the information as well as the analysis contained in this Report would be of value to the State Government and to the Government of India.

December 8, 1976 Camp : Nashik R. K. DAR, Chief, Programme Evaluation Organisation

#### CURRENT STATUS REPORT ON EMPLOYMENT GUARANTEE SCHEME, NOVEMBER 1976 TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

				CC	INTE	NTS						
												Page
Nashik District :	1. Baglan											1
	2. Kalvan								,	,		15
Sholapur District :	3. Barshi											35
	4. Karmala		,								,	59
Bhir District :	5. Georai											78
	<ol><li>Ambejogai</li></ol>	•		·	·	;		•			•	103
Bhandara District :	7. Salekasa											127
	8. Sakoli	•	•		•				·			143

TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR (NASHIK DISTRICT) BAGLAN

CONTENTS				Page
I. TALUKA LEVEL NOTES				1
II. SUPPORTING TABLES				
(i) Blue Print Tables				
1. All works in Taluka list/in Progress				4
2. All works not started/temporarily stopped/abondoned/completed.				4
3. Revision of estimates of selected works				5
4. Sources of EGS works and costs of EGS component				5
<ul> <li>(ii) Information compiled for selected works (detailes so far a vailable for 6 selected works)</li> </ul>				
5. Pattern of total expenditure				6
6. Pattern of monthly attendance				6
7. (1) Employment, by sources of workers, on Girna Left Bank Canal				7
(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages carned per day, on above work.				7
8. (i) Employment, by sources of workers on Percolation Tank at Brahmang: on .				7
<ul><li>(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages carned per day, on above work.</li></ul>	•	•	•	8
<ol><li>Employment by sources of workers on Percolation Tank at Kanohanc</li></ol>	•	•	•	8
<ul> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned per day on above work.</li> </ul>	·		•	8
10. (i) Employment, by sources of workers on Percolation Tank at Manjwad.	•	•	•	9
<ul> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work.</li> </ul>	. •	•	•	9
<ol> <li>(i) Employment, by sources of workers; on Road work at Salher Wagh, mbe Roa.</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work</li> </ol>	d		•	9
	•	•	•	10
III. WORK-WISE OBSERVATIONS FOR 15 SELECTED WORKS (INCLUDING 5 VISI	TED	WOR	(S)	
List of Selected works		•	•	10
Observations				11

## PART I

#### TALUKA LEVEL NOTE

1. Socio-Economic chatacteristics of Boglan Taluka (District : Nashik)

Baglan tahka, with 1,616 Sq. Km. of area spread over 150 'ullages and one town, and with 1,97 lakh population, accounts for 10.3% of area and 8.3% of population of Nashik district. Out of the population of 1.97 lakhs, as per 1971 Cansus, 0.78 lakhs (37,1%) were workers. Out of these, workers, 0.30 lakhs were cultivators and 0.33 lakhs were agricultural labourers. Baglan is the only tahsil in Nashik district, where the number of cultivators is less than the number of agricultural labourers. Out of the total population of 1.97 lakhs, the scheduled catse population was only 0.07 lakhs, but the scheduled tribes population was much more, at 0.38 lakhs.

2. With 86% of working population dependent, directly or indirectly on agriculture, the cropping pattern of the taluka determines the economic condi tion of the vast majority of inhabitants. Out of the total geographical area of 1.62 lakh hectares, net cropped area was 0.69 lakh hectares in 1973-74, and about 0.22 lakhs hectares were current and other about 0.22 lakts nectares were current and other fallows in the same year. Gross cropped area was 0.80 lakth hectares. Important crops in the taluka are Bajra (0.38 lakth hectares), pulses (0.13 lakth hectares), sugarcane (0.04 lakth hectares) and ground-nut (0.11 lakth hectares). Area cropped more than once was 0.11 lakts hectares, i.e. 16% of net cropp-et, area public is biols force for this chirter. Net ed area which is high figure for this district. Net irrigated area in 1973-74 was 7,617 hectares, for which the important sources were (a) Wells (5,635 hectares) and (b) Govt, canals (1,810 hectares). There were 5,528 wells and 22 Minor Irrigation works in use in 1973-74. Out of these 22 minor irrigation works, 20 were Percolation tanks, which did not give works, 20 were Percolation tanks, which did not give direct irrigation but helped to increase the water level of irrigation wells. At present, the taluka gets irrigation from Chankapur Medium Project (located in Kalwan), having an irrigation potential of 5,190 hectares (shared by Baglan and Malegaon talukas). The taluka will get the benefits from Kelzar and Haranbari Melium Project. The Projects are likely to be completed in 1977 and 1981 respectively. The taluka has already started getting benefits from Dasane M.I. tank from 1973, with potential of 419 hectares. The works of minor irrigation tanks at Shemali, Pathawe and Talvade Bhamer are also in Shemali, Pathawe and Lavade bilance are as a progress under Plan Schemes. The total irrigation potential of these works is 979 hectares. The full benefits of these projects will be available in near-future, viz. Shemali in 1976-77 with potential 286 Houre, viz. Sneman in 19/0-7/ with potential 280 hectares, Pathowe in 1977-78 with irrigation poten-tial of 349 hectares, and Talwade Bhamer in 1978-79 with potential 344 hectares. The work of Jakhod M.1. tank has just been started for unskilled portion under Employment Guarantee Scheme, with an ultimate potential of 623 hectares. The important rivers flowing in the taluka are Giran, Mosam, Aram and Punad, However, only Giran and Mosam are perennial and are used for irrigation purposes.

3. The normal rainfall in the taluka is 553 mm. During 1975, there were 24 rain days, spread over sis months from May to October and the total rainfall was 320 mm. There is considerable variation between rainfall in the western and the eastern parts of the Taluka, which has a marked scarcity, rainshadow area in the eastern portion. Rainfall gauges are installed in different parts of the Taluka under control of different departments.

4. The figures of rainfall in the last 10 years are given below :---

Ycar			No. c	of rain-	Total
	 	 	days		rainfall (mm)
1966				58	322
1967				47	516
1968				47	522
1969				55	817
1970				68	457
1971				42	438
1972				18	200
1973				28	403
1974				23	241
1975				24	320

5. The precariousness of monscon will be seen from the fact that out of 152 villages in Bagian tabla, in the last 10 years one village suffered from scarcity four times, 12 villages suffered throte, 87 villages were affected twice and 51 villages suffered once. Tablaka figures of expendiume on scarcity relief works in 1972-73 was Rs. 72.39 lakhs. In 1974-75 though scarcity conditions prevailed in 126 villages our grant Guarantee Scheme works were taken up and expenditure on 55 Employment Guarantee Scheme works amounted to Rs. 97.0 lakhs.

6. The important agricultural products marketed in the taluka during 1974-75 are Cotton (Rs. 80 lakhs), Groundnut (Rs. 191 lakhs), Wheat (Rs. 70 lakhs), Gur (Rs. 28 lakhs), Orion (Rs. 27 lakhs).

7. The classification of land holdings as obtained in recent Agricultural Census (1972) shows that an area of 95,967 hectares was shared by 21,498 holders, giving an average of 4.5 hectares per holding. A detailed classification showed that 12,550 cultivators were having less than 4 hectares of land.

### Taluka History of E.G.S.

8. During 1974-75, an expediture of Rs. 5.82 lakhs was incurred under Employment Guarantee Scheme in Beglan taika. During 1975-76, expenditure rose to Rs. 21.17 lakhs and employment generated was reported at 6.14 lakhs matodays, the physical achievement was completion of 15 works, with 23 works in progress. The expenditure in April-October 1976 is Rs. 11.33 lakhs and employment generated is 3.69 lakhs.

### Size and Quality of Blue Print

9. The master list of works as on 1-4-76 for Baglan taluta includes 209 works with E.G.S. component of Rs. 170.51 lakhs. Out of these 70 works (value Rs. 16.97 lakhs) were already completed by 31-3-76 and 31 works (Rs. 42.26 lakhs of E.G.S. component) were in progress on that date. Thus, a total of 101 works worth Rs. 59.23 lakhs can be called the effective part of master list of works. The remaining 108 works were either not started or temporarily stopped. Their E.G.S. component was Rs. 111.28 lakhs. Considering the past level of annual expenditure of Rs. 20 lakhs, the Blue Print can be taken to be of rather large size.

10. The Blue Print was prepared from incomplete scarcity and other works under Crash Programme for Rural employment to the extent of 30 works (cost Rs. 62.46 iakhs). All the remaining 179 works were first proposed under EG.S. directly.

11. Revision of estimates has been effected in respect of 12 percolation tanks 12 Nalla bonding works and one Land Development work. The extent of revision varied between 4% and 140%. The revisions were unavoidable, in the case of Percolation Tanks, as the estimates were prepared 3 to 4 years ago.

12. A detailed break-up of composition of the Blue Print shows that Percolation tanks predominated in the in Blue Print, to the extent of 65% of cost. There are in all 48 Percolation tanks, with E.G.S. component of Rs. 108.83 lakks. Next in importance were the works of Nalla Bunding with outlay of Rs. 20.53 lakks, followed by road works (Rs. 13.57 lakks) and Ayacut Development works (Rs. 13.27 lakks).

#### Technical Norms

13. Technical norms in use for E.G.S. are the same as for normal departmental works. However, State Govt. have relaxed the norms for drought prone Areas, Konkan and Hilly and Inaccessible areas. As a result of these relaxations recent move in November 1976, the District Collector will now be in a position to sanction some works which needed sanctions from Govt. in the past. The relaxations are :---

(1) For percolation tanks, the cost limit per M.G.F.T. in these special area will be raised

#### from Rs. 40,000 to Rs. 45,000.

(2) For flow irrigation, the cost limit will be raised from Rs. 1,500 per acre to Rs. 1,700 per acre of area to be benefited. ill be

#### Speed of Completion

14. As on 1-4-1976, out of total 209 works in the MLW, 70 works were completed, 31 works were in progress and 6 works were temporarily stopped.

15. The E.G.S. component of 70 completed works was Rs. 16.97 lakhs. They comprised of 4 Percolation tanks, 20 Naila Bunding works, 5 Land Development works, 4 other Forest works and 37 huts construction works in 37 villages. There was no case of abandoning of a work.

16. The provision under E.G.S. is always sufficient to ensure that work is not stopped due to shortage of fund.

17. There is no case reported of diversion of labour from one E.G.S. work to another nearby work. There is no study of workwise attendance at taluka level meetings due to non-availability of statistical staff.

18. There is no scheduling of works started under E.G.S. as per information obtained from taluka level officers. This is due to the fact that staff with the implementing offices is overburdened and the need for scheduling is not pressed on them, by higher authoritics, due to uncertainties about labour atendance.

#### Mobilisation of Man-Power

19. An analysis of 6 selected works in progress from April, 76 to October 76, shows that the maximum attendance is reported in May and June 76, and thereafter the attendance shows a declining trend upto October 1976. The attendance is in large number on works of Percolation tanks which are about one year old. On such works, labourers even beyond 5 km. present themselves for work due to assured availability of work. This presences of labourers from a longer distances is found, irrespective of wages earned on each work.

20. It is felt that attendance of labourers will show substantial increase if the staff strength of mukadams and overseers is increased, as this will have a direct effect on promptness in payment of wages.

#### Administrative Co-ordination

21. The taluka level co-ordination is not very effective, due to the fact that most of the decisions are taken at District level. Also, the Co-ordination committee at taluka level is supposed to meet only ones in 3 months, where a large number of subjects are discussed. 22. The following table shows the number of meeting held in last two years at taluka level.

Year		No. of Mostings	No. of Meetings	Average	attendance	Duration	in Remarks
	1	required to be held.	actually held,	officialis	Non- officials	nours	
1974-75			·····				
(a) EGS Committee		4	4	9	1	6	EGS Meeting
(b) Co-ordination committee		4	7	9	3	6	All Subjects
1975-76		4	5	13	3	6	All Subjects

23. The progress of each work, in terms of attendance of labourers, is taken up in District level Meetings by Collector. The decision to start new works is now taken at tahsil level, if the work is included in the revised Blue Print. For this purpose, the tahsildars orally inquires from each officer the likely duration of each work.

24. The technical officers are under pressure of work, because the works started under EGS require more work on the part of overseas, Engineers etc. This complaint was discussed in the District level Committee meeting in November, 1976 where the Collector asked the officers about the genuineness of their complaint, because the same officers had asked budget allocation from plan funds to the extent of Rs. 20.00 crores for 1977-78, but were allowed to implement schemes with an outlay totalling only Rs. 10 crores. Therefore, the officers should not grudge about pressure of work if they are asked to execute works totalling about Rs. 2.00 to Rs. 3.00 crores under EGS. The position was clarified by implementing officers by stating that most of the Plan works are executed through contractors, while EGS works involve departmental supervision on day to day and weekly basis. Therefore, the mere question of expenditure incurred by department is not an indicator of work involved in implementation.

25. Regarding survey work, the difficulty of shortage of technical staff is managed by the Collector by entrusting the surveys of new Percolation tanks to Ex. Engineer of Minor Irrigation (State sector).

#### Other Observations

26. Though the demand from individual labourers is not received in writing in terms of registration and monthly renewal thereof, the EGS has been widely Published at lowest level and social workers and political leaders get in stuck with either Tabisidar or Collectorate to get works started in their respective areas. The demand from the sources comes more as a result of keen need to have some useful public assets created in the village, than from the desire to provide employment. Therefore, there are very few requests for starting works of Forest Department, where the assets to be constructed will be in possession of Government Department.

#### Notes on Field Inquiry

#### Master list of E.G.S. works (MLW)

27. It was observed that the orders issued on administrative approval for individual works is not and not the E.G.S. component. In case of spill-over works, the E.G.S. component was worked out by deducting the actual expenditure incurred before inclusion in E.G.S. In case of other works also, the administrative approval was given to the total estimated cost and not to E.G.S. component.

#### Work Schedule cum questionnaire (BMS-WS)

28. The information in respect of origin, stagewise speed of progress of work in question, mandays generated, were not available readily, nor traceable for spill-over works taken up under E.G.S.

29. Block 2.6 seeks information regarding scheduling of work. It was observed that scheduling of work was not done stagewise. Hence the remarks asked for could not be given.

30. Block 2.8. The detailed survey of likely beneficiaries was not carried out in most of the works like Percolation tanks. Hence the beneficiaries could not be identified.

#### Work status report (BMS-WSR)

31. The record in respect of quantity of work done has not been maintained monthwise. This data is required to be collected from the measurement book. This is a lengthy process,

TANLE-1: ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST/IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-4-76)	s 1-4-76)	IN PROGRESS (STA	TALUKA LIST	ALL WORKS	TANE.61 :
---	-----------	------------------	-------------	-----------	-----------

	No. of works	Total EGS com-	No. of more th	an R	s costing s. 5,000		works in see in pro- n 1-4-1976	col. 6 ac	vorks in p cording to (%age to	rogress fro	s com-	
1	MLW ponents (A+B) of wor in col. (Rs. '0)		1	ponent		Number (%ge to col. 4)	E.G.S. compo- nent (%ge to col, 5)		Between 25000 to 50000	50000		Remarks
1	2		3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Medium Irrigation		2 4	,85	2	4,85	(50 ·0)	2,26 (38 -6)	-		(100 ·0)	(100 ·0)	
M.I. Tank		1	64		-	_		-		-	_	-
Percolation tank .		48 1,01	8,83	23	50,38	14 (60 ·9)	32,06 (63 ·6)	-		14 (100-0)	14 (100 •0)	
Contour bunding	1	15 4	,46	8	2,99	8 (100-0)	2,99 (100-0)	4 (50-0)	(37 · 5)	(12.5)	8 (100-0)	
Nalla bunding		84 2	),53	23	4,44	(8 ·7)	1,00 (22 ·5)	-	-	(100-0)	2 (190-0)	
Land Development .		6 1	2,71	5	6,71		~			_		
Afforestation		1	27	1	27	*****					_	
Other Forest Works		10 4	1,05	6	2,99	3 (50-0)	91 (30 •4)	1 (33.3)	2 (66.7)	_	3 (100 ·0)	
Road works		5 13	,57	3	5,50	2 (66 •6)	3,00 (54 · 5)	-	-	2 (100 -0)	2 (100-0)	
Rural Housing Progra		37	60	37	60	_	-		_			
Total	Z,	09 1,7	0,51 1	.08	79,73	30 (27 ·8)	42,22	5 (16 ·7)	5 (16·7)	20 (66 -6)	30 (100-0)	

(1) MLW-A-All works included in Blue Print, plus works outside Blue Print, but started. (2) MLW-B-Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in E.G.S. Note :

d	ompleted	Works of	.ba <i>ndon</i> ed	Works A	mporarily	Works To stopped		Works no	Value of EGS com- ponent of -	Total No. of	y of works
, ))	E.G.S. com- ponent (Rs. 000)	Number	E.G.S. compo- nent (Rs. '000)	Number	E.G.S. compo- nent (Rs. '000)	Number	E.G.S. compo- nent (Rs. '000)	Number	works in col. 2 (Rs. '000)	works of status (1+3+4 +5) (MLW A&B)	
	11	10	9	8	7	6		- 4	3	2	
		_									n Irrigation and Widen- f Girna left
_	_		-	-	_	_	2,59	1	2,59	1	naj
_	_	_			_		64	1	64	1	nk
28	5,28	4			8,48	4	63,01	26	76,77	34	ion Tank
		-	-				1,43	6	1,43	6	Bunding .
6	3,36	20		-	_		16,17	62	19,53	82	unding
											Development
1	6,71	5	-	-	-		6,00	1	12,71	6	)
-	-	-	-		27	1		-	27	1	ation Forest
	1,02	4	_	_	_	_	2,12	3	3,14	7	FOIGS
	. 1,04	_	_	-	2,50	1	8,07	2	10,57	3	
					-,00		0,01	-		•	orks Housing
ŝ	60	37		·		-	_		60	37	
	16,97	70		~	11,25	6	1,00,03	1,02	1,28,25	178	nme .
	(13.2)	(39-3)			(8.8)	(3.4)	(78.0)	(57.3)	(100-0)	(100-0)	•
2	(15-2)	(0,7, 0)			(0 0)	(3 4)	(10 0)	(3. 3)	(100 0)	(100 0)	

Number E

TABLE-2 ALL WORKS NOT STARTED/TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETED

## 5 TABLE No. 3 : REVISION OF ESTIMATES OF SELECTED WORKS

ЪA		

Category of work				Total No. of	No. of selected	Works for which estin	ates were re	vised/or rev	vision due	Remarks (Whether spillover
				selected works	works for which es- timates were re- vised /or revision are due	Name of work	Estimate before inclusion in the Blue Print. (Rs. '000)	Actual/ approxim value of revised estimates.	%increase ate	work or new EGS work)
1			_	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Works in Progress	-									
Medium Irrigation				2		_	_	_		New EGS WORK
Minor Irrigation.				3	3	P.T. Brahmangaon	2,87	3,79	32 -1	Spill-over work
						P.T. Munjwed	2,94	3,59	22 . 1	Spill-over work
						P.T. Kandhano	3,61	3,87	7.2	Spill-over work
Road work				1			_		_	New EGS work
Completed works			÷.,							
Minor Irrigation .				4	2	P.T. Nitane (I)	77	99	28.6	Spill-over work
Minor Ingenos .			•	-	-	P.T. Nitane (II)	1,14	1.44	26.3	Spill-over work
Soil Conservation (N	Iall	shan	(ing)	5	1	N.B. at Brahmangaon	10	15	50 -0	New EGS work
Land Development				š	î	L.D. work at Wasol	23	27		New EGS work
band Developillent		-	•		•	Mahapatane, Meshi Nimbale		2,	., .	
Forest work				3	-	-	_	-	_	New EGS work
Totaj .				23	7		11,66	14,10	20.9	

## TABLE NO.4 : SOURCES OF EGS WORKS AND COST OF EGS COMPONENT

(BAGLAN) (Rs. '000)

			Source o	f E.G.S.	Work			•				
	Spill over from scarcity		P	an Schen	nes		E.G.S.		Others	•	Total	
Category of work	from sc	treity	State	Sector	Local	Sector	No.	EGS com-	No.	EGS com-	No.	EGS
	No.	EGS com- ponent	No.	EGS com- ponent	No.	EGS com- ponent		ponent		ponent		com- ponent
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	1:
Medium Irrigation .	-	_	_	_		-	2	4,85		_	2	4.8
M.I. Tank			-				1	64	_	_	1	6
Percolation Tank .	26	58,50			-	_	18	46,37	4	3,96	48	1,08,8
Centour bunding ,	_		_	_			15	4,46		-	15	4,4
Nalla Bunding .			_		-	-	84	20,53			84	20,5
Land Development												
(Ayacut)	_	_			~	-	6	12,71	_	_	6	12,7
Afforestation .		_	_		-	-	1	27		~	1	2
Other Forest works				-			10	4,05	_		10	4,0
Road works		-		_	-	·	5	13,57		_	5	13,5
Rural housing												
programme .	-		_	-	-		37	60			37	6
Total .	26	58,50		_	-		1,79	1,08,05	4	3,96	2,09	1,70,5

4-748 Mof Planning/77

TABLE NO. 5 :	FATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS

(BAGLAN)

			Total cost	Expen- diture	E.G.S. compo-	Expenditu EGS	ire after in	clusion in	Remarks (status)	
Category of work			Name of work	estimated (Rs. '000)	before EGS (Rs. '000)	nent in the total cost	1974-75	1975-76	1976 (upto Oct. 76)	
1			2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
Medium Irrigation	•	•	Keizar canal earth work	2,26		2,26	_	2	42	Stopped
Medium Irrigation	•	•	Raising and widening of Girna left bank canal	2.59		2.59	_		88	In progress
Percolation tank	•		P.T. Brahman- gaon	3,79	15			64		
Percelation tank	•	•	P.T.Kandhane	3,87	29	3,58	areasia.	-	17	In progress (work started in June 1976)
Percolation tank			P.T. Munjwad	3,59	51	3,08		3	1,02	In progress
Road work	•	•	Salher Waghame Rozd	e 2,00		2,00	-	-	36	In progress (work started from June 1976)
Total			6 works	18.10	95	17,15		69	3.93	

# TABLE No. 6 : PATTERN OF MONTHLY ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS (BAGLAN)

		Total Mandays	Mandays ]	Manday	s of Emp	loyment g	enerated	monthwi	se		Remarks
Category of work	Name of work	required under E.G.S.	Em- ployment under EGS upto 1-4-76	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sep. 76	Oct. 76	-
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Medium Irrigation	. Kelzar Canal	35,000	350	5,332	5,715	1,706	597		stopped		Stopped as revised water
Do.	Raising and widening of Girna left bank canal	57,000	Not st	rted	1,035	4,402	9,516	1,435	3,092	2,850	Planning is under finalisa- tion.
Percolation tank	. P.T. Brahmangaon	\$1,000	15,409	962	2,775	7,506	5,400	3,120	2,500		Agency work started
Do.	P.T. Kandhane	47,000		Not sta	rted	1,100	1,792		800	5,100	
Do.	P.T. Munjwad	84,000	715	1,862	5,657	5,720	6,831	4,098	4,907	352	
Road works	. Salher Waghambe Road	66,000	- N	iot start	ed	6,160	1,944	Stopped	4,966	3,906	
Total	•	3,40,000	16,474	8,156	15,182	26,594	26,080	8,653	16,265	12.208	

#### TABLE No. 7 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON GIRNA : LEFT BANK CANAL (MUSTERWISE, FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(BAGLAN)

(i) Name of work : Raising and widening of Girna left bank canal

(ii) Location 0 to 14 kilometer covering villages, Theorem Areai, Shemli, Dhandri, Brahmangaon, Lakhamapur.
 (iii) Cost of EGS composent : Ra. 259 thousand.
 (iv) Date of Initiation under EGS : 18-5-76

Name of village supplyi labour with census code	÷.	location (	in km. from size of 1) 1971 census	No. of workers attending from villages in col. (i) as per Remarks first muster.					
		Distance	Population	Month October, 76	Month November	, 76			
• 1		2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5			
Shemali (141) .		3 km.	2,537	14	36				
Arai (140)		4 km.	4,166	15	10				
Satana (134 A) .		10 km.	16,720	1	1				
Thengoda (145)		4 km.	1,523	Nil	1				
Tchro (In Malegaon taluka census code No. 50)		30 km.	2,827	1	1				
Total .			27,773	31	49	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

TABLE 7 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT GIRNA LEFT BANK CANAL (BAGLAN)

				Number of workers a wage rate as per	Remarks	
Wage rate level		•		Month October, 1976	Month November, 1976	Renarks
1				2	3	4
Upto Rs. 1						
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2					_	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3						
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4				31	48	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5				_	1	
More than Rs. 5			•	_		
Total				31	49	

TABLE 8 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT BRAHMANGAON (MUSTER-WISE, FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (BAGLAN)

(i) Name of work : P.T.

(ii) Location: Brahmangaon
 (iii) Cost of EGS component: Rs. 364 thousand
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS: 18-8-1976

Name of village supplying	location (s	Km. from ize of 1971 census	No. of workers att first muster	ending from village in col. (1) as pe	Remarks
labour with census coue	Distance	Population	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Remotes
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5
Brahmangaon (142)	2 km.	5,026	71	62	
Aimir Saudane (132)	5 km.	3,103	15	18	
Kiraitwadi (it is not census village, it is a pada hence no village no.)	3 km.	N.A.	12	21	
Total		8,129	107	101	

## TABLE 8 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON PERCOLATION TANK AT BRAHMANGAON

(BAGLAN)

						rs attending the work and carning rate as per first muster	Remarks
Wage rate level					Month August, 76	Month September, 76	Renotes
1	•				2	3	4
Upto Rs. I					Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2					Nil	14	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3					27	23	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4					46	20	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5					29	41	
More than Rs. 5			•		5	3	
Total					107	101	

## TABLE 9 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT KANDHANE (MUSTER-WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (BAGLAN)

(i) Name of work : P.T.

(ii) Location : Kandhane

(iii) Cost of EGS : component : Rs. 358 thousand

(iv) Date of initiation under EGS : June, 1976

Name of village supplying labour with census code		m. from location f population)	Number of wor	Number of workers attending from village in col (i) as per first muster				
Will Consult Collo	Distance	Population 1971 census	Month Sep. 76	Month Oct. 76	Month Nov. 76	Remarks		
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6		
Kandhane (117) . Nikwel (114)	. 2 km. . 5 km.	1,618 1,084	120 9	40 Nil	82 1			
Total		2,702	129	-40	83			

## TABLE 9 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON PERCOLATION TANK AT KANDHANE

Wage rate level		kers attending the rate as per fi	e work and carning rst muster	
wage fate level	Month September, 76	Month October, 76	Month November, 76	Remarks
1	2	3	à	5
Upto Rs. 1	Nill	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2	3	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	108	13	10	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4	16	22	48	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5	Nil	4	14	
More than Rs. 5	2	1	11 -	
Total .	129	40	83	

## TABLE 10 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT MUNJWAD (MUSTER-WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(BAGLAN)

(BAGLAN)

- (i) (ii) (iii)

Name of work : P. T. Location : Munjwad Cost of EGS component : Rs. 308 thousand. Date of initiation under EGS : 28-7-1975

Name of village supplying labour with census code	Distance i km. locat (size of			of workers att as per first	n villages in	Remarks			
with census code	population	1971)	Month	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	Month Nov. 76	Remarks		
	Distance	Population	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. /6	NOV. 76			
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7		
Munjwad (131) .	2 km.	3,103	57	65	10	41			
Khantane (135) .	2 km.	841	59	71	Nil	Nil			
Pimpalahar (139)	7 km.	817	62	109	1	Nil			
Navegaon (137) .	8 km.	502	2	7	1	Nil			
Satana (134 A) .	10 km.	16,720	Nil	Nil	11	16			
Total .		21,983	180	252	23	20			

TABLE 10(ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON PERCOLATION TANK AT MUNJWAD (BAGLAN)

Wage rate leve					Number of wage ra	vorkers attend ate as per fin	ing the work a star muster	and earning	Remarks
wage late leve					Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	Month Nov. 76	(Cilla) Ko
1				 	2	3	4	5	6
Upto Re. 1					Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than Re. 1 to R.					6	11	1	Nil	
More than Rs. 2 to Re					75	116	8	3	
More than Rs. 3 to R:					60	77	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs	. 5				31	28	1	Nil	
More than Rs. 5					8	20	13	17	
· ·		To	tal		180	252	23	20	

TABLE 11 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON ROAD WORK AT SALHER WAGHAMBE ROAD (MUSTER-WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(i) Name of work : Salher-Waghambe Road.
 (ii) Location : Waghambe
 (iii) Cost of EGS component : Rs. 200 thousand.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS : 18-6-1976.

Name of village s with censu	e of village supplying labour with census code				Distance in location (si tion, 1971 c	ze of popula-		workers attend- illages in col. st muster	Remarks	
					1	Distance	Population	Month October, 76	Month November, 76	Numer KK
	1					2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5
Waghambe (27) Bhimkhet (26) Babulane (23) Salher (29) Manur (28)	:		:			2 km. 4 km. 5 km. 6 km. 9 km.	564 479 499 1,180 1,232	82 3 19 65 8	82 1 18 28 Nil	
Total							3,954	177	129	

9

## 10 Tanle—11 (ii) : Distribution of Workers as per wages earned per day on salher waghambe Road Work f (raafi an)

(BAGLAN)
----------

					Number of work work and earning per first	g wage rate as	Remarks	
Wage rate is				Month October, 76	Month November, 76	Kenara.		
1		 		 	2	3	4	
Upto Re. 1					_	-		
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2					_			
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3					166	121		
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4					9	7		
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5								
More than Rs. 5					2	1 .		
.Total			· .		177	129		

#### LIST OF SELECTED WORKS

Category	Name of work	Name of Implementing Agency	Remarks (Whether work was visited, who visited)			
1	2	3	4			
Medium irrigation	(1) Kelzar Left Bank canal earth work.	Ex. Engineer, Medium Irrigation Pro- ject Division Nandgaon.	<ul> <li>Not visited. Work stopped from 11-7-76.</li> </ul>			
De.	(2) Raising and widening of Girna left Bank Canal.	Ex. Engineer, Nasihk Irrigation Divi sion Nashik.	<ul> <li>Visited by R.O/R.A. by Chief (P.E.O.), J. D. (DES) and Supervisory team.</li> </ul>			
Do.	(3) Percolation tank at Brahman- gaon	Ex. Engineer Public Health works Division Malegaon	s Visited by Chief, (PEO), JD (DES) and Supervisory team, R. O. etc.			
Do.	(4) Percolation tank at Kandhane	Ex. Engineer Medium Irrigation Project Division Nandgeon.	Visited by R. PO.			
Do.	(5) Percolation tank at Munjwad	Do.	Visited by R. O. /R.A., by Chief (PEO), JD (DES), and Supervisory team.			
Road works	(6) Salhar Waghambe Road work	Ex. Engineer, Building and Commu- nication Department, Nashik.	Visited by R.A.			
Soil Conservation	(7) Nalla bunding at Talwade digar.	Divisional Soil Conservation Officer (SC) Nashik.	Not visited			
Do.	(8) Nalla Bunding at Dongraj	Do.	Not visited.			
Forest works.	(9) Excavation of pits in 90_hec- tares.	Divisional Forest Officer (East), Nashik.	Not visited.			
Land Development (Ayacut)	(10) Land Development work (Field channel)	[Divisional Soil Conservation Officer (LD) Nashik.	Not visited.			
Do,	(11) Land Devlopment work at Wasol, Mahalpatne, Meshi, Nimbole	Divisional Soil Conservation Officer Nashik (L.D.)	Land Development work Nimbole was visited by (R.O.)			
Do.	(12) Land Development work.	Do.	Not visited.			
Do.	(13) Land Development work,	Do.	Not visited.			
Do.	(14) Land Development work.	Do.	Not visited.			
Rural Housing Programme.	(15) Rural Housing Programme (Manufacture of Kachha bricks).	Tahsildar, Bagian	Not visited.			

#### OBSERVATIONS

## Work 1

#### Kelzar Left Bank Canal Earth Work

Kelzer Dam Project is a spill over work from 4th Plan. It is a Medium Irrigation project, having an stimated cost of Ra. 216 lakhs. Sanction under EGS remeonent) of Re. 2.26 lakhs. This work was physically started on 28.176 and it was in progress upto 28.276. During this short period, the work of only 172 cubic meter was carried out and 350 mandays of employment generated, an amount of only Rs. 1.261 was speat. During the current financial year, the work was restarted on 4.476 and it was in progress upto 11.776. During the period of these 34 months earth work of nearly 14.000 cubic meter was carried out, for an expenditure of Rs. 42,000. Since revised water planning is under finalization the work was thereafter suspended, as per orders from Irrigation & Power Department vide letter No. Kelzar 1075/1437 7/10 dated 13.7.76. The present status of work is thus "Work Stopped".

## Work 2

#### Raising and Widening of Girna Left Bank Canal

This work was sanctioned under EG.S. on 22.4.76, for an estimated cost of Rs. 2.59 lakhs. The length of the canal involved in the work is 14 kilometres. The status of this work on 14.76 was "not started." However, from 18.5.76 hwork was started. Upto Detober 1976, an amount of Rs. 88,000 was spent on this work, and 22,330 mandays of employment were generated. The present status of work is as "Work in Progress".

The raising and widening of the canal is not actually an original work, it appeared to be nearly a mainte-nance job, and to some extent of renovation of the very old canal in existence. After completion of this work the carrying capacity of this canal would increase to meet the requirements arising from a separate, departmental work of enhancement of water availability on the Girna Dam. This work covers two aspects. One is raising the heights of the embankments by borrowing the earth from the land available on both the sides of the canal with the Department. This is largely unskilled work and is nearing completion. The second aspect is of removing of silt from the canal. For removing the silt it is necessary that the flow of water from canal be stopped, for short periods at a time. This stoppage would only be fea-sible later in the winter, after a bund is created for storage of water for a downstream town, for which The the canal water caters every day at present. executive Engineer felt that the work of removing of silt may have to be treated as of skilled work. and unseems to be a work of this nature.

The attendance of workers between 17.10.76 to 21.10.76 was found to be 31 workers. The labour

attendance cannot be treated as very handsome. It is interesting to note that all the workers got wages between Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/- per day.

#### Work 3

### Percolation Tank at Brahmangaon

This is a spill over scarcity work, taken up under E.G.S. The total estimated cost of this work was Rs. 2.87 lakks and has been revised to Rs. 3.79 lakks; proposals for the same have been submitted for sanction. As usual for Percolation tanks, no clear estimates of benefits were available. These revised estimates are within the technical norms. The work was started in August, 75 by the implementing agency, Public Health Works Sub-Division, Satana. The status of work on 1.4.76 was 'in progress' and at that time the unskilled portion of earth work was in progress. During the year 1975-76, Rs. 64,000 were spent on this work; in the current financial year, the expenditure to the tune of Rs. 1,08,000 has been incurred. It is expected that the work would be completed by March, 1977. The skilled part of the work was being executed through a labour contract society, handled by a local young man who was a trained supervisor. Current attendance on 3.12.1976 was 200 persons.

It is observed that during the period of 28.8.76 to 3.9.76, 107 workers attended the work. The receipt of wages was as given below :----

Between Rs. 2/- to Rs. 3/-		27 workers
Between Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/-	_	46 workers
Between Rs. 4/- to Rs. 5/-		29 workers
Above Rs. 5/-		5 workers

It may be noted here that out of 107 workers, 71 were from the work site village, and 36 workers were from the villages falling within 5 kms. from the work site village.

#### .....

Work 4

#### Percolation Tank at Kandhane

This is also a spill over, scarcity work. The original estimated cost of this work was Rs. 3.61 lakks. It is now revised, and stands at Rs. 3.87 lakks, sanctioned on 2.85-1976. The technical norms etc. are satisfied after revision also. The work was started from June 1976, and upto October 1976 an amount of Rs. 17,000 was spent on this work. In September 1976, when the work of unskilled portion was in full swing, there were still only 129 workers. Between 13.976 to 17.976). Out of 129 workers. a big chunk of 120 workers was from Kandhane, and only 9 workers were from the village, thikwel which falls within the distance of 5 kiloneters from work site village: a bulk of 108 workers earned wages between Rs. 2 to Rs. 3 per day, and only 18 workers earned wages above Rs. 3/-.

## Work 5

## Percolation Tank at Munjwad

This is also a spiil-over work from scarcity period having been started late in September 1973, with expenditure of about Rs. 50,000 at that time. Total original cost of the work, was Rs. 2.94 lakhs, now raised to Rs. 3.59 lakhs. The capacity of the percolation tank is 0 MCST and the revised estimates fulfil the norms. The work under E.G.S. was initiated on 28,775 and it continued till August, 1975 with europoyment generation of ouly 71 man-days Hence it was stopped and was restarted on 28,376. In the current financial year upto October 1976, Rs. 1.02 lakhs have been spott. Maximum Attendance was in Jaly 76, namely 350 on the day of visit of Chief of Programme Evaluation Organisation the attendance was 80 workers, mostly from Mutipad and Khantane. It is expected that by the end of May 1977 the work of this percentation.

#### Work 6

#### Salher Waghambe Road

This is a new E.G.S. work sanctioned on 28-5-76. The estimated cost of this work is Rs. 2.00 lakks. Salher-Waghambe is Section II of State sector ODR-9 (length 8 kms.), Section II of State sector ODRearth work to Ms.), Section II has been completed under E.G.S. Work regarding to Section I would be done from normal departmental funds. It may be stated here that this work was not shown in the original blue print of the Nashk-district which was prepared for 2 years i.e. 1975-76/76-77, but is included in revised blue print. The actual work was initiated on 18-6-76, and a sum of Rs. 0.36 lakks has been spent on the work upto October, 1976.

In October (between 14.10.76 to 20.10.76), the work was proceeding at a good tempo with 177 workers. 2 workers earned wages above Rs. 5/per day, 9 earned between Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/- per day, and all the remaining 166 workers earned wages between Rs. 2/- to Rs. 3/- per day, For this work labour force was attracted from the work site village Waghambe (82 workers and from other villages namely Bhimkhet (3), Babulue (19), Salher (65) Manur (8).

#### Work 7

#### Nalla Bunding at Talwade Digar

This is a new work costing Rs. 11,000. Sonation to take up this work under EGS was accorded for the full estimated cost i.e. Rs. 11,000 on 257.75 However, in antichation of this sanction, execution was started on 8.7.75. The work was completed by 30-9-75 i.e. roughly within 11 weeks from the initiation generating 3717 man-days of employment. An area of 6 becarters will be benefited. It is reported by the Agricultural Supervisor who is in charge of the work that there are three wells in area to be benefited and water level of those wells increases remarkably.

## Nalla Bunding at Dongori

Work 8

This is also a new work, completed from E.G.S. funds at a cost of Rs. 12,000. This work was asnotioned on 4.7.75, and it was initiated on 14.8.75. The work was completed by 30-9-75 i.e. it took 14 months for completion. During this period, 3,966 mandays of employment were generated and Rs. 12,000 were spent. The amount spent is entirely on wages. It is reported by the taluka level sub-agency that this Nalla Bunding work covers an area of 5 hectares and there are 3 wells in it; the area started getting benefits on completion of this work, as water table in the wells increased remarkably.

#### Work 9

#### Excavation of Pits in 90 Hectares

This is a new forest work, costing Rs. 25,000, which was sanctioned on 20.4,74, started from 26.5,74, and reported completed by 30.6,74 i.e. roughly within 5 weeks. During this period, Rs. 22,000 were spent and 7.482 mandays of employment were generated. The work of excavation of pits being purely manual and unskilled work and the whole amount was spent on wages. The work was undertaken as a step towards planting of trees, of which there is no report so far.

#### Work 10

#### Land Development work (Field Channels)

In Baglan taluka, the Land Development or Ayacut works which are taken up under E-GS, are all under the command area of Chankapur Irrigation Purject. This work provides for construction of field channels, costing Rs. 8,000. Sanction under E-GS, was given on 9-10-74, work initiated on 25-10-74 and completed on 31-11-74, by Divisional Soil Conservation Officer (LD), Nashik. As agains the amount sanctimed, the actual expenditure incurred was only Rs. 1,600. The amount spent is very low as compared to estimated cost, as it is reported that in certain parts of the field channel work was completed by cultivators themselves. Because of completion of this work an area of 50 hectares started getting benefits since December 1974. The entire amount of the expenditure is trated as Ioan and will be recovered from the beneficiaries.

#### Work 11

#### Land Development Work (Field Channels), Wasole, Mahalpatne Meski, Nimbole.

The estimated cost of this work is Rs, 23,000, sanctioned on 1-3-76. The initiation of this work took place on 5-3-75 and it was completed on 31-3-75 i.e. within the month. The amount specif was Rs, 27,000 i.e. more than the estimated cost, but no revised sanction was obtained. In Marcia 1975, when the work was in progress, it produced 7,020 mandays of employment. On completion, an area of 700 hectares reported by started getting basefits, from April 75 on-wards.

#### Work 12

#### Land Development Work (Ayacut Development) Meshi, Lohner, Mahalpatne, Nimbole and Wasol.

The estimated cost/cost of E.G.S. component of this work was Re. 290 latks. The work was santioned under E.G.S. on 13.9.75. However, the initiation of this work took places much earlier in April 75, reportedly taking into consideration the urgency of work. The Land Development work was completed in January 1976. In this work all phases of L.D. i.e. field channels, Field drains, graded bunds, outlets, masonary work, Land grading and shaping, are covered. In 1975-76, Rs. 2.90 lakts were spent, of which wage component is Rs. 2.00 lakts, remaining being cost of material. During the year 1975-76, 16,1341 mandays of employment were generated. Since the work was completed in January 76, 1,050 Standard Development Units started getting benefits from February 1976.

## Work 13

Land Development Work (Ayacut), Lohner, Wasol, Mahalpatne, Nimbole.

The estimated cost/cost of E.G.S. component of the work was Rs. 1.30 lakhs and sanction to the same was accorded under E.G.S. on 2.2.76. Taking into consideration the urgency at that time the actual mitiation took place earlier from 3.1.76. It took 3 months to complete the work. During this period, work pertaining to field channel, field grains, graded bunds, masonary work, out let, land grading and shoping was carried out, and about Rs. 1.30 lakhs were spent on the work. Out of thin Rs. 71,000 were spent on wages and 31,085 mandays of employment were generated. After completion of the work in March 76, 250 Standard Development units started getting benefits from April 1976.

#### Work 14

### Land Development Work (Ayacut Development)

The villages covered here again are Lohner, Wasol, Mahajatane, Nimbole but the blocks are different. Here, the estimated cost is Rs. 2.20 lakh. In the light of urgency the work was physically started in February 1976 and then the sanction under E.G.S. was taken in March 1976 (30-3-76). The work was completed within two months. During these two months, Rs. 2.20 lakhs were spent on this work. Out of which Rs. 1.60 lakhs were spent on this work. Out of which Rs. 1.60 lakhs were generated. After completion of work in March 76, 400 Standard Development Units started getting benefits from April 1976.

#### Work 15

#### Rural Housing Programme-Manufacture of Kachha Bricks (Bhend) etc.

The work of manufacturing Kachha bricks is covered under EGS. The estimated cost, met from EGS. is Rs. 60,000, under the Rural Housing Programme in a tabka. Out of Rs. 60,000, estimate of Rs. 30,000 is for manufacture of Kachha bricks, and the remaining, Rs. 30.000 for other charges. This is a completed E.GS. work, and implementing agency for this work was Tahasildar. The amount for this work was ascutioned under E.GS. on 6-11-75, in part. The second stanction for the remaining amount was accorded on 23-2-76. In the tabka, 300 huts were created under this scheme, and 37 villages were covered. The work was completed by the end of March 1976. Under this scheme, in the taluka 8,000 mandays of employment were generated. So benefits of the scheme were realised since January 1976 onwards. TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR KALVAN (NASHIK DISTRICT)

(15-16)

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

I.	TALUKA LEVEL NOTE	PAGES 18
п.	SUPPORTING TABLES	
	(i) Bim Print tables	
	All works in Taluka hist/in Progress     All works not started/temporarily stopped/abondoned/ completed.     Revision of estimates of selected works     Sources of EGS funds and cost of EGS component.	22 22 23 23
	(ii) Information compiled for selected works (details so far available for 10 out of 10 such works)	
	5. Pattern of total expenditure on selected works	24
	<ol><li>Pattern of monthly attendance on selected works in progress.</li></ol>	24
	<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources or workers on Percolation Tank at Nivane.</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work.</li> </ol>	25 25
	8. (i) Employment by sources of workers on P. T. at Kundane (Otur) (ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work	25 26
	<ol> <li>Employment by sources of workers on Percolation Tank at Warwandi</li> <li>Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work</li> </ol>	26 2
	<ol> <li>Employment by sources of workers on Nanduri Saptashringgad Road         <ol> <li>No. of workers as per wages carned per day on above work.</li> <li></li></ol></li></ol>	27 27
	<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on Chankapur-Chinchpada-Ghagbari Road         <ul> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work.</li> </ul> </li> </ol>	27 28
	12. (i) Employment by sources of workers on Kanashi-Balbare-Gopalkhedi Road (ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned on above work.	28 28
ш.	WORKWISE OBSERVATIONS FOR 22 SELECTED WORKS (INCLUDING 7 VISITED WORKS)	
	List of selected works Observations	29 29

(17-18)

#### TALUKA LEVEL NOTE

Socio Economic Characteristics of Kalwan taluka

1. Kalwan taluka with an area of 1,195 Sq. Kms. spread over 154 villages, and with a 1.24 lakh population accounts for 7,7% of area and 5.2% of the population of Nashik district, Out of the population of 1.24 kkhs, as per 1971 census, 0.51 lakhs (11.1%) were workers. Out of these 0.51 lakhs workers 0.28 lakhs were cultivators and 0.18 lakhs were agricultural labourers. The population of schedule caste persons was 0.04 lakhs and the number belonging to scheduled tribes was 0.60 lakhs. The schedule ritie population accounted for a little under 50% of the total population of the lakha.

2. With about 90% of population dependent directly or indirectly on agriculture, the cropping pattern of the talhak determines the economic condition. Out of the total geographical area of 1.19 lakhs hoctares, the net cropped area was 0.56 lakhs hoctares in 1973-74; about 0.08 lakhs hoctares were under current and other fallows in the same year. Important crops of the induk hoctares, house of the induk hoctares, pulses (0.13 lakhs hoctares), pulses (0.13 lakhs hoctares), pulses (0.13 lakhs hoctares). Area under sugarane was about 700 hoctares. Gross irrigated area in the taluka was 6,200 hoctares i.e. about 10.9% of the gross cropped area. The net irrigated area in 1973-74 was 4,662 hoctares i.e. about 10.9% of the gross were (a) wells (1251 hoctares) and 10 govt, canals (266 hoctares). The number of irrigation wells in use was 4,110.

The number of minor irrigation works in the taluke was 8, in possession of Zilla Parishad, which irrigated 550 hectares.

3. There is only one medium irrigation project av Chankapur on Girna river in Kalwan taluka, with 9,260 hectares of irrigated area, but the benefited area les in Baglan and Malegaon talukas and hence, it has no effect on the economy of Kalwan, taluka.

4. Rivers: There are only two rivers viz. Punad and Gima, flowing in the tahasil. The irrigation project on Gima has been mentioned above; the water of Panad, which is a tributury of Gima River, is no tat present used for irrigation, though there is a pressing demand for construction of a medium project on this river and surveys are in hand. Both the rivers are perennial.

5. The normal rainfall in the taluka is 796 mm. In 1975 there were 39 rainy days and total rainfall was 7332 mm.

6. The figures of rainfall in the last 10 years are given below :

Year	No. of rainy days	Tatal rainfal la mm		
1966	52	672		
1967	75	637		
1968	49	700		
1969	63	948		
1970	60	508		
1971	50	460		
1972	24	388		
1973	40	789		
1974	34	926		
1975	39	732		

7. The history of scarcity for last 10 years shows that out of 154 villages in Kalwan taluka, the number of villages affected by scarcity three times in the decäde was 4. and those affected twice numbered 61, while 88 suffered only once. The expenditure on scarcity relief works in 1972-73 was Rs. 30.56 lakhs in Kalwan Tahasil. only and in 1973-74, it totalled Rs. 19.79 lakhs.

8. The classification of land holding in the Agricultural census (1972) shows that a total area of 65,127 hectares was shared by 15,345 holdings, giving an average size of holding at 4.2 hectares for Kahwan taluka. A detailed classification shows that 9,323 cultivators were having less than 4 hectares of land. These holders, with a working population of 27,000 persons together with 18,000 agril. labourers, i.e. a total of 45,000, would provide most of the labour under Employment Guarantee Scheme.

9. There are no agro-based industries in Kalwan taluka at present. However, a proposal to set up a sugar factory, to cover the sugarcane growing farmers in Kalwan and Baglan tahkas (totalling 4,300 hectares), is at preliminary stage of formulation. The nearest sugar mill at present is in Malegaon tahkas. Similarly there is no ginning and pressing unit for cotton in Kalwan tahasil, nor is cotton a regulated commodity in Kalwan tahasil, nor is cotton aregulated commodity in Kalwan tahasil, norduce Market, even though the area under cotton in the taluka is about 450 hectares. The total value of sales through the A.P.M.C. Kalwan during 1974-75 was Rs. 132 lakhs, for Rs. 36 lakhs.

#### History of Employment Gaurantee Scheme

10. The expenditure on E.G.S. works since 1974-75 in Kalwan taluka, is given below, and shows a significant increase in the current year.

Period	Expenditure in Rs. lakhs	Employment Lakh Mandays		
1974-75	11.68	N.A.		
1975-76	14 - 63	4.39		
1976-77	23 08	5.73		
(Upto Oct. 76)				

#### Size and Quality of Blue Print

11. Sources of works: An analysis of the blue print (see also para 13 below) shows that out of 293 works, 23 were spill over from scarcity and 7 works were transferred from State Plan Scheme. If Soil Conservation works and huits, which are short duration works are excluded the ahare of percolation tanks in the total cost of works in blue print comes to 68%.

12. Revision of Estimates : Out of 20 works of Percolation Tanks the estimates of 11 works have been revised and estimates of 5 works are in need of revision. The revision of costs of 6 read works out of 10 works have been completed. Similarly, the estimates were revised from 10% to 231%. The main reason for revised resimates is that some of the estimates were represerd more than 5 years ago and do not conform to the D.S.R. prevailing at the time of execution.

13. The Blue Print for Kalwan talukai for Hanployment Guarantee Scheme was prepared for 1975-77, which included 37 works with F.G.S. component of Rs. 43.67 lakhs; in addition, 150 proposed works, with E.G.S. component of Rs. 109.21 lakhs were also bisted in Part II of this document. Subsequently, there were some works which were sancioned though not included in the Blue Print. A master list of Works, as on 1.4.76, has been compiled for the Evaluation study, which includes all works from the Blue Print, works subsequently started though not septeming in Blue Print, and analysis of this Master List of works (MLW) shows that the MLW consists of 293 works (E.G.S. component Rs. 132.7 lakhs). Out of these the number of works costing more than Rs. 5,000 and astrally in progress on 1.4.76 was 40 only (with E.G.S. component Rs. 51.68 lakh). Out of these 40 works, there were 7 works which cost leas than Rs. 25,0000 and the remaining 29 works in a E.G.S. component of more than Rs. 0.50 lakhs. The works in the largest size-group are mainly percohision tanks, road works, afforestation works ind Nafa bunding.

14. The effective part of the Bine Print thus consisted of 12 completed works, with Rs. 2.18 lakhs of E.G.S. component, and 40 works in progress with E.G.S. component of Rs. 52 lakhs, giving a total of 52 works worth Rs. 54 lakhs. As compared to this, other categories of works in the MLW added upto 224 works consisting of 6 works temporarily stopped and 218 works not yot started. The E.G.S. component of works not yot started and 6 works temporarily stopped is Rs. 119.18 lakhs and Rs. 9.63 lakhs respectively. Taking into account the fact that annual expenditure on E.G.S. in Kalwan taluka is about Rs. 15 lakhs, the size of Blue Print can be described as satisfactory.

15. The Blue Print is predominated by Percolation tanks. In the MLW there are in all 293 works with EGS component of Rs. 185.27 lakks. Out of these the 44 percolation tanks account for more than 30% of cost viz Rs. 94 lakks. The next important category was Nalla Bunding, with about Rs. 30 lakks EGS. component on 125 works. 16. Technical Norms in use for EGS, works, and the thermal works. 'However, state Govt. has related the norms for Drought Prone Areas, Konkan and hilly and inaccessible areas. As a result of these relaxations, the District Collector will now be in a position to sanction some works which would have required sanction from Govt. In the past, The relaxations are :--

- (a) for Percolation tanks, the cost limit per M.c.f.t. in these special areas will be raised from Rs. 40,000 to Rs. 45,000.
- (b) for flow irrigation, the cost limit has been raised from Rs. 1,500 per acre to Rs. 1,700 per acre of area to be benefited.

17. The bestefits of the work are described in a general way in the plans and estimates. However at pretent there is no organised follow-up survey to verify the benefits. In the case of Soll Conservation works, the benefitaries are identified and then consent is also obtained befores start of work. For irrightion works, the work of identifying benefitiaries is not taken up, because they are not to be charged for the benefits.

#### Speed of Completion

18. As on 1.4.76, 57 works were in progress, 6 works were temporarily stopped and 12 works were completed, out of the total 293 works of the Blue Print. The composition of completed works was 1 Contour Bunding work (Rs. 0.07 laths) 6 Nalla bunding work (Rs. 0.98 laths) and 5 other Forest works (Rs. 1.13 latks). In view of the fact that percolation tanks require about 2 years for completion 13 Percolation tanks works were in progress and 3 banks works were temporarily stopped.

19. The E.G.S. works have been provided enough funds, hence no need arose to make provision from departmental budget to ensure that work does , not stop.

20. Diversion of labourers to newly-started work affecting the works in progress was winnessed in respect of 3 road works viz. Pimple-Kuttarbari road Pimuala, Mohbari road & missing link of pimpale (utarbari road. However, at taluka level, the attenlance figures on various works are not studies to verify he existance of such a situation. Actually, the aluka level committee mainly seeks to suggest new i.G.S. works to the District Collector.

21. For scheduling of works, at level of implementing Officer necessary steps are not taken due to unertainly of labour attendance.

#### Mobilisation of Man-Power.

22. As anticipated the attendance varies with the equirements of agricultural operations. This is chieved automatically, as the wage payment in agricultar operation is more prompt than in E.G.S. Works get tarted, the implimenting officers, with active assistance from local leaders, get sufficient number of local abourers. This becomes, necessary because the system of registration and monthly renewal by gramsevak, annot be brought into practice due to multiple duties if gramsevaks.

23. An analysis of WLCL and muster rolls on elected works shows that, on some works, labourers ame from distances of more than 5 kms. The works vhich have been in progress for more than ofte year re observed to attract labourers from distant places, ven though the wages offered were between Rs. 2.00 0 Rs. 3.00. One such work was a percolation tank. another was a road work, and the E.G.S. component of both the works was large, being more than Rs. 2 lakhs in each case.

24. For mobilization of labourers, the active assistance of Sarpanch of Village Panchayat, and office bearers of Panchayat Samiti and Zilla Parishad are always useful. Appointment of more oversees. Deputy Engineers is felt to be the need of the day, as the present administrative and technical staff is very much over-burdend with the new rote given to it under E.G.S. It is one thing to oversee a large no, of works execute three works departmentally: the letter calls for considerable office work and field work.

#### Co-ordination

25. At present effective co-ordination and detailet workwise review is arranged only at district level. The implementing agencies are invited every month by the Collector and work-wise review is taken up. The complaints, if any, from non-official members of E.G.S. Committee are also brought to the notice of all concerned. The Collector also pursuades that technical officers to prepare the plans and estimates of works proposed in the Blue Print. At taluka level, the Co-ordination Committee is now reviewing the E.G.S. alongwith other schemes such as small savings. Family Planning, buts programme etc. Therefore, sufficient time is not given for review of E.G.S. works. The pumber of meetings held in last 2 years are given below:—

	Year		N	o. of meetings required	No. of meetings actually held	Average att	endance	Duration	Remarks
						Non- Officials	Officials		
	1			2	3	4	5	6	7
1974-75 1975-76		:	:	4	3 5	2 2	7 6	3 hours 3hours	=

#### ther Observation's

26. The scheme for moisture and soil conservation ken up by Forest Department at Kakane Khendgaon as completed under E.G.S. in March, 1976 to the tent of digging of trenches only. Further work of antation of trees which could have been taken up the rainy season of 1976 was not started, as the cessary scheme was not prepared by the Divisional prest Officer.

127. On the percolation tank at Bhendi, the implenting officer has constructed a canal, giving direct igation benefits from the overflow to about 20 ctares. 1748 Flaming/77

#### Notes on Field Enquiry

#### Master dst of E.G.S. works (M.L.W.)

28. It was observed that the orders issued for granting administrative approval indicate the estimated cost and not the E.G.S. component was worked out by deducting the actual expenditure incurred before inclusion in E.G.S. In the case of other works also, the administrative approval was given to the total estimated cost and not to E.G.S. component.

#### Work schedule cum questionnaire (BMS-WS).

29. The information in respect of origin, stagewise speed of progress work in question, mandays generated

etc. were not available readily or traceable for spillover works taken up under E.G.S..

30. Block 2.6 seeks information regarding scheduling of work. It was observed that scheduling of work was not done stagewise. Hence the remarks asked for cannot be given.

31. Block 2.8. The detailed survey of likely beneficiaries was not carried out in most of the works like Percolation Tanks. Hence the beneficiaries cannot be identified. Work Status report (BMS-WSR),

32. The record in respect of quantity of work done has not been maintained monthwise. This data is required to be collected from the measurement book This is a lengthy process.

33. The difficulty in getting scheduled dates of each stage is experienced in filling WSR, as no scheduling is done by the Officers concerned.

-----

TABLE	1:	ALL	WORKS	ÎN	TALLIKA	LIST/IN	PROGRESS	(STATUS :	1-1-1976)

															LVAN
Category of work				MLW		Total EGS Compo- nent of works	No. of costing than R	more	col. thos	No. of works in col. those in- progress as on 1-4-1976		No. of works in progress from col. 6 according to the size (EOS Component) (% to col. 6)			
					(A+B)	in col. 2 (Rs. '000)	Nc.	EGS Compo- nent (Rs. '000)	Col. 4)	EGS compo- nent (Rs. '000 (% to Col. 5)	Bet- ween 5000 to 25000	Bet- ween 25000 50000	Above Rs. to 50000	Total	
1					2	3		3	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Minor Irrigation	<b>Fank</b>				2	84	2	84	1	44	~	1		1	
Percolation Tank					44	94,38	16	40,72	(50) 13	(55) 32,44	=	(100)	13	(100)	
Contour bunding					35	1,62	5	24	(81)	(79)	-	~	(100)	(100)	
Nalla bunding					125	29,57	32		8	2,69	4	2	2	2	
Terracing					31	13,40	-		(25)	(32)	(50)	(25)	(25)	(100)	
Forest Road	•				6	12,73	5	3,73	(100)	3,73 (100)	=	-		(100)	
Other Forest Wor	ks.				16	6,71	10	5,57	5	4.44	1	1	3	5	
Road Works					16	23,24	11	9,40	(50) 8	(80) 7,94	(20)	(20)	(60)	(100)	
Rural Housing Pa	rogra	mme			18	78	17	60	(73)	(84)	(25)		(75)	(100)	
Total		•	÷		293		98		49 (11)	51,68 (74)	(17)	(10)	29 (73)	40 (100)	

NOTE. - MLW.A = All works included in blue print + that out side blue print but started. 2. MLW-B = Works proposed or under consideration or inclusion in EGS.

TABLE 2 : AL	L WORKS NOT	STARTED/TEMPORA	RILY STOPPED/AB	ANDONED/COMPLETE	ED

														(KA	LVAN)
Category or Works					Total Value No. of works (EGS of status Compo-			Works starte		Works arily sto	Imepor- opped	Works Abandoned		Works completed	
						1+3+4 +5 (for			Value (EGS compo- nent 1, '000)	0	(EGS ompo- nent) . '000)	No.	Value (EGS compo- nent) (Rs.'000)		Value (EGS compo nent (Ra, '00
	1					2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	1
Minor Irrigation Tank							40		40						
Percolation Tank						31	61,94	28	53,66	3	8.28	_	_	_	
Contour bunding						35	1.62	34	1.55			-		- 1	
Naila bunding						117	26,88	1,10	25,70	i	20		-	é	
Terracing						31	31.40	31	13,40	-		-			
Forest Road						1	9,00	8	9.00		· —			_	
Other Forest Works .						11	2.27	6	1,14	~~				5	1
Road Works .						. 8	15,30	6	14,15	2	1.15			_	•
<b>Rural Housing Program</b>	mme					18	78	1	18			-		17	
Total						253	1,31,59	218	1.19.18	6	9.63			29	
Percentage .			•			(100)	(100)	(86.1)	(90.5)	(2.4)	(7.3)			(11.5)	a

	23
TABLE	3 : REVISION OF ESTIMATES OF SELECTED WORKS

(K.	۵	5	v.	41	N	۱.

							(KALVAN)
Category of Works	Total No.	No. of selected	Works fo	r which estimates	s were revised/or re-	vision	Remarks (Whether spill
	works in wo progress & wi works es		Name of work	Estimate Actual/Approx. % before value of revised Increa inclusion estimates in the blue (Rs. '000) print. (Rs. '000)			over work or
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Works in Progress : Minor Irrigation	. 5	. 5	P. T. Kalishiwadi (Deola)	i 261	408	57	Spil Over work
			P. T. Savaki P. T. Nivane P. T. Warvandi P. T. Kundane	345 495 268 333	Under revision 628 Under revisior 450	35	Do. Do. Do. Do.
Forest Road	. t	Nil				-	-
Other Forest Works	. 1	Nil	-	-	-	-	-
Road Works	. 3	3	1. Chankapur, Chinchpada	240 100	657	174	New EGS
			Ghagbari Road 2. Desrane Ganore Road		198	98	New Work
			3. Kanashi, Belbare Gopalkhedi Road.	125	375	200	Do.
Completed Works :							
Other Forest Works]	. 4	ı	Excavation of Pits in 90 hects		45	55	The actual Ex- penditure is 45 thousand hence
Soil Conservation . (Nalla Building)	. 5	-				- :	revision necessary New EGS Work.
Total	. 19	9		2196	2761	-	

TABLE 4 : SOURCES OF EGS WORKS AND COST OF EGS COMPONENT

(KALVAN)

Category		Source o	of Employ	ment	Guarant	ee Scheme	Works					
	Spill over Scare		State Pi Sche	an eme	Loci	i Plan	E. (	G.S.	Oth	er	7	otal
		EGS Compo- cnt Rs.'000)	C	EGS ompo- nent s.'000)		EGS Compo- nent (Rs.'000)		EGS Compo- nent (Rs.'000)	No.	EGS Com- nent Rs.'000)		EGS Compo- nent Rs.'000)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
Minor Irrigation Tank	~	_	2	84	-	-	_	_		_	2	84
Percolation Tank	17	41,89	~				26	51,15	1	1,34	44	94,38
Contour Bunding	-	_	5	24	_	-	30	1,38	_	_	35	1,62
Nalla Bunding		-	-	_		-	1,25	29,57		_	125	29,5
Terracing	-	-		_		-	31	13,40	-		31	13,40
Forest Road	6	12,73					-			-	6	12,7
Other Forest Works	-			_	_	-	16	6,71		-	16	6,71
Roads			_	_		-	16	23,24		-	16	23,24
Rural Housing Programme	-		-		-		18	78			18	71
GRAND TOTAL	. 23	51,62	7	108			2,62	1,26,23	1	1,34	293	1,83,27

Category	Name of Work	Total cost	Ex- penditure		Expension	nditure af in EGS	ter inclu (Rs.'000)	Remarks (Status)
		estimated (Rs.'000)	EGS (R a.'000)	in the total cost ts.'000)	1974- 75	1975- 76	1976 upto (Oct.76	)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
Minor Irrigation .	P. T. Warvandi P. T. Savaki (L) P. T. Kundane (O) P. T. Kalishiwadi (Deola) P. T. Nivane	2,68 3,45 3,33 2,61 4,95	95 1 1,09	2,58 2,50 3,32 1,85 3,89		1,42 1,18 60 1,20 20	86 89 53 84 1,26	In progress Do. Do. Do. Do. Do.
Forest Road	. Nanduri Saptshrung gad Road	14,91	2,52 -	3,72	2,64	1,02	1,22	Do.
Other Forest Works	<ul> <li>Scheme of productive reimburse ment of Govt. acquire Private fore st land at Darebhangi</li> </ul>			1,65	-	1	25	Temporary stopped
Road Works	. Chankapur, Chinchpada, Ghagbai Road	i 2,40		2,40		83	1,34	In progress
	Desrane Ganore Road	1,00		1,10	-	7	18	Temporary
	Kanashi, Belbare, Gopalkhedi Road	1,25		1,25	-		44	stopped In progress
Total		38,23	7,33	24,17	2,64	6,63	7,80	

TABLE 5 : PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS

TABLE 6 : PATTERN OF MONTHLY ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS

								-			(KAL	VAN)
Category of Works		Name of Work	Total Manday	Mandays s of	Manda	ays of Er	nployment	generate	d month	wise		Re
			re- quired under	Em- ployment generated under EGS upto 1-4-76	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept, 76	Oct. 76	
1		2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Minor Irrigation		P. T. Warvandi P. T. Kalishivadi P. T. Kundane (O) P. T. Savaki (L) P. T. Nivane	86,000 65,000 54,891 1,02,640 85,385	20,164	56,25 3,348 3,380 4,650 7,436	4,152 3,150 4,750 8,200 12,896	1,254 1,344 3,948 7,100 13,174	689 1,800 5,875 6,480	108	2,187 390 1,116 3,640 3,348	213 360 1,539 1,204	
Forest Road	•	Nanduri Saptshrung Road	1,70,000	88,836	3,380	11,440	1,890	714	1,085	1,231	1,474	
Other Forest Works	•	Scheme of Produc- tive reimbursement of Govt. acquire fo- rest land at Dare- bhangi		445	1,858	3,744		1,170	624	-	-	
Road Works		Chankapur, Chinch	- 78,76	1 31,108	5,184	5,275	4,626	2,250	2,052	9,718	6,458	
		pada Road Desrane Ganore Road	31,421	2,572	1,309	963	540	1,529	-	-		
		Kanashi, Belbare, Gopälkhadi Road	42,000		-	560	3,222	2,470	-		990	
Total			7,93,648	2,79,440	36,180	55,111	38,268	22,431	3,73	3 21.630	12,234	

## TABLE 7: (i) EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT NIWANE

## (Monthwise for First Muster of each Month).

## (KALVAN)

 (i) Name of Work:- P. T. Niwane (iii) Location:- Niwane, (iii) Cost of EGS-Component-332 Thousand. (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:- 29-1-1976.

Name of Villages supplying labour with census code.	location (	in Km. from Size of popu- 71 Census		No. of workers attending from villages in col. (i) as per first muster					
		Population.	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76.	Month November-76.				
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6			
1. Niwane (125)	0 Km.	2,338	177	144	42				
2 Bhendi (133)	3 Km.	1,210	2	2					
3. Kalvan ( Bk.) (119) .	10 Km.	7,546	15	1	1				
4. Warshi. (143)	6 K.m.	513		1	-	÷			
Total		11,607	194	148	43				

TABLE--7 (ii):--NO. OF WORKERS, AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK AT NIWANE : (KALVAN)

Wage rate level per day.						Number of wor	Remarks.		
						Month September-76.	Month October-76.	Month November-76,	
1						2	3	4	5
Unto Re. 1.						_	63		
More than Rs. 1 to Re. 2		÷.				4	56	19	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3						97	23	24	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4						26		_	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5						3	L	-	
More than Rs. 5		·				4	5	-	
Total:-						194	148	43	

TABLE 8 (i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT KUNDANE(O).

### (Monthwise for first Muster of each Month).

en1-332 thous	st of EGS-Compon	ne (Otur). (iii) Co	Location Kunda						<ul><li>(i) Name of wor (iv) Date of</li></ul>
Remarks.	llages in col. (i)	attending from vi as per muster.	No. of workers	Km. from n (Size of 71 census)					Name of villages su labour with censu
	Month November-76.	Month Oct. 76.	Month Sept. 76.	Population.					
6	5	4	3	2(b)	2(a)				1
	27	78	77	888	0 K.m.			6).	. Kundane (116) .
		4	4	907	15 Km.			).	. Matane (138) .
		-	11	390	7 K.m.			2)	. Bhosani. (112)
		_	4	7,516	8 Km.			(109)	Kaivan Bk. (109
	26	15	18	1,011	5 K.m.			(115)	. Shirasamani (115
	14	• • 4 •	5	142	7 Km.	٠	·	).	i. Jirwade (113) .
	67	101	119	10,884					Total:

TABLE 8 (ii): NO. OF WORKERS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK AT KUNDANE (OTUR) (KALVAN)

Wage rate level per day						Number of wor	Remarks.		
					-	Month Sept76	Month October-76.	Month November-76.	
1					 	2	3	4	5
Upto Re. 1.						_	-		
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2							42		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3						119	59	67	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4						_	-	~~	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5									
More than Rs. 5 .	•	•	•	•		-	-		
Total:						119	101	67	

### TABLE 9 (i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT WARWANDI :

(Monthwise for	first Muster	Roll of each	Month)

(KALVAN).

Name of villages supplying labourers with census code.	location (S	in Km. from ize of Popu- 71 census	No. of workers attendin as per first r	Remarks	
		Population	Month August-76	Month September-76	
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5
1. Warwandi (137)	. 0 Km.	769	13	25	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
2. Bhaur (131)	. 4 Km.	2,225	_	18	
3. Kalvan (109) .	. 8 Km.	7,546	1	-	
4. Deola (141)	. 8 Km.	6.557	_	1	

#### TABLE 9(ii): NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK AT WARWANDI,

Wage rate level per			No. of workers attending the works and earned wage rate as per first muster.		Remarks.		
			•		Month August-76	Month September-76.	
1			 		2	3	4
Upto Re. 1		· .				. —	
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2					-	-	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3					1	13	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4					13	31	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5					_		
More than Rs. 5			•	•			1
Total:-			 		14	44	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

## TABLE 10(1): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON NANDURI-SAPTASHRUNG GAD ROAD

### (Monthwise for first Muster of each Month)

		(KALVAN									
(i) Name of Work:Nanduri Saptashrung gad Road.         (ii) Location:Septashrung gad Road.           (iii) Cost of EGSComponent:373 Thuosand.         (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:15-4-75.											
Name of villages supplying labourers with census code	Distance in location Population)	(Size of	No. of workers	Remarks							
	Distance Po		Month September-76	Month October-76	Month November-76						
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6					
1. Saptashrung gad (95)	. 0 Km,	504	-		22						
2 Nanduri (91)	. 3 Km.	675	81	+27	147						
				1 (cart)							
Total	•	1,179	81	28	169						

TABLE 10 (iii): NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT NANDURI SAPTASHRUNG GAD ROAD (KALVAN)

Wage Rate Level per day								No. of workers a ra	Remarks		
								Month September-76	Month October-76	Month November-76	
······································	1							2	3	4	3
Up to Re. 1			,							~~	
More than Re. 1 to Rs.	2								-	-	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs.	3							ì	27	99	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs.	4							26		14	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs.	5							_		9	
More than Rs. 5 .		•		•	•	•	•	•54	l (cart)	47	*The work involved blasting operations by labourers.
Total .						·		81	28	169	

## TABLE 11(i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON CHANKAPUR—CHINCHPADA—GHAGBARI-ROAD (KALVAN)

Name of Villages supplying labourers with census code			location (	in Km. from Size of popu- ion)		No. of workers attending from villages in col. (i) as per first muster					
			Distance	Population	Month Sept76	Month Oct76	Month November-76				
1			2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6			
<ol> <li>Chinchpada (87) (Jamale Vani).</li> </ol>		•	0 Km.	861	193	77	66				
2. Khirad. (81)			5 K.m.	. 455	115	159	159				
3. Palasdar. (75).			2 K.m.	584	1	6	14				
4. Deoli (42)			5 Km.	674	9	6	5				
5. Bilwadi (90)			6 Km.	602	10	~	-				
6. Sukapur (74) .			3 Km.	683	15	28	30				
<ol> <li>Eklahare . (Dindori - Taluka).</li> </ol>	·	•	3 Km.	333	-	6	б				
8. Kalvan k. (109)			30 Km.	7.546	-		1				
<ol> <li>Pingalwadi (48) (Dindori—Taluka)</li> </ol>	•	•	7 Km.	286	2	17	37				
Total .				12,024	345	299	318				

TABLE 11(ii): NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT CHANKAPUR-CHINCHPADA-GHAGBARI-ROAD

RUAD	

Wage rate level per					No. of workers wage	Remarks			
Wage Late Rever per day						Month September-76	Month October-76	Month November-76	
1					 	2	3	4	5
Upto Re. 1									
More than Re. 1 to Re. 2						12	-		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3						179	299	317	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4						134	_		
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5							_		
More than Rs. 5 .						20		1	
Total .					 	345	299	318	

### TABLE 12 (i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON KANASHI-BELBARE-EKLAHRE ROAD

### (Monthwise for first Muster of each Month)

#### (KALVAN)

Name of villages supp labourers with censu			location (	in Km. from Size of popu- 1971 Census		No. of workers attending from villages in Col. (i) as per first muster				
			Distance	Population	Month Sept76	Month Oct76	Month November-76	-		
1			2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6		
1. Eklahre (105) .			0 Km.	331	6	_				
2. Wadi Bk. (102)			3 K.m.	601	65	35	28			
<ol> <li>Kalvan (109)</li> </ol>			8 Km.	7,546	2	2	1			
4. Hingve (104) .			2 Km <sup>-</sup>	756	13	8	9			
5. Pale Kh. (108)			5 Km.	1,839	8		-			
6. Dharkale (101)			3 Km.	586	8					
7. Sakure (80)			8 Km.	793	2	-				
8. Asoli (59) .			7 K.m.	77		_	2			
9. Karambhel (48)			8 Km.	482			1 .			
Total				12,951	104	45	41			

## TABLE 12(ii): NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT KANASHI-BELBARE-GOPALKHEDI-ROAD

Wege rate level	her di				-		No. of workersa			
trage inte level per day.							Month Sept76	Month Oct.+76	Month Nov76	Romarks
	1						2	3	4	5
Upto Re. 1		•							_	
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2								-		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3							104	45	40	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4									_	
More then Rs. 4 to Rs. 5								_		
More than Rs. 5							-	-	I (C	art)
To(Al :							104	45	41	

## LIST OF SELECTED WORKS

#### (KALVAN)

Category	Name of work	Name of the implementing Remarks (Whether visited) agency				
s.:1 -	2	3	4			
Minor Irrigation	1. Percolation Tank at Sawki	Ex. Engineer, Zilla Parishad Nasik.				
	2. Percolation Tank at Bhendi	Ex. Engineer, Environmental Engineering, Malegaon.	Chief PEO, Jt. Dir. of DES, R. O., R.A.			
	3. P. T. at Malegaon	Ex. Engr. Z. P. Nasik.				
	4. Percolation Tank at Rameshwar	Do.				
	5. Percolation Tank at Niwane	Do.	Chief PEO, Jt. Dir. of DES, Research Officer Research Assistant.			
	<ol><li>Percolation Tank at Kalishivadi</li></ol>	Do.				
	<ol><li>Percolation Tank at Kundane (O)</li></ol>	Do.	Research Assistant			
	<ol> <li>Percolation Tank at Warwandi</li> </ol>	D0.	Research Officer			
	<ol> <li>Percolation Tank at Sheri</li> </ol>	Do.	-			
	<ol><li>Percolation Tank at Dahiwad</li></ol>	Do.				
	<ol> <li>Percolation Tank at Pilkos</li> </ol>	<b>D</b> o.	-			
Road Works	12. Chankspur-Chinchpada Ghagbari Road	Ex. Engineer, PWD. Nasik.	Research Assistant			
	13. Desarané Ganore Road	Do.				
	<ol> <li>Abhone Bhagurdi Road</li> </ol>	Do.	_			
	15. Kanashi-Belbare-Gopalkhedi Road	Do.	Chief PEO, Jt. Dir. of DES, Research Officer, Research Assistant.			
Forest Works	<ol> <li>Scheme for productive reimbursement of Govt. acquired private forest land at</li> </ol>	Divisional Forest Officer (East)				
	Darebhangi	(2-34)				
	17. Nanduri Sapiashrung gad Road	Do.	Research Officer, Research Asstt.			
	<ol> <li>Intensive development of soil and moisture con- servation of Kakane Khedgaon</li> </ol>	Do.	- ·			
Nalla Bunding	19. Nalia bunding at Dahiyad Block 3	Divisional Soil Conser- vation Officer.				
	20. Nalla Bunding at Bhaur Block 1	Do.	_			
Contour Banding	21. Contour bunding at Dahivad	Do.	-			
Terracing	22. Terracing at Dalvat	Do.				

## WORKWISE OBSERVATIONS

1. Percolation Tank at Savaki

This is a spill over work of scarcity. The estimated cost of the work is Rs, 3.45 lakhs with E.G.S. component of Rs. 2.50 lakhs. The original estimates were of scarcity period and hence they are under revision, due to revised District Schedule of rates.

The work was sanctioned on 4.5.75 and actually started on 3.5.1975 due to demand of labourers. The work of the tank is in progress at present. About 7-748Planung/7 Rs. 0.95 lakhs were expanded in scarcity period, Rs. 1.18 lakhs during the last year, and the expenditure incurred during the current financial year upto October is Rs. 0.89 lakhs.

The storage capacity of tank is 11 mcft. and it is expected to irrigate additional 170 hectares by way of well irrigation, by raising the water tables of wells The cost per mcft of the tank was originally estimated to about Rs. 29850. The catchment area of tank is 1.20 Sq. miles.

#### 2. Percolation Tank at Bhendi

This is a spill over work of scarcity, taken up under E.G.S. on 9.7.1975. It was actually started on 28.7.1975. The percolation tank is estimated to cost Rs. 3.69 lakhs, having E.G.S. component of Rs. 3.03 lakhs.

: An expenditure of Rs. 1.33 lakhs was incurred during the year 1975-76. The cumulative expenditure from EGS upto October 76 amounts to Rs. 3.61 lakhs.

The work is physically completed, though some items are yet remain to be completed. The skilled work was assigned to the labour contract society. During this year, water has been stored in the tank, villagers have prepared a canal, and about 51 acres of land was brought under irrigation.

#### 3. Percolation Tank at Malegaon

The Tank is in tribal area. The work was started as a scarcity work. It was included in E.G.S. on 2.4.1974. The actual work started on 4.5.1974.

The work of percolation tank was estimated to cost Rs. 2.75 lakhs. The E.G.S. share amounts to Rs. 2.74 lakhs. The entire work will be executed from E.G.S. funds. The estimates are not revised so far.

The work of flanks is still in progress, but it has not been restarted after rainy season, as the labourers were busy in harvesting and other agricultural operations.

The cumulative expenditure incurred upto October 1976 was Rs. 1.26 lakhs; the expenditure incurred during the current year amounts to Rs. 0.54 lakhs.

4. Percolation Tank at Rameshwar

The work has been taken in to  $\mathbf{LGS}$ , for completion on 10-176. If was originally Barted in scarcity. The estimates of the work were prepared by private engineers. The work was technically sanctioned by the Zilla Parishad on 22.2.72, after due technical scrutiny.

The work was estimated to cost Rs. 2.26 lakhs. The E.G.S. component was Rs. 1.53 lakhs. The estimates arc under revision due to revision of District schedule of rates.

The work was initiated on 20.2.76. The unakilled portion of work was speedily carried out. The matimum attendance of 950 labourers was in the month of June 76. The unskilled portion of the work has been completed and the skilled work is yet to be undertaken. The usency (viz. labour contract society) for executing skilled work is yet to be fixed.

The cumulative expenditure to the end of October 1976 amounts Rs. 1.46 lakhs. The expenditure in 1975-76 was only Rs. 13. lakhs.

#### 5. Percolation Tank at Niwane

This is also a spill over work from scarcity. The work was actually started under E.G.S. on 29-1-1976. The work was administratively approved on 12-1-1976.

The estimate of this tank was prepared by private Engineers at Rs. 4.95 fakhs. At the time of Inclusion under E.G.S. the E.G.S. component assumed was Rs. 3.89 lakhs. Now the estimates are to be revised possibly to Rs. 6.28 lakhs, which would exceed the norm. The work is being done on current D.S.R.

The work was in progress on 1.4.76 and now the work of flank is in progress. The work had gained a good momentum when there were 650 labourers working in June, 76.

During the 1975-76, 6801 mandays were generatcd, against a expenditure of Rs. 0.20 lakhs. The cumulative expenditure upto October 76 was Rs. 1.45 lakhs.

The storage capacity of tank was estimated to 13.34 mcft. The catchment area of the tank is 1.64 Sq. Miles. The area likely to be irrigated is 300 acres.

6. Percolation Tank at Kalishivadi (Deola)

Originally the work of percolation tank was started under scarcity. The work was included under EGS on 3-5-1975.

The estimates of this work were prepared by private agency. The Zilla Parishad accorded technical sanction after due scrutiny. The work was estimated to Rs. 2.61 lakhs with an EGS component of Rs. 1.85 lakhs.

An expenditure of Rs. 2.03 lakhs was incurred on this work, since it was taken up under EGS. The expenditure during the current financial year upto October, 1976 was Rs. 0.84 lakhs. The work is still in progress. The unskilled portion was completed in December, 1975. The skilled portion was entrusted to the labour contract society. The gorge filling has been completed. Other items are in progress.

During this season, the water has been stored in the tank and it has started functioning. The storage capacity of the tank is 11.80 mcft. It is expected that 250 acres will be brought under well irrigation, which will be benefited by the Tank.

#### 7. Percolation Tank at Kundone (Otur)

This is a spill over wrok from scarcity taken up for completion under the E.G.S. The work was sanctioned under E.G.S. on 22-2-1975, and actually started on 14-7-1975.

The estimates were prepared by a private engineers, and tchnically sanctioned by Zilla Parishad on 30-9-1973. The estimated cost of the work was  $k_{\rm S}$  3.33 lakhs with BOS component of Rs 3.32 lakhs. The storage capacity of the tank in 8.5 mcft. The area likely to be benefited is about 120 acres. The estimates are likely to be revised to Rs 4.30 lakhs, which would exceed the norm.

An expenditure of Rs. 0.60 lakhs was incurred during the year 1975-76 and Rs. 0.53 lakhs during the current financial year. The work was in progress on 1-4-76. Now the work of flank is still in progress.

#### 8. Percolation Tank at Warvandi

This was a scarcity work, with an estimated cost of Rs. 2.68 lakhs. The work was taken up under EGS on 222-1975 for completion. The entire expenditure till completion will be debited to EGS funds. The EGS component of work is Rs. 2.58 lakhs. The estimates are under revision.

The work actually started on 27-3-1975. The cumulative expenditure since initiation under EGS till October 76 was Rs. 4.16 lakh, much in excess of the sanctioned value. An expenditure to the tune of Rs. 1.42 lakhs was incurred in the last financial year.

The work of the skilled portion is under progress. The work is assigned to the labour contract society, on tender basis. The work is physically completed. The water has been stored during the season.

#### 9. Percolation Tank at Sheri

The work was taken up under EGS on 11.9-1974for completion, as a spill over work of scarcity. The survey and the plans and estimates of the percolation tank were prepared by a private engineers. The Zilla Parishad technically sanctioned the work in June 1973, after due scrutiny. The work was originally estimated to Rs. 3.76 lakhs after inclusion under EGS. The EGS component was Rs. 1.75 lakhs. The work is under revision to Rs. 4.98 lakhs which would exceed the norm.

Rs. 2.88 lakhs were expanded upto October, 1976. Rs. 1.72 lakhs were expanded during the last financial year. The expenditure during current year comes to Rs. 0.28 lakhs.

The work had status "in progress", on 1-4-76. The work is still in progress. The unskilled portion has been completed. The skilled portion has been assigned to a labour contract society. The work of gorge filling has been completed. The work of remaining items is in progress. The capacity of the tank is about 10 MCPT.

#### 10. Percolation Tank at Dehivad

This is a spill over work of CSRE. The work was estimated to cost Rs. 4.72 lakhs with an EGS component of Rs. 1.34 lakhs. The entire expenditure, till completion will be expanded from EGS funds. The original estimates were prepared by private engineers. The estimates were technically scrutinised before according technical sanction by the Zilla Parishad. The estimates have now been revised. The cumulative expenditure upor 31-3-76 was Rs. 1,94 lakbs. The capacity of Tark is 12.30 MCFr. The cost of per MCFT was Rs. 38,000 and was within the norm.

The work was taken up under EGS on 10-4-1974and was actually started on 28-4-1974. The work is physically completed but some items are yet to be completed.

During the year, water has been stored in the Tank and the tank started functioning.

11. Percolation tank at Pilkos

This work is also one of the scurcity spill-over works taken up under EGS for completion. The estimated cost of the work was Rs. 3.31 lakhs with EUS share of Rs, 1.82 lakhs. The work was uctually started in Scottember, 1974.

The work had status "in progress" on 14-76. Now also the work is still in progress. However, the work of the flank has been completed. The skilled work is yet to be started. It will be started after fixing an agency.

The estimates of this work have been revised to Rs. 5.62 lakhs. The capacity of tank is 9.50 M.C.F.T. The revised estimate would exceed the norm.

#### 12. Chankapur Chinchpada Ghagbari Road

This is a new EGS work in a hilly area. The work involves upgrading of existin gvillage road to ODR standard. The work as sanctioned under EGS on 29.4.1975 and was actually started on 7.6.75.

The estimated cost of the work is Rs. 2.40 lakes. The entire expenditure will be met from the EGS funds. These estimates are under revision to Rs. 6.57 lakhs. WBM surface have been included in the reviscd estimates, within the permissible 60.40 ratio for labour material costs,

The length of the road is about 9 Kilometres. Part of the road (about 2 Km) runs in another tehsil. The road will provide link between Kalwan and Surgana tehsils.

The cumulative expenditure of Rs. 2.17 lakbs out of which Rs. 1.34 lakbs were expanded upto October 76.

The work is at present in progress in 8 Km. to 9 Km. and about 350 labourers were working on 5-11-1976.

#### 13. Desrane Ganore Road

It is a new work, of only one Km, and of improvement of 3 Kms. The new work of 1 Km has been completed in April 76. The other work of improvement of road is in progress.

The work was estimated to Rs. 1.00 lakhs with full amount being provided under EGS. The work was sanctioned on 29-4-1975, but actually started on 2-3-76. The starting was delayed due to want of labour.

The work is still "in progress", but it has not been restarted after ramy season so far.

The cost of the work is under revision to Rs. 1.98 lakhs,

#### 14. Abhona Bhagurdi Road

The work consists of improvement of village road to ODR standard. The length of road is about 3 Km. The work was originally estimated to cost Rs. 0.70 lakhs. The estimate is being revised to Rs. 2.20 lakhs, and WBM surface has now been proposed. Only about Rs. 6000 were expanded during the last year, 1975-76.

The work is at a stand-still due to objection of land-owners, since October, 1975.

#### 15. Kanashi-Belbare Gopalkhedi Road

This is a new work. It is included in the 1961-81 Road Plan. It is in an hilly and inaccessible area.

The estimated cost of the work is Rs. 1.25 takhs, The entire expenditure will be debited to EGS,

The work consists of widening and improvement of 5 kilometres of an existing Z. P. Road. The work was taken up in Employment Guarantee Scheme co 28-4-1976. The actual work was started in May, 1976. An expenditure of Rs. 0.44 lakhs has been incurred. The original cost of the work is being revised to Rs. 3.74 lakhs, as WBM surface is proposed in the revised estimates.

The road will provide an improved link between the taluka head-quarters and the villages in the western part of the taluka.

 The scheme for productive reimbursement of Government Acquired Forest Land: at Darebhangi

This is a forest scheme taken up under EGS on 6-3-1976. The estimated cost of the scheme is Rs. 1.65 lakhs. The entire expenditure will be incurred from the EGS budget,

An expenditure of Rs. 0.26 lakhs has been incurred so far. The scheme envisages the following stages :---

1. Cutting back operations.

- 2. Intensive development of Soil and moisture conservation;
- 3. Raising of Plantation.
- 4. Plantation of fast-growing trees.

The work is in progress since March 1976. However, it is not yet restarted after rainy season.

## 17. Nanduri Saptashrung Gad Road

Originally, the work of construction of Nandari-Saplashrung gad Road (10 km) was started in scarcity period. This is a Ghat road leading to the shrine of Saptashrung goddess, on the top of a hill.

The work was taken up under EGS on 26-4-1974 and was started 2-5-1974.

The work was sanctioned on ad hoc basis upto 1-4-1976 Rs. 3.73 lakhs were sanctioned till this, and an expenditure of Rs. 3.66 lakhs was incurred upto 31-3-1976. During the current year Rs. 1.22 lakhs were expended.

Now the Government have accorded administrative approval to take up this work under Employment Guarantee Scheme. The estimated cost ot total work is Rs. 14.91 lakhs.

The blasting operations are in progress with the help of EGS labour. The air compressor has been hired from the G.S.D.A.

It is proposed to develop the Saptashrung gad as hill station. At present, it is a holy place and large number of pilgrims visit it.

#### Intensive development of soil and moisture conservation at Kakane-Khedgaon.

This is a new EGS work carried out by Forest Department. The work consists of trenches, excavation of continuous contour trench and cattle proof trenches, for soil and moisture conservation in government forest area.

The work was actually started on 29.5-1975. It was sanctioned under EGS on 22.11-1975. The work was at 'completed' stage by 1-4.1976. An expenditure of Rs, 0.23 lakks was incurred on the Scheme til completion. On completion of the scheme, it is expected that soil and moisture will be conserved in 50 hectares of forest. Similarly the department can undertake plantation programme. No plantation has however, been done so far.

This is a departmental scheme, technically sanctioned by Conservator of Forest,

#### 19. Nalla bunding dahiwad Block 3

The nalka bunding work had an estimated cost of Rs. 0.11 lakhs with the full amount provided as EGS component.

The area of the block was 46 hectares. The work had "completed" status as on 1.4-76 Rs. 9000 were expanded till completion. The work involved earth-work to the extent of 3974 O.t. m. and pitching of 176 Sq.m. The survey of the work was carded out in the meath of July 1975. The work was included out and the REGs on 25-7.1975 and was included or 307-7.1975.

Due to Nalla bunding, the water table of four wells was reported increased, since June 76. Three new wells were dug in the area. An additional area of about 12 hectares was brought under irrigation.

The entire expenditure on Nalla bunding was borne by government. This amount is nor recoverable from the beneficiaries. It is proposed by the department to hand over the Nalla bunding works to the beneficiay cultivators for further maintenance.

20. Nalla bunding at Bhaur Block No. 1

This is a new EGS work. This work was sanctioned under EGS on 25-7-75 and started on 27-7-75. It had "completed" status by 1-4-1976.

The estimate was Rs. 0.44 lakhs, and expenditure was Rs. 0.15 lakhs. On completion, an area of about 10 acres was brought under irrigation, as water levels of the wells had increased.

21. Contour bunding at Dahivad Block No. 27.

This work was initially started under Plan scheme. On 7-5-75 it was taken up under EOS for completion.

The estimated cost of the work was Rs. 7000. Out of this, an arrown of Rs. 5000 were expended from Plan provision. An expenditure of Rs. 2000 was incurred from E(SS. While sanctioning the work, Collector had sanctioned the works in cluster, with Rs. 7000 us EGS component for completion of incomplete work of contour bunding in Blocks 39.4544 at Dahiyad. The area of the block 27 was 41.50 hectars; 13 Khatedurs were benefited by contour bunding operations. The work was actually completed in June 73. There were 3 SC beneficiaries. The amount is recoverable but the recovery has not been started.

The salient features of the other blocks which were in the cluster is summarised below :---

Block Area of Block (Hectares) No. of Esti- EGS EGS khatedar mated comp. expdr. benefited cost

cost

			(i	n thou	sands)
39	22	4	4	1	1
44	33.72	10	6	2	2
45	33 . 72	23	8	2	2

22. Terracing at Dalvat Block 2-B.

The work of terracing was carried out in western part of taluka which is hilly and has rainfall more than 50°. The cluster of blocks with the village Dalvat as centre, were sanctioned a project of Rs. 4.20 lakhs on 26-4-76. Block 2B is one of the works included in it.

The estimated cost of the work was Rs. 9000. The work is still in progress. An expenditure of Rs. 4000 had been incurred upto August 1976. The earthwork to the extent of 2805 Cu.m. was carried out. The work was carried by local land leveller (Keny)

On completion of the work, 3 Khatedars with 3.43 hectares area be benefited.

TALUKA LEVEL NOTES FOR (SHOLAPUR DISTRICT) BARSHI

35-36

## CONTENTS

II SUPPORTING TABLES (1) Blueprint tables :	
1. All works in Taluka List/in progress	
2. All works not started / temporarily stopped / abandoned / completed .	
3. Revision of estimates of selected works.	
4. Sources of EGS works and costs of EGS component,	•
(ii) Information complied for selected works (details so far available for 10 out of 10 such works	 s)
5. Pattern of total expenditure.	
6. Pattern of monthly attendance.	
7. (i) Employment by sources of workers on Minor Irrigation Tank at Walwad.	
(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work	
8. (1) Employment by sources of workers on Millor Irrigation Tank at-Shelgaon (R).	
(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned that day on above work.	
9. (i) Employment by sources of workers on percolation Tank at Jamgaon (Agalgaon) .	•
(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned ter day on above work.	
10. (i) Employment by sources of workers on percelation Tank at Soundare	
(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned ; er day on above work	•
11. (i) Employment by sources of workers on percelation Tank at Dhembrewadi (Chinchol	li) .
(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work.	
<ul> <li>12. (i) Employment by sources of workers on percentation Tank at Pangri II</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned ther day on above work.</li> </ul>	•
<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on percelution Tank at Ambejawalge.</li> <li>(ii) Employment by sources of workers on percelution Tank at Ambejawalge.</li> </ol>	
<ul> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work.</li> <li></li></ul>	
14. (i) Employment by sources of workers on Tan at Shirale	
(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work.	
15. (i) Employment by sources of workers on Fore 1 work at Pandhari and Ukadguon	
(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned partialy on above work.	
16. (i) Employment by sources of workers on Forest at Yedshi, Pandhari and Chincholi.	
(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned p: day on above work.	

8-748Planning/77

37-----38

## TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

## I. Taluka Employment Guarantee Scheme Status Report

(October 1976) Tahika:--- Barshi

#### I. Socio Economic Characteristics of Taluka

1. Barshi is situated at the North East corner of Solapur district. There are 129 villages in the Taluka with a population of 2,00,342 persons as per 1971 census. Of the total working population about 49% were cultivators, about 46% landless agricultural laboures and the remaining 14% were other workers including artisans. The average size of the holding in Barshi Taluka is 568 hectarcs. (as per Agriculture cansus 1970). Amout 63% of the holding the clause 1971. The average size of the holding the clause 15.63 hach because. It is a set of the faluka is 1.63 lak hectares. It is a set of the faluka is 1.63 lak hectares. Net area under cultivation during 1974-75 was 5319 hectares i.e. 3.77% only of the total goographical was irrigated by dug wells numbering about 4374 during 1974-75. Bhogawati river flows from East to the West and the South wes side of the taluka is to dury in prograss. Therefore the main source of irrigation in project and canal excertion dismin (1974.57). Bhogawati river in the Taluka on which works of medium irrigation project and canal excertion at Hingni(P) are in progress. Therefore the main source of irrigation in the taluka is the dug wells which depend entirely on rainfall. Normal rainfall of Barshi Taluka is 65.74 (mm). The actual rainfall of Barshi Taluka is 65.74 (mm). The actual rainfall of 1975 was as show below :—

Year	Actual rainfall (in mm)
1965	603.2
1966	761.0
1967	600.0
1968	570.0
1969	700.0
1970	933.0
1971	848.2
1972	268.0
1973	678.5
1974	735.0
1975	900.8

From the above data it will be observed that rain fall was below normal during the year 1965, 1967, 1968 and 1972. This had resulted in frequent occurrance of scarcity i.e. once in every two three year. During the last eleven year thirty three villages from the taluka were affected by scarcity fore times where as the entire taluka was affected by scarcity four times. Therefore the whole taluka has been declared as Drought Prone Area us per the report of Sukitankar Committee of 1973. One water shed, covering 19 villages, from Barshi taluka has been included under Drought Prome Area Programme. Because of the frequent occurrence of the scarcity Govt. Started scarcity relief works to prove employment to the rural population of the taluka.

2. The total expenditure incurred in Barshi Taluka during scarcity period (i.e. 1971-72 to 1973-74) was Rs. 3.05 crores. The yearwise breakup of the expenditure is indicated below :---

Year			 	Expenditure						
1971-72				Rs.	18.92 Lakhs					
1972-73				Rs.	128.70 Lakhs					
1973-74				Rs.	157.73 Lakhs					
	 To	tal	 	Rs.	305.35 Lakhs					

II. Taluka History of Employment Guarantee Scheme 3. Because of the above situation, i.e. scanty rain-

fall frequent occurrence of scarcity in the aluka. Govt. started works under Employment Guarantee Scheme.

4. The employment Guarantee Scheme was initiated in the month of May 1972 in Barsh'i Taluka at the first instance, however, the scheme could not be operated due to declaration of scarciny in 1972-73. Therefore, it may be said that actually the scheme was launched on April, 1974. Out of 129 villages in the Taluka, works were started or taken up in 109 villages. Howover, the benefit of wage employment was availed of by the employment seekers from all the villages of the Taluka. There are 14 villagos where no Employment Guarantee Scheme works are taken up or started as vet.

5. With the emergence of the Employment Guarantee Scheme in Barshi Taluka. a Blue print for the Taluka was prepared which is valid for the years 1975-76 and 1976-77. The Taluka Blue print contains 597 works of various categories cosing about Rs. 3.62 crores. In addition to this list, five forest works, cosing Rs. 3.23 lakis were also taken up for implementation which were not included in the Blue Print, as they were sanctioned after the preparation of Blue Print. Out of five works one was completed, while the other four works me through the other four works one on 1.4.1976.

6. The total expenditure incurred on the works under employment guarantee scheme, since its incertion in the talka, comes to Rs. 72.88 lakhs. Of this, expenditure, during 1974-75 was Rs. 27.69 lakhs, during 1975-76 Rs. 24.18 lakhs and during 1976-77 (April to Oct. 76) Rs. 21.01 lakhs. As

against this expenditure the employment generated during 1974-75 was 8,65,426 mandays, during curing 1974-75 was 8,65,426 mandays, during the year 1975-76 during 1975-76 7,78,238 mandays and during the year 1976-77 (during the period from April, 76 to October, 1976) 5,41,120 mandays. It will be seen that as compared to the total cost of the Blue print only 19.82% of the Blue Print has been utilised till the end of October, 1976.

III. Size and quality of Taluka Blue Print

7. 602 works were listed in the master list of works

for Barshi Taluka. Out of these 602 works 597 works are included in the Taluka Blue Print of Barshi Taluka, while 5 forest works, in the State sector, are outside the Blue Print. Out of these five works one work was already completed before 1-4-76, while the other four works were in progress as on 1-4-76. The tetal cost of the 602 works is Rs. 3.68 crores. The sourcewise classification of these 602 works is given below :-

Gategory	Total No.	Total					s	ources			(R\$.	in 000').
	of works			Scarcity spillover		P	ад		E.G.S,			
			ар 			State	J	loca]	s	alc	L	ocal
			No.	Cost	No.	Cost	No.	Cost	No.	Cost	No.	Cost
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
1. Canal Excavation	2	25-	1	16	1	9				•		_
2. Miner Irrigation Tank	7	7,293	_	_	_	_	_	_	7	72,93	_	_
3, Percolation Tanks	106	23657	33	4819	-		_	_	41	99,67	32	8871
4. Village Tanks	63	1471	45	1008			-	-	18	4,63	-	_
<ol> <li>Community Walls</li> </ol>	. 17	136	17	136		_	~	-	~	_	-	_
6. Contour Bunding	293	932	81	168	122	266	_		90	4,98	-	_
7. Nala Bunding	68	297	6	12	10	37	-		52	2,30	_	-
8. HI drained	. 11	19	~	-	11	19	-		_	-	_	-
9. Ayacut Development	. 5	13	-		-		-	_	5	13	-	_
10. Forest works .	. 5	532	-	-	_		-	_	1	5,32	-	_
11. Road works	. 25	2427	7	738	-	-			5	4,17	17	1272
Total	. 602	36784	190	6897	144	331			219	19413	49	10143

8. It will be seen from the above that scarcity spillover and employment guarantee Scheme works are the two main sources from which the works have been taken up for inclusion in the Blue Print for 1975-77. Scarcity spillover works cover 18.75% where as employment guarantee Scheme works cover 80.35% and remaining 0.90% is covered by plan works.

9. Part IV of Taluka Blue Print contains a list of 63 contingency productive works (in view to be under taken as and when necessary). All the works have been surveyed except eight works. The BMS-WS-(work schedules) for 78 works have been so far filled in. Out of these 78 works, plans and estimates for 6 works have been revised while for the remaining 72 works the plans and estimates have not been revised. Out of the ten selected works, the plans and estimates in respect of percolation tank at Jamgaon (Agalgaon) have been revised downward i.e. from Rs. 3.30 lakhs to Rs. 3.24 lakhs.

This downward revision of the estimates of this work was made as the quantum of work to be done has been reduced due to diversion of alignment (Table 3)

10. Out of the 602 works listed m the M.L.W. as on 1-4-76 218 works costing Rs 39.73 lakhs were com-1-4-70 216 works custure as 37.73 takins were controlled to a full remaining 384 works, 260 works costing Rs, 237.97 lakhs were stopped temporarily and the remaining 116 works costing Rs, 81.96 lakhs were in progress as on 14-76. Out of the 116 works in a son process. progress 51 works were such where the cost of each work was less than Rs. 5000/-, the remaining 65 works were such where the cost of each work was more than Rs. 5000/-. Out of the 65 works, 31 works were such where the cost of each work was between Fs. 5000/- to Rs. 25000/, five works were such where the cost of each work between Rs. 25,000/- to F.s. 50,000/- and the remaining 29 works were such where the cost of each work was above Rs. 50,000/-.

Taking into consideration the works in progress and the works Completed (Rs. 121.69 lakhs) the operational part of the Blue Print Forms 33.15% of the total cost.

11. Out of 260 works costing about Rs. 2.38 crores, which were not started as on 1-4-76 the plans and estimates have already been prepared tor 195 works. However these plans and estimates of 195 works which were prepared during searcity period, will have to be revised as per the current DSR of 1976-77 to activise the works included in the Blue Print.

12. From amongst the 602 works costing about Rs. 3.68 corces the number of percolation tanks included in the Blue Print was 106. Costing about Rs. 2.37 corces i.e. 64.40% of the total cost of the Blue Print. Though the number of percolation tanks included in the Taluka Blue Print appears to be smaller than that of social conservation works (viz. 377) in view of the cost factor it may be said that the predominance was given to the percolation tanks.

#### IV. Technical norms in use

13. (1) For minor irrigation works such as percolation tanks village tanks, minor irrigation tanks, etc. the cost per M. C. f.t. storage of water has been fixed as  $R_s$ , 40.000/-

(ii) For soil conservation works contour bunding cost per hectare is Rs. 250 to Rs. 300.

(iii) For Nalla bunding the cost per M.C.f.t. is Rs. 40,000/- i.e. Rs. 16.000/- per thousand cubic metre impounded.

(iv) For ill drained works the cost per hectare varies from Rs. 500/~ to Rs. 1000/~.

(v) For Ayacut works the cost per hectares comes to Rs. 1200/- to Rs. 3000/-. Wherever the cost were above the prescribed limits. Special statetions had to be obtained from Govt. In respect of percolation Tanks at Gadegaon, Pangaon III and Korphale I such special sanctions were required. But while giving the technical sanction to these works to competent authority stated that the extra cost be borne by the Zila Parishad. In respect of Percolation Tank of Jamgaon (Agalgaon) the Jans and estimates were revised and the revision was downward i.e. from the original cost of Rs. 330 lakhs to Rs. 324 lakhs. The revision was downward as the quantum of work to be done was reduced due to diversion of alignment.

14. The general report attached to the plans and estimates gives roughly the number of wells likely to be benefited after the completion of the minor irrigation works like percolation tanks, minor irrigation tanks etc. In case of soil conservation works the list of Khatedars is attached to the plans and estimates of each work. It was observed that no attempts are made to verify the benefits actually realised after completion of the works. In respect of minor irrigation works, in majority of cases the command area maps have not been prepared. In the absence of this, identification of beneficiaries was not possible. However, in respect of soil conservation works and beneficiaries can be identified, as the 'Khatedears' list or the list of the beneficiaries would be available along with the 'plans and estimates of each work.

#### V. Speed of completion

15. As per master list of works (BMS-MLW-A) there were 116 works in progress as on 1.4.1976. When the position of works in progress was reviewed again on 1-7-76 for preparing the frame for the selec-tion of works for detailed study, it was observed that there were only 33 works in progress. (One M.I. Tank 13 Percolation Tanks, 12 contour bunding Blocks, two Nalla bunding blocks, one Ayacut development works, and four forest works) Out of these 33 works, 6 were scarcity spillover, 4 works were plan spillover and 19 works pertaining employment guarantee Scheme now works and the remaining four works were entirely new which were not included in the M.L.W.A. These four works pertained to the category of Soil conservation From the table No. 5 and 6 prepared for the selected works, it may be said that all the works except M.I. Tank at Shelgaon (R) were the old works which were in progress. The only new work started after 1.4.76 is Minor Irrigation Tank at Shelgaon (Ratanjan). This work was started on 17-9-1976

16. Under employment guarantee scheme adequate provisions are made to finance the works in progress. There is no a single case where the work was stopped for want of funds.

7. Usually completion of works are not delayed due to diversion of labour on too many works. However, during visit to Percolation Tank at Soundare it was observed that labourers drawn on this work were from neiphbouring villages Bavi und Pangaon. During discussion with them it was learnt that works of Percolation tanks Pangaon and Bavi were yet to be completed. It may therefore he observed that Taluka was not operationally u unit of co-ordination.

18. It has been observed that completion of works was not scheduled effectively, partly because of the unassured labour attendance. Similarly stage by stage scheduling was also not done. However, the position has improved to some extent.

#### VI. Mobilization of man power

19. On perusal of tables 7 to 16 and "employment by sources of workers on selected works" and "number of workers as per wages carned per day at selected works in progress" respectively, following facts are noticed.

(a) Ups and downs in attendance :---

(i) M.I.Tank at Walwad :--- There was a sudden drop in attendance from 529 in June 76 to 290 in July. 1976. This reason for this downward trend of labour attendance was due to the Kharif sowing season.

(ii) Percolation Tank at Pangari II :-- Ups and downs in labour attendance in respect of this work are very significant. From 205 in July 76 to 43 in October, 1976. This was due to the fact that unskilled portion of raising of embankments on either side had been completed. In October 1976 sectioning and deressing work was being executed. It was reported that such type of work does not have much labour potential. For such type of work 40 to 50 labourers are sufficient

(iii) Percolation Tank at Ambejawalge :-- The labour attendance in October 76 has decreased to 91 from 206 in September 76. This was due to agricultural operation of sowing of Rabi crops.

(iv) Percolation Tank at Shirale :- During the month of October, 76 the work was stopped as the unskilled portion of the work was completed. The skilled portion, it was reported, would be got com-pleted through contractor.

(v) Afforestation for Soil moisture & T.C.M. at Pandhari and-Ukadgaon :--- On this forest work also there were large variations i.e. from 64 in July 76 to 95 in August, 76 and further-sudden drop to 48 in September, and October 76.

(vi) Construction of T.C.M. & afforestation of Vil-lages Chincholi, Yedshi and Pandhari :---

The variations of labour attendance in respect of this work was very significant. It varies from 161 in May 76 to 11 in August 76 and again in September, 76 it rose to 96 and decreased to 66 in October, 76. The reasons given by the implementing agency were that the operations of forest works change in each that the operations to torest works straining in the second straining strain thyne bags, preparation of beds etc. require very small number of labourers. Due to these reasons there were large variations in labour attendance on the forest works.

20, (b) Factors favourable to good mobilisation of Labour :-

(i) Good mobilisation of labour depends upon the size of work, and new work. This can be seen from these tables 7 (i. & ii) 8 (i. ii) and 10 (i. ii) labour attendance on M.I. Tanks at Valwand and Shelgaon (R) and Percolation Tank at Soundare was comparatively large as these works were bigger in size (cost). and started newly [M.I. Tank-Shelgaon (R)].

21. It will also be clear from these tables that the range of distance from which labour was drawn on these selected works in progress varies from O K.m. (M.I. Tank at Shelgaon (R) to 9. Kms. (neighbouring village Borgaon (Kh) on the perochation Tank at Jamgaon (Agalgaon).

22. The labour from village Boregaon (Kh.) attended Walwad work and earned more wages. Similarly, labourers from Bavi and Pangaon attended

Percolation Tank at Saundare. In these two cases they earned better wages i.e. between Rs. 3/- to 4/per day.

23. It is the tendency of the labour that they want the payment of wages on the same day after the close of the work for the day. Whenever the agri-cultural operations are in full swing the labour attendance on the employment guarantee scheme works is very thin. In Agricultural Operations the labourer gets his wages on the very day or receive advance payments. It may, therefore, be said that if the ad-vance are paid to the labourers it would result in good mobilisation of labour.

#### VII. Administration and Co-Ordination

24. At the Taluka level there was coordination committee for employment guarantee scheme, headed by the S.D.O. of the division and B.D.O. as its secre-Now this committee has been discontinued, Taluka Co-Ordination and Review Committee for Integrated Development has been formed for which E.G.S. is one of the subjects of discussion in this This committee is headed by M.L.A. of Committee. the Taluka and the Tehsildar of the Taluka works as the Secretary.

25. Only 4 meetings of the co-ordination committee for employment guarantee scheme at Taluka level were held during 1975-76. While the meetings of Taluka co-ordination and Review Committee for integrated development held so far were 8. During these meetings review of the progress of employment guarantee scheme was taken and efforts were made on these works, and the labour potential of the new works to be started. The implementing agencies are consulted before recommending any work for sanction to the Collector. If there were any land acqui-sition problems decisions to persuade the concerned cultivators, were taken.

26. During the course of Joint Evaluation study of employment guarantee Scheme while filling in the B.M.S.W.S. for the works, entrusted to the Sub-Divisional Engineers Hingni (P) Head-works and canal sub-divisions, it was observed that the employcame sub-unisions, it was observed that the employ-ment guarantee scheme works (total in all 21) entrusted to these two agencies could not make much progress, as their departmental work load was so heavy that they could not give much time for the supervision and execution of these employment Guarance scheme, works. Both the sub-divisions were busy in completing the Medium Irrigation Project and its canal excavation. The total expenditure incurred so far on these works was about Rs. 1,46 crores. The dam has been practically completed while the excavation of canal so far completed was 12 Kms. Out 31 Kms. Taking into consideration this over load of work, new four percolation tanks

which were charge of the Such-Divisional Engineer Hingni (P), canal sub-division, have been transferred to the Dy. Engineer B & C Sub-division, Barshi for further execution, during September, 1976.

27. All the works included in the Blue Print have been already surveyed except eight works. During the Review meetings the non-officials suggested the sites for new works, and requested for the early survey of these sites. But the Taluka Implementing Officers had not taken any survey work of new sites. It was reported by the implementing officers, that they had no adequate staff to take up the survey work. Due to shortage of technical staff survey work of new sites and timely revision of cest estimates has been slowed down.

### VIII, Other observations

28. The lists of employment seekers are maintaincat at the village level, but they are defective, and are never referred for assessing the labour demand of the Village. Whenever new works are taken up a rough idea is given, regarding the availability of labour in that area. This is based on the knowledge of the local officers and the representatives of that area. This system of assessing labour demand needs revision. The works are selected from the Taluka Blue Print.

#### 111. Notes on field enquiry

(1) Master list of works (EMS MLW) Col. 9 :

29. In respect of spiklover works it is difficult to obtain the E.G.S. component, as the Administrative senction did not indicate, the total cost, E.G.S. component, etc. The total cost was taken from the plans and estimates. To arrive at E.G.S. component expenditure incurred before inclusion under E.G.S. was subtracted from the total cost.

30. It was seen that though some works were sanctioned under E.G.S. no expenditure was shown under E.G.S.

31. The taluka Blue Print does not give details of Soil-conservation works. Therefore, it was difficult to identify whether a particular block was from Blue Print or not.

32. Ther are in all 64 works of various categories included in the Blue Print which have not been allotled for implementation to any agency as yet. These works have been shown against the Collector Solapur, in the ML.W. prepared for Barshi Taluka.

#### WORKS SCHEDULE-CUM-QUESTIONNAIRE (BMS-WS)

33. Information required for this schedule was available in respect of works in progress. But as regards spillover-works from scarcity the figures of mandays expenditure incurred were not available. Block 2.3. (B & C) :--

34. Dates of initiation and scheduled dates of completion were not available in respect of scarcity spill over works.

35. Block 2.5(A)+(B):—Expenditure before inclusion under E.G.S. was not available in respect of PT/VT of spillover works from scarcity.

Block 2.6 (D):---

36. The stagewise scheduling of work was not done and it was necessary to trace the actual date of completion of any stage. Consequently it was difficult to fill in the cols pertaining to the reasons slow/good progress.

Block 2.7 (col.2);-

37. Before inclusion in the E.G.S. for (spillover works) figures of mandays generated for 1974-75 and 1975-76 are not available and the details required in cols. 3a, 3b, and 4 and 5 are also not available.

Block 2.8:---

38. Stagewise benefits are not indicated in the survey plans estimates report. Only vague indication of number of existing wells likely to be benefited and the number of new wells, likely to be constructed is made in the preliminar or general report attached to the Plan and estimates of the works.

Block 3(1 col. 1 to 10) 3.2. (Col. 1 to 7) :-

39. Particulars required for these blocks are not available in respect of scarcity spill over works,

Block 4.3 :---

40. As there are no orders regarding maintenance of completed works it is difficult to give particulars required in this block.

(3) Work status Report (WSB) Block 2.2, and 2.3:-

41. The data for quantum of work done for the last one year and last 3 months, expenditure incurred and mandays of employment are not readily available. Registered and unregistered workers figures are not available.

#### Block 3.8:-

42. Monthwise information about mandays is not available for 1974-75 and 1975-76.

Block-4:-

43. Information of benefits due and realised is not available readily,

### TABLE NO. 1.

TABLE No. 1 : ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-4-1976) BARSHI

Category of work			No. of Works as per NLW	Total EGS component of works in col. 2.	co	, of works sting more in Rs. 500	e in D thos	. of works n col. 4 se in pro- s as on	col. { EGS C	6 accord	in progre ling to th (%t		Remark
			(A=B)	('000'Rs)	No.	EGS compo-		-1976 EGS	Between 5000 to 25000		to Rs.	ve Total	
						nent ('000 Rs.)		compo- nent. (000 Rs (%to Col 5)		KS, 50	00 500	N	
1			2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Medium Irrigation			. 2	25	2	25	1	9	1	Nil	Nil	1	
Canal excavation							(50%)	(36%)	(100-00)			(100%)	
Minor Irrigation			. 7	7293	7	7293	1	1575	Nil	Nil	ı	1	
Minor Irrigation Tank							(14.29)	(21 -60%	) (	_	(100%)	(100%)	
Minor Irrigation			. 106	2,36,57	106	2,36,57	24	5133	1	1	22	24	
Percolation Tank					-		(22 -64)	(21 .7)	(4 - 15)	(4.15)	(91 -70)	(100)	
Minor Irrigation			. 63	14,71	54	1457	1	16	1	NB	Nil	1	
Village Tank							(1.85)	(1.10)	(100%)			(100%)	
Minor Irrigation			. 17	136	17	136	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
Community Wells			. –				-					_	
Soil Conservation													
Contour Bunding	4		. 293	932	75	554	17	128	17	Nil	Nil	17(100)	
								(23 ·10)	(100)			(100)	
Nalla Bunding .		•	. 68	279	29	191	(37.95)	95 (49 ·74) (	11 (00-00)	Níl	Nil	(100)	
111 drained .			. 11	19	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
						_						_	
Ayacut Development			. 5	13	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
						-		-					
ForeEl works													
Afforstation .		•	. 3	3,95	3	395	3 (100)	395 (100)	Nil	Nil	3 (100)	3 (100)	
Other Forest works			. 2	1,37	2	137	1	78	Nil	Nil	1	(100)	
Clief / Great Works			· -				0.00) (		_		(100%)	(100%	
Road Works													
Roads in hilly areas			. 10	3,00	10	300	5	214	Nil	4	1	5	
								(71 .33)	,	90-00)		(100-00)	
Other Road Works	•	·	. 14	17,10	14	1710	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
Other Roads works			. 1	4,17	1	417 (10	1 10.00) (	417 100 -00)	Nij —	Nil	1 100-00)	1 (100-00)	
Total			602	3,67,84	320	3,67,72	65	8060	31	5	29	65	

Note :--(1) MLW-A---All works including in the Blue print works out side the Blue print but started. (2) MLW--B--Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in Employment Guarantee Scheme.

Category of work	Total No. of works of status	Value (EGS	sta	ks not arted	Works te stop	mporarily	Works	abondoned	Work	scomplete
	for MLW	Comp. in col. 2 (000 Rs.)	No.	Value (EGS Comp.) (000 Rs.)	No.	Value (EFS Comp.) (000 Rs.]	No.	Value (EGS Comp.) [000 Rs)	No.	Value (EGS Comp.) (000 Rs)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	8	10	11
Medium Isrigation										
Canal excavation Minor Irrigation M	1	16	Nil	Nil	1	16	Nill	Nil	Nii	NI
I. Tank Minor Irrigation	6	57,18	5	56,36	Nil	Nill	Nil	Nil	1	82
Percolation Tank	82	1,84,85	62	1,51,50	4	7,97	NU	Nil	16	25,38
Minor Irrigation vil lage Tank	62	15,55	18	4,79	1	4	Nil	Nil	43	972
Community Wells	17	15,55	18	1.36	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil
Soil Conservation o	on-									
tour bunding	249	7,56	97	4,56	2	1	Nil	Nil	1,50	2,99
-do-Nalla bunding	38	1,48	34	1,30	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	4	18
-do- III drainded Ayacut Developmen		19	8	14	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	3	5
(non-paddy area Forest work :	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	NiJ
Afforstation	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil
Other forest works Road work (Hilly	1	59	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	1	59
area) Road works (Other	5	86	5		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil
area)	114	7,10	14	17,10	NII 8	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Ni 3973
Total	486	285,88	260	2,37,97		818	Nil	Nil	218	
	(100.00,	Q	(53.50)	(83 24)	(1.65)				(44.85)	(13.90)
	TABLE :	REVISION	OFE	STIMATES	ON SEL	ected wo	RKS (BA	RSHT)		
Category of work	Total No. a	ks works	of select for wh	ich Works	for which	estimates w	ere revised	or revision	due	Remarks
		estina revise sion a	ite w d/or re re due	ere Name	of work	Estimate befor in- clusion in the blue print. (0-0 Rs.	Actual ximate revised e (000	aluc of I	/ge ncrease	Remarks
	2			4		5	6		7	8
WORKS IN PROC	RESS :									
C. Minor IRRIGATION Minor Irrigotion										
	. 2	Not	_	-	_	-	-		-	wors
IRRIGATION Minor Irrigotion Tank WORKS MINOR	. <b>2</b> . 6	Not 1	-	(1) Percolat Tank at- Jamgaon			-	redu of v	re revised ction of qu work to be	wors stima- due to antum done.
IRRIGATIGN Minor Irrigotion Tank WORKS MINOR IRRIGATION Percolation Tank	. 6	1		Tank at-		 330 .		tes a redu of v 2. ( one over	re revised ction of qu	wors stima- due to antum done. P. T. y spill main- i works,
IRRIGATION Minor Irrigotion Tank WORKS MINOR IRRIGATION		1 Not d		Tank at-			-	tes a redu of v 2. ( one over	re revised ction of qu work to be Jut of six is scarcit; and the n we are EGS	stima- due to antum done. P. T. y spill ymain-

TABLE 2: ALL WORKS NOT STARTED TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETED (BARSHI)

Category		Total No.	Total					Source	8.					
		of works	cost	Scarcity : solilover		Plan					E. G. S.			
		WOLKS		spinover		State		Local		ſ	State		Local	
				No.	Cost	No.	Cost	No.	Cost		No.	Cost	No.	Cost
1		2	3	4	5	6	7	8		9	10	11	12	13
1. Canal excavation .		2	25	1	16	1	9			-				
2. Minor irrigation		_									_			
Tank	٠	7	7,2,93	-			-			-	7	72,93		
3. Percolation Tanks	•	106	23657	33	4819		-	-		-	41	99,67		887
<ol> <li>Village Tanks</li> </ol>	٠	63	1471	45	1008		-	-			18	4,63	-	-
5. Community Wells		17	136	17	136		-	•		_				-
6. Contour Bunding		293	932	81	168	122	266	5.			90	4,98		-
7. Nails bunding .		68	297	6	12	10	37	ι.			52	2,30	_	
8. III drained .		11	19			- 11	19			_	_	· -		-
9. Ayacut Development		5	13	_							5	13		_
0. Forest works	÷		532	_							ī	5,32	-	-
1. Road works	·	25	2427	7	738	·	-	•		-	5	4,17		127
Total : .		602	36784	190	6897	144	331	1	_	_	219	19413	49	1014

TABLE 4: SOURCE OF E.G.S. WORKS AND COSTS OF EGS COMPONENT (BARSHI) ( Rs. in 000'

Category 1	Work	Nan	ne of work	estimated.	t Expendi- ture- before	E.G.S. component in the		ture after in E.G.S.		Remarks status.		
					E. G. S. 000 Rs.)		1974-75 (000 Rs.)	1975-76 (000 Rs.)	1976-77 up to ( Oct.76) (000 Rs.)			
			2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9		
	Minor	(1)	Minor Irriga- tion Tank at Walwad.	16,54	Nil	15,75	1,25	88	2,27	Work in progress		
IRRIGATI	ON											
Minor Tank.	Irrigation	(2)	M. I. Tank at- Shelgaon (R)	22,96•	Nil	14,10	Nil	Nil	29	<ul> <li>Plans and esti- mate are under- scrutiny in Division office.</li> </ul>		
Minor Irri	gation	(1)	Percolation Tan @Jamgaon.	k 3,24	Nil	3,15	Nil	34	89	Work started re- cently gorge filling remained		
Percolation	n Tank	(2)	P. T. @Soun- dare I	3,59	Nil	3,47	1,15	21	66	Work in progress		
		(3)	P. T. @Dhem- brewadi (Chin- choli)	2,43	Nil	2,42	0(433)	85	74	Work in progress		
		(4)	P. T. @Pan- gri II	298	Nil	2,80	27	39	39	Unskilled portions completed gorge remained work is in progress		
		(5)	P. T. @Ambe- javalge .	4,97	138	1,59	32	1	79	Work in porgress		
		ര	P. T. @shirale	II 2.07	Nil	. 02	9	53	53	Gorge filling re-		

TABLE 5 : PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS : BARSHI

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9.
501 Forest Works Afforstation.	(7) Afforstation work in 100 Hects. of forest land in village Pandari and Uk- adgaon.	Im 70	Nil	1,70	0	0(136)	26	Work in progress
•Station in villages Yedshi, Chincholi & Pandhari	(8) Construction of trench cum mount fences & affere.*	1,05	Nil	1,05	-	41	43	Work in progress
Total		61,58	138	48,05	3,08	3,62	7,25	

TABLE 6 : PATTERN OF MONTHLY ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS (BARSHI)

Category			Total	Mandays]	Mandays	of Emplo	yment gen	erated (Mo	onth wise )	1	Remarks
of Works			Mandays required under E. G. S.	of employ- ment gene- rated under EGS up to 1-4-76.	April 76	Мау 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept, 76	Oct. 76
Minor	(1)	Minor Irri- gation Tank at Walwadi.	81,527	45,953	7,560	13,716	16,510	3,907	8,017	10,499	6,97
Irrigation	(2)	Minor Irriga tion Tank at Sheigaon (R)	- 1,36,500	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nii	Nii	6,775	6,6
1 Minor	(1)	Percolation Tank at Jamgaon (A)	5,00,50	17,429	10,53	3,564	4,807	5,043	2,600	6,110	5,12
Irrigation											
	(2)	Percolation Tank at Soundare.	50,500	43,423	Nil	Nii	Nil	1,140	5,292	10,692	7,683
	(3)	-Do- Dhembre- wadi (Chincholi)	66,466	36,183	2,626	4,784	4,564		3,636		1,95
		-Do- Pangri II	57,980	25,187	291	1,129	1,912	3,166	Nil	972	725
	(5)	-Do- Ambejawal-	72,800	7,813	374	1,489	2,948	4,004	4,356	633	1.689
	ക	-Do- Shirale II	43.812	32,900	1,701	4,428	3,564	4,478	3,960	550	Nil
V. Forest works Affor- estation	(1)	Afforstation wor in 100 and 150 hectares of vill- ages of Pandhari and Ukadgaon. Construction of	k 68,000*	Nil	1,308	1,474	1,371	463	131	2,025	1,119
	(2)	Construction of T. C. M. fences and afforstation work in village Chincholi, Yed- shi & Pandhari.	42,0004	13,651	3,402	2,083	1,963	1,086	1,097	791	1,872
Total			672,635	2.22.544	18,315	32,667	37,639	28,135	29.089	36,214	33,534

\*Note :-- Mandays in Col. 3 are estimated .

(i) Name of work	Minor Irr Tank Wai		(ii) Locatie	on Walwad		of Ra. (BC ate of initia			
Name of village supplying labour	Distance i		io. of worke	rs attendin	g from villa	uge in col. ()	) as per fir	st muster	Remarks
WILL COMBINE COLC.	Location of popula 71 Censu	(Size			Month July-76	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	,
	Dista- nce	Popula- tion.							
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
1. Work site village									
Walwad (15)	. 1	700	148	159	129	145	104	152	
Chare (9)	. 4	1962	136	138	131	110	93	84	
Kategaon (8)	. 5	1494	1	_	3	23	87	21	
Borgaon (KA) (14) .	. 5	1051	2	29	25	43	106	98	
Pimpalwadi (16)	. 4	937	_	-	~~	11	-	-	
Shirale (21)	. 4	1170	_			2	1	76	
Dhamangaon (100)	. 6	504	-	-		3	13		
Boryarwadi	. 2	NA•	90	99	2	54	72	67	
Masobachiwadi , .	. 3	NA*	117	104	-	42	1	53	
Ghari (32)	. 6	1715	-		-	2	-	-	
Total			494	529	290	435	477	551	

TARKA 7 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON MINOR IRRIGATION TANK AT WALWAD (MUSTER-WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH )

•Village from Osmanabad District. Out--side solapur District.

TABLE 7 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT MINOR IRRIGATION TANK AT WALWAD

-----

Wages level per day					No of works	No of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first muster								
				Month May-76	Month June-76	Month July-76	Month Aug76	Month Sept76	Month Oct76	Remarks				
1					2	3	4	5	6	7	8			
Up to Rs. 1				,	_	·	_		_		_			
More than Rs. 1 to :	2				14	1 151	49	111	115					
More than Rs. 2 to :	3				334	263	220	282	360	397				
More than Rs. 3 to 4	٤.				19	115	21	42	2	154				
More than Rs. 4 to :	<b>S</b> .						_	_		_				
More than Rs. 5	•	·	•	•	-		. ·							
Total					494	529	290	435	477	551				

## "ABLA \$ (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WO KERS MINOR IRRIGATION TANK SHELGAON (R) (MUSTER-WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH ) (R)

me of village supplying	Distance in Km. from		No. of workers attending from village in col. (1) as per first muster							
bour with census code.	Location (Size of population 71 Census)		Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month August 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Remarki Month Oct. 1976		
	Distance Popul	ation								
1	2(a)	(2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8		
Work site village She-										
igaon (R) (102)	0	2329	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	329	385		
Dhamangaon ( D) (100)	. 3	1981	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	49	47		
Darphai	. 5	2335	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	57	29		
Releras ( 99)	5	1523	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	29	25		
Mungshi (94)	5	1376	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	1	NE		
(Valunj) Wanewadi .	•	•	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	15	15		
Kalvan	5	3145		_			-	1		
Khuntewadi	•			_	-			2		
Bagatwadi	•	•		-	-		_	1		
Total :			Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	480	481		

•Village from other District.

Wage level	per day				No. of work	ers Attending	the work and	carning wage r	ate as per fi	rst mustor	Remark
					Month May 76	Month June 76	Month July 76	Month August 76	Month Sept. 76	Month October 76	
	1				2	3	4	5	6	7	8
pto Re. 1					Nil	Nil	Nil	NI	NI	Nü	
ore than Rs.	1 to 2				Nii	NB	NI	NE	50	188	
ore than Rs.	2 to 3				Nii	Nil	Nü	NI	247	293	
ore than Rs.	3 to 4				Nil	Nil	Nil	NB	183	Nü	
ore than Rs.	4 to 5				Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
ore than Rs.	5.	•	•		Nil	NË	Nil	NI	Nil	NÜ	
Total				•	Nil	NII	NII	NŰ	480	481	

TABLE-8 (il) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES BARNED PER DAY AT MINOR IRRIGATION TANK SHELEGAON (R)

<sup>-----</sup>(i) Name of work :--M. I. Tank@Shelgao > (ii) Location:--Shelgaon (R) (iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Component 1410 (000' Rs.) (iv) Date of initiation under EGS :--17-9-1976

#### TARL-9 (I) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT JAMGAON (A) (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(i) Name of work :--- :Percolation Tank at Jamgaon (A).

j (ii) Location:- Jamgaon (A).

.

(iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Component 915 (000' Rs.)

(iv) Date of initiation under EGS:- 7-10-75.

	Name of Villages supplying Distance in Km. labour with census code. from Location (Size of population					No. of workers attending from village in col. (1) as per first muster.							
			71 Censu		Month	Month	Month July	Month	Month	Month October			
			Dista- nce			1976			1976	1976			
1. Work site village :													
Jamgaon (A) (59)			1	1519	67	91	165	161	i35	156			
Agalgaon (13)			6	3073	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	20	23			
Bhoyare (26) .			2	432	29	42	39	32	25	26			
Barahi (56) .			4	2799	Nil	Nü	14	Nil	Nil	Nil			
Borgaon (Kh) (14)			9	1051	36	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	NI			
Belgaon (18) .			5	436	Nü	21	51	48	44	41			
Wanowadi (27) .			2	733	Nil	40	78	22	45	32			
Umbarge (7) .			8	1248	Nil	Nil	20	Nil	Nil	NÜ			
Deogaon (17)	•	·	4	1703	Nil	Nil	10	Nil	Nil	Nii			
Total .					132	204	377	263	269	278			

Tarle-9 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK AT JAMGAON (A)

Wage level per day		 No. of work		Remark				
		Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Monsth July 1976	Month August 1976	Month September 1976	Month October 1976	
1	 	 2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Re. 1		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to 2 .		Nil	69	187	Nil	133	37	
More than Rs. 2 to 3 .		27	92	113	168	61	215	
More than Rs. 3 to 4 .		105	43	77	95	75 ·	26	
More than Rs. 4 to 5 .		Nü	Nil	Nil	Nil	NÊ	NI	
More than Rs. 5		Nil	Nä	Nil	NI	NI	Nil	
Total .		132	204	377	263	269	278	

# TABLE--10 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT SOUNDARE-1 (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH).

Name of Work:— Percolation Tank at Saundare.
 Location:— Saundare.
 Locat:Rs. (EGS) Component 347 ('000'Rs.)
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:— 19-8-1974.

-

Name of village supplying abour with census code. from location (Siz of population					ion (Size	No. of wo	(1)	Remark			
			Dista- nce.	Popula- tion.	Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month August 1976	Month September 1976	Month Oct. 1976	
1				2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	. 6	7	8
Work site village.	,										
Saundare (63)				2	2177	Nil	Nii	95	103	171	180
Bavi (71) .			•	5	2425	Nil	Nil	Nil	93	257	215
(Kalambwadi) Pangaon (73)				3	5468	Nil	Nil	Nil	60	107	93
Total .						Nil	Nil	95	256	535	458

TABLE 10 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK SAUNDARE-I.

Wage level per day		No. of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first muster										
				Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month August 1976	Month September 1976	Month October 1976	Remarks		
1				2	3	4	5	6	7	8		
Jp to Rs. 1 .				Nii	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
dore than Rs. 1 to 2				Nii	Nil	95	9	Nil	48			
dore than Rs. 2 to 3				Nil	Nil	Nil	224	389	281			
viore than Rs. 3 to 4				Nil	Nil	Nil	23	146	129			
More than Rs. 4 to 5				Nü	Nü	Njl	Nil	Nil	Nil			
dore than Rs. 5				Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
Total ;				Nil	Nil	95	256	535	458			

## TABLE 11(1) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT DHEMBRE WADI(CHINCHOLI) (MUSTERWISE) FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH).

(i) Name	of work : P. T. at Dh	embrewadi
(iii) Cost 1	ts. (EGS) Component 2-	42 (000' Rs.).

(ii) Location :---Dhembrewadi. (Chincholi).
 (iv) Date of initiation under:-- EGS-12-2-75.

Name of village supplying bour with census code.		Distance i from lo (Size of pe	cation	No. of workers attending from Village in col. (1) as per first muster.							
		71 cen	sus)	Month May	y June	Month July	Month August	Month September	Month October	Remarks	
		Distance	Population	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976		
1		2(8)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8		
1. Work site village											
Chincholi (42)		4	1705	183	200	233	196	271	159		
Gormale (ToneWadi (4))	).	6	1350	13	13	Nii	, Nil	14	29		
Pangri (33)		5	4838	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	15	48		
Bhanasgaon-		æ	@	Ni l	Nil	21	Nil	Nil	Nii		
Tofal				196	213	254	196	300	236		

@Village from other District.

# TABLE 11 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK DHEMBREWAI (CHINCHOLI)

Wage level per day		No. of work	muster	Remarks				
		Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month August 1976	Month September 1976	Month October 1976	
1	 	 2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Up to Re. 1		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nii	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to 2 .		15	Nil	55	Nil	NI	NE	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3		145	193	199	. 110	111	29	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4		36	20	Nil	. 86	189	27	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5		Nil	N	Nil	Nil	NI	139	
More than s. 5 .		NB	Ni	I Nil	Nil	Nil	41	
Total :		196	21	3 254	196	300	236	

TABLE 12 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKER ON PERCOLATION TANK AT PANGARI II. (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER EACH MONTH)

.

<ul> <li>(i) Name of Work: P. T. Pa</li> <li>(iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) component</li> </ul>		<ul> <li>(ii) Location: P. T. Pangari II</li> <li>(iv) Date of initiation under (EGS):24-9-1974.</li> </ul>								
Name of village supplying labour with census code,	Distance from in KM location (size of population 71	No. of workers attending from village in Col. (1) as per first muster								
	Distance Popula- tion	Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month Aug. 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976	Reina		
1	2(a) 2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8			
<ol> <li>Work site village Pangari (33)</li> </ol>	. 2 4838	69	80	205	Nil	57	59			
Total :		69	80	205	Nil	57	59			

## TABLE 12 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGER BARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK AT PANGARI

Wage level per day			No. of works	ers attending (	he work and	carning wage	rate as per fire	t Muster	n
			Month May 1976	ay June July		Month Augsut 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976	Remark
1			2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Up to Re. 1 .		,	Nil	Nil	Nil	NU	Nil	1	Nil
More than 1 to Rs. 2 .			NB	Nil	Nil	NI	Nil	1	NH HI
More than 2 to Rs. 3 .			28	16	Nil	Nil	Nil		59
More than 3 to Rs. 4 .			41	64	205	Nil	57	1	NH
Mose than 4 to Rs. 5 .			Nji	Nil	Nil	Nil	NI	N	81
More than Rs. 5 .	•		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	ľ	સા
Total .			69	80	205	Nil	57		59

### TABLE 13 (I): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT AMBEJAWALGE (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF FACH MONTH)

<ol> <li>Name of Work :- P. T. Ambejawalge</li> </ol>	(ii) Location :- Ambeiawalge
(iii) Cost Rs. (BGS) Component 159 (000' Rs. 5	(iv) Date of initiation under (EGS):- 11-9-1974.

Name of Village Supplying lab With census code.	from loca of popul Census)	tion (Size	o. of work	b. of workers attending from village in Col. (1) as per first muster						
	Distance	Population	Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month Augest 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976		
- 1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8		
1. Work site village Amb	cja-									
walge (50)	. 3	2025	15	57	97	138	135	40		
2. Kaudgaon (54)	. 2	1314	7	27	30	31	40	25		
Sonegaon •	. •	•	41	65	62	40	31	26		
Total			63	179	189	209	206	91		

•Village from other District.

TABLE 13 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK AT
AMBEJAWALGE

Wage level per day			No. of work	ters attending	the work and	earning Way	je rate as per f	frst muster.	
			Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month Augest 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976	Ramarks
1	 		2	3	4	3	6	7	8
Up to Rs. 1			Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than 1 to Rs. 2 .			Nil	Nil	Nil	34	Nil	Nil	
More than 2 to Rs. 3 .			31	7 <b>7</b>	22	175	206	91	
More than 3 to Rs. 4 .			32	72	167	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than 4 to Rs. 5 .			Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 5 .	•	٠	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Œil	
Total	 		63	149	189	209	206	91	

## TABLE 14 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT SHIRALE (MUSTER WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (i) Name of work:-- Percolation Tank of Shirale (ii) Location:-- Shirale

Name of Village supplying labour with census code.	Distance in from loca	tion (size	No of worke	of workers attending from village in Col. (1) as per first muster						
	of population 71 Census)		Month	Month June		Month August	Month Sept.	Month Oct.		
	Distance	Popula- tion	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976		
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8		
1. Work site village Shirale (21)	1	1170	118	119	167	104	156	Nil		
2. Pimpalwadi 16)	2	<b>9</b> 37	47	62	59	10	23	Nil		
Total			165	181	226	114	179	NII		

10-748 Planning/77

Wage level per day	Wage level per day				No. of workers	attending	luster.	Romarks			
					Month May 76	Month June 76	Month July 76	Month August 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	
1					2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Rs. 1 .					Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to 2					Nil	17	Nil	Nii	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 2 to 3					146	138	222	99	84	Nil	
More than Rs. 3 to 4					19	26	4	15	95	Nil	
More than Rs. 4 to 5					Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 5					Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	
Total					165	181	226	114	179	Nil	

TABLE 14 (ii) : No. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PRECOLATION TANK AT SHIRALE

TABLE 15 (i) EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON FOREST WORK AT PANDHARI AND UKADGAON (MUSTER WISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (i) Name of Work :- Afforestation for soil and Moisture (ii) Location :--Village Pandhar (ii) Location :--Village Pandhari Ukadgaon.

conservation in forest Area in village Ukadgaon and Pandhari in 150 & 100 Hect, respectively and in villages Kadgaon.

(iv) Date of initiation under (EGS):- 28-3-1976. (iii) Cost-Rs. (EGS) Comp : 170 (000 Rs) Padhari Ukadgaon.

Na	Name of village supplying labour with census code.				Distance in from locat of Populat	ion (size	No. of workers attending from village in col. (1) as per first muster							
					Cens		Month May	Month	Month July 1976	Month	Month	Month	Remarks	
				Distance	Popu- lation	1976	1976	Aug. 1976		Sept. 1976	Oct. 1976			
	1				2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	
1.	Work site village													
	Pandhari (39)				2	802	41	28	64	66	38	45		
	Ukadgaon (34)				3	1879		56		-				
	Wadgaon				3	@	33	_		29	10	3		
						Not know 3511	n							
	Yedshi (43)	,			4	1	1					_		
	Total						78	84	64	95	48	48		

@ Village from other District.

TABLE 15 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT FOREST WORK AT PANDHARI AND
UKADGAON

Wage level per day			N	lo. of workers	attending the work and earning wage rate as per first Muster						
			~	Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month July 1976	Month August 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976	emarks	
1				2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
Upto Rs. 1 .				Nil	Nil	NE	Nil	NH	Nil	· · · ·	
More than Rs. 1 to 2				Nil	Nit	Nil	Nil	NE	Nil		
More than Rs. 2 to 3				78	84	64	95	48	48		
More than Rs. 3 to 4				Nil	Nil	Nit	Nil	Nil	Nil		
More than Rs. 4 to 5				Nil	Nil	Ni	NI	Nil	NI		
More than Rs. 5				Nil	Nil	Nü	Nil	Nil	Nil		
Total	•	•	•	78	84	64	95	48	48		

#### TABLE E 16(i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON FOREST WORK AT YEDSHI, PANDHARI AND CHINCHOLI (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH

 (i) Name of work :- Construction of Treachi cum Mount fences & (ii) Location :--village Yedshi pandhari, Chincholi. afforestation work in village Chincholi, Yedshi & Pandhari.
 (iii) Cast-Re (EGS) Comp. 105 (000 Rs.)
 (iv) Date of initiation under (EGS):- 1-1-76.

Name of village supplyin with census code.	g 1al	our	Distance in K.M. from location (size of Population 71		No of workers attending from village in Col. (1) as per first muster.							
			Census)	···· ·	Month Month May June	Month July	Month Agust	Month Sept.	Month Oct.			
			Distance	Popula- tion	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976	1976		
1			2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	
1. Work site village.												
Chincholi (42)			2	1705	56	Nil	23	Nil	Nil	66		
Gormasle (41)			4	1350	27	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil		
Yedshi (43)			5	5511	14	22	Nil	8	Nil	Nil		
Pandhari (39)			3	802	6	Nil	14	1	68	Nil		
Ukadgaon (34)			2	1879	58	Nil	Nil	Nii	Nil	Nil		
Wadgaon			4	(9)	Nil	Nil	Nil	2	22	Nil		
Total					161	22	37	11	90	66		

@ village from other district.

#### TABLE E-16 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT FOREST WORK AT YEDSHI, PANDHARI AND CHINCHOLI

Wage level per day		No. of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first Muster								
		Month May 1976	Month June 1976	Month Juiy 1976	Month August 1976	Month Sept. 1976	Month Oct. 1976	Remarks		
1		 2	3	4	5	6	7	8		
Unto Rs. 1		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
More than Re. 1 to 2		 Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
More than Rs. 2 to 3		161	22	23	11	90	66			
More than Rs. 3 to 4		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
More than Rs. 4 to 5		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
More than Rs. 5		Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil	Nil			
Total	,	161	22	23	11	90	66			

## LIST OF SELECTED WORKS

					: Solapur : Barshi	
Category		Nam	e of work	Name of implemen- ting agency.	(whethe	Remarks r work was ? Who visited.
1			2	3	4	5
I. Minor Irrigation.	(I) M.	I. Tank She	lgaon (R)	Dy Engineer M. I. & R. W. S. Dn. Barshi.	Yes	R. O.
	(2) M.	I. Tank Wa	lwad.	Do.	Yes	R. A.
	(3) Perc	olation Tai	nk Korphale	Dy Engineer MIC Z. P. Barshi.	Yes	<b>R</b> . O.
	(4)	Do.	Jamgaon (A)	Dy. Engineer M. I. & R. W. S. Dn. Barshi	Yes	R. O.
	(5)	Do.	Soundare	Dy. Engineer. MIC Z. P. Barshi	Yes	R. O.
	(6)	Do. Raleras		Sub-Divisional Engineer, Hingni (P) Head works	Yes	R. O.
	(7)	Do.	Upalai (T)	Dy. Engineer, MIC Barshi. Z. P.	Yes	R. A.
	(8)	Do.	Dhembrewadi	Do.	Yes	R. A.
	(9)	Do.	Pandhari	Do.	No.	
II. Soil Conservation.	(10) C.	B. Pangaon	96	S. D. S. C. O. Barshi	No.	
	(11) C.	B. Upalai 9	2	Do.	No.	
III. Forest.	(12) Fo	est Work F	andhari	Ukadgaon D. F. O. W. M. F. D. Solapur,	Yes	<b>R</b> . O.
	(13) Fo	rest Work	Yedsh, Chincholi, Pandhari	Do.	Yes	R.C.

## WORKWISE OBSERVATION

#### 1. Minor Irrigation Tank at Shelgaon (Ratanjan) :

1. Minor Irrigation Tank at Sheigaon (Katanjan): In progress-state sector. Total cost Rs, 22.96 lakhs EGS. Component Rs. 14.10 lakhs (As per M.L.W). The work is statted on 17-9-76 at through the plans and estimates are yet to be sanctioned. It was observed that a fair weather road connecting Shel-gaon to Kati in Osmanabad distirict and about 10 to 12 Hectares of land already under irrigation will come under submergence area of this tank. On the dates of visits, namely, 16.10.76 and 6.11.76 Sugar-came crop was standing in the area to be submerged under the tank. While the implementing Officer reported that the land was given by the cultivators willingly two of the affected cultivators who were working as labourers at the work site reported to the Evaluation laboures at the work site reported to the Evaluation team on 16.10.75 that they had to surreder their land under pressure. On the date of visit (16.10.76) raising of embankment of right side was in progress. Due to standing crops and subsequent non availability of land it was told, that more workers could not be absorbed. On 6-11-76 raising of embankment on left side was in progress. The labour attendance which was reported to be about 480 in the months of Sept./Oct. 76 had declined to about 200 on the date of visit 6-11-76.

District - Solanur

#### 2. Minor Irrigation tank at Walwad :

This is a new work in progress. Total cost Rs. 16.54 lakhs. EGS component Rs. 17.75 lakhs. Expenditure during 1974-75 Rs. 1.25 lakhs and dur-ing 1975-76 Rs. 0.88 lakhs. During 1975-76 this work could not make much progress as there was an intervillage dispute. New the work is in fulswing and is making mode progress and errogenium will the sould de intervillage dispute. New the work is in tuiswing and is making good progress, and expenditure till the end of Oct. 76 was Rs. 2.27 lakhs. Workers present at the visit (26-9-76) numbered 388 (149 males and 249 females).

#### 3. Percolation Tank at Korphale :

In progress local sector. This is a spillover work started in scarcity. The total cost of the work is Rs. 3.94 lakhs. EGS component being Rs. 3.07 lakhs, sependiture incurred during scarcity was 0.85 lakhs while after inclusion under EGS during 1974-75 it was 0.78 lakhs and during 1975-76 Rs 0.52 lakhs, scheenditure was incurred.

The gorge filling portion has been given on contract basis while excavation of waste weir was on EGS muster. There were only 41 labourers, 18 males and 23 fomales, 7 from work site village and 34 from Gulpoli (4 Km.). Most of the labourers from Gorphale (work site village) were under contractor. There are 11 irrigation wells existing in the command area of this tank. The land was nade available willingly by the farmers, compensation has not vet been naid.

#### 4. Percolation Tank at Jamgaon : (Agalgaon) :

New work, in progress since 7-10-75. The work is under state sector. The total estimated cost of the work was Rs. 3.30 lakhs, the EGS component being Rs 315 lakhs The estimates of this work has been revised and reduced from Rs. 3.30 lakhs to Rs. 3-24 lakhs as the quantum of work is reduced by realigning Expenditure incurred upto 31-3-1976 was Rs. 0.34 lakhs. There were 197 workers on this work on the day of visit (21.9.76) (78 males and 119 females, of these 99 were from worksite village and 98 from village within 5 Kms. from worksite. Land coming under the submergence of the catchment area of this work is yet to be acquired; and the compensation is yet to be paid. There are 8 to 10 irrigation wells in the command area. The entire nalla on which the percolation tank is located was found to be bunded up and down stream before. The Engineer, reported, no account is taken of state of development of submergence area in survey for percolation tanks (where as for M. I. Tanks losses are affect) Run off from catchment was not expected to be at optimum level since up-land areas were effectively bunded.

#### 5. Percolation Tank at Soundare :

In progress, local sector. This work was sanctioned under scartity, and was started under EGS on 19-8-74. Of the total estimated cost of Rs. 3-59 lakhs provision of Rs. 3-47 lakhs has been made under EGS. The estimates are not at current DSR and it is feared that this will result in exceeding of norms when revised. The expenditure incurred during 1974-75 was Rs. 1.15 lakhs, and during 1975-76 it was Rs. 0.21 lakhs, During 1975-76 it, 0.66 lakhs "as incurred. As on 6.11.76 raising of embankment was observed on the date on visit on 6.11.76 hat workers from neighbouring villages of Bavi and Pangaon had mustered themselves for work at Soundare. In enquiry with these workers it was learnt that the workers from Bavi and Pangaon had come to Soundare because the works of Percolation Tank at Bavi and Pangaon had been stopped after leaving them incomplete sof ara skilled portion is concerned. However, the workers seemed willing to go back and work at Bavi and Pangaon respectively if the corresponding incomplete works are started.

#### 6. Percolation Tank at Raleras :

In progress state sector. This is a purely EGS work. Total cost Rs. 3.54 lakhs and EGS component Rs. 3.54 lakhs. Expenditure during 1974-75 was Rs. 0.79 lakhs and during 1975-76 it was Rs. 0.46 lakhs. Employment provided during 1974-75 and 1975-76 was 39,970 and 25,140 mandays respectively. Unskilled part of the work completed. Gorge filling and waste weir is remained to be done. Work was not in progress on the day of visit (23-6-76). The work was stopped for gorge filling after completing the un-skilled portion of the work. The skilled portion of gorge filling was to be given to the contractor.

#### 7. Percolation Tank at Uplai : (T) :

This is a spill over scarcity work under local sector. Total cost is 8x. 2.36 lakhs as against EGS component of Rs. 1.71 lakhs. The work was started under EGS on 28.8-74. Although expenditure till the end of March, 1976 was Rs. 1.56 lakhs; it was only about Rs. 0.21 lakhs during 75-76. The Major portion of the work was completed prior to 1975-76. Gorge filling had been completed in March 1975 and only pitching was yet to be done as on the date of visit i.e. 21.6-76. Though the work was practically completed, in March 1975 only here was no water Storage on the date of visit i.e. 21.6-76 due to the reported inadequate rains.

19 cultivators with 22 irrigation wells are intended to be benefited in the command area of the tank. Total area likely to be benefited is 96 hectarcs. The work has provided 62,122 mandays of employment.

#### 8. Percolation Tank at Dhembrewadi (Chincholi) :

This is a new work started under EGS. Total cost of the work is Rs. 243 lakhs and EGS component Rs. 242 lakhs. Work was started on 12-2-1975. The estimates were sanctioned technically on 21-9-73 and are not revised as yet. The work was currently in progress. Expenditure incurred from 12-2-75 to 31-3-76 was Rs. 0.85 lakhs and it was Rs. 0.74 lakhs in the year 1976-77 (upto 31-10-76). Raising of embankments on both sides was completed on the date of visit (30-10-76). On the day of visit (30-10-76) only 27 labourers were present on the work. (9 males and 18 females). It was told that dressing and sectioning of embankment was in progress and for this work more labourers are not required; as it is to be done systematically. The catchment area of the work is 1.81 sq. Kns. As per the preliminary Report the work after completion would irrigate 38 bectaree of land through 15 wells. 9. Percolation Tank at Pandhari II : In progress local section :

This is a spillover work started during scarcity period and was initiated under EGS on 7-8-1974, The work was inprogress on 1-4-76 and was scheduled to be completed in August, 1976. The work is estimated to cost Rs. 3.15 latks of which provision for Rs. 2.53 latks has been made under EGS. The estimates are based on 73-74 DSR, and are within the norm.

The unskilled portion was completed, before the end of March, 1976. The Semi skilled portion of Geoge filling waste weir, pitching etc. is yet to be done. The work was not inprogress during the period from April, 75 to December, 75, for the reason that the semi skilled portion of the work was to be given to the contractor. But no contractor was fourth coming for this work. Cumulative expenditure incurred upto end of March, 76 was Rs. 2.44 lakts of which Rs. 0.14 lakts was incurred during 1975-76. During current year no expenditure has been incurred su far. After completion of the work 25 wells in command area of the tank are likely to be benefited.

10. Contour Bunding Pangaon Block No. 96 :

This block was stanctioned under plain but only the survey work was completed under Plain later it was again sanctioned under EGS on 20.10.75. The work is estimated to cost Rs. 0.06 lakhs which is entirely provided for under EGS. Expenditure of Rs. 0.03 lakhs was incurred upto March 1976 i.e. 1975-76 for raising the bunds of 3834 cu. mt. As on 1-4-76 the work was in progress.

#### 11. Contour Bunding :

Upalai Block No. 92 :

This is purely EGS work estimated to cost Rs. 0.10 lakhs. The work was started on 29-9-75 and expenditure of Rs. 0.08 lakhs was incurred up to March 1976 i.e. during 1975-76 over raising bunds of 6894 cu.mt. As on 14-76 the work was in progress. The work provided employment of 2209 Mandays during 1975-76.

2. Forest Work Pandhari: This work relates to Afforestation for soil and moisture conservation in forest Area in village Pandhari, Ukadgaon in 100 & 150 Hect. respectively and trench cum Mount and Afforestation in survey No. 62 and 36 of village Ukadgaon. This work which was started in March 1976 was in progress at the time of visit i.e. 13-10-76. This is a purely E.G.S. work costing Rs. 1.70 Makhs Expenditure during 1975-76 was negligible (i.e. Rs. 136 only) and upto visit i.e. 13-10-76 it was Rs. 0.23 lakhs. The work provided employment of 6<sup>1</sup>97 mandays from April, 76 to Sept. 76 Though no time schedule for different stages of work has been fixed by the implementing. Agency the work is claimed to be running to the (non-existed) schedule in the schedule filled by them. On the day of visit (13-10-76) 81 workers (54 males and 27 females) were employed who hailed from 2 villages. No individual benefits are due from this work but as a forest work it will be useful to the community.

13. Forest Work Chincholi, Yedshi, and Pandhari : construction of trench cum mount fences and afforestation work in village Chincholi Yedshi and Pandhari. This work which was started on 10-1-76 was in progress on the date of visit (13-10-76). This purely EGS. work costing Rs. 1.05 lakhs. Expendi ture of Rs. 0.41 lakhs was incurred during 1975-76 (Jan. to March, 76) and another Rs. 0.34 lakhs was incurred in 1976-77 upto Sept. 76 Employment of 13651 mandays was provided during 1975-76 in carrying out the trench cum-mount work along 11,205 Kms. and further employment of 24,073 mandays were provided during the period from April, 1976 to Sept. 76 in carrying out further trench cum-mount work along 15.794 Kmt. A gave plantation of T.C.M. Repairing of T.C.M. planting 1st year operation work and premansoon works were also completed during the above mentioned period. Though no time schedule for different stages of work has been fixed by the Implementing Agency the work is claimed to be running to time schedule which is not there. TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR ( SOLAPUR DISTRICT ) KARMALA

5<del>9---</del>60

CONTENTS	Page
I. TALUKA LEVEL NOTES	. 63
IF SUPPORTING TABLES	
(i) A Blue Print Tables	
1. All works in Talukas list/in progress.	. 68
2. All works not started/temporarily stopped/abandoned/completed.	. 69
3. Revision of estimates of selected works.	. 69
<ol> <li>Sources of EGS works and cost of EGS component.</li> <li>(ii) Information compiled for selected works (details so far available for 5 out of 5 such works)</li> </ol>	. 70
5. Pattern of total expenditure	. 70
6. Pattern of monthly attendance .	. 71
<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on Minor Irrigation tank at Rajuri</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned per day, on above work.</li> </ol>	72 72
<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on Percolation tank as Gulmoharwadi (Jinti)</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages carned per day, on above work.</li> </ol>	72 73
<ol> <li>(i) Employment, by sources of workers on Percolation tank at Sawadi.</li> <li></li></ol>	73 73
<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on Percolation tank at Kevgaon.</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers, by wages earned per day, on above work.</li> </ol>	74 74
<ol> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on percolation tank at Washimbe.</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work.</li> </ol>	74 75
(11) WORKWISE OBSERVATION FOR 13 SELECTED WORKS (ALL VISITED WORKS).	
List of selected works.	75
observation.	76

11-748Pianning/77

61-62

## TALUKA LEVEL NOTES I. TALUKA E.G.S. STATUS REPORT (OCTOBER 76

#### (I) Socio Economic Characteristics of Taluka

I. As a part of Joint Evaluation of Employment Guarantee Scheme, Karmala Taluka has been selected for this survey. Karmala Taluka has been selected for this survey. Karmala Taluka has been selected for this survey. Karmala Taluka has been selected buildages in the taluka, with a population of 137442 persons, as per 1971 Census. Of the total working population, 56% were cultivators, 32% landless Agricultural Labourers and the remaining 12% were other workers including artizens. The average size of the holdings is 8.31 bectares. Above 65% of the holdings are below the average holding. The total geographical area of the Taluka is 1.51 lanks hectares. The net area under cultivation in 1974-75 was 98629 hectares, which was 74.48% of the total cultivable area. The net area irrigated during 1974-75 was 6609 hectares, which 600 hectares were by Gource of irrigited hectares by wells. The manta which is dependent entirely on rainfall Rainfall ion which is dependent entirely on rainfall Rainfall for the taluka is not assured and timely. The normal rainfall for the taluka, is 1.965 to 1975 is given below.

Year	Rainfall (in m. m.)
1965	361 -8
1966	629 - 9
1967	475 ·2
1968	675 -9
1969	719 - 2
1970	697 -0
1971	471 -3
1972	209 -0
1973	833 -4
1974	615 - 3
1975	667 - 5

2. In the years 1965, 1967, 1971 and 1973, the rainfall was below normal. During the last 11 years, 87 out of 96 villages were affected by searcity five times, six villages 4 times & 3 villages 3 times. The whole taluka has also been declared as DROUGHT PRONE AREA, by the SUKHATANKAR COMMITTEE appointed in 1973. Under the Drought Prome Area Programme, fourteen villages failing under 3 ne water shed in the taluka are covered. This is ne of the World Bank assisted district for D.P.A.P. During 1970-11 & 1972. Sh cree was cut e scarcity

in the taluka, and Govt. had to start scarcity relief works, to provide employment to the Rural population of the taluka. The exponditure incurred during scarcity period *i.e.* 1971-72, 1972-73 and 1973-74 was Rs. 9.95 lakhs, Rs. 59.53 lakhs and Rs. 153.24 lakhs respectively in Karmala taluka.

#### (II) Taluka History of Employment Guarantee Scheme

3. In order to meet the situation arising out of the frequent occurrence of scarcity conditions in the taluka, the E.G.S. was launched in Karmala Taluka, firstly by in the month of May 72 but was suspended during drought period of 1972 74, Again it was started in the month of April, 1974, with a view to provide employment to able bodic persons by undertaking productive works, such as percolation tanks, Minor Irrigation tanks, Soil Conservation works etc. Out of 96 villages in the taluka, 80 villages were covered by E.G.S. works and the benefit of wage employment was availed of, by the employment seekers of the entire taluka.

4. A blue print of Karmala taluka was prepared which is valid for the years 1975-76 & 1976-77. The taluka blue print contains 433 works of different categories, costing about Rs. 1.83 crotes.

5. The total expenditure incurred on E.G.S. works upto Oct. 76. since its inception in the taluka was Rs. 58.39 lakhs which is 31.9 percent of the total cost of taluka blue print. Out of this, the expenditure during 1974-75 was Rs. 23.28 lakhs, during 1975-76 Rs. 22.27 lakhs & 1976-77 (From April, 76 to Oct. 76) Rs. 12.83 lakhs. The expenditure during 1974-75 was comparatively high as the number of incomplete scarcity spill over works were taken up for execution, under E.G.S. The Employment generated during 1974-75 was to the order of 959171 mandays, during 1973-76, 68.0527 mandays 1976-77 (cupto Oct. 76) 359855 mandays. The reasons for the considerable decrease during 1975-76, as compared to previous year were diversion of labour on works verification to the submerged area of Ujant Dam Brima River and Rchabilitation works in progress in villages coming under the submerged area of Ujant Dam Daring 1976-77 (upto Oct. 76), the maximum labour attended covers and the month of April, 76. The fact that hourers were engaged in agricultural operations, being Rabis oving seeson.

#### III. Size & Quality of taluka blue print.

6. 433 works were listed in the master list of works for Karmala tahka. Out of this, 430 works are included in the blue print, while three works namely one percolation tank and two village tanks taken in local sector are outside the blue print. The work of percolation tank namely Sawadi was in progress and two willages tanks were completed prior to 14.76 e.c. cept some minor skilled items. The total cost of 433 works is Rs 1.83 crores. The sourcewise and costwise classification of these 433 works is given below:

Sourcewise classification of E. G. S. works with cost (Rs. '000)

Cate	gory of work	Tot?]	Total					Sou	ce					
		no, of works	cost (EGS)				Plai	1		Pur	ely E, G.	. 5.		
			nent , Rs.		<u>с —                                   </u>	State		Local		State		Loc		
			iono 1000	No.	cost '000 Rs.	No.	Cost '000 Rs.	No.	Cost '000 Rs.	No.	Cost '000 Rs.	No.	Cost '000 Rs.	
1		2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	
I. M	inor Irrigation													
(1)	Minor irrigation tank		1 1399		-	1	1399	-		_				
(2)	Percolation tank .	6	4 12430			-			-	29	5820	3	908	
	Villagetark Other minor irrigation	3	1 1366	30	1128	-			-	1	238		-	
(.,	work		1 23	1	23	_				_	_	_	_	
Soil	Conservation													
0	Contour bunding .	23	3 1424	57	246	166	1178				_		-	
(2)	Nalla bunding .	10	8 866		-	108	866	-				_	-	
	toad works in other Areas													
(1)	Form part of 61=81 Road plan		5 750	5	750	-						-		
		433	18258	125	7849	275	3443			30	6058	3	908	

7. It will be seen from the above, that scarcity spill over & E.G.S. works are the two main sources from which the works have been taken for inclusion in the blue print. Scarcity spill over works cover 42.9% of the total cost of the blue print, where E.G.S. works cover 38.16% and plan new works cover 18.86%. The Soil conservation works though large in number i.e. 274 out of 433 works, cover only 11.9% of the total cost of the blue print.

8. Part IV of the tabuka blue print contains a list of 44 contingency productive works, which are to be taken up under E.G.S. All these are new works and they have been surveyed except itwo works mandly P.T. Wangi III and P.T. Pophalaj II. In case of Soil Conservation works, which are included in the blue print as plan new works, they have all been surveyed, before inclusion in the blue print.

9. Work schedules (IMS-WS) have been filled in, for 92 works so far. In respect of 36 works, estimates were required to be revised at current District Schedule of rates (1973-74) while for 56 works estimates were not revised.

10. Out of 433 works listed in the M.L.W. as on 1.4.76, 171 works costing Rs. 42.85 lakhs were completed. Out of the remaining 202 works 87 works costing Rs. 91.331 lakhs were stopped. temporarily, and the remaining 24 works costing Rs. 31.21 lakhs were stopped, temporarily, and the remaining 24 works costing Rs. 31.21 lakhs were in progress as on 1.4.76. Out of the above 19 works, serg. 83.000, where the E.G.S. component was able to the cost on each work were such where the cost of each work were such where the works completed, (Rs. 74.06 lakhs), he operational part of the blue print forms 40.56% of the total cost.

11. 238 works can be activised as out of this, plans and estimates for 229 works are already prepared however the plans and estimates will have to be revised as per current D.S.R. of 1976-77. 12. 64 percolation tanks were included in the blue print costing Rs. 1.24 crores. The cost of P.T. was 67.76 percent of the total cost of the blue print. In case of soil conservation works, though the works were more in number i.e. 331 out of 433, the cost of the works was only Rs. 22.90 likhs which was 1.254 percent of the total cost of the blue print. Thus the percolation tanks, though small in number were oredominent because of the cost factor.

#### IV. Technical norms in use

13. (1) For Minor Irrigation works, such as percolation tanks, village tanks, Minor Irrigation tanks etc. the cost per M.C.F.T. storage of water has been fixed at Rs. 40,000/-.

(2) For soil conservation works (a) Contour bunding :--Cost per hectare is Rs. 250 to Rs. 300.

(b) Nalla Bunding :--Cost per M.C.F.T. is Rs. 40,000/- i.e. Rs. 1600 per thousand cubic metre of water impounded.

14. In most of the cases, it was observed that the plans were prepared as per norms wherever the norms were above the prescribed limits, special sanction had to be obtained from Govt. In case of percolation Tank, Gharegaon II, the cost per M.C.F.T. worked out to Rs. 42,420, for which special sanction was obtained from Govt. Out of the five selected works, the estimates of two percolation tanks were revised. In case of P.T. Kedgaon, estimates were revised due to increase in the quantity of hearting and casing, lead and lift, wage rate and cost of material, but the norms was not affected due to revision. In case of P.T. Gulmonarwadi, estimates were revised due to increase in the quantity of embankment, wage rates, lead and lift watering charges, sharpening and hire charges of equipments were not included in the original estimate. But even then, the norm is not exceeded. In case of soil conservation works, whenever the excess or saving in the original estimate cost was more than five percent, the estimates were revised.

15. The general report attached to the plans and estimates gives roughly the number of works likely to be benefited after completion of the minor irrigation works, like percolation tanks, villake tanks, minor irrigation tanks etc. In case of soil conservation works the list of khatedars beneficiaries, is attached to the plans and estimates of each work. It was observed that attempts tanks to verify the benefits after completion of the works such as percolation tanks villages tanks etc. In majority of the cases of Minor Irrigation, works, the command area maps were not prepared. In the absence of this, identification of beneficiaries was not possible to identify the beneficiaries, due to the availability of khatedar's is for each work.

#### V. Speed of Completion

16. There were in all 24 works in progress as on 1.4.76, out of these, 11 were percolation tanks and

the remaining 13 were soil conservation works i.e. contour bunding and Nalla bunding. From amongst, these 24 works, twelve were still over works and twelve were new works. The new works namely M.I. Tank, Rujuri and P.T. Sevand and three spill over works namely P.T. Gulmonarwadi, P.T. Kodgaon and P.T. washimbe are the five works selected from the works in progress as on 1.4.76.

17. Work of M.I. Tank Rajuri was started in June 1976 and is in full swing. Mandays of employment generation has increased from 652 mandays in June 1976 to 5899 in Oct. 1976. In case of P.T. Sawedi 75% works has been completed, Gorge filling construction of waste weir, pitching etc. are remained. The mandays of employment generated were maximum in May 1976 i.e. 9454 In case of P.T. Gulmoharwadi 80% work is com-pleted. Gorge filing and waste weir construc-tion are only remained. Waste weir work could not be undertaken, as the land owner has taken objection. The dispute is not yet settled. In case of P.T. Kedgaon, the work is nearing completion, except acoust works such as dressing pitching etc. The gorge filling work was executed through available labour on muster roll, as the piece work contractors were not coming forward to accept the work on account of the District schedule of rates 1973-74 being In case of P.T. washimbe, work of raising of low. embankment on sides is in progress. Skilled por-tion such as gorge filling waste weir pitching etc. is yet to be done. The progress of works of percolation tanks Kedgaon, Gulmoharwadi and Washimbe was slow during the period from Sept. 1975 to April 1976 as most of the labour in the vicinity of these works were engaged on the road/Railway diversion works, as also on rehabilitation works. It has been observed that completion of works was not scheduled effectively partly because of the unassured labour attendance. Similarly stage by stage scheduling was also not done. However the position has improved to some extent.

18. Out of the four taluka implementing officers the Deputy Engineer, Z.P.M.I. Sub Dn. Karmala was overloaded with the work as will be scen from the facts mentioned below. This Sub Dn. is having only three oversers, against the sanctioned strength of five. He has been entrusted with the execution of five percolation tanks, in progress, and maintenance of the completed works in addition to regular departmental works as below.

		No.	Cost Rs.	
(2)	Construction of list irriga- tion work Water Supply, Maintenance of 5 P.Ts.	2 1 5	2 (akhs. 1 lakh. 0-20 lakh.	

19. One overseer is unable to handle more than two works at a time. In case of E.G.S. works the payments to labourers are to be made weekly the overseers have to be busy in recording measurements and making payments. This resulted in inadequate supervision over the works in progress, and inability to start more works at a time.

20. The Taluka implementing officers submit copies of fortingibly and monthly progress report to the Tebaildar, regularly but these reports are not compiled at the taluka level. Discussions are however held in the Review Committee Meetings on the reports of each taluka implementing Officer, to know the stage of progress and the labour employed on different works in progress.

#### VI. Mobilisation of Manpower

#### Minor Irrigation Tank at Rajuri

22. This work was started in the last week of June, 1976, to provide employment to labourers from Rajuri and villages nearby work site, namely Pondhawadi Manjagaon, Korti. This was a new and large work having labour potential 400 to 600.

23. At the initial stage, the labour attendance was rather low as compared to the existing labour potential of the work due to Agril. Operations (Kharif) in that area. Rehabilitation works were also in progress in the nearby villages at that time. The average daily attendance increased steadily from July 76 on-wards. Labours supply from the worksite as also from the nearby villages was increased. Laboures from Pondawadi (5.00 K. Ms). Kushkarwadi (Korti) (4.80 kms) and Manjargon (4.80 kms) were attracted to this work in increasing number from August 76 to Oct. 76. The labour supply from the village Pondhawadi and Kuskarwadi (Korti) reduced during Oct. 76 due to the rabi sowing season and low wage rates received by them in comparison to the wage rates for the agril. Operations.

#### P.T. at Guimoharwadi : (Jinti)

24. This is a scarcity spill over work and labour potential is decreasing as unskilled portion of the work is completed to the extent of 75%.

25. It was noticed from the record of labour attendance that the attendance was suddeally declined from Sept. 75 and was minimum in the month of Feb. 76. In this period railway diversion work and rehabilitation works were in full swing as also the work of P.T. at Bhilarwahd (Jinti) 5.6 Kms from the work site, was in progress. Due to this, labour available for P.T. at Gumbarwadi was not very adequate. In-provement in labour supply appeared once again from May 1976 to Sept. 76., due to off season and reduction of mappower in Agril. sector as well as in other works mentored above.

26. Labourers from Delvadi (5.60 Kms) — Jini (4.80 Kms). Bhilarwadi (5.60 Kms) and Bhagatwadi (2.40 Kms) were attached to this work in increasing number from May 76 onwards. Slight decine in labour attendance was observed during Oct. 76 due to less labour potential of the work.

#### P.T. At Sawadi

27. This was a new work taken under E.G.S. from Oct. 75. From the record of labour attendance on this work, it was noticed that labour attendance was less as compared to the labour potential of the work. This was the status up to Feb. 76. Thereafter the position improved and labour attendance increased suddenly and was maximum during October, 76. Labourers from the worksite village only are attending the work on this P.T. As the labour in sufficient quantum is available in the labour worksite village only, the local leader insisted upon employing the labour worksite village only.

28. Wage rates observed to be high and as such the labourers from the village Sawadi attended the work regularly in large number.

#### P.T. Kedgaon

29. This was started during scarcity period and taken under EGS, from 30.774. From the record the labour attendance it was observed that seasonal variations are observed in the labour supply. Daring the period from Aug. 70 (sec) 70.6 (abour attendance was maximum during April, 76 (sc21) and minimum during Sept. 76 (29). The work of gorge filing was taken up during April, 76 as no piece work contractor was ready to accept the job The Deputy Engineer, M.L.2.P. Sub Dn. Karmala took initiate and organised this work by using the available labour, Bullock carts, road rollers, donkeys and masons were employed in large number with the intension to get filing completed before masons. Laboures from the nearby villages Populai (4.80 km), Chikeshal than (5.40 km) and Jour (11.20 km) were persuaded to work on this percolation tank, for filling gorge portion. The skilled labour like amount such as of villages within the taluks it. from Devalai (16.00 km), Wadgaon (30.00 km) Mangi (28.00 km) and Karmala (2.00 km).

Work was almost completed by the end of Oct. 76 and only few labourers could be employed on this work. The implementing Officer therefore allowed only the scheduled caste persons and landless agril. tabourers from the worksite village, to work.

#### P. T. At Washimbe

31. This was a scarcity spill over work started under E.G.S. w.e. from 13.7.75 The labour strength was maximum during Aug. 75, i.e. at the initial stage and minimum in Nov. 75. As labourers from the worksite village and also from the nearby villages modul canged on the road/aulway diversion works as also rehabilitation works in that area, till the end of Oct. 76, the labour attendance on this work was very less.

32. Wide publicity was given to E.G.S. works to atreact more labour. No lare works were started under E.G.S. in Karmala tehsil. Hence no special efforts were required to be made to mobilise labour on large scale. If the system of giving advance payments to workers is allowed, it will help to improve the labour attendance, on E.G.S. works. Wheat coupons are being issued to workers at the time of making weekly payments but there are compaints from the workers from 50me worksies that they are not getting wheat against these coupons immediately from the local fair price shops.

VII. Administration and Coordination

33. At the taluka level, there was a coordination Committee for E.G.S. headed by the sub Divisional Officer of the Division Block Development Officer of the taluka was the Secretary. Only two meetings of this committee were held during 74-75 to review the progress of works taken under E.G.S. and the position of labour employed on different E.G.S. works, as against the labour potential. Now this Committee has been discontinued and Taluka Co-ordination and Review Committee for integrated development has been formed. This new Committee a haded by the Chairman Panchayat Saniti, Karmala, with Tebsildar as the Secretary of the Committee and Taluka implementing officers and Block Development Officer as the members.

34. So far only six meetings of this new Committee were held at Karmala (6-10-75, 20-2-76, 21-5-76, 50-20-20, 21-5-76, 20-2-76, 21-5-76, 50-20-20, 20

35. The expenditure norm of Rs, five lakhs has been prescribed for each sub-division. The Minor Irrigation Sub Division Karmala has been assigned six regular departmental works (All minor Irrigation tanks) with annual expenditure of Rs. 10 lakhs. In addition, one E.G.S. work (M.I. Tank Rajuri with E.G.S. component Rs. 13.99 lakhs) and two gorge filling of E.G.S. works are being executed. The expenditure incurred during 74-75 was Rs. 19.751 lakhs (Rs. 166 plakhs from Dept. funds and Rs. 2.7 lakhs from E.G.S.). During 1975-76, it was Rs. 9.22 lakhs from E.G.S.). During 1975-76, it was Rs. 9.23 lakhs from E.G.S.). The Department funds and Rs. 2.7 lakhs from E.G.S.).

with the execution of five percolation tanks in progress (E.G.S. component Rs. 15.31 lakhs) and maintenance of the completed works in addition to the regular departmental works costing Rs. three lakhs.

36. It is therefore observed that technical officers are not available for survey of new works and timely revision of the estimates.

#### VIII. Other Observations

37. The two main objectives of Employment Guarantee Scheme are (i) Providing employment all rural aduts seeking manual, unskilled work (2) Uilising the manopower so available for durable productive assets. To achieve the first objective, list of employment seekers for all the villages of Karmala teball were prepared by the Gramsevaks. For this purpose, a form was prescribed for each individual mentioning therein the data regarding age, ser, caste, occupation land holdings, whether requiring employment second objective, the tabuka blue print of E.G.S. works was prepared in which a list of all productive works was mechaded, giving particulars of cost involved, labour potential madays required for completion. This facilitated to provide work to employment seekers, whenever required.

38. In order to have correct data of rural manpower it is quite necessary that the list of employment seekers are made up-to-date, every year.

39. It was observed that Gram Sevaks have not maintained the employment seekers registers up-to-date.

40. It was experienced during visits to work sites, that compensation for lands acquired and standing crops damaged was not paid early. Considerable period elapsed in sanctioning the land acquisition procedure as per L.A. Act and owners were relucata to leave possession of the land though consent was given initially. In case of P.T. Guimoharwadi work of construction of waste weir was slowed down, due to land acquisition problem.

#### III. Notes on Field Inquiry

#### (i) Master List of E.G.S. Works

41. It was observed that in some of the orders issued giving administrative approval to the E.G.S. Works there was no mention of the estimated cost. E.G.S. component sec. in the order. Such estimated cost was taken from the plans and estimates and E.G.S. component was worked out. by depicting the expenditure incurred before inclusion under E.G.S. In case of soil conservation works, administrative approval was given to the total estimated cost instead of E.G.S. component under E.G.S. In case of soil conservation works, it was observed that though the works were sanctioned under E.G.S. funds and the expenditure was incurred from departmental funds instead of E.G.S. funds and the work was got completed.

42. In the blue print of E.G.S. works 1975-77 of Karnala tehsil, details of soil Conservation works (Blocks) are not given. Only a statement showing No. of contour bunding and nalla bunding blocks has been included. It s therefore difficult to say whether a particular block included in M.L.W. and sanctioned by the Collector under E.G.S. is inside or outside the blue print.

43. There are in all 22 works of various categories included in the blue Print for which implementing agencies are not fixed. Such works have been listed in the MLLW showing Collector as the implementing agency.

(2) Work Schedule-cum-Question Air (From BMS-WS).

44. The records were readily available for the works in progress or works completed recently under E.C.S. However for the scarcity spill over works (especially percolation tanks and villages tanks) details such as survey reports sanction orders) technical and administrative) and stagewise speed of progress of work in question, mandays generated etc. were either not available readily or were not traceable.

As regards Block 2.6 of the schedule BMS-WS it was observed that scheduling of work was not done, stagewise. Hence remarks on speed of progress could not be given.

45. The implementing agencies were unable to furnish correct figures of mandays generated (especially for the period before E.G.S.) as daily labour attendance record was not maintained.

Block 2.8: --Detailed survey of likely beneficiaries was not done in most of the cases after completion of the works like percolation tanks, village tanks. Hence beneficiaries could not be identified.

(3) Work Status Report (BMS-WSR)

46. Uptodate record regarding quantity of work done was not maintained. The only source for getting the date regarding quantum and stage of work completed is the measurement book. It was a lengthy process, to work out the total quantity of the work done during any period from the measurement books.

TABLE 1: ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST/IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-4-1976) KARMALA

	No. of works as ner MLW	Total EGS com- ponent of works	No. of a costing a than Rs	nore	No. of 1 in Col. 4 in pr as on 1-	those	Col. 6 ac	vorks in p cording to ent) (% to	o the size		Re- marks
		in Col.2 ('000 Rs.)	No.	EGS com- nonent ('000 Rs.	(% to Co]. 4)	com-	Between 5000 to 25000	Between 25000 to 50000	Above Rs. 50000	Total	
						('000 Rs	.)				
	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Minor Irrigation Tank	1	13,99	1	13,99	Ni (Nil)				Nil (Nil)		
Percolation Tank	64	1,24,30	63	1,24,27	11		Nil (Nil)		(100)		
Village Tank	31	13,66	30	13,63	Ni (Ni						
Other Minor Irrigation work (improvement of catchment area											
of P.T. Pophalaj)	1	23	1	23	Nil (Nil)		Nil (Nil)	Nil (Nil)	Nil (Nil)	Nil (Nil)	
Soil Conservation										÷.,	
Contour Bunding	223	14,24	137	12,34	(2·92			Nil (Nil)	Nil (Nil)	4 (100)	
Nalls Bunding	108	8 8,66	73	7,8		4 38	4	Nil (Nil)	Nil (Nil)		
Road works in other areas form par	1										
of 61-81 Road plan	:	5 7,50	5	7,50	Ni (Nil				Nil (Nil)		
Total	433	1,82,58	310	1,79,77	(6 · 1	9 31,01 ) (17 28)			11		

Note : (1) MLWA = All works included in the Blue Print + works outside Blue Print but started.

(2) MLW B = Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in EGS.

## TABLE 2: ALL WORKS NOT STARTED/TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETED. KARMALA

Category of work	Total No. of works	Value (EGS Com-		orks not tarted		s Tempo- stopped		ks aban- ned		comple-	Re- marks
Category of work	of sta- tus 1+3+ 4+5 for MLW A+B	ponent) of works in Col. 2 ('000 Rs.)		Value (EGS com- ponent ('000 Rs.);	No.	Value (EGS com- ponent) ('000 Rs.)	No.	Value (EGS com- ponent) ('000 Rs.)	No.	Value (EGS com- ponent) ('000 Rs.)	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
I-C Minor Irrigation											
Minor Irrigation Tank .	1	13.99	1	13.99		*****				_	
Percolation Tank	53	93,98	31	61,50	1	3,22		_	21	29,16	
Village Tank	31	13,66	n	5,03	1	1,03			19	7,60	
Other Minor Irrigation	ī	23	-		1	23	_			·	
catchment area of P.T. Pophala	j)										
Soil Conservation	215	12							112	5,48	
Contour Bunding Nalla Bunding	103	13,75	32	2,81	71 77	5.4 7,15	-	_	19	61	
	103	8,26		50		7,15		_	1.9	•.	
Road works in other areas	-										
Road works in other areas .	5	7,50	5	7,50		_	-	-			
a) Form part of 61-81 Road Pla	n										
Total	409	1,51,37	87	91,33	151	17,19			171	42,85	
% (	00)	(21	27)	(3	6.92)		(Nil)		(41.8	0	

## TABLE 3: REVISION OF ESTIMATES OF SELECTED WORKS KARMALA

	Total No. of selected	No. of selected	Works for which estimates were revised/revision due									
Category of work	of selected works	selected works for whic', estimate were rovised/ or revi- sion are due	Name of work	Estimate before inclusion in the Blue Print ('000 Rs.)	Actual/ approx. value of revised [estimate ('000 Rs.)	%Incre.	150 Remarks (whether spill ove new EGS works)					
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8					
Works in progress Minor Irrigation Minor Irrigation Ti Percolation Taak	nnk 1 4	Nil 2	NR (1) Percolation Tank, Kedgaon	NR 3,70	NR 4,54	NR 41.42	Nil Estimate revised due to increase in quantity of hearting & casing lead & iift, wage rate & cost of muterial. Norm is not affected (spill over work)					
	(2) Perco Guim		(2) Percolation Tank Gulmoharwadi.	, 1,98	2,59	<b>3</b> 0.81	Estimate revised due to increase in quantity of embankment, wage rat- es, load lift. Watering charges sharpending & thire charges af equip- ments were not included in the original estimat Cost per MG1. exceeds the yard stick. Revised estimate is being sub- mitted to Ex. Engr. for sanction, (spill over work)					
Total	5	2		5,68	7.13							

#### TABLE 4 : SOURCES OF EGS WORKS AND COSTS OF EGS COMPONENT KARMALA

Source-Wise Classification of E.G.S. Works with cost (Rs. '000)

	Total	Total					Sour	œ				
Category of work	no. of works	Cost (EGS) compo-	Scarcity spill		Plan					Purely	E.G.S.	
		nent)	over	over	State		Local		Sta	te	Lo	al
		(Rs. '000	No.	cost '000' Rs.	No.	Cost '000' Rs.	No.	Cost '000' Rs.	No.	Cost '000' Rs.	No.	Cost '000' Rs.
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
Minor Irrigation.												
(1) Minor Irrigation												
tank	1	1399		-	1	1399	-			-		-
(2) Percolation tank .	64	12430	42	5702			-		29	5820	3	90
<ol><li>Village tank</li></ol>	31	1366	30	1128		-	_	-	1	238	~	-
(4) Other Minor												
Irrigation Work	1	-23	1	23				-	_		-	
Soil Conservation												
(1) Contour bunding	233	1424	57	246	166	1178	_	_	-			
(2) Nalla bunding	108	866	-		108	866				-		-
1. Road Works in other are	45											
(1) Form Part of												
61-81 Road Plan	5	750	5	750	-	-	-	_			-	-
	433	18258	125	7849	275	3443		_	30	6058	3	908

#### TABLE 5-PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS. KARMALA

		Total cost	Expendi- ture	EGS	Expenditu	re after incl	usion in EGS	8		
Category	Name of work	estimated (*000Rs) (*000Rs)	before EGS	compon- ent total cost ('000Rs)	1974-75 ('000Rs)	1975-76 (*000Rs)	1976-upto Oct. 1976. (*000Rs)	Remarks		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9		
Minor Irrigation										
Minor Irrigation Tank	Minor Irrigation Tank Rajuri.	23,31	Nil	13,59	Nil	Nil	39	Work started in June 76 and is in progress.		
Percolation Tank	Percolation Tank Gulmoharwadi (Jinti)	1,98	20	1,77	65	<b>60</b>	58 8	0% work com- pleted. Gor filling & waste weir construc- tion are only remained.		

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
	Percolation Tank Sawadi	3,30	Nil	3,50	Nil	47	1,34	75% work com- pleted. Gorg filling wasts weit construction pitch ing etc. are remained.
	Percolation Tank Kedgaon	4,54 (Revised)	87	2,62	92	1,45	93	Work is nearing completed ex- cept minor works such 'as dressing, pitch- ing etc. re- mained.
	Percolation Tank Washimbe	2,97	20	2,72	Nil	35	18	Rejoining of em- bankment on either sides ig in progress. Skilled portion such as Gorge filling waste weir, pitching etc. remained.
fotal :		36,30	1,27	24,60	1,57	2,87	3,42	· · ·

71

### TABLE 6-PATTERN OF MONTHLY ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS KARMALA.

		Total	Mand		Man	lays of E	mploymen	t Generat	ed Mon	thwise.			
ategory of work	Name of work	Manda required under EGS.	Emplo ment genera under upto	Employ- A ment 7 generated under EGS		Ma 76		July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76		Remark
	2	3		4	_	5	6 :		<b>B</b> 9		0	11	12
linor Irrigation													
linor Irrigation ank.	Minor Irrigation Tank, Raj	huri.	2.70.575		Nil	Nil	Nil	652	3356	4645	5813		99
Percolatian Tank	P. T. Gui- moharwad P, T. Sawa	li. di.	70,360 1,16,000	47,1 11,		750 6315	1305 9454	2977 6694	2782 8619	6283 6143	5988 5878	49: 864	55
Total	P. T. Ked- gaon P. T. Was	himbe	1,31,000 1,10,120 6,98,055	1,05,9 12,1 1,77,1	75	10,943 240 18,248	9677 283 20,719	9394 305 20022	8156 264 23177	3/46 1140 21557	746 1313 19756		¥8 537

TABLE 7 (i) :	WORKWISE EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON MINOR IRRIGATION TANK RAJURI.

(Musterwise for first muster of each month) (Ministerwise for first musice or each month) (i) Name of work : Minor Irtigation Taak Rajuri. (ii) Location Rajuri (iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Component : 13,99 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS :--22-6-76. ('000Rs)

Name of village supplying labour with census code.	Distance from lo (Size of Popula 71 Cen	ation ion	of worke Month May 76	ns attendi Month June 76			Col. (i) an Month Sept 76	Mon Oct. 76	th Remarks.
_	Distanc	e Population	-						
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
1. Work site village Rajori (9)		. 1,760		48	102	168	18	234	
2. Kuskarwadi (Korti) (3)	. 4.8	3,478*	-	-	-	35	47	21	<ul> <li>Kuskarwadi is a hamlet under Revenal Village</li> </ul>
<ol> <li>Pondhawadi (10) .</li> </ol>	. 50	0 1,009	_	-	~ •	37	207	100	Korti. Hence Population of Korti village is
4. Majargaon (17)	. 4.1	0 587					-	47	shown againsi Kuskarwadi.
Total		6,834	_	48	102	240	272	402	

TABBE 7 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT MINOR IRRIGATION TANK RAJURI No. of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first muster

Wage level per day		No. of workers attending the work and earling wage rate as per first muster										
		Month May, 76	Month June, 76	Month July, 76	Month Aug., 76	Month Sept., 76	Month Oct., 76.	Remarks				
1		2	3	4	5	6	7	8				
Upto Re. 1						•						
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2				31	41 14	7 203	100					
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3				17	61 65	69	142					
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4				-	- 28	<u>ا</u>	160					
More than Rs. 4 to 'Rs. 5				_			_					
More than Rs. 5						•	_					
Total .			_	48 1	02 24	0 272	402					

TABLE 8(i): WORKWISE EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK AT GULMOHARWADI (JINTI)

Musterwise for first muster of	each month	)							
(i) Name of work : Percolation	on Tank, Gu	Imoharwad	6						
(ii) Location Gulmoharwadi									
(iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Compone	ent :1,77								
<ul> <li>(iv) Date of initiation under EC ('000Rs)</li> </ul>	S: 5-8-74								
Name of village supplying labour with Census code.	Distance in from locat (size of po	lion	No. of w as per fi	Remarks					
	71 Census	-	Month May,	Month June,	Month July,	Month Aug.	Month Sept.	Mor Oct.	xh
	Distance	Population		76	76	76	76	76	
	2(a)	2(a)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
. Work site village Gulmoharwadi(6)	-	4,242•	23	39	17	19	42	2	*Gulmoharwadi, Bh larwadi and Bhaga
, Delwaci (7)	5-60	543	20	22	20	23	26	32	wadi are hamlets u
Jinti (6)	4 80	4,242		21	67	17	99	92	der Revenue villag
Bhilarwadi (6)	5.60	4,242*		-		87	144	111	Jinti and hen
. Sawadi (2)	10-00	2,050			-	-	1		population of Jir
Bhagatwadi (6)	2,40	2,242*	_	-				34	village is show against the abo three hamlets,

72.

TABLE 8 (ii) : NO. OF W	ORKERS AS PER WAC	ES EARNED PER DAY A	T PERCOLATION TANK	GULMOHARWADI
-------------------------	-------------------	---------------------	--------------------	--------------

Wage level per day				No. of work	as per	Remarks				
				Month May, 76	Month June, 76	Month July, 76	Month Aug., 76	Month Sept., 76	Month Oct., 76	
1				2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Re. 1				_						
Mole than Rs 1 to Rs. 2						_	33		_	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3				43	2	84	173	312	271	
More than Rs 3 to Rs. 4					80	20				
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5				_	_					
More than Rs. 5				-				-		
Total :			,	43	82	104	206	312	271	

# TABLE 9 (i) : WORKWISE EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCE OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK SAWADI (Musterwise for first muster of each month).

- (i) Name of work : Percolation tank, Sawadi
   (ii) Location : Sawadi
   (iii) Cost EGS Component : 3,50
   (vi) Date of initiation under EGS : 31-10-75 ('000 Rs)

Name of village supp-	Distance in I		No. of work	. Remarks					
lying labour with crosus code.	location (size Population 7 Census)		Month May 76	Month June 76	Month July 76	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept., 76	Mont Oct. 76	
	Distance Po	pulation							
1	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
1. Work site village Sawadi (2)		2,050	330	327	341	284	291	364	Workers from work site village only are attending the work.
Total			330	327	341	284	291	364	

## TABLE 9 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK SAWADI

Wage level per day					No. of work first muste	Remarks					
				Mc Ma		Month June 76	Month July 76	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	
1					2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Re. 1								_			
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2					34	-	_				
More than Rs, 2 to Rs. 3					296	210	225	241	291	364	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4					_	117	116	43			
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5										-	
More than Rs. 5				÷	-			-		-	
Total					330	327	341	284	291	364	

TABLE 10 (I) : WORKWISE EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK, KEDGAON

(Musterwise for first muster of each month). (i) Name of work | Percolation Tank Kedgaon (ii) Location Kedgaon (ii) Cost Rs. EGS component : 2,62,000
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS : 30-7-74

(\*000 Rs.) Name of village supplying labour with census code. Distance in KM No. of workers attending from village in Col. (1) as per first muster. from location (size of population : 71 Census) Remarks Month May 76 Month June 76 Month July 76 Month Aug. 76 Month Month Sept. 76 Oct. 76 Distance Population 2(a) 2(b) 1 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 50 Skilled labour i.e. 1. Work site village 1496 231 242 206 188 ----50 Kedgaon (50) 2, Devalali (33) masons stone cut-16-00 396 42 \_ \_ 2 5 ters are attending \_ 30.00 983 3. Wadgaon (29) 4. Pophalaj (54) -- the work from far - off villages within \_ -----1 4-00 1363 154 122 88 75 -5. Umrad (47) 4.80 1487 35 26 26 27 --- the taluka. 6. Shetphali (53)
 7. Chikhalthan (52) . 35 31 4.80 1057 26 60 \_ \_ 6.40 2600 10 15 -------------8. Jour (56) 11.20 3421 14 7 \_ \_ --9. Mangi (30) 28-00 887 1 ----\_ \_ \_ 10. Karmala (Rural) (34) 22.00 1520 • \_ --------Total 472 489 380 322 53 55

TABLE 10 (ii) : NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK, KEDGAON.

Wage level per d	ay				No. of wo	No. of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first Muster.							
				Month May 76	Month June 76	Month July 76	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76				
1					 2	3	4	5	6	7	8		
Upto Re. 1		,								_			
Upto 1 to Rs. 2					256	22	272	247	50	+-4			
Upto 2 to Rs. 3					215	425	108	74		50			
Unto 3 to Rs. 4					_								
Upto 4 to Rs. 5					1				2	_			
Upto Rs. 5					-	42	-	1	1	5			
-	Total				472	489	380	322	53	55			

TABLE 11 (i) : WORKWISE EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK WASHIMBE.

# (i) Name of work Percolation Tank, Washimbe

(ii) Location : Washimbe

(iii) Cost Rs. EGS Component 2,72.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS 13-7-75

vame of village	Distance in from location		No. of wo	No. of workers attending from village in Col. (i) as first muster.								
upplying labour with	(size of - population census)	size of		Month June 76	Month July 76	Month Aug. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76				
	Distance Population		5									
	2(a)	2(b)	3	4	5	6	7	8	9			
Work site village Washimbe (19)	_	1545	13	11	9	21	66					
Tota	1	1545	13	11	9	21	66	77				

74

Wage level per day						No. of w	rate as per	Remarks				
						Month May 76	Month June 76	Month July 76	Month Ang. 76	Month Sept. 76	Month Oct. 76	
1						2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Re. 1							_		-			
Upto 1 to Rs. 2						~~	-	-		-	-	
Upto 2 to Rs. 3						13	11	9	21	66	15	
Upto 3 to Rs. 4							-	-			62	
Upto 4 to Rs. 5						-		-		—		
Totol						13	11	9	21	66	77	

TABLE 11 (ii): NO. OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY AT PERCOLATION TANK, WASHIMBE.

AN ABSTRACT OF WORKS COVERED

Category	Name of work	Name of the Implementing Agency	Remarks (Whether work was visited, who visited)
1	2	3	4
Minor Irrigation			
Minor Irrigation Tank	. (I) M. I. Tank Rajuri	Sub-Divisional Officer, M.I.C. Sub-Dn. Kurmala	Research Officer.
Percolation Tank.	. (2) P.T. Sawadi	Dy. Engineer, Z. P. MIC. Sub-Dn. Karmala	Do.
	(3) P. T. Kedgaon	Do.	Research Assistan
	(4) P. T. Gulmoharwad	i De.	Research Officer
	(5) P. T. Pimpalwadi	Do.	Do.
	(6) P. T. Bhilarwadi	Do.	Do.
	(7) P. T. Salse II	Sub Divisional Officer, M.I.C. Sub-Dn. Karmala	Research Assistant,
	(8) P. T. Washimbe	Dy. Engineer, Z. P. M.I.C. SubDn. Karmala	Do.
	(9) P. T. Divegaon	De.	Research Officer.
Soll Conservation			onicer.
Nalla Bunding	(10) N. B. Block 3-C Alsunde	Sub Divisional Soil Conservation, Officer, Karmala	Research Assistant,
	(11) N.B. Block, 5-A Pimpaiwadi.	Do,	Research Officer
Soil Conservation			
Contour Bunding.	(12) C.B. Block 50 Racsnon	Do.	Do.
	(13) Do. 49 Raogaon	Do.	Do.

# 75

# TALUKA LEVEL REPORT (OCTOBER 1976)

#### I. Workwise Observations

(1) Minor Irrigation Tank, Rajuri:-This is a plan new work in progress, in the state sector. Total estimated cost of the work is Rs. 23.31 lakhs, out of which E.G.S. Component is Rs. 13.99 lakhs. The estimated cost is prepared on current District Schedule of rates. The cost per M.C.F.T. worked out to Rs. 28582, which is within the accepted norm. The work was started under E.G.S. from 22.6.76 in anticipation of administrative approval of the Collector, Solapur which was received afterwards vide order dated 30th Sept. 76. Due to the construction of Uajam Dam on Bhima River, 80% of the Command area of the existing tank, at Parewadi has been submerged, hence site of M.I. Tank Rajuri was selected, (9 kms) up stream of the same nalla as a substitute to Parewadi Tank. The total expenditure upto October 76 was only 0.48 lakh. The mandays of employment generated were 15283. After completion of the work, irrigation potential of 1030 acres will be created, benefitting three villages, namely Rajuri, Divegavan and Parewadi. The average labour attendance at the work site had increased from 48, in June 76 to 402 in October 76 Labourers had come from work site village as well as from three neighbouring villages, within a radius of 5 kms from the work site. On the date of visit on 18.9.76 the work relating to raising of embankment was in progress. Land holder (Manik Shankar Sakhare) on whose land, M.I. tank is being constructed was complaining on the date of visit, about non payment of compensation, due to him against the standing crop, damaged by the work.

(2) Percolation tank Sawadi :--This is a purely E.G.S. work sanctioned in October, 75, on demand from local labour. The estimated cost of the work is R8.3.5 lakhs. The estimates were prepared in Aug-Sept, 75, as per current D.S. R. 73-74. The cost per M.C.F.T. was Rs. 39965 i.e. just within the yard stick of Rs. 40,000/-. The work is in progress at present and the total expenditure incurred upto Sept. 76 was Rs. 1.62 lakhs. During 75-76, Rs. 0.47 lakh and from April, 76 to Sept.76 Rs. 1.15 lakhs). The mandays of employment generated as far, were 55580 and the expenditure incurred on wages was Rs. 1.49 lakhs.

On the date of visit on 29.9.76, there were 366 labourers, all from the work site village only. (population 2050). As the required number of labour for the work is available from Sawadi village along. local leader insisted on employing labour from this village alone. The work relating to raising of embankment was in progress, on the date of visit.

Benefits expected on completion are increase in available water in 20 existing wells. Irrigation increase expected is about 100 acres. Land compensation was not paid to land owners. (3) Percolation tank Kedgaon: --This is a searcity spill over work started under E.G.S. from 30-7-74. The original estimated cost of the work was Rs. 3.70 laks. The same was revised to Rs. 4.54 in Jan. 76, due to increase in quantity of hearting and casing lead and lift and cost of material. Expenditure under E.G.S. upto end of October 76 was Rs. 3.79 lakts during 76-77 upto Oct. 76). The cost per M.C.F.T. worked out to Rs. 3320/- which is within the accepted norm. The work is nearing completion and may last for a few days more.

The gorge filling work was executed through avaiable habour, on muster roll, under the supervision of the Overseer and Deputy Engineer, as the piece work contractors were not coming forward to accept the work, the current District schedule of rates being low. The wage rate paid was between Rs. 1.75 to Rs. 2.00 as observed on the date of visit. Labour employed was more than actually needed. It was also observed that Harijans and landless labourers were only allowed to work as the work was at the completion stage. The labour attendance on the date of visit was 57. Labourers from long distances upto 30 kms from the site came to this P. T. for work. Those who came from longer distances were skilled or semi skilled workers

On completion of the work, 15 wells in the command area will be benefited, due to increase in the existing water level Irrigation increase expected is 130 acres.

(4) Percolation tank at Gulmoharwadi (Jnni) :--This is a scarcity spill over work taken under E.GS. from Aug 74. Of the estimated total cost of Rs. 1.98 lakhs, expenditure of Rs. 1.82 lakhs was incurred under E.G.S. upto Oct. 76. The total mandays of employment generated under E.G.S. were 72425. The labourers from villages Jinti including four hamlets under it. Delvadi were employed on this work. The average labour attendance at the work site had increased from 43 in May 7 to 312 in Spet. 76. But in Oct. 76. it decreased to 271, as the unskilled portion of the work was nearing completion.

Waste weir work could not be started as the land owner has taken objection and has appealed to the Executive Engineer, M.I.Z.F. Solapur to change the original plan of the waste weir. The dispute is not yet settled. On completion of the work, 12 wells in the command area will be benefited.

5. Percolation tank Pinpabaadi .--This is a purely E.G.S. work recently started from 16-8-76. the estimated cost of the work is Rs. 3.58 lakhs, out of which E.G.S. component is Rs. 2.55 lakhs. The expenditure incurred upto Oct. 76 was Rs. 0.20 lakh. The mandays of employment generated were 6980. The cost per M.C.F.T. worked out to Rs. 3980 i.e. just within the yard stick, The labourers from work site village, as well as from nearby villages (maximum distance 3 miles from work site) namely Mangi, Vadgaon, Bhose, Vanzarwadi, Veet Bhosewadi, are attending the work, as there are no the E.G.S. works in the vicinity. On the date of visit (11.11.76), here were 150 male and 180 female workers, on the work. The wages paid to labourers were between Rs. 2.25 to Rs. 3.32. Expected benefits after completion of the work will be increase in the water level of existing 18 trigation wells.

(6) Percolation tank at Bhilarwadi (Jinti) :-This is a scarcity spill over work started in July 74. The original estimated cost of the work was Rs. 4.19 lakhs, out of which the E.G.S. component was 2.89 The estimates were revised in Jan. 76 to Rs. 4.99 lakhs, out of which the E.G.S. component was 2.89 lakhs. The estimates were revised in Jan. 76 to Rs. 4.99 lakhs, as lead and lift was increased by 20% over the old schedule of rates 1972-73, Quantum of work i.e. embankment to be carried out, increased by 20% than estimated. The cost per MCFT Rs. 39965, after revision of estimates, i.e. just within the yard stick. The expenditure incurred under E.G.S. upto Oct. 76 was Rs. 3.70 lakhs. On the date of visit (11.11.76) the work was practically completed, except construction of waste weir, which was being executed through agency basis Land compensation was not paid to land owners. About 125 acres are likely to be irrigated indirectly due to this percolation tank.

7. Percolution tank, Salse II: —This is a scarcity spill over work started under EG.8. from 26.4.75. The work was completed in June, 75, except minor skilled items. The total estimated cost of the work was Rs. 1.243 lakhs. Out of which EG.S. component was Rs. 1.15 lakhs. The total expenditure incurred under EG.S. was Rs. 1.100. Survey of the command area was conducted by the field team (20.7.76) and it was observed that twenty four cultivating households were likely to be benefited. The area benefitted would be about 177 hectares through 25 wells in the command area. Land compensation was not paid to land owners.

8. Percolation tank, Wachimbe :--This is a scarcity spill over work, started under E.G.S. from 13.7.75. The total estimated cost was Rs. 2.97 lakhs, out of which E.G.S. component was Rs. 2.72 lakhs. The total expenditure incurred under E.G.S. upto Oct. 76 was Rs. 0.53 lakh. On the date of visit on 26.10.76, only 86 labourers were present on the work. The work of raising of embankment on either sides was in progress on the date of visit. The work was behind the schedule, due to poor labour attendance on the work. Most of the labour in the vicinity of this work were engaged on the road/Railway diversion works as also on rehabilitation works. The cost per M.C.F.T. was Rs. 39427 it, just within the yard side. The expected increase in irrigation potential is about 125 acres, through 25 wells within the command area of this percolation tank.

9. Village tank Divegaon :— This is a scarcity spill over work, started under E.G.S. in July 74. The scitnard cost of the work was Ra. 151 lakin. The tord which E.G.S. component was Ra. 1.32 lakin. The start science of the science science of the science science of the science science of the science of the science of the science science science of the science science science science of the science science science science of the science science science science science of the science sc

10. Nalla Bunding Block No. 3-C Alsande :-This is a sercity spill over work taken under EGS. in Dec. 74 and practically completed through searcity and departmental funds. The remaining portion was completed under EGS. In Dec. 74 by incurring expenditure of Rs. 41 only. The estimated cost of the work was Rs. 0.15 lakh. This work is nalla bunding Nalla flooding type. On the date of visit (21-7-76) it was observed that four cultivators (Holding group between 0 to 2 hectares one, between 2 io 4 hectares one and between 10 to 20 hectares two) were henefitted. Four wells in the command aren were also benefitted due to increase in the available water. Area improved by the completed work was 4.19 hectares.

12. Contour Bundling Block No. 40. Raogaon :--This is a plan new work, started under E.G.S. from 82.7.75. The estimated cost of the work was Rs. 7290 and the expenditure incurred upto Oct. 76 was Rs. 5180. Cost per hoctare was Rs. 187. In the detailed plan, the soil was shown as medium but actually it was found to be shallow and medium. Hence there was a saving of more than 6% in the cost, Estimate cost was reduced to Rs. 6659/-. The number of likely beneficiaries were seven. The area likely to be benefited was 39.35 hectares.

13. Contour Bunding Block No. 49 Raogaon :--This is a pian new work, started under E.G.S. from 24-6-75. Estimated cost of the work was Rs. 8793 and the expenditure incurred upto Oct. 76 was Rs. 6420. On the date of visit on 14-11-76. It was observed that the work was nearly completed except minor items such as cat-outs, raising of bunds etc. The wage rate paid per day was between Rs. 2.00 to Rs. 2.25. The estimated cost was revised to Rs. 7402 as irrigated area was deleted from the scope of the work. Cost per hectare was Rs. 2.17. Likely beneficid area was 37.40 hectares. The number of beneficiaries was 11. TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR (BHIR DISTRICT) GEORAI

79-80

## CONTENTS

	CONTENTS	
1 14	LUKA LEVEL NOTES	PAG
• • •	PORTING TABLES	
	Blue-print Tables	
	All works in Taluka List/In Progress	88
	I Works Not Started/Temporarily Stopped/ Abondoned/Completed	88
	tevision of Estimates of Selected Works	89
	ources of E.G.S. Works and Costs of E.G.S. Component. Information Compiled for Selected Works	89
	(Details so far available for 10 Selected Works)	
5. 6.	Pattern of Total Expenditure	8
7.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre—Surlegaon</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work.</li> </ul>	9 9
8.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre—Panchäleshwär</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work</li> </ul>	9
9.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre-Russhasbhavan</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work</li> </ul>	9 9
10.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre—Belgaon.</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Barned per Day on Above Work</li> </ul>	9 9
11.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre-Lukhamasta I</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work.</li> </ul>	9 9
12.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre—Talwada</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work.</li> </ul>	9. 9.
13.	Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Centre—Rohital     Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned per Day on Above Work.	9 9:
14.	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, CentreMarphala</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of Workers by Wages Earned Per Day on Above Work</li> </ul>	94 94
15.	Employment by Sources of Workers on Percolation Tank, Nandpur	91 97
16.	(i) Employment by Sources of Workers on Percolation Tank, Khpti,	97 97
	RKWISE OBSERVATIONS FOR 11 SELECTED WORKS (INCLUDING 10 VISITED WORKS)	
	t of Selected Works	98 9

81-82

# **1 TALUKA LEVEL NOTES**

# (1) Socio-Economic Characteristics

1. Georai taluka of Bihar district is situated in the deccan trap area. The entire taluka lies in the basin of Godawari and Manjra rivers. Godawari flows along the northern boundary and Manjra, a tributory of Godawari flows along the southern boundary. The taluka has rich black cotton soil. The entire taluka is a table band without any hill ranges. It has no in a tool balls whole any mir ranges. It has no mineral deposits. The talka in general receives un-assured, uneven and poor rainfall, its normal rainfall being 641.7 mm. The fact finding committee and the Sukthankar committee appointed to study the drought condition classified the entire Georai taluka as drought prone area.

2. The total geographical area of this taluka is 1,55,127 hectares. There are 158 villages of which 5 are uninhabited. There is only one town in the taluka. The total population of the taluka (1971 Census) is 1,70,117 of which only 10,540 reside in

Occupation 1. Cultivators 2. Landless Agricultural labourer 3. Non-Agricultural Labourers

Cat

1 λ

6. If we consider the total labour force available (i.e. excluding non-workers), we find that cultivators are 46.3% and landless agricultural labourers 42.4%.

7. As per Agricultural census, 1970, average area per holding comes out to be 6.15 hectares for Georai tehsil. If we consider cultivators holding land upto 5 hectares to be small cultivators they form 56% of the total. Therefore small cultivators from 25.9% of the entire labour forces. Taken with landless agricultural labourers we find that the level of activities of 68.3% of the total labour force (42,824 persons) are affected in the event of failure of rains

8. Scarcity relief works were started since the year 1970-71 their number and expenditure incurred is given in following table.

Year			Number of relief works	Expenditure incurred (Rs. in lakhs)
1970-71			32	3.70
1971-72		;	66	33 - 25
1972-73			1,655	65 .75
1973-74			1,315	187-08

9. The scarcity works were stopped in December 1973.

(2) Taluka History of Employment Guarantee Scheme

10. With the stoppage of scarcity works in December 1973, necessity arose of completing the works which were of productive nature. This was done through Employment Guarantee Scheme. Few works of productive nature, which were nearing completion

urban area and 94% of the population is, thus, resident of villages.

3. The net area under cultivation (1974-75) was 1,07,675 hectarc, of these only 1,980 hectares (1.87%) was under irrigation the only source of irrigation being private dug wells. The agriculture, there-fore, is entirely dependent on rain. Following are the annual rainfall figures for Georai centre.

1971 1972 1973 1974 1975 1976 upto date Year Rainfall 520.7 314 4 739.5 572.1 1,373.0 490.2

(in mm.)

4. The rainfall has therefore been quite below normal during four years out of six listed above viz. 1971, 1972, 1974, and 1976.

5. Occupational distribution of the population as per 1971 census is as given below, figures in hundred (00)

			-		No. (00)	Occupation	No. (00)
					290	4. Artisans	19
rs					266	5. Other workers	43
	•	•	•		9	<ol><li>Non-workers</li></ol>	1,074
_			_	_	 		

were taken up under E.G.S. at the fag-end of 1973-74. More incomplete works of productive nature such as, contour bunding under soil conservation, village tank and percolation tank under minor irrigation and a few canal excavation centres of Paithan right bank canal taken up under the Jayakwadi major Irrigation Project were started in 1974-75. Majority Transform Project were started in (5/4-25, majoring) of the incomplete works of productive nature were taken up under this scheme during 1975-76, with a few of new E.G.S. works. Also a Blue print for the year 1975-76 and 1976-77 for E.G.S. works also has been prepared for Bhir District by the Collector Expenditure incurred categorywise during the year 1974-75 and 1975-76 is given below.

iegory	Expenditure incurred
	(Pa in lakha)

				1974-75	1975-76
Major Irrigation					
Excavation of Paithan Canal	Ri	tht Ba	ink	7 -06	25-08
dinor Irrigation					
Percolation tanks				1.35	2.90
Minor Irrigation tanks				0.20	0.49
Village tanks				0 -05	0.13
Soil conservation				1 • 84	2.24
Total			. ~	10 .50	28 -60

Position as on 1-4-1976

11. Following types of works have been taken up under E.G.S. in Georai Tahsil. The table below gives categorywise number of works and their value

(E.G.S. Component), as on 1-4-76. It also gives number and value of works in progress.

Sr.	Category				 		 Total		Works in pro	gress
No.							 Number	Value in '000' Rs.	Number	Value in '000' Rs.
1	2				 		3	4	5	6
1.	Canal excavation (Major Irrigation)			•	•		20	26,060	17	24,54
2.	Minor irrigation tanks						5	913	3	61
3.	Percolation Tanks						21	4,640	3	85
4.	Village tanks						2	18	Nil	N
5.	Contour bunding						395	599	62	15
6.	Nale bunding . (soil conservation)	·	·			·	53	677	8	7:
7.	Road works in other a	reas					1	194	Nil	. Ni
	Total						 497	33,101	93	26,243

12. The blue print consists of 497 works with total value (E-6.5, component) of Rs. 331.01 lakhs of these 93 works of the value of Rs. 262.42 lakhs were in progress. Though the proportion of works in progress is small (18.7%), the proportion of tworks in progress is because of the major share of the blue print (Rs.7%) being claimed by the small number (20) of canal excavation works valued at Rs. 254.74 lakhs which is (96%) of their total value.

13. The Paithan Right Bank Canal of Jayakwadi project runs through the cuitre length of the northern part of the tabsil, from west to east from Km. 25 to Kms. 105. The excavation of this canal was taken up under E.G.S. from 1974-75. The excavation is entrusted to two agencies viz. Executive Engineer, Marathwada Survey Division from Km. 50 to 105 and Executive Engineer, Construction Division No. 2 Jayakwadi Project from Km. 25 to Km. 50. Out of 20 centres, 12 centres were under Marathwada Survey Division, of which 11 were in progress and 1 was not started. Under Construction Division No. 2 Jayakwadi Project were 8 centres, of which 6 were in progress and 2 were temporarily stopped.

14. There are 5 works of Minor Irrigation tanks with total value of Rs. 9.3 lakhs. Out of these 3

were in progress on 1.4-1976 with total value of Rs. 6.13 lacks. One work with total value of Rs. 6.30 lakhs was not started, while one work was abandoned. There are 21 percolation tanks, with total value of Rs. 46.40 lakhs. Out of these only three works with total value of Rs. 5.9 lakhs were in progress. This formed 18.5% of the total value for Rs. 2.96 lakhs were completed. 15 works with total value of Rs. 5.26 lakhs were involved Nature 15.1% of the total value of Rs. 0.16 lakhs were more started. Two village tanks with total value of Rs. 0.18 lakhs were completed.

15. Under Soil Conservation, contour bunding there are 395 works, with a total value of Rs. 5.99 lakhs. These are all scarcity spill over works. Out of these 62 works were in progress. 144 works with total value of Rs. 19.9 lakhs were not started. 189 works with total value of Rs. 30.41 Makhs were completed. There are 53 Nala bunding works with total value of Rs. 6.07 lakhs. These are all new works (E.G.S.). Out of these 8 works were in progress, 6 of them consisting more than Rs. 5000/- each. 45 Nala bunding works with total value of Rs. 6.05 lakhs were not started.

16. It is therefore clear that out of 194 completed works as mariy as 189 are contour bunding scarcity spill over works with a small value of Rs. 2.44 lakhs.

	Category	Category				r Source								
					(Total) ·	Scarcity	spill over	Pla	n	Purely E.G.S.				
						Number	Value '000'	Number V	alue '000'	Number	Value '000'			
1.	Canal excavation (Major irrigation)	•	·	·	20	20	26,060	-	-					
2.	Minor irrigation tanks				5					,				
3.	Percolation tanks				21		1124		31	15	913 3485			
4.	Village tanks .				2	ž	1124	1	51	15	,1983			
5.	Contour bunding (Soil conservation)	•		•	395	395	599	_	_	=				
6.	Nal bunding (S. conservation)	•	•	·	53	-				53	677			
7.	Road works in other a	reas	•	•	1	1	194	-	-	_	_			
	Total.	•		•	497	423	27995	1	31	73	5075			

<sup>(3)</sup> Sources of Egs works and cost of Egs component

17. It is therefore seen that out of 497 works, as many as 423 are scarcity spill over works, with total value of  $B_5$  279.95 lakbs, which is 84.6% of the total blue prist.

18. Plans and estimates for percolation tanks and minor inrigation tanks listed in the blue print are ready, but not so in case of nula bunding works in which case even feasibility of same of the sites is doubtful.

19. Fresh estimates (at 1975-76 D.S.R.) have been prepared for canal works for km. 25 to km. 48 by one of the 2 implementing agency. The other agencies incharge of km. 50 to km. 105 does not however feel the necessity of preparing fresh estimates as per current D.S.R. at this stage.

## (4) Technical norms in use

20. Technical norms in use are the same as that for Departmental-works. These are as follows for Georai taluka which has been declared as Drought Prone area

Category	 	 Norm	Amount	Revised since Nov. 1976		
(i) Minor Irr. Tanks and Percolation Tanks		(i) Cost per mcft	Rs. 40000	Rs. 45,000		
(ii) Soil conservation (Contour bunding) .		<ul> <li>(ii) Cost per TCM</li> <li>(i) Cost per hectare</li> </ul>	Rs. 1410 Rs <sup>.</sup> 250 to 300			
(iii) Soll conservation (Nala bunding)		(i) Cost per D.C.M.	Rs. 1200/-			

21. Out of the 13 works selected for WSR-II and WSR-V, fresh estimates (as per 1975-76 DSR) were prepared in case of 4 works. Out of these 4 works, 3 were canal eccavation centres (Major Irrigation) and one was percolation tank, Khopii. All these works were taken up under scarcity. According to implementing agency for the above canal eccavation centres freah settimates for percolation tank. Khopii is within the prescribed norm since cost per metric agency out to Rs. 36405 which is within the norm. There are no norms prescribed for canal works. The task of solid conservation, contour bunding works, in which case benchiartes are identified.

#### (5) Speed of completion

22. Out of the three M.I. tanks works in progress on 1-4-76, one work relating to tail channel and canal of M.I. tank, Amba has beer completed. This was comparatively a small work, involving and expenditure of Rs. 0.58 lakhs.

Out of 7 percolation tank works in progress (4 new works were started) work on 5 were stopped by Callector's order during October 1976, for mobilisation of more labour on canal excavation works. 2 were stoppcd as oally gorge filling works was remaining. For mobilisation of maximum number of workers on canal excavation works, Collector has ordered stoppage of all works in progress within 20 miles of the canal works.

23. There are no instances of stoppage of works due to inadequate provision under E.G.S. No. integrated view of works in progress, man power, at work or further available is taken at taluka level, with a view to speed up the completion of work. Implementing agencies formiguly and monthly statements reaching taluka offsee are not complet, as such on review of quantum of work done within the taluka is done or 14--748 Planning/77

is possible. Further, no stagewise scheduling of work formally or informally is followed by the implementing agencies, to assess anticipated requirement of workers in different months of the year with the result that planning for mobilisation of workers is not possible and this hampers speed of completion when the requirch number of workers are not forthcoming.

#### (6) Mobilisation of man power

24. There is no organisation for mobilising man power for EGS works. However, factors favourable to good mobilisation can be highlighted. Workers prefer those works which have potential of giving uninterrupted employment for a considerable length of time with opportunity to earn good level of wages. In such cases workers do not mind coming to the work site from quite a long distance. This is so particularly in case of works relating to execavation of Baithan Right Bank Canal, as would be seen from the following experience.

25. Centre Surleguon : As per the first muster of Oct. 1976 there were 179 labourers on roll, of these 109 labourers, (60.9%) were from work site village, followed by 68 from. Umapur a big village at a distance of 8 kms, from the work site. Regarding wages structure, 102 workers received between Rs. 1 to Rs. 2 (40.8%). Wage level is low as compared with other centres, implying that the continuity of the work islet attracted labour.

26. Centre Parcheshwar: During Aug. 1976 and Oct. 16 there were 259 and 215 workers. Durine the month of Sept. there were only 6 on closure of the centre for about 3 weeks during that month due to rainwater accumulated at the site. Taken together workers mainly came from work site village (75%). The rest came from villagers up to a distance of 4 km. (110). Only 24 workers came from distances beyond 5 km. Majority of workers received wages between Rs. 2 to 3 (38%) and Rs. 3 to 4 (28%). 15% received wages between Re. 4 to 5 and 11% Rs. 5 above. However there is shift towards lower wage structure in the month of Oct. 1976 as compared with August 1976.

27. Centre Rakitashharoan : There were respecttively 357. 276, and 285 workers on roll of the first Muster during August, Sept and Oct, 76. majority of the workers (77.3%) were from the worksite village, rest came from villages at a distance of 4 kms. More workers earned between Rs. 3 to 4 (57.4%), followed by workers earning between Rs. 4 to 5 (24.4%) during the month of August. However there is a shift towards lower rate struture during September and Oct. 76, more workers earning between Rs. 2 to 3 (38.9%).

28. Centre Beigaon : There were 0.66 workers in Sept 76 and 714 workers in Oct 7.6 Majority of workers came from 4 villages ranging between 3 km. to 7 km. Large number of workers (704) earned between Rs. 3 to 4 (51%), 22% earned between Rs. 4 to 5.6.7% earned more than Rs. 5. There was not a single worker earning Rs. 2 or less.

29. Centre Lukhmassia I: There were 875 workers in August 76, 839 workers in Sept. 76 and 767 workers in Sept. 76 and 767 workers in Oct. 76. Majority of the workers came from a distance up to 7 km, from as many as 15 villages. Half the workers (50%) earned between Rs. 2 to 3. Quite a kizesble number earned between Rs. 3 to 4 (21.2%) closely followed by those who earned low wages Rs. 1 to 2 (20.2%).

30. Centre Talwada : For Sept. 76 number of workers was 868 and for Oct. 76 it was 8711. Workers mainly came from work site village (62.7%) having emite a large population (6570). Other workers came from nearby villages upto a distance of 7 Kms. during Sept. 76 and 398 during Oct. 76 a barge number (41.8%) camed between Rs. 3 to 4. There were quite sizeable number earning between Rs. 4 to 5, us also between Rs. 1 to 2.

31. Centre Rohital : There were 549 workers During Sept. 76 large number 50.2% carned betcame from nearly 6 villages, at a distance of 8 kms. However there was not a single worker, from the work site village with a population of 1045, which needs looking into there is upward revision in wages earned in Oct. 76 as compared with Sept. 76. Th Oct. 76 the majority (51%) earned between Rs. 2 to 3 followed by those (30.6%) with Rs. 3 to 4, while in Sept. 76 as majority (51.2%) earned between Rs. 1 to 2 followed by those 37.3% with Rs. 2 to 3.

32. Centre Marphola : There were 674 in August, 661 in Sept. 8691 in Oct. 76. The pattern of wages earned for Aug. is rather peculiar. More persons (32.9%) earning more than Rs. 5 closely followed by those (31%) earning Rs. 4 to 5. For Sept. and Oct. 76, the pattern is a familiar one, a large number earning between Rs. 3 to 4 followed by those at Rs. 4 to 5, no worker earned less than Rs. 2. Majority of workers (53.2%) came from the worksite village. Other workers mainly came from the source from the section of th

33. Percolation Tank Nandpur : For Aug., Sept., and Oct. the figures of workers are 483, 476 & 434 respectively. Workers generally came from 5 villages within a radius of 5 km. However 51 workers in Aug. & 48 workers in Oct. 76, came from a distant-village. Rajegaon in Manilegaon Taluka a distance of 15 Kms. During Aug. and Sept. 76, all workers earned wages between Rs. 2 to 4. In Oct, there were 10.2 workers who earned between Rs. 1 to 3 (11%).

34. Percolation Tank Khopti : In July, Aug, and Sept 76, the number of workers respectively were 271, 171 and 76. Here the level of wages earned is much less. For July and Sept. majority (65.4%) earned between Rs. 1 to 2 while in Aug. 76 majority (66%) earned less than Rs. 1. Worksite village being a deserted village, workers mainly came from 4 villages at a distance of 8 km. Work was stopped in Sept. 76, as mainly gorge filling work was remaining.

35. There have been stray efforts made by implenenting agencies to mobilise more labour. One Fr. Engr. personally contacted villagers and obtained assurance from them to join the work, he met with limited success.

36. It is felt that if agents are appointed to mobilise workers and some sort of advances are paid to workers, it would definitely help increase mobilisation. This system is being followed by Sugar Factories to mobilise workers during crushing sessort. To mobilise monower for canal works, Collector has stopped all the other EGS works within 20 miles of these works. Huts are being erected near the worksite for accommodating the labourers coming from a long distance and desirous of staying there. It should possible to mobilise more labour for canal works since the wages carned on these works are generally higher and more regular as compared to wages carned on these works are generally higher and more regular as compared to wages.

37. Administration and Co-ordination : Collector is in over all charge of ECG schemes in the district. He fixed the implementing agency for carrying out the EGS works. For carrying out Soil Conservation the agency is Sub-Divisional Soil Conservation Officer, Bihar, prior to 1.4.76 there was a fulfiedged Sub-Divisional Soil conservation for the Tahsil, at Georai. After its abolition, charges has been taken over by Sub-Divisional Soil conservation officer, Bhir. So for as EGS works under Soil conservation are concerned. administrative approval for individual works is not accorded by the Collector. Technical sanction are however, obtained from the Divisional Soil Conservation Officer Bhir, for individual works. Generally, works are initiated in anticipation of technical sanction. For allouing works to different sgencies for execution of mixor Irrigation tanks and percolations tanks, there is a coordinating unit for the district headed by a senior Engr. who can take an overall væw. [Executive Engineer, (M.I.) Zilla Parishad.] This unit assists the Colfector in alloting works to various implementing agencies, taking into consideration the overall work-load of the implementing agencies. Nor all work-load of the implementing agencies. There are all 10 works of percolation tanks in Georai Tabisi which are not allotted for executing to any implementing agencies.

38. Generally, once in a month Collector calls a meeting of Dist. implementing officers for EGS works Tahsildars and MLAs. Tahsilwise review of EGS works in progress is taken number of labourers, and means for absorption of more labourers on EGS works are discussed. Bottlenecks experienced for execution, such as land acquisition problems, labour problems etc. are tried to be solved. Need for starting more EGS work is discussed and decision for starting new works are taken. Amounts of funds required (Credit Limit) by the implementing officers are taken note of. There is a Taluka level Co-ordination and Review Committee, under the Chairmanship of M.L.A., with Dy. Chairman as Sabhapati, Panchayat Samiti Georai. Little is done by this Committee to Co-ordinate EGS work at Taluka level. Although there were two meetings of taluka level implementing officers in a month they were of little of value so far as Co-ordination at Tabsil level is concerned. Number of workers engaged on EGS works is taken note of. Help of Tahsildar is sought for mobilising labour for EGS works. There is a separate division, viz. Ambejogai Minor Irrigation Division under State Sector whose main job is to survey, the sites and prepare plans and estimates for these works.

#### (8) Miscellaneous observations

39. EGS is making progress every year since its starting in Geomi tahsil a couple of years ago, when few searcity works of productive nature were taken up for completion. During 1974-75 and further in 1975-76, the scheme gathered momentum due mainly to the inclusion of the Paithan Right Bank canal works in the scheme. The Paithan Right Bank canal excavation works are in full swing during the current year, so much so that the Collector has to order stop-page of all other EGS works within a distance of 20 mailes from the canal works, to mobilize maximum number of workers for the canal excavation works, during the maximum number of 0.20 mailes from the canal works, to mobilize maximum number of works works of 0.21 mailes from the canal works, to make the maximum few models of 0.21 mailes from the canal works works within a distance of 0.21 mailes from the canal works works within a distance of 0.21 mailes from the canal works of 0.21 mailes from the canal works of 0.21 mailes from the canal works works when the canal works works

40. There seems no advance: planning, by stages, for completion of works by the implementing officers, with the result that there is no control over the speed of completion of the works. There is shift from EGS lunds to plan funds, and vice versa, by the implementing **Officers** (e.g. Percolation Tank, Taradgavan and M.I.

Tank Bhendtakli). Although the work of percolation tank Nandpur was accorded sanction from Collector as percolation Tank, the implementing agency converted it into M.I. tank These are examples of local sector works. In the case of Paithan Right Bank canal (centre-Malegaon Bk.) the work was in progress upto 22.6.76 and thereafter stopped as, according to implementing agency, the earth work was completed, but there is scope for further work being undertaken under EGS in fact in this taluka not on hard rock cutting but also blasting is undertaken by EGS workers who have got used to such work. Not all the works listed in the blueprint have been surveyed, further it has not been assertained whether the sites selected are feasible or not, this is the case with Nalla bunding works under soil conservation. It was decided at the time of the preparation of the blueprint that no new contour bunding works would be taken up in Georai tahsil. But during the current year, for providing employment to needy workers new contour bunding works have been started. According to some implementing officers, their staff at works level, particularly have to Jr. Engineers, are over worked, since they carry out EGS works in addition to their departmental works. EGS works being works taken up directly by department and since the payments to labourors are to be made every week, they have to do a lot of detracted technical and administrative works to take measurement every week, prepared the muster rolls and disburse the amount to individual labourer. Since there is no distinction between man and women under 1:GS so far as wage rates are concerned, preponderance of women on EGS works is observed. Some preliminary data regarding employment scekers has been collected villagewise by gramsevaks, but it has not been brought anto date.

## (9) Experience of filling prescribed schedules

41 (a) Agency :--Sub-Division Soil Conservation Officer, Bhir. There was a full-fledged Soil Conservation Sub-Division for Georai tabslit 118 J3.13976. From 1.4.76 onwards a skelcton staff of two supervisors with 5 Agricultural Asst. under each of them is kept for Georai-tahslit under the charge of Sub-Divisional Soil Conservation Officer, Bhir. It has been therefore difficult to obtain the information from this agency for Gling of Schedules.

42. (b) Agency :- Executive Engineer Marathwada Survey Division, Aurangabad.

<sup>c</sup> This is one of the two agencies for Paithan Right Bonk canal Excavation under EGS General tabiat. The whole canal length was being treated as one EGS work, instead of treating each centre as a separated work, because centrewise information pertaining to scarcity period was not available. Centerwise information pertaining to scarcity period was also not available in the office of the Executive Engineer, (Construction Division No. 2. Jayakwadi Project, Nathnagar).

43.(c) Other Agencies :---It has been generally possible to obtain work-related information for various schedules from other agencies.

# MLW (A & B) Schedule

44. It has been difficult to obtain information for cost of EGS component (Col. 9 of Part-A) for scarcity spill-over works. Similarly it was difficult to obtain total sanctioned cost (Col. 12 of Part-A) in case of such works, and also in case of Soil Conservation works for which individual sanction is not accorded by the Collector.

# BMS-WS-Schedule

45. Item 2.6 (i) description of the work by stage.

It was not possible to obtain information for stage wise scheduling of work, since according to imple-menting agencies stagewise scheduling of work is no feasible.

46. Item 3.1 Origin of works

It has also not been possible for implementing agen-cies to supply information for this block, as no such record was available with them

TABLE 1 : ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST /IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-4-1976)

					(GEC	DRA1)					
Category of work	No. of works per as MLW	Total EGS Comp of work		more 5,000	No. o in Col. in prog on 1-4	ress as	col. 6 a	works in ccording Compor	to the s	ize	
	(A ÷ B	(Rs.000)	Numbe		Number {% to (Col. 4)	Comp-	5,000 to	Betwees 25,000 to 50000	Above 50000		Remarks
i	2	3	4	Ś		5 7		9	10	11	12
Canal System Excavation Major Irrigation)	20	2,60,60	19	2.54,74	17 (89 ·5)	2,45,42	-		17	17 (100 ·0)	
Minor Irrigation Tanks	. :	5 9,13	3	6,13	3	6,13 (100-0)	-	(33-3)	2	(100 -0)	
Percolation Tunks	. 2	46,40	23	46,40	(14-3)	(100-0) 8,59 (18-5)		(0,0.5)	3	(100.0) 3 (100.0)	
/illage Tanks .	. :	2 18	1	15					-		
Contour Bunding (S.C.)	. 395	5,99	3	21	() 2 (66.7)	()	() 2	()	()	(100-0)	
Nalia Bunding (S.C.)	. 5	6,77	40	5,38	(15-0)	63	(100-0) 6 (100-0)	_	_	(100-0) 6 (100-0)	
toad Works in Other Areas	. 1	1,94	=	_			_		_	(100-0)	
<ol> <li>MLW—A : All worl</li> <li>MLW—B : Works</li> </ol>	proposed	to under c	ue prrint- onsiderat	ion for i	outside I nelusion i	luc print n EOS.	, buț start	ed.			
Total B		3,31,01		3,13,01	31 (35 ·6)	26090 (83-4)	(25.8)	(3 . 2)	(71 ·0)	31 (100 ·0)	
TABLE : 2 :				TED/TE	MPORA	RILY ST	OPPED/	ABAND	ONED O	COMPLE	TED.
1	Total No. of works of	Value (E.G.S.		rks not arted	W	orks Tem stoppe		Work	s Aband	oned Wa	orks complete
s	tatus +3+4+	comp.) of works in Col, 2	No.	Val (E.C		No.	Value (E.G.S.	No.	Val (E.C		No. Valu

	works of	comp.)	519110	.u.	stopp	æa 🕺				
	status 1+3+4+ 5 (for M. L. W. (A+B)	of works	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) Rs. in (000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) Rs. in (000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) Rs. in (000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) Rs. in. (000)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Canai System Excava-										
tion Major Irrn.	3	15,18	1	5,86	2	9,32			_	
Minor Irrin. Tank.	2	3,00	1	3,00		.,	1	Nil	_	
Percolation Tank	18	37,81	15	34.85		-	-		3	2,96
Village Tank	2	18		· · · ·		_		_	ź	18
Contour Bunding	. 333	4,43	144	1,99			_		189	2,44
Nala Bunding	. 45	6,05	45	6.05			-		_	_
Road Works in Other										
Areas	. 1	1,94	1	1,94	-		-	-	-	
Total %	404 (100-0)	68,59 (100 <sup>1</sup> 0)	207 (51 ·3)	53,69 (78 ·3)	(0·5)	9,32 (13 · 6)	(0·2)	(0.0)	194 (48-0)	5,5

TABLE	3:	REVISION OF	ESTIMATES OF S	ELECTED WORK	S (GEORAJ)
-------	----	-------------	----------------	--------------	------------

Category	Total No. of Selec-	No. of selected	Works which for	estimates were	revised/or revi	sion due	
	bi Scac- ted works for works in prog- reas and works comple- ted.	works for		Estimate before in- clusion in the Blue Print. (Rs. in 000)	Actual/ approx. value of revised estimate. (Rs. in 000).	% increase.	Remarks
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Canal-System Excava-	5	3	Center surbgoan	2,12	12,03	467 .4	As per the implementing agency, estimates drawn
tion (Major Irrigation)			Centre-Panchalesh- war	1,94	17,75	814 - 9	earlier were scarcit, estimates. The cati-
			Centre-Rakshes- Bhawan.	4,56	12,74	179 -4	mates given here (both carlier and fresh) are for unskilled portion only. All are scarcity started work.
Percolation Tank	4	i	Percolation Tank, Khopti.	1,19	3,20	165 -9	Scarcity spill-over work
Contour Bunding .	1	Nil	Not relevant.	Not relevant	Not relevant	Not releva	nt. Do.
Total	13	4					

TABLE 4 : SOURCES OF E.G.S. WORKS AND COSTS OF E.G.S. COMPONENT

	Category				Number		,	Source.			
					(Total)	Scarcity	Spill -over	Pla	n	Purely E	.G.S.
						Number	Value 000	Number	Value '000'	Number	Value '000'
1.	Canal excavation (Major Irrigation)	•	·	· · ·	20	20	26,060		-1		-
2.	Minor Irrigation tanks				5			_		5	913
3.	Percolation Tank				21	5	1,124	1	31	15	3,485
4.	Village Tanks .				2	2	18				
5.		·			395	395	599	-			~
6.	(Nala bunding (S. Con	serv	ation	).	53					53	677
7.	Road works in other a				1	t	1,94				Party
	Total				497	423	27,995	1	31	73	5.075

## TABLE 5: PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS (GEORAL)

Category	Name of Work	Total cost	Expenditure before EGS.	Compo-	Expenditur E.G.S	e-After in 5. Rs. (in 00	clusion in 07)	Remarks (Status)
		estimated Rs. in 000	Rs. in 000	nent in the total cost Rs. in '000'	1974-75	1975-76	1976 upto 31-10-76)	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
Canal System Excavation Mj. Irr. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do	Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal J.P. 1. Surigaton 2. Lanchleshwar 3. Rakshes-Bhuwan 4. Belgaon 5. Lukhmussle-1. 6. Taiwada 7. Rohital 8. Marphala 9. P. T. Nandpur	21,67 32,90 29,23 37,00 30,90 51,22 16,56 61,10 3,15	3158 for centres from 1 to 8 Nil	12,03 17,75 12,74 24,00 20,04 23,22 10,74 39,63 3,15	Nil Nil 47 Nil 1,36 1,36 1,36 Nil Nil	91 99 70 1,26 1,09 1,74 2,36 1,03 Nil		In progress. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do. Do. Stopped Tempora- rily.

66

## TABLE 6: PATTERN OF MONTHLY ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS (GEORAI)

Category of	Name of Work	Total Mandays	Mandays		Ma	indays of	Employn	ent month	wise		Total for
Works		Required under E.G.S.	Employ- ment generated under E.G.S. upto 1-4-76	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76-	<b>1976-</b> 77
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Canal System Excavation (Major Irri- gation.)	Excavation of Paithan R. B. Canal.									-	
auou./	1. Surlegaon	3,42,000	29,183	1,997	5,579	6,387	4,590	6,751	6,750	5,629	37,683
	2. Panchleshwa:	5,59,000	41,251	4,006	6,294	6,849	7,866	6,350	1,356	4,630	37,351
	<ol> <li>Rakhshes- Bhuwan</li> </ol>	4,24,667	30,340	2,551	3,467	6,276	7,794	8,025	1,948	8,444	38,505
	4. Beigaon	5,05,512	68,936	4,625	7,404	11,125	8,116	14,781	14,740	7,872	68,66
	5. Lukhamasala	5,68,201	40,068	6,442	10,957	11,603	16,578	17,608	19,048	15,285	97,52
	6 Talwada	8,68,908	68,653	2,936	3,382	9,097	14,012	17,650	20,188	16,045	83,310
	<ol><li>Rohital</li></ol>	4,02,861	89,510	10,298	15,600	15,899	14,693	12,877	10,670	7,985	88,022
	<ol><li>Marphala</li></ol>	9,99,093	33,610	8,004	10,369	11,814	11,983	14,289	15,734	9,501	82,094
Percolation Tank	1. P. T. Nand- pur.	97,574	Nil	Nil	3,780	9,334	7,540	9,585	11,129	10,276	51,644
	2. P. T. Khopti	, 79,287	24,924	580	6,743	6,479	5,428	2,774	1,659	Nil	23,663
:	Total	48,47,103	4,26,475	41,439	73,575	94,863	98,600	1,10,690	1,03,222	86,067	6,08,456

TABLE 7 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE-SURLEGAON

(MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTHS)

(i) Name of work :--- Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal.

(ii) Location:--Surlegaon
 (iii) Cost of (EGS) Comp. (in Rs. 000) :--1203.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:--12-5-1975.

Na	with census	olying code	the la	bour	Distance in Km. and population		No. of workers atten- ding from village in col. (i) as per First	Remarks
					Distance	Population	Muster of October, 1976	
	1				 2-A	2-B	3	4
1.	Surlegaon (9)				0	721	109	
2.	Gulaj (8)				2	1442	1	
3.	Umapur (20)				8	5193	68	
4.	Mategaon (34)				15	1318	1	
	Total .						179	

TABLE No. 7 (iii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, BY WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE-SURLEGAON

Wage level per day						of workers attending the work carning wages rate as per first Muster	Remarks
					~	October, 76	
1			 	 		2	3
Upto Re. 1/	۰.	,				Nil.	
More than Re. 1 to 2/						102	
More than Re. 2/- to Rs. 3/-						73	
More than Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/-						Nil	
More than Rs. 4/- to Rs. 5/-						2	
More than Rs. 5/- and above						2	
Total			•			179	

# TABLE 8 (i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL GENTRE-PANCHALESHWAR (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(i) Name of work:--Excavation on Paithan Right Bank.
 (ii) Location:--Panchleshwar Canal.

(iii) Cost of (EGS) Comp. Rs. in 000:---1975.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS di :---19-5-75.

Na	me of village supplying labour with census code		location (s	Km, from ize of popu- 71 Census)	No. of wo in Col. No	rkers attending (i) as per Firs	from village t Muster	Remarks
			Distance	Population	Aug. 76	September, 76	October, 76	
	1	~	2-A	2-B	3	4	5	6
1.	Panchaleshwar (12)		0	615	192	2	167	
2.	Rakshesbhuwan (21)		2	2011	43	Nil	Nil	
3.	Apegaon (Ambad) Distt. A'bad.		4	19	16	1	26	
4.	S. Pimpalgaon (Ambad) (A'bad) .		4		2	Nil	5	
5.	Gulaj-(8)		4	1442	2	Nil	Nil	
6.	Chinchkhed (Ambad) Dist, A'bad.		7		Nil	Nil	5	
7.	Talrewadi 57	·	8	5311	4	3	8	
8.	Raj-Pimpri (73)		10	1995	Nil	Nil	4	
	Total				259	6	215	

TABLE 8 (ii): DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EARNED PER DAY OF EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL CENTRE-PANCHALESHWAR

Wage Level per Day				ending the work and ea e as per first Muster	rning	Remarks
		~	August, 76	September, 76	October, 76	
1	_		2	3	4	5
pto Re. 1/-			Nil	Nil	Nil	
ore than Re. 1 to Rs. 2/- ore than Rs. 2/- to Rs. 3/-	÷		Nil 77	2	101	
	÷		106	$\overline{2}$	24	
ore than Rs. 4/- to Rs. 5/-			29	1	44	
ore than Rs. 5/-			47	1	3	
Total			259	6	215	

TABLE 9 (i):-EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL CENTRE-RAKSHESBHUWAN

(i) Name of Work :- Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal.

(i) Location:--Raksheshhuwan.
 (iii) Cost of (EGS) Comp. (in Rs. 000) : 1274.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:--18-8-1975.

	Name of village supplying census code	labou	ar witl	h	Distance in K Location (Siz lation 1971-	e of Popu-	No. of worl in Col (i)	from village Muster	Remarks	
					Distance 1	Population	August, 76	September, 76	October, 76	
_	1				2-A	2-B	3	4	5	6
1.	Raksheshhuwan, (21)				0	2011	264	221	225	
2.	S. Pimpalgaon (Ambad) Dist. (Aurangabad)		·		4	-	10	7	6	
3.	M. Pimpalgaon (53)				4	342	78	46	51	
4.	Talnewadi (57) . (Dhondrai)	•			7	5311	3	2	3	
\$.	Rhalegaon (25)				14	2729	2	Nil	Nil	
	Total						357	276	285	

TABLE 9 (ii); DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EARND PER DAY ON EXAVATION OF PAIHANRIGHT BANK CANAL CENTRE-RAKSHESBHUWAN

Wage lezel per day		No. of warkers attending the work rnd carning wage rate as per first muster					Remarks	
	August, 76			76	Septembe, 76	October, 76		
1			2		3	4	5	
Upto Re. 1/-				Nil	Nil	Nil		
More than Re. 1/- to Rs. 2/-				Nil	84	20		
More than Rs. 2/- Rs. 3/-				62	121	160		
More than Rs. 3/- Rs. 4/-				205	68	84		
More than Rs. 4/- Rs. 5/-		,			1	18		
More than Rs. 5/-		•		3	2	3		
Total				357	276	285		

#### TABLES 10 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL CENTRE-BLEGAON

i : Name of work :--Exc vation of Paithan Right Bank Canal. ii Location---Belgaon.

iii Cost Rs. EGS Comp. in Rs. 000 : --2400.

jv Date of initiation under EGS :- Sept. 1974.

Name of the village supplying labour

Distance in Km. from Location (size of population 1971-Census) No. of workers attending from Remarks villase in Col. (i) as per with census code first Muster Distance Population September, 1976 October, 1976 (2-A) (1) (2-B) (3) (4) (5) L Belgoan 64 2. Dhondrai-57 3. Gondgson-66 . 4. Pandharwadi-81 5. Limboshschiwrdi-81 6. Agarnandur-61 7. Raj-Pimpri-73 10,540 8. Georai-II 9. Takadgoan-79 10. Rakshashbnuwan-21 11. Deo-Pimpri-71 \_ I 12. Chinchkhed Ambad ----13. Khalegaon-40 14. Mormi-Tq. Shevgaon ----15. Ptegaon Out side Tq. 16. Kawadgaon-40 17. Bangali-Pimpla-35 18. Shirapur out-side Tq ----19. Ardhmasala-125 20. Raheri-108 21. Shahajanpur-99 22. Shirasmarg-95 23. Cheklamba-17 24. Lukegaon Tq. Kalamb \_ ----25. Jalgaon Tq. Paithan \_ 26. Hingangaon Tq. Kalamb -Total Page 1 & 2

# TABLE NO. 10 (ii): DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE--BELGAON

\_\_\_\_\_

(i) Name of work:--Excavation of Paituhan Right Bank Canal, J. P.
 (ii) Location:--Belgaon.
 (iii) Cost--Rs. (EGS) Comp :--(In Rs. 000) : 2400.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS :--September, 1974.

Wages level per day			3	No. of workers attending wage rate as per I	Remarks		
					Septem ser,76	October, 1976	
(1)					(2)	(3)	(4)
Upto Re. 1/- More than Re. 1/- to 2/-					Nil	Nil	
More than Re. 1/- to 2/- More than Rs. 2/- to Rs. 3/-	:	1	1	1	N il 170	Nii 134	
More than Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/-					3+6 106	358	
More than Rs. 4/- to Rs. 5/- More than Rs. 5/-	:		2	:	<u>∡4</u>	47	
Total .					66.6	714	

# TABLE 11(0):--EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORF ERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE- !.UKAMASALA-I

# (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(ii) Name of work:--Eccavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal.
 (iii) Location:--Lukamasala-1.
 (iii) Cost-Rs. (EGS) Comp. (in Rs. 000):--2004.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS:--April, 1975.

Name of village supplying labour with census code			of village supplying labour with census code Distance in Km. from Location (size of popu- lation 1971-CC 1808)		No. of wo in col.(	No. of workers attending from village in col.(ii) as per First Muster			
		Distance	Population	August,76	September,76	October,76			
	(1)			(2-A)	(2·B)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)
	Lukamasala-75			0		91	55	55	
2	Kolher-74		•	3	836	120	120	120	
3	Devki-67			1	73	93	93	66	
4.	Revki-65		•	5	1046	128	128	123	
4. 5.	Daithana 69			4	1724	2	2	2	
	Datthana 69			ă	104	135	135	121	
6.	Kingaon-80		•	3	902	144	144	i14	
7.	Takadgaon-79	•	•	š	1:27	- i	1	1	
8.	Golegaon-116	•			1:56	7	7	7	
9.	Manerwadi-81		•	6	1012	1	3	3	
10.	Bagpimpalgaon-77		•	6	1060	ż	2	2	
11.	Pandhari-106		•	7	587	29	29	29	
12.	Hingangaon-59		•	4	270	78	78	80	
13.	Malhivta-86			4	1556	9	9	9	
14.	Georai-81			4	6.70	÷	7	9	
15.	Govinowadi (Talwada	ı)-109		10	0. 70	í	1	1	
16.	Shahagad (Ambad)			11	1060	í	i	i	
17.	Bhogalgaon-106				1000	1	i	i	
18.	Jalgaon (Ambad) .			12	792	\$	â	2	
19.	Mirkal-88			14	1:17	î	ĩ	ĩ	
20.	T. Adgaon-113			15	1.84	1	à	à	
21.	Padalsingi-97			20		7	1	í	
22.	Malegaon Khd. 7			22	1:30	1	4	÷ .	
23.	Shahajanpur Chakla-(	99)		25		2	5	5	
24.	Aher-Chincholi (Beed	Ϋ́,		25	1132	4	ź	ã	
25.	Nandpur-147	· .		25	ć48	4	4	7	
26.	Chaklamba-17			30	4:95	1		2	
27:	Shahajanpur (Beed) 2	0		30	565	4	*	2	
28.	Condwadi (Beed)	-		30	-	2	4	-	
~0,	Total					875	839	767	

15-748Planning/77

TABLE 11 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EAR NED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE-LUKHAMASLA-J

Wage level per day				1	No. of workers at wage-r	te as per first Mu	nd earning ster	Remarks
					Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 1976	
1					2	3	4	5
Unio Rs. 1					Nil	Nil	Nil	
					63	296	162	
					341	420	529	
					375	110	62	
More than Rs. 4 to 5			-		90	11	10	
More than 5	÷		-		6	2	4	
Total					875	839	767	

TABLE 12 (i): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE—TALWADA

(i) Name of work : Excavation of paithan Right Bank Canal. (ii) Location : Talwada. (iii) Cost Rs. (BGC) Comp. (in Rs. 000) :--3322. (iv) Date of initiation under EOS:-Sept. 74.

Name of village supplying labour with census code		with consus code Distance in Km, from location (Size of population 1971 Census)			ttending from o. (i) as per first	Remarks
		Distance	Population	Muster September, 1976	October, 1976	
	(1)	(2-A)	(2-B)	(3)	(4)	(5)
1.	Talwada 109	0	6570	544	547	
2.	Gangawadi (Talwada) 109 .	1	6570	127	127	
3.	Antarvalib Bk. 76 .	4	1376	39	39	•
4.	Rajapur 110	5	704	27	27	
5.	Rokada-111	,	253	1	1	
6.	Mirgaon-72	7	395	25 73	25 73	
7.	Pandhari-Bhogalgaon- 106 .	8	1660 1660	18	18	
ş.	Bhogaigaon-106	2	1044	16	10	
10.	Gondi-Hingangaon-59	14	587	2	3	
11.	Tape-Limbsaon-129	16	223	7	Ā	
12.	Pachegaon-137	20	3279		÷	
13.	Mantha-(Partur)	50	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	î	ĩ	
14.	Gangakhed (Parbhani)	50	-	i	i	

TABLE 12 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EA'(NED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK, CANAL, CENTRE—TALWADA

Wage level per day		N	o. of workers attending the wo fits	ork and earning wage rate as per it Muster	Remarks
			Sept, 1976	Oct. 1976	
1			2	3	14
Upto Rs. 1			Nil	Nil	
More than Rs. 1 to 2			118	106	
More than Rs. 2 to 3			436	264	
More than Rs. 3 to 4			183	364	
More than Rs. 4 to 5			109	121	
More than Rs. 5 .		:	22	16	
Total		. —	868	871	

# TABLE NO. 13(1): EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PATTHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE-ROHITAL (i) Name of work: --Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal J. P. (ii) Location: --Rohital. (iii) Cost-Fac. (EGS) Comp. in R. 000 : 1974. (iv) Date of Initiation under EGS September. 1974.

Name of village supplying labour with Census Code		, from location tion 1971 Census)	No, of worker village in co first M		Remarks
	Distance	Population	Sep., 1976	Oct., 1976	
(1)	(2-A)	(2-B)	(3)	(4)	(5)
1 Rohital-112	. 0	1045	Nil	Nil	
2. Kekatpangri-85	. 3	1657	53	53	
3 K. Pangri Tanda 85	3	1657	1	3	
4. Kokada-111	. 4	253	22	13	
· · · · · · · · · · ·	. 4	253	59	32	
	. 6	270	2	Nil	
	. 6	600	1	Nil	
<ol> <li>Mudapuri-90 Chavanwadi Talwada 109</li> </ol>	. 7	6570	187	127	
		570	113	101	
9. Gavindwadi-Talwada 109	7	6570	55	44	
0. Dohiphodwadi Talwada-109	. , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1374	2	Nil	
1. Ardhmasala 125	. 7	6570	21	Nil	
2. Talwada-109	. 7	(-570	2	Nil	
13. Talwada-Tanda.	. 8	2053	2	2	
4. Rui 135 109	. 10	1556	2	2	
5. Georai-81	10	1556	2	2	
6. Manerwadi-Georal 81		6345	ĩ	1	
7. Mulukwadi-93	10	792	i	i i	
8 Mirkala-88	. 14	~145	2	2	
19. Madalmohi 93	. 15	1356	2	2	
20. Reoki 65	. 15		2	2	
Takalgavatti 32	. 18	190	1	Nil	
22 Dahibangoan Tq. Ambad	. 18		2	2	
23. Lakhmapuri Tq. Amdad .	. 18		3	พม	
74 Irkal-Migaon.	. 20	_	3	2	
25. Limbgaon -Jawla M'gaon	. 20	898	2	4	
26. Waknedpuri Beed 60	. 22	: 84	4	พั	
	. 28	-	2		
	. 28	-	1	1	
	28	-	2	2	
29. Gangawadi-Kati			549	398	
Total			549	370	

TABLE 13 (ii) DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS HY WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PATHAN CENTRE- ROHITAL

Wages level per day	No. of work : s attending th rat as per fi	Remarks	
	September, 76	October, 76	
	(2)	(3)	(4)
()	Nil	Nil	
Upto Re. 1/-	281	65	
More than Re. 1/- to Rs. 2/	205	203	
More than Rs. 2/- to 3/-	42	122	
More than Rs. 3/- to Rs. 4/-	5	7	
More than Rs. 4/- to Rs. 5/	16	1	
More than Rs. 5/-			
Total	549	398	

# TABLE 14 (1) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CENTRE-MAUPHALA

(i) Name of work :--Excavation of Paithan Right Bank canal.
 (ii) Lecation:--Marphala
 (iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Comp. (in Rs. 000) :--3963.
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS :--Dec. 75.

Name of village supplying labour with census code				No. of workers in col. (i) as pe			Remarks
		Distance	Population	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	
		2-A 2-B		3	4	\$	6
1. Marphala 138		0	962	358	382	339	
2. Lonala 148		4	368	120	76	144	
<ol><li>Surdi Bk, 127</li></ol>		5	996	59	61	57	
<ol><li>Chopdi wadia Surdi 1.</li></ol>	27	5	996 3032	4 41	Nil 73	8 40	
<ol> <li>Takarvan Manjlegaon</li> <li>Shingarwadi Mnjlegao</li> </ol>		5	3032	41	Nil	Nil	
7. Babultara 128		6	297	23	18	16	
8. Takali tanda 136		6	1239	Nil	iŏ	14	
9. Bhendtakali 136		6	1239	Nil	Nil	12	
10. Warulatanda Majalga	on 10 .	6	1247	Nil	Nil	6	
11. Kherda Bk. 154		7	1190	4	5	Nil	
12. Talkhed 12 (Majalgao	n)	7	4012	3	Nil	Nil	
13. Maida M'gaon		7		1	Nil	Nil	
14. Yemgarwadi Jategaon	123	8	2601	1	Nil	Nil	
15. Rajegaon Manilegaon		10	1757	1	Nil	Nil	
16. Nandalgaon 156		10	496	Nil	1	1	
17. Shirasdevi 126		12	2007	1	1	2	
18. Takalgayan 52 .		14	546	45	21	44	
19. Devdi (M'gaon) 37		18	1467	2	Nil	Nü	
20. Raheri 108		20	1044	Nil	Nil	1	
21. Kherdewadi (Kaii)		28		Nil	7	Nil	
22. Kawadgaon 40 .		38	340	1	Nil	Nil	
23. Hivra P. Kaij 44 .		40	1129	2	2	3	
24. Phulsangvi 43 .		45	1379	1	1	1	
25. Aswala Kaii 36		53	1405	2	Nil	Nil	
26. Khokarmoha (Patoda)	41 .	62	2957	2	3	2	
27. Salegaon (Kaij) 102		65	2476	1	Nil	Nil	
Total				674	661	691	

# TABLE 14 (ii). DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS BY WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON EXCAVATION OF PAITHAN RIGHT BANK CANAL, CLNTRE-MARPHALA

Wages level per day	No. and earn	No. of workers attanding the work and earning wage-rate as per first Muster of				
	Aug. 76	5-ept. 76	Oct. 76			
1	2	3	4			
Upto Re. 1	Nil	Nil	Nil			
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2	44	Ni	Nil			
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	139	202	110			
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4	60	345	485			
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5	209	80	76			
More than Rs. 5	. 222	34	20			
Total	. 674	661	691			

# TABLE 15 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK, NANDPUR (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

<ul> <li>(iii) Cost Rs. (EGS) Comp. (in I (iv) Date of initiation under EG</li> </ul>	Rs. 000) :315. GS:16-5-1976.					
Name of village supplying labour wit census code	th Distance in Location/Si lation (197	Km. from ize of popu- 1 Census)		kers attending . (i) as per first		Remarks
	Distance 2-A	Population 2-B	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	
1. Nandpur 147	. 0	448	110	124	122	
<ol> <li>Kherda Bk. 154</li> </ol>	. 2	1190	184	217	186	
<ol> <li>Talkhed (Manjlegaon)</li> <li>Bhend Bk. 133</li> </ol>	. 5	4012 502	60 28	57 27	27 Nif	
5. Nandalgaon 156		496	50	ŝi	51	
<ol> <li>Rajegaon 11 . (Manjlegaon)</li> </ol>	15	1757	51	Nil	48	
Total	······································		483	476	434	
TABLE 15 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION O						
Wage lovel per day	No. of wor	kers attending th firs	he work and ca	aning wages ra	te as	Remarks
	Aug. 19	76 Se	pt. 1976	Oct. 1		
Upto Rs. 1	Nil		Nil	Ni 102		
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2 More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	. Nil 228		Nil 246	308		
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4	. 255		230	24	4	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5 More than Rs. 5	. Nil Nil		Nil Nil	Ni Ni	1	
Total	. 483		476	434	1	
<ul> <li>(i) Name of work :Percolati</li> <li>(ii) LocationKhopti.</li> </ul>	TERWISE FOR ion Tauk Khopti.	FIRST MUSTE	N PERCOLA R OF EACH	TION TANK		
(MUS (i) Name of work :Percolati	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 35:Sept. 74.	26.	R OF EACH	TION TANK	, KHOPTI	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work :Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Rs. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EQ Name of village supplying labour wi	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 JS:Sept. 74. th Distance in F Location/Size lation (1971 (	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from e of Popu- Census)	No. of work in Col. (i) as	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus	rom village	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work :Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Rs. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EQ Name of village supplying labour wi	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 35:Sept. 74. th Distance in k Location/Siz lation (1971) Distance	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from e of Popu- Census) Population	No. of work in Col. (i) as	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76	rom village ter Sept. 76	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percelai (ii) LocationKhonti. (iii) Cost of Re (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EC Name of village supplying labour wi census code	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 JS:Sept. 74. th Distance in F Location/Size lation (1971 (	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from e of Popu- Census)	No. of work in Col. (i) as	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus	rom viltage ter Sept. 76 5 28	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EK Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Regimment 73 2. SitubAbed 82.	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 35:Sept. 74. th Distance in L Location/Siz lation (1971) Distance 2-A 4 5	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from c of Popu- census) Population 2 <sup>-</sup> B 1995 813	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 (15 33	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending f per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8	rom village ker Sept. 76 5 28 2	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Dercolati (ii) LocationKhopti (iii) Coat of Re. (EGS) on the Con- (iii) Date of Initiation under EG Name of village supplying labour wi central code 1. Builtingen 72 2. Stanlahmed 82 3. Wadgaton Dhok 84 3. Wadgaton Dhok 84	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 JS:-Sept. 74. th Distance in k Location/Sin lation (1971 of Distance 2-A 4 5 5	FIRST MUSTE 26. im. from a of Popu- Census) Population 27B 1995 813 1106	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 115 33 38	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 15	, KHOPTI rom village ker Sept. 76 5 28 2 6	Remarks.
(MUS) (i) Name of work: — Percolati (ii) Location—Khopti. (iii) Cost of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EK Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Regimment 73 2. analytical 82. 3. Wadgaon Dhok 84 4. Magarwahl Goeral 81.	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 35:Sept. 74. th Distance in L Location/Siz lation (1971) Distance 2-A 4 5	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from c of Popu- census) Population 2 <sup>-</sup> B 1995 813	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 (15 33	ATION TANK MONTH) ers attending f per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8	rom village ker Sept. 76 5 28 2	Remarks.
(MUS) (i) Name of work: — Percolati (ii) Location—Khopti. (iii) Cost of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EK Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rujnimpti 73 2. Singlyand 82 3. Wadgson Dhok 84 4. Magarval Gerat 81 3. Madgson Dhok 84 4. Magarval Gerat 81 3. Magarval 62 3.	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopti. (in Rs. 000) :2 JS:-Sept. 74. th Distance in k Location/Sin lation (1971 of Distance 2-A 4 5 5	FIRST MUSTE 26. 	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 (15 33 38 Nil	(TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 15 2	rom viltage ter Sept. 76 5 28 2 6 2	Remarks.
(MUS (i) Name of work:Precolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Rs. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EC Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rajnimpri 73 2. Siridakhed 82. 3. Wadgan Dhoiren 81. 4. Maamodi Madelmohi 93. Meanmodi Madelmohi 93.	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khotii (in Rs. 000) :2 JS: -Sept. 74 th Distance in the Location/Sizi lation (1971) Distance 2-A 4 5 5 6 8	FIRST MUSTE 26. (m. from of Popu- Census) Population 2-B 1995 813 1106 1556 6345	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 (15 (15 33 38 Nil 85 271	TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 15 2 75 171	, KHOPTI rom village ter Sept. 76 5 28 2 38 76	6
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Coat of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under Ed- Name of village supplying labout wi census code 1. Rajnimpri 73 2. SirubAked 82 2. SirubAked 82 3. SirubAked 82 5. SirubAked 82	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khoti ifin Rs. 000) :2 JS:-Sept. 74 th Distance in Location/Sin lation (1971) Distance 2-A 4 5 5 6 8 8	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 (15 33 38 Nil 85 271 RNED PER T	TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 75 15 2 75 171 DAY AT PER	rom vilage ter Sept. 76 28 2 38 76 COLATION T	6
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Coat of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EM Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rajnimpi 73 2. SindAkhed 82 3. Wagaon Dhoi: 84 3. Wagaon Dhoi: 84 3. Magaon Dhoi: 83 3. Manmodi Madelmoh 93 Total Tanke 16 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OI	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khoti ifin Rs. 000) :2 JS:-Sept. 74 th Distance in Location/Sin lation (1971) Distance 2-A 4 5 5 6 8 8	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) as July 76 3 1(15 33 38 Nil 85 271 RNED PER 1 the work and	TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 75 15 2 75 171 DAY AT PER	, KHOPTI rom village kr Sept. 76 5 28 2 38 76 76 76 76 76 76 76 76 76 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Coat of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EM Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rajnimpi 73 2. SindAkhed 82 3. Wagaon Dhoi: 84 3. Wagaon Dhoi: 84 3. Magaon Dhoi: 83 3. Manmodi Madelmoh 93 Total Tanke 16 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OI	TERWISE FOR ion Tank Khopi (in Rs. 000) :2 35:-Sept. 74. Distance in h Distance in h Distance	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	R OF EACH No. of work in Col. (i) us July 76 3 115 33 8 Nili 85 271 RNED PER I the work and rst Musice	TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per Fust Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 15 2 75 171 171 20AY AT PER carning wage	, KHOPTI rom village ter Sept. 76 28 28 28 28 76 COLATION T rate at 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EK Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Regimment 73 2. Sinukhwed 82. 3. Wadguon Dhok 84. 4. Manarwah (Goerai 81. 5. Mammodi Maddimohi 93. Total Tante 16 (ii) ; DISTRIBUTION () Wage level per day 1.	TERWISE FOR ton Tank Khopi. (in Rs. 000)	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	Image: No. of work in Col. (i) as           July 76           3           115           33           115           271           RNED PER 1           thus:r           July 76.           3           147	NTION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per Fiels Mus Aug. 76 71 8 7 7 1 8 7 7 7 7 1 8 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	, KHOPTI rom village ker Scpt. 76 5 28 28 28 29 38 76 COLATION T rate at 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI Remarks
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti (iii) Cost of Rs. (EGS) under ES (iii) Cost of Rs. (EGS) under ES Name of village supplying about wi centau cost 1. Rainingen 73 2. Simbahod 82 3. Wadgion Dhok 84 4. Manarwal Goera 81 5. Maumodi Maddimoh 93 Totul 1. Totul 1. Totul 1. Upto Rs. 1 More than 1 to Rs. 2.	TERWISE FOR in Task Khopy in Task Khopy J 35Sept. 74. 16. Brance in the Instance in the Location 5/10 in the Instance in the 16. Brance in the Instance in the Instance in the 16. Brance in the Instance in the Insta	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	R OF EACH           No. of work           in Col. (i) as           July 76           38           115           38           271           RNED PER 1           hustor           Aug. 76.           3           14	TION TANK MONTH) ers attending t per Fest Mus Aug. 76 4 71 8 15 2 75 171 171 171 171 171 171 171 171 171	, KHOPTI rom village kr Sept. 76 5 28 28 28 2 38 76 COLATION T rate at	6 ANK, KHOPTI Remarks
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Re (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EK Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Ruipimpri 73. 2. Sindshkod 82. 3. Wadguon Dhok 84. 4. Menarwadi Geerai 81. 5. Mammodi Maddimoh 93. Totul Table 16 (i) :DISTRIBUTION Of Wage level per day 1.	TERWISE FOR for Task Khopy fin Rs. 800)	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	No. of work in Col. (1) as           July 76           3           115           38           Niil           85           2711           the Work and rst Musicer           Aug. 76.           3           147           Nii           140	(TION TANK MONTH) ers attending I per Fiest Mus for the second second results of the second results of the second	, KHOPTI rom village ter Scpt. 76 5 26 6 2 38 76 COLATION T rate at 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI Remarks
(MUS (i) Name of work: Percolati (ii) LocationKhopti. (iii) Cost of Re. (EGS) Comp. (iv) Date of initiation under EV Name of village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rujnimpri 73 2. Sirukkhod 82.6 3. Wadgaon Dhok 84.5 4. Menarwah (Goeral 83.5 5. Meanmodi Maddimohi 93 Total Tanle 16 (i) : DISTRIBUTION O Wage level per day 1 Upto Rs. 1 More than 4 to Rs. 5 Mean than 4 to Rs. 5	TERWISE FOR in Task Khoyi (	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	No. of work           In Col. (2) as           July 76           3           115           38           Nil           271           RNED PER 1           Inthe Work and 14           Nil           147           Nil           11           Nil           Nil	(TION TANK MONTH) ers attending 1 per First Mus Aug. 76 4 71 73 75 75 171 20AY AT PER carning wage Sept. 4 Ni Si 171 Ni Ni Ni Ni	rom village er Sept. 76 28 38 76 COLATION T rate at 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI Remarks
(MUS (i) Name of work :- Percolati (iii) CoationKhopti (iii) CoationKhopti (iii) Date of Initiation under LB Name of Village supplying labour wi census code 1. Rajnimpri 73. S. Wahned Date State (iii) Coation (iii) Control (iii) S. Maumedi Maddimoh 93. Total 1. Taale 16 (iii) : DISTRIBUTION Of Wage level per day 1. Upto Rs. 1 More than 1 to Rs. 2 More than 1 to Rs. 4	TERWISE FOR for Task Khopy fin Rs. 800)	FIRST MUSTE 26. 26. 26. 2010 20	No. of work in Col. (1) as           July 76           3           115           38           Niil           85           2711           the Work and rst Musicer           Aug. 76.           3           147           Nii           140	(TION TANK MONTH) ers attending I per Fiest Mus for the second second results of the second results of the second	, KHOPTI rom village ter Sept. 76 5 28 6 23 34 76 COLATION T rate at 76	6 ANK, KHOPTI Remarks

97

ПI.	LIST OF SELECTED	WORKS FOR	WORKWISE	OBSERVATIONS

				1	Name of work	Name of implementing		1	Remari	ks
Category						agency	(Whether work was visited, who visited?)			
					2	3	4			
Canal system excavation (Major Irrigation)	:	:			cavation of Pathan Right nk Canal Jayakwadi Pro- t.					
				(1)	Centre : Surlegaon Wear	Executive Engineer	Yes,	R	esearch	Assistant
				(2)	Centre : Panchaleshwar.	Construction Dn.			Do.	
				(3)	Centre : Rakshas bhavan	No. 2, Jaykwadi project.			Do.	
				(4)	Centre : Belgaon	Executive Engineer.	Yes,	by	Resea	arch officer
				(5)	Centre : Lukhamasla I	Marathwada Survey Dn.	Yes,	by	R.O.	& R.A.
				(6)	Centre : Talwada	Do.	Yes As	By tt. 1	R.O., Directo	, R. As. or, TEO.
3				(7)	Centre : Rohital	Do.				O, Jt. Dire- R. As.
				(8)	Centre : Marphala	Do.	Yes	, H	y R.	0.
Percolation Tank (Minor Irrigation)	·	•	·	(1)	Percolation Tank Nandpur.	Deputy Engineers (Irrigation) Zilla, Parishad		s, b <u>:</u>	, R.A.	
				(2)	Percolation Tank Khopti	Deputy Engineer Environmental Engineering works sub-Dr	Ne			
Nalla Bunding . (Soil Conservation)			•	(1)	Nalla Bunding Sirassevi	Sub-Divisional Soil Conservation Officer,				O Jt. Dire- R. As.

#### III Work-wise Observations

47. Excavation of Paithan Right Bank Canal, Jayakwadi Project (Major Irrigation).

48. Centre-Surlegaon: This pertains to work in the 36th and 37th Km. of canal. Excavation work was started during scarcity. Scarcity estimates were prepared during 1972-73 and were submitted for technical sanction. Technical sanction is not yet received. Work was started under E.G.S. from 12.5.1975 as per the orders from the Collector to start the centre (order No. 75/EGS/WS/7/C datel 19.5.1975). Administrative approval to the scheme has not been accorded by the Collector since it was not technically sanctioned. E.G.S. work is restricted to unskilled portion only. Cost of E.G.S. component/was estimated at Rs. 2.12 lakhs, however, as per current DSR (75-76) cost of unskilled portion is estimated at R. 2.16 lakhs. Total mandays of work required under E.G.S. is 342.0000.

49. Work was in progress on 1.4.1976. Expenditure (Cumulative) incurred upto 1.4.1976 under E.G.S. was Rs. 0.91 lakts and during the current year. upto 1.11.1976, it was Rs. 0.90 lakks. Mandays of employment generated upto 1.4.1976 were 29,183 and during current year upto 1.11.1976 they were 37,683. Benefits will accrue by way of irrigation after completion (and completion of canal distributaries) Schduled date of completion is June, 1979 which may may shorten tue to keen desire of the Government to complete the work as early as possible.

50. Land has been acquired and advance payments have been made to the land owners, however final award is yet to be received from Land Acquisition officer, Bhir. On the date of visit (23.11.76) there were in all 286 workers on roll.

51. Centre-Panchaleshwar: This encompasses work in the 38th to 40th Km of canal. Excavation work was started during scarcity. Scarcity estimates were prepared during 197-73 and were submitted for technical sanction. Technical sanction is yet not received. Work was started undre E.O.S. from 19-5-1975 as per orders from the Collector to start the centre (order No. 75/EGS/W7/C dated 14-41975). Administrative approval to the scheme was not accorded by the Collector since it was not technically sanctioned. E.G.S. work is restricted to unskilled portion only. Cost of E.G.S. component was estimated at Rs. 1.94 lakhs. However as per current DSR (1975-76) cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion cost of Rs. Cost of Rs. Component was not exceeded the Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.79 (cost of unskilled portion cost of Rs. Component was cost cost of Rs. Component was cost cost of Rs. Cost of Rs. Component was cost and Rs. 1.94 lakhs. However as per current DSR (1975-76) (cost of unskilled portion is estimated at Rs. 1.77).

lakhs, the total estimated cost of the work being Rs. 32.90 lakhs. Total mandays of work required under E.G.S. is 5,59,000.

52. Work was in progress on 1-4-1976. Work was temporarily stopped for 3 weeks during. September, 1976 due to rain water accumulated at work site. Expenditute incurred upto 1-4-76 under EGS during the current year upto 1-11-1976 it was Rs. 1.28 takhs. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4-176 were 41,251 and during the current year upto 1-11-76 they were 37,351. Benefit will accur by way of irrigation after completion (and completion of distributories). Scheduled date to keen desire of the Gevernment to complete new cork as softwa provide.

53. Land has been acquired and advance payments to the land owners have been made, however final award is yet to be received from land acquisition officer, Bhir. On the date of visit (23-11-76) there were in all 404 workers.

54. Centre-Rakihashkavn: This refers to work in the 41st and 42nd Km. on canal length. Excurstion work was started during searcity. Scarcity estimates were prepared during 1972-73 and were submitted for technical sanction. Technical sanction is not yet received. Work was started under EGS. from 188-1975 as per Collector's order dated 144-1975. Additional function approval to the scheme has not been accorded by the Collector since it was not technically sanctioned. E.G.S. component was estimated at Rs. 4.56 lakhs. However as per current DSR (1975-76), cost of ELGS. component was estimated at Rs. 4.56 lakhs. However as per current DSR (1975-76), cost of submated cost of the work being Rs. 29.23 lakhs. Total mandays of work required under E.G.S. is estimated as 4.24.667.

55. Work was m progress on 1-4-1976. Work was temporarily stopped from 2-9-76 to 23-9-76 due to rain water accumulated at the work sile. Expenditure incurred upto 1-4-76 under EGS during 1975-76 was Rs. 0.70 takhs and durins the current year upto 1-1-1976 it was Rs. 1.20 takhs. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4-1976 wore 30,340 and during current year upto 1-1-1976 they were 38,505. Benefit will accrue by way of intraining and the second state of the Government to completion (and completion of distributaries). Scheduled date to keen desire of the Government to complete the work as early as possible. Land has been acquired and advance payment to the land owners has been made, however final award is yet to be received from Land Acquisition Officer, Bhir. On the date of yikit (23-11-76) there were in all 328 workers.

56. Centre-Belgaon : This pertains to work in the 55th to 58th Km. of canal length. Excavation work

was started during scarcity. Estimates were prepared during 1973-74. Technical sanction is yet to be obtained. Work was started undler EGS from September, 1974 as per the orders from the Collector dated 149-1976 to start the centre. Administrative approval is yet to be obtained from the Collector. EGS work is restricted to the unskilled portion only. Out of the total estimated cost of Rs. 37,00 lakhs, cost of EGC component is Rs. 24,00 lakhs. At present need for preparing fresh estimates as per current DSR is not felt. Total mandays of work required under EGS is 5,05,512.

57. Work was in progress on 1-4-1976, Expenditure incurred upto 1-4-1976 (cumulative) was Rs. 1.73 leaks out of which Rs. 1.26 lakks were during 1975-76, During the current year upto 1-11-1976 expenditure incurred under EGC was Rs. 2.00 lakks. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4-1976 were 68,965 and during the current year upto 1-1-1976 they were 68,663. Benefit will accrue by way of irrigation to the cultivator after completion (and completion of distributiries). Schoduled date of completion is June 1980, which is likely to shorten due to keen desire of the Govt. to complete the work as early as possible.

58. Advance payment has been made to land owners whose lands have been acquired, however final award is yet to be received from the Land Acquisition Officer, Bhir. On the date of visit (219-76) there were in all 649 workers. Out of these 285 (43.9%) were males & 364 (56.1%) were finales, which showed preponderance of women.

59. Centre—Lukhamasala—I: This refers to work from the 65th to 67th km, of canal length. Excavation work was started during searcity. Estimates were prepared during 1973-74. Technical sanction is yet to be obtained. Work was started under EGS from April. 1975 as per Collector's order dated 11-4-1975 to start the centre. Administrative approval is yet to be obtained from the Collector. E.G.S. work is restricted to unskilled portion only. Out of the total estinated cost of Rs. 30:90 lakhs cost of EGS component is Rs. 20.04 lakhs. At present need for preparing fresh estimates as per current DSR is not felt. Total mandays of work required under EGS are 5.68.201.

60. Work was in progress on 1.4-1976. Expenditure incurred upto 14-1976 under EGS during 1975-76 was Rs. 1.09 lakhs and during the current vear upto 1-1-1976 it was Rs. 2.60 lakhs. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4.1976 were 40.068 and during the current vear upto 171-17976 they were 97,521. Renefit will accrue by way of irrigation to land after completion gate of completion is June. 1980. This is likely to shorten due to keen desire of the Government to complete the work as early as possible.

61. Advance payments have been made to the land owners whose lands have been taken possession of, however final award is vet to be received from the Land Acquisition Officer. Bhir. On the dates of visit (10-7-76) and (21-9-76) there were respectively 664 and 798 workers. Out of the 664 workers 286 (43.1%) were males and 378 (55.9%) females. While out of 798 workers at the time of second visit 340 (42.6%) were males and 548 (57.4%) were females. This showed preponderance of women on the work.

62. Centre—Telwada: This pertains to work in the 72nd to 75th km. of canal length. Excavation work was started during scarcity. Estimates were prepared during 1973-74. Technical sanction is yet to be obtained. Work was started under EGS from September, 74 as per Collector's order datel 19-1974 to start the centre. Administrative approval is yet to be obtained from the Collector. EGS work is restried to the unskilled portion only. Out of the total estimated cost of Rs. 51.22 lakhs cost of EGS component is Rs. 33.22 lakhs. At present need for preparing fresh estimates as per current DSR is not felt. Total mandays of work required under EGS is 8.68.968.

63. Work was in progress on 1-4-1976. Expenditure incurred upto 1-4-1976 (cumulative) was Rs. 3.10 lakhs, ou of which during 1975-76 was Rs. 1.74 lakh. During the current vear upto 1-11-1976 it was Rs. 2.54 lakhs. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4-76 were Rs.653 and during current year upto 1-11-76 they were Rs.310. Benefit will accrue by way of irrigation to land after completion (and completion of distributaries). Scheduled date of completion of distributaries). Schemit to complete the work as early as possible.

64. No payments have been made to the land owners whose lands have been taken possession of Award is awaited from the land Acquisition Officer, Bhir, On the date of visit (25-8-1976) there were 732 workers; out of this 348 were males and 384 (52.5%) were females. This shows preponderance of females over reals.

65. Centre-Rohital: This refers to work in the 76th to 80th km. or canal length. Excavation work was stared during scarcity. Estimates were prepared during 1973-74. Technical sanction is yet to be obtained. Work was started under EGS from September, 1974 as per orders from Collector dated 15-91974 to start the centre. Administrative approval is yet to be obtained from the Collector. EGS work is restricted to the unskilled portion only. Out of the total estimated cost of Rs. 16.56 lakhs, cost of EGS component is Rs. 10.74 lakhs. At present need for preparing fresh estimates as per current DSR is not felt. Total mandays of work required under EGS is 4,02.861 Work was in progress on 1-4-1976 was Rs. 3.18 lakhs out of this, expenditure incurred during 1975-76 was Rs. 2.36 lakhs. During the current var unto 1-11-1976 expenditure incurred was Rs. Mandays of employment generated upto 14-1976 were 89,510 and during the current year upto 1-11. 1976 they were 38,022. Benefit will accrue by way of irrigation to land after completion (and completion of distributaries). Scheduled date of completion is June 1980 which is likely to shorten due to the keen desire of Government to complete the work to the cariliest possible date.

67. Advance payments have been made to the land owners whose lands have been taken possession of, however final award is yet to be received from the Land Acquisition Officer. Bhir. On the date of visit (4-11-76) there were 331 workers out of these 176 (53.2%) were males and the remaining were females.

68. Centre—Marphala : This encompasses work in the 98th to 105th Km. of canal length. Escavation work was started during scarcity. Estimates were prepared during 1973-74. Technical sanction is yet to be obtained. Work was started under EGS from December 1975 as per Collector's order dated 22-12-1975 to start the centre. Administrative approval is yet to be obtained from the Collector. EGS work is restricted to only unskilled portion, which is of the value of Rs. 39.63 lakhs out of the total cost of Rs. 61.56 lakhs. At present no need is felt for preparing fresh estimates as per current DSR. Total mandays of work required under EGS is 9.99,093.

69. Work was in progress on 1-4-1976. Expenditure incurred upto 1-4-1976 under EGS during 1975-76 was Rs. 1.03 lakhs and during the current year upto 1-11-1976 it was Rs. 2.70 lakhs. Mandays of employment generated upto 1-4-1976 were 33.610 and during current year upto 1-11-1976 they were 32.094. Benefit will accrue by way of irrigation to land after completion (and completion of distributaries). Scheduled date of completion is June 1980 which is likely to shorten due to keen desire of the Gout. to complete the work as early as possible.

70. Advance payments have made to land owners whose lands have been taken possession of: final award is however yet to be received from the Land Acquisition Officer. Bhir. On the date of visit (22-9-1976) there were 633 workers. Out of these 227 were males (45.3%) and 346 females (54.7%). This showed preponderance of females over males.

71. Percolation Tank---Nandpur : This is a purely EGS local sector work. The total estimated cost of the work is Rs. 31.5 lakhs. The estimates were prared during May-June, 1973. Work was started from 16th May, 1976 after obtaining sanction from the Collector as per order No. ZPB/JRRG/DBI/101 dated 10.5-1976. Although the work was sanction-ed a Percolation tank, it is being constructed by the implementing acency as Minor Irrigation tank due to suitability of site. Work was stopped during the month of October, 1976 as per the orders from the Collector (for mobilization of more workers on the Paithan Right Bank Canal works). Total ersoediture of Rs. 1.13 lakhs was incurred till October, 1976.

51.644, out of the total mandays of 97.574 required for the work. After completion the tank is expected to irrigate 1800 acres of land by direct irrigation,

72. Land acquisition proposal has not been prepared yet by the implementing agency. On the date of visit (14-10-1976) there were 434 workers. Out of these 254 (58.5%) were females and the rest were males. This showed preponderance of females over males.

73. Percolation Tank Khopi : This is a spill over work, started in scarcity. Its original cost was setimated (1972) at Rs. 1.19 lakh. It has been revised to Rs. 3.20 lakhs as per current DSR (1975-76), the EGS component being Rs. 2.26 lakhs. Expendiume incurred during searcity was Rs. 0.94 lakhs. Under EGS the work was started from September 1974, after obtaining Collector's sanction dated 5-91974. Under the EGS expenditure incurred upio 1-4-76 was Rs. 0.34 lakhs, out of which expenditure during 1975-76 was only Rs. 5,000.

During the current year, upto 1-11-1976, expenditure incurred was Rs. 0.38 lakhs. Totai mandays required for completion of work under ECOS is 79,287 upto 1-4-1976, 24,924 mandays of employment was generated. During the current year upto 1-11-1976, 23,663 mandays of work was done. Work was in progress on 1-4-1976 dill it was stopped in the month of September 1976, as mainly gorge-filling work was remaining. 74. The storage capacity of the tank being estimated as 8.79 mcft. the cost per mcft, as per revised estimated works out to Rs. 36,405 which is within the prescribed norm. After completion the tank is expected to irrigate 120 acres indirectly through recharging of wells in its command.

75. Award for the compensation of land is under preparation by Land Acquisition Officer, Bhir. Payments are therefore not yet made to the land owners.

76. Nalla Bunding work Sirasdevi : This is a purely EGS work Plans and estimates were prepared in the month of April, 1976 which were technically sanctioned on 11-5-1976. The actual construction work was started from 14-5-1976. The total estimated cost of the work is Rs. 4,000, all of which is to be met from EGS funds. The amount of expenditure incurred upto October, 1976 was Rs. 2344. The work is nearly completed. Total mandays of works generated till October, 1976 were 1620.

77. On the date of visit (4-11-76) it was observed that there was no water impounded in the bund. The reason given was that the rainfall this year was much below normal. However, the location of the bund was such that there were no plots which could possibly gain from any water impounded in the bund, conservation of soil was also hardly the motive of this bund, since a great deal of digging had taken place upstream of the bund itself, disturbing much more volume of soil in the process of construction than could be expected to be filled in, during several years.

16 -748 Planis/77

TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR (BHIR DISTRICT) AMBEJOGAI

103-104

# CONTENTS

	A LEVEL NOTE RTING TABLES		•	•		•••			107
6	Blue Print tables								
i	All works in taluka list/In progress (Status 1-4-1976).								112
2	All works not started/Temporarily stopped/Abondoned/Completed								113
3	Revision of estimates of selected works			÷	÷		÷		113
4	Sources of EGS, works and cost of EGS, component	·		•	•			·	114
5	Pattern of total expenditure on selected works								114
6	Pattern of monthly attendance of selected works								115
7	(f) Employment by sources of workers on Kanerwadi canal .								115
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work								116
8	(i) Employment by sources of workers on M.I. Tank Guttewadi								116
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work	•							117
3	(i) Employment by Sources of workers on P.T. Maindwadi	•							117
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work		•			·	•		117
10	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on P.T. Dabi</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work</li> </ul>	•	·		•	•		•	118
11	(i) Employment by sources of workers on P.T. Nagpimpri	•		·	•		•		118
11	<ul> <li>(i) Employment by sources of workers on P.1. Nagpimph</li> <li>(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work</li> </ul>	•	÷	•	•		1	•	119 119
12	(i) Employment by sources of workers on P.T. Nagdara		•					•	119
14	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day on above work	2	1	:	:				120
13	(i) Employment by sources of workers on P.T. Telghana								120
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work					÷.			120
14	(i) Employment by sources of wages on Flood Protection work Motega	on							121
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work								121
15	(i) Employment by sources of workers on Ujni-Koshtagaon road .								121
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work								122
16	(i) Employment by sources of workers on Dharmapuri-Pangaon Road								122
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages earned per day on above work	•				•		•	122
WORKW	ISE OBSERVATIONS FOR 15 SELECTED WORKS INCLUDING	ND	Visi	TED	wo	RKS			
List of se	ected works								123
Observati									123

105-106

# TALUKA NOTE : AMBEJOGAI TALUKA

Ambejogai taluka is located to the south east of Bhir district. The geographical area of the taluka is 1849 sq. km. The northern part of the taluka is hilly. The hilly area can be distinctly demarcated along the line of the Ambejogai Ahmedpur Road. The Manjra, the Rena, the Wan and the Borna are the rivers in the taluka. The Manjra flows from the southern boundary of the taluka the Rena flow from Ambejogai towards south. The Wan and the Borna flow from Ambejogai to orth.

2. Total geographical area of the taluka is 1.84.858 hectares, out of this cultivable area is 1,62,701 hectares, i.e. 88% of the total geographical area. Out of the total cultivable area, 73,431 hectares (45%) remained fallow. The forest area is 4,361 hectares; out? 2.4\%.

3. The net area sown is 89,980 hectares. The land utilisation (in hectares) for the year 1974-75 is as under :----

Sr. No.	Type of utilis	ation	L.				Area (Hectares)
1	2						3
1. 1	let area sown						89,980
2. A	trea sown more	thar	олсе				245
3. 🤇	Jurrent fallows						41,719
4. C	old fallows						10,028
5. C	ulturable wast	e					21,684
6. L	and put to nor	-agri	cultural	uses			6,501
7. E	arren and unci	ltura	ble land	5			2,542
8. F	ermanent pasti	ires a	nd graz	ing h	and		7,922
9. F	orest .		-,				4,361
10. J	discellaneous t	ree cr	ops and	grov	es.		121
н. т						1)	1,84,858

4. The taluka is predominantly a kharif area. Out of 170 villages, 151 are kharif villages. Your and Wheat are the important cereals grown in the taluka, which account for 36,698 hectares or 40.7% of the sown area. Pulses are grown in 15,042 hectare or 16.7%. Another important crop is groundnut with 7111 hectares.

5. Total irrigated area is 5,167 hectares which is 5.7% of the net sown area. The main source of irrigation in the taluka are wells. There is one Medium project viz. Wan on the Wan river, which has command area of 5,261 hectares whereas total area actually irrigated is only 819 hectares.

6. The rainfall in the taluka is erratic through years. The rainfall during last ten years is as follows.

Sr. No	Year					-	_	Rainfall (mm)
1	2			•		 		3
1.	1965						-	392 -2
2.	1966							671 .0
3.	1967							737 -9
4.	1968							615 .7
5.	1969							436 - 3
6.	1970							829 8
7.	1971							470 -0
8.	1972	÷.						465 -2
9.	1973							804 .7
10.	1974	÷.			÷.			594 -4
11.	1975							1100 -0
	1976		÷.		÷.	÷.		391 -4
	(Up	to N	ov. ,	76)				

7. The normal rainfall in the taluka is 764.9 mm. and accordingly rainfall was short of normal for more than 5 times during last 12 years. It was again very short during 1976-77 being only 391.4 mm. Monthwise rainfall during 1976 was as follows :--

Sr. Mo No.	nth					Rainfail (mm)
1	2					 3
1. Januar	y 1976					-
2. Februa	ту 1976					
3. March						
4. April 1	976 .					-
5. May 1	976 .					~
6. June 19	976 .					39 -5
7. July 19	76 .					137 -9
8. August	1976					133 - 1
9. Septem	ber 1976					38 - 3
10. Octobe	r 1976					11 -6
11. Novem (Upto	ber 1976 (date)	•	·	•	•	31 -0
	To	tal				 391 -4

8. The fact finding Committee appointed by government in 1960 and Sukhtankar Committee have classified the taluka in assured rainfall zone (rainfall

107

between 750-890 mm.) and there it is not declared as Drought Prone area,

9. Total population of the taluka is 2,64,004 as per 1971 census, inhabiting 168 willages and two urban centres viz. Ambergiaai and Puril'Avijnath. Our of the total population 2,05,210 (71.7%) is rural, percentage of schedule castes/schedule tribes in the population is 13.5%, literacy is 26%.

10. Out of 2,64,004 inhabitants, 86.803 (32.5%) from the working population. Amongst workers 34,030 (39.2%) are cultivators, 33.610 (38.7%) agricultural labourers and 19,163 (22.1%) are workers engaged in other activities. The number of persons who have registered for work on E.G.S. is 9,969 for Ambeigat, which is a fairly low figure considering the large number of agricultural labour (33.610) and cultivators with small holding i.e. below 5.0 hectares (15,031). The max labour attendance of 4,891 on E.G.S. work during 1975-76 (upto January 1976) was in September, 1975. During 1976-77 the labour attendance has not crossed 9,000.

#### History of E.G.S. in Ambeiogai Taluka

11. The works taken up or proposed in the blue print for the taluka as on 1-4-1976 numbered 710, with value of Rs. 193.10 lakhs. The number of works according to category and cost of E.G.S. component are as follows :--

Sr. No.	Category of work		No. of works	Value of E.G.S. com- ponent (Rs. 000)
1	2		3	4
1. Maj	or Irrigation canal we	ork	1	1,260
2. Mir	or Irrigation tanks	•	23	7,389
3. Per	colation tanks		22	4,340
4. Vill	age tanks		10	291
5. Soil	conservation works			
	Contour Bunding	•	398	875
(ii)	Nala Bunding .		62	618
6. Lan	d Development (Aya	cut		
	nk) , , ,	•	157	2,632
7. Flo	od Protection work		1	305
8. For	est works		21	393
9. Ro	d works	•	15	1,466
	Total .		710	19,369

12. During 1974-75. only 11 works (excluding Soil conservation works) were in progress. An expenditure of Rs. 5,05,455 was incurred, of which expenditure on soil conservating accounted for Rs. 22,77,59/. During 1975-76, the works in progress (excluding soil conservation) were 18, and total expenditure of Rs. 20,23 lakibs was incurred.

13. During 1976-77, the volume of E.G.S. work has increased steadily since April 1976 to September 1976. Monthwise expenditure and mandays of Employment generated is given below :--

Sr. No.	Month			Expenditure incurred Rs.	Employment (Mandays) generated.
1	2		 	3	4
1. Aj	pril 1976 .			1,67,669	62,21
2, M	ay 1976 .			3,40,023	71.01
3. Ju	ne 1976 .			3,18,370	1,08,31
4. Ju	ly 1976 .			3,62,287	1,16,39
5. Ai	agust 1976			3,66,353	2,33,30
6. Se	ptember 1976			6,04,314	2,09,67
	Tota	1		22,60,016	8,00,919

14. The rainfall during 1976-77 has been very short of normal, being 391.0 mm. and hence the demand for work was increased during June to September 1976.

#### Size and Quality of Taluka blue print

15. As stated above the number of works in the Blue print as on 1.4.1976 are 710, with value of Rs. 19.310 lakts. Though the number of works in the Blue Print is 710, the number of works in progress was 137. The statuswise breakup of works is as under :----

Sr. No.	Status of	work				Number of works
1	2			 		3
1. Not	started					171
2. In P	rogress					137
3. Stor	pped Tem	porari	łv			65
4. Aba	ndoned		• .			7
5. Con	npleted					330
	Т	otal			. '	710

16. Most of the completed works are soil conservation blocks (296) and Ayacut Development blocks (28). One Minor Irrigation tank, three village tanks and two roads were completed upto 1.4.1976. However, the Minor Irrigation tank (Jogaiwadi) was mostly completed from plan funds, only a small portion of about Rs. 20,000 was done from EG.S. funds.

<ol><li>As regards</li></ol>	works in progress,	categorywise
number of works	and their cost was as	under :

(AS	on .	1-4-1	1976)	

Sr. No.	Category of work	No. of works	(Rs. '000)
1	2	3	4
	nor Irrigation canal	vorks	_
2. Mi	nor Irrigation tanks	. 3	9,50
3. Pe	roolation tank	. 6	10,68
4. Vi	llage tank		_
5. So	il Conservation Block	s. 67	3,38
6. Na	Ila Bunding	. 1	15
7. Ay	acut Development b	locks 41	10,37
8. Fi	ood protection work	. –	
9. Fo	rest work	. 13	2,79
10. Ro	oad works	. 6	6,93
	Total	137	43,80

18. The soil conservation blocks costing less than Rs. 5,000/- were 47. Ayacut Development blocks

though in progress at the end of 1975-76 were stopped thereafter as the sub-division at Puril-Vaijnath was shifted to Bhir and only one supervisor and 3 Assistants were lift for this area. Out of the 3 Miner Irrigation tank works, one was transferred to plan funds and 2 were in progress.

19. Out of the six percolation tanks, 3 are almost completed and 3 are stopped for gorgefilling, which will be restarted after rainy season. However, another 5 percolation tanks viz. (1) Bhopla (2) Dabi (3) Nagpimpi (4) Telghana (5) Morewald were started after 1.4.76 which are in progress since then. 7 other Percolation tanks in the Bloe Print could not be started either because they are beyond the yardstick or there are land dispute. Minor Irrigation tanks (17) were not stated on 1-4-1976 since either they are not surveyed or not found feasible.

#### Technical norms in use

20. Ambejogai taluka is not classified as Drought Prone area whereas other six talukas, or parts there of are covered under Drought Prone areas. The norms for administrative sanction of Minor Irrigation tanks and percolation tanks are thus different for this taluka and other talukas covered under D.P.A.

Norm		Ambejogai taluka	Drought Prone	Area
(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)
				Amount III; Nov."5
Minor Irrigation Tank 1. Cost per MCFT 2. Cost per TCM		Rs. 55,000/- . Rs. 1,300/-	Rs. 40,000/- Rs. 1,410/-	Rs. 45,000/-
Percolation tank 1. Cost per MCPT 2. Cost per TCM 3. Capacity of the tank should be more than	5 MCFT	Rs. 1,100/-	Rs. 40,000/- Rs. 1,410/-	Rs. 45,000/-
Nalla Bunding				
1. Cost per TCM		. Rs. 1,200/-		
Soll Conservation I. Cost per Hectare should be .		Rs. 200/- p	er hectare	
Land Development — The norm for cost per Hectare is as follo	ws :	Slop 0—1 Slop 1—2 Slop 2—3	Rs. 434-00 Rs. 542-00 Rs. 781-80	

Road Works :--- The road works should be in hilly and inaccessible area, as well as from 61.81 Road Plan.

#### Speed in completion

21. The speed of completion of work was slow in 1975-76; it has however increased in 1976-77 as two percolation tanks (Kolgaon and Kanerwadi) and 17-748Planning/77 5 road works were completed and another 7 works of Percolation tanks and canal of Minor Irrigation lank will be completed before the moniscon next year. No scheduling for stagewise completion of work is done on E.O.S. work, However percolation tank is expected to be completed in a period of two years. Ayacut blocks started one or two years back are found to be incompleted upill now, the difficulty is that cultivators do not readily agree To take up the work for the reason that they consider the cost per hectare of Ayacut Development to be high unless it is subsidized to a large extent as in the case of Nalla bunding work and also because work is to be done only when the rare no standing crops. Now the staff of the sub-division is withdrawn from the talkak and reduced to minimum and this itself would be a bottle neck (though it has to be noted that value of work ione was very low, last year).

22. The work of Manjra left bank canal was stopped from April to August 1976 for want of labour. Similarly work of Percolation tank Morewadi, could not be started till July 1976, though it was sanctioned in February 1974.

23. The availability of land has posed problems in asceution of some works. The work of percolation tank Waghala, Saigaon, Mandekhel could not started because of land dispute. The works of Sonhirra, Mandekhel, Kandewadi and others are not within the prescribed norm and therefore they are referred to Government for sanction.

## Non-Availability of Machinery

Road rollers are generally not available. The work of consolidation is done by watering and land pressess. The work of Dharmapuri Pangaon Road was stated to be stopped for want of BRR and water tanker.

#### Mobilisation of Manpower

24. At present, primary responsibility of mobilising labour for the works taken up under EGS is with the concerned implementing officers. The information about starting or taking up the work is given to villagers by the staff of the implementing officer to work. There appears no diffculty in getting labour for two works. There appears no diffculty in getting labour for two works viz. (i) Manjra left bank canal and (ii) Percolation tank Morewadi were noticed. The work of Manjra left bank canal awas started in 1975-76 for a short period and it was held up for want of labour brown by 1976 and the start of the

25. The nature of attendance of labour for selected ten works in progress was seen from the muster rolls of first muster of each month, and observations noted are as under :----

(1) Kanerwadi Canal :--The work was started from Plan funds during 1974-75. The work was taken up under EGS. During 1975-76 and therefore not much work remained in 1976-77, and capacity of the work to absorb labour was limited. The labour attendance varied from 139 in May to 235 in August 1976. It again declined in September 1976 as the work was nearing completion. Workers mainly from worksite village and other 3 villages around a radius of 6 km, appeared for the work.

2. Minor Irrigation tank, Guttewadi-This is a new EGS work of comparatively bigger size with estimated cost of Rs. 13.92 lakhs. The work was started in May 1975. The labour strength varied from 558 in April 75 to a peak attendance of 955 and declined to 773 in August 1976 and picked up to 887 in September 1976. The labour attendance was more than 500 throughout the period since April 76. The laboures are form as many as 22 villages, a majority of them in a radius of 8 km. The persons from the nearby villages in Ahmadpur taluka of Osmanabad to Rs. 3 and a peak at the end of the work in sizzable number. The wages paid were mostly between Rs. 2 to Rs. 3 and up to Rs. 5 or more except in July 1976 when a wage of Re. 1.00 was carned by 372 persons, and between Re. 1 to Rs. 2 by 540 persons, again, in September 1976, a wage breven Rs. 1 to Rs. 2 was earned by 3265 persons.

3. Percolation Tank, Telghana-This is a new EGS work with estimated cost of Rs. 305 lakks, started in June 1976. The labour attendance was fairly constant, being about 300, except for the starting month when it was 138. The labourers from 8 villages in a radius of 6 km. constantly appeared for work. The work site village Telghana was visited and it was seen that almost all the persons who have registered for EGS works attended the work, possibly because the registration for work under EGS was done recently in April 1976. The wages earned were mostly in range Rs. 2/- to Rs. Rs. 5/- more.

4. Percolation Tank, Nagdara : This is a searcity spill-over work, with EGS component of Rs. 2 lakhs, started in June 1974. During the current year, this work was in progress from April to July 1976 and thereafter the work was stopped for gorgefilling. The labour attendance varied from 130 in April 333 in May 180 in June and 98 in July 76. The workers from 5 villages appeared on work in April 1976. The labourers from villages other than the work site village dropped, in subsequent months, during July 76 works. The wages entred were mostly more than Rs. 2/-, except for July 1976 when 90 persons out of 98 earned a wage between Re. 1 to Rs. 2/-.

5. Percolation Tank, Maindwadi :--This is a scarcity spill over work, with EGS component of Re. 180 latks. The work was started in June 1974. During the current year the work was in progress from April to July 1976 and thereafter it was stopped, as gorge-filling became due. The labour attendance was more than 300 during April and May 1976, dropped to 72 in June 1976, and yent spillog 1976, the workers from 8 villages around within 6 km, attended the work. The wages earned were mostly of two levels between Rs. 2 to Rs. 3 or of more than 50.

except in the month of July when the average wage earned was below Re. 1 for 212 persons out of total labour of 231.

6. Percolation Tank, Nagpinpri: :--This is a scarcity spiil over work, the expenditure during scarcity was meagre, being Rs. 8000. The work under EGS was started during this year in May 1976. The labout atendance steadily increased from 22 in May 70 to 2,222 in September 76 and dropped to 855 in October 70 because of starting of harvosting season. The labourers from 11 villages, 3 of which lite, outside the talaka at distance of more than 10 km, appeared for the work. The wages earned were mostly between Rs. 2 to Rs. 3, except for the months of Junc and August 1976 when some workers average wages wore less than Re. 1 and between Re. 1 to Rs. 2.

7. Percolation 'tank, Dabi :—This is purely an EGS work, with EGS component of Rs. 3.59 lakhs. The work was started in May 1976. The labour attendance steadily increased from 63 in May 76 to 1.157 in August 1976, dropped slightly to 1.068 in September 1976. The work has steadily attracted labourers from 13 villages, and labourers from 13 uilages (a few of them from as far as 22 km) attendend the work chars ranged between Rs. 2 to Rs. 4 for all the works ranged between Rs. 2 to Rs. 4 for all the months from May 1976 to Rs. 2 may earned by the workers ranged between Rs. 2 to Rs. 4 for all the months from May 1976 to September 7, except for August 1976 when a low wage of Re. 1 to Rs. 2 was earned by 320 ut of 1159 workers.

8. Fload Protection, Work-Moteguon :--This is purely an EGS work, which was started on 17.4.75. The work was stopped temporarily on 1.4.76, restarted in May 1976. The workers from 4 villages in 5 km radius appeared on the work. The labour attendance increased from 92 in May 1976 to 277 in August 76, and declined to 139 in September 76 Wages earned were mosily between Re 1 to Rs. 2 and Rs. 2 to Rs. 3.

9. Ujni-Kostageon Road: The road was initiated under Rural Manpower Programme a long time back. The work under EGS was started from 3rd of May 1976. The workers have attended the work in large numbers in July 1976 (644), dropped to about 200 in August and September 1976. Wages of Rs. 3 or between Rs. 3 to Rs. 4 were earned by most of the labourers.

10. Dharmaput-Panguon Road :--This is scarcity spill over work, started under ECS from August 1975. The work was stopped in February 1976 for wann of road roller and water unker and was restarted in soptember 1976. The labour strength of about 300 was found during September 1976 and October 1976, mostly from the worksite village. Average wage of Rs. 3 per day was earned by the labourers.

26. To sum up, it appears from the attendance at the works mentioned above that labour attendance increased during July to September 1976, apparently as this year, the rains were inadequate and unskilled

labour could not be absorbed in agricultural operations. In fact, the new EGS works of Minor Irrigation tank Guttewadi and Percolation tanks Dabi and Nagpimpri where more work was available, attracted more labour, so that at one time there were more than 1,000 workers engaged there. Further, uninter-rupted continuance of work attracts more labourers, particularly from villages other than the work site villages upto a distance of 5 km. This can be seen in case of the works Guttewadi, Dabi, Nagpimpri and Telghana, which are in progress since April or May 76 and have a steady labour strength. At some time over attendance of labourers at these works Was also noticed as compared to the labour potential of the work.

#### Administration and Co-ordination

27. The scheme is administered by the Collector through District level implementing officers. The meetings of District level Committee are held regularly in which review of progress of E.G.S. works in each taluka is taken, work by work. The position of demand for employment and feasible works to be taken up is also discussed in the meeting. The concerned M.L.A.s represent the position of demand for labour in different parts of the taluka and accordingly the Collector sanctions the work as per availability of technically feasible work.

28. At talks level, Co-ordination and Review Committee is formed as per Planning Department Resolution No. MIS-1075/P-1 dated 17th January 1975. The Committee as por the G.R. is expected to meet once in three months. Sometimes, asy in September 1974. October 74 and April 1975, meetings were held thrice a month, but during April to June 1974 and June to September 75 not a single meeting was held. The monthly reports sont by the implementing agencies to their district heads are marked to Tahsildar, but he is not expected to compile or submit any talkar reports to Collector. Therefore, at talkal level, there is not knowledge generated prospheric or the work of the works are taken at District level; and talkak level implementing agencies are left with only the implementation of the scheme, therefore, there appears little co-ordination at talka level.

#### Miscellaneous Observations

29. The scheme has got momentum during 1976-77, thereby the work load of technical personnel has increased. The workload of Junior Engineers has increased as they have to supervised the work regularity take weekly measurement of each gang, work out dues and make payment to individual workers. The gaslity of work is also to be seen as work is departmentally organized.

30. This is not however the case with the staff of soil conservation, and Land Development Departments as they are doing E.G.S. work in place of their regular work, with no change in mode of payment etc. 31. The peak demand for work is observed to be in July to September this year as well as last year. Is this because labour cannot be absorbed in agriculture even during this period 7

32. Wages to the extent of ten percent are distributed in kind i.e. wheat coupons are issued to labources. This distribution was regular till the wheat was given to fair price dealers on credit. But afterwards they were required to deposit money to that extent and it took mme (in some cases a month) to get reimbursement; the shop dealers hesitated to lift wheat for this distribution which accounted for delayed distribution of wheat.

111. Experience in filling prescribed Schedule

33. (i) M.L.W. : Master list of works was prepared by visiting the taluka level implementing officers. Difficulty was experienced in getting sanctioned cost in col. 12. The works are administratively sanctioned but the sanctioned amount is not mentioned in the order. Therefore the estimated cost or cost of E.G.S. component is taken as sanctioned cost. Ia case of soil conservation works and layout works, sanction for individual blocks or works is given by the implementing officers and here also it was found difficult to get sanctioned cost.

34. (ii) BMS-WS: Though this schedule is to be filled by the impleming agency it was got filled in most cases by the Research Assistant.

35 (iii) WICL: The deletions from last muster roll were appeared to be difficult to note as the master is submitted in the office after its payment is made.

(AMBEJOGAI)

TABLE 1 : ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST/IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-5-1976)

Category of Work	No. o works as per MLW (AB)	E.G.S. Compo-	No. of consist more to Rs. 5,0	ing han	No. of wor col. 4 those progress a 1-4-197	in Is on	No. of we according (% to col	orks in progr to the size (E . 6).	ess from col .G.S. Comp	.6 ] ionent)	Remarks
	(АВ)	or works in col. 2 (Rs. in 000) ~	C	E.G.S. compo- nent (Rs. 000)	(% to	E.G.S. Compo- nent (Rs. 000) (% Col.5)	Between 5,000 to 25,000	Between 25,000 to 50,000	Above Rs. 50,000	Total	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
1. Major Irrigation (Canal Work) 2. Minor Irrigation	1	1260	1	1260	_	-		-	-	-	
Tank .	23	7389	23	7389	3 (13 ·0)	950 (12 ·9)	1 (33 -3)		2 (66 · 6)	3 (100 ·0)	
3. Percolation Tank	22	4340	15	3088	6 (40-0)	1068 (34 ·6)	_	_	6 (100 ·0)	6 (100-0)	
<ol> <li>Village Tanks .</li> <li>Soil conserva-</li> </ol>	10	291	6	149	-	-	-		-	-	
tion Contour Bunding	398	875	44	392	20 (45 -5)	167 (42 •6)	20 (100 -0		-	20 (190 -0)	
6. Nala Bunding .	62	618	58	583	(1·7)	15 (2 ·6)		i	-	1 (100 ·0)	
<ol> <li>Land Develop- ment (Ayacut)</li> <li>Flood Protec-</li> </ol>	17	2432	95	2289	35 (36 •8)	1009 (44 ·1)	19 (54 •)		5 (14 ·3)	35 (100.00	
tion .	1	305	1	305					-		
9. Forest Work	21	393	iı	27	11 (100 -0)	21		7 3 5) (27·3)	1 (9·1)	(100 -	n
10. Road Works .	15	1466	11	1128	6 (54 ·5)	693	· · -	1 (16·7)	5 (83 ·3)		6
Total	710	19369	265	16854	82 (30 ·9)	4173	48	15 5) (18·3)	19 (23 ·2)	82 (100 -	 D)

TABLE 2 : ALL WORKS NOT STARTED	TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETED

			Works n star			emporarily topped.	Works a	bondoned	Workes c	EJOGAI ompleted
Category of Work	Total No. of works of status 1-3-4-5 (for M.L.W. (A-B)	Value (E.G.S. comp.) of works in col. 2 (Rs. in 000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) (Rs. 000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) (Rs. 000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. comp.) (Rs. 000)	No.	Value (E.G.S. Comp.) (Rs. 000)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Major Irrigation Canal Works	1	1260	~	-		1260	-			
Minor Irrigation Tank	20	6439	17	6340		I 40		1 39	1	
Percolation Tank	16	3272	13	2826				3 446	-	
Village Tank	10	291	2	90	1	1 92		2 84	3	:
Soil Conservation Contour										
Bunding	331	537	35	255	-	· _	-	· • •	296	2
Nala Bunding	61	603	53	526	1		-		-	-
Land Development (Ayacut)	. 116	1395	40	767	41		-		28	3
Flood Protection Works	1	305	-		1	305	-			
Forest Works	8	114	7	113	-			1	_	
Road Works	. 9	773	4	229		3 387	-		2	1
Total Percentage to col. 2&3	573	14989	171	11146	6			7 570	330	5
-	(100)	(100)	(29-8)			<li>(18 · 4) he Blue Prin</li>	(1-2	i) (3·8)	(57.6)	(3

Note : — M.L.W.A. All works included in the Blue Print, Work outside Blue print but started. M.L.W.B. : Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in E.G.S.

TABLE 3 : REVISION OF ESTIMATES OF SELECTED WORKS

(AMBEJOGAI)

								Works for which	estimates	were rev	ised/ot re	vision due.
Category of work					Total No. selected works for W.S.B.	selected	N	lame of work	Estimate before in- clusion in the Blue Print	Actual/ Approx. value of revised estimate (Rs.000)	increase	Remarks (Whether spill-ove or new E.G.S. work
- 1					2	3		4	5	6	1	8
WORKS IN PE	200	RES	8									
Minor Irrigatio		•	•	·	10	8	1.	Kanherwadi Canal	370	To be re-	-	Plan work.
Tank. "		·	٠	·			2.	M.I. Tank Guttewadil	392	revised.	-	New E.G.S. Work.
Percolation Tanl	k							P. T. Maindwadi	205	Do.		Scarcity spill over
							4.	P.T. Dabi	359	Do.		New E.G.S. Work
	•	•	•	•			5.	P.T. Nagpimpri	167	Do.		Scarcity spill over work.
							6.	P.T. Nagdara	263	Do.		Do.
			÷				7.	P.T. Telghans	305	Do.		New E.G.S. work
Flood protection		•	•	•			8	F.P. Motegaon	122	305	150	Do.
Road Works		·	·	٠			9.	Ujjani Kosht- gaon Road.	95	No.	-	Rural man power work.
Do "	•	·	·	·			10.	Dharamaputi Pangaon Road.	198	No.	-	Secarcity spill over work.
Total	•	•	•	•	10	8			3496	To be revised.		

1 13

114
TABLE 4 : SOURCES OF E.G.S. WORKS AND COST OF E.G.S. COMPONENT

(A	M	BEJO	GAI)	

Br.	Category of works			Source	s of E.G.S.	works.			E.G.S. Works					Remark
No.	Casegory of works	s	carcity	waske	Plan Works		u	No.			Total	l T	Remarks	
						No.		E.G.S.		E.G.S. Compo- nent (Rs. 000)		E	E.G.S.	
			M	lo.	E.G.S. Compo- nent) (Rs.000)			Compo- neat (Rs. 000)				No.	Compo- nent (Rs. 000)	
1	2			3	4	_	5	6		7	8	9	10	11
1.	Major Irrigation . (Manjara Canal)	•	•	-			1	1260			_	1	1260	
2.	Minor Irrigation Tan	ks		-			4	210		19	7179	23	7389	
	Percolation Tanks			6	891		_	_		16	3449	22	4340	
4.	Village Tanks			9	241		_	_		1	60	10	291	
5.	Soil Conservation Co. Bunding	ntour		331	315		21	98		46	462	398	875	
6.	Soil Conservation	Nal	la											
	Bunding		•	7	67		_	_		55	551	62	618	
	Land Development (Ayacut)	·	·	-		1	157	2432		-	-	157	2432	
8.	Flood Protection .			-	_		—	-		1	305	1	305	
9.	Forest Works .			1	14		6	21		14	288	21	393	
10.	Road Works .		•	7	833		2	272		6	361	15	1466	
	Total .		•	361	2361		191	4363		158	12645	710	19369	

# TABLE 5 : PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS

(AMBEJOGAI)

Sr. No.	Catego	Category			Name of work.	Total cost estima-	Expen- diture before	E.G.S. compo-	Expendit sion in E	G.S. (R	er inclu- a.000)	Remarks Status	
							ted.	E.G.S. (Rs' 000	in the	1974-75 1975-76		1976 upto (Oct. 76)	
1	2					3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10
1.	Minior Ir	rigation	s Ta	nk	•	Kanberwadi Tank Canal,	370	195	130	_	69	80	In progress
2.	-do-	٠				Guttewadi M.I. Tank.	1392	-	1272		157	456	Do.
3.	Percolatio	on Tani	4	•	•	P.T. Maindwadi	205	111	180	10	67	120	Stopped tempora- rily.
4.	-Do-					P.T. Dabi	359		359	-		138	In progress
5.	-Do-					P.T. Nagpimpri	187	8	178			110	Do.
6.	-Do-					P.T. Nagdara	263	117	200	0-33	89	. 60	Stopped[temporarily
7.	•Do-		٠			P.T. Teighana	305		260			133	In progress.
8.	Flood P	rotectio	a W	ork	•	Flood Protection work Motegaon.	305	-	305	-	32	· 52	Do,
9.	Road Wo	rrica.		•		Ujini Koshtgaon Road	95	64	95			122	Do.
10.	-Do-	•	·	•	·	Diarmapari Pangaon Road.	198		99	-	109	32	Do.
	To	tal					3679	495	3078	10.33	523	1303	······································

TABLE 6 :	PATTERN OF	MONTHLY	ATTENDANCE	SELECTED WORKS
-----------	------------	---------	------------	----------------

	ഹദ	

											(AMBEJOGAI
Category of works.	Name of work.	Total Man-	Man- days	Manda	ys of J	Employme	int gener	ated mor	thwise.		Remarks.
		days re- quired under E.G.S.	of Employ- ment gene- rated under E.G.S. upto 1-4-76	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct, 76	Rullai ao.
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Minor Irrigation Tank	Kanherwadi Canal.	43333	18460	449	2669	3523	4200	3851	368	323	Work nearing completion.
Do.	Guttewadi	464066	40125	13216	18130	15414	25640	17217	15426	115261	Do.
Percolation Tank	Maindwadi	91000	15000	4536	8856	6936	5256	~	-		Work stopped for gorge fill- ing which will be taken after rainy season.
Do.	Dabi	71870	Nit	Nil	1390	3270	11400	21874	16999	2923	Do.
Do	Negpimpri	40000	Nil	_		8417	14562	142.58	22602	10124	Do.
Do	P.T. Nagdara	111400	11905	1704	5610	2640	1290	94	-		Do.
Do	Telghana	91680	Nil	_		3251	8843	7420	8007	5974	-
Flood Protection											
work .	Motegaon	74480	13 <b>90</b> 0		-	8094	5684	4810	1010	12284	-
Road Works .	Ujani Koste- gaon Road.	40000	Nil		4452	693	11322	3256	11147	2455	
Do	Dharmapuri Pangaon Road.	20000	Nil		-		_	-	3837	5223	
		1047829	99390	19905	41107	52238	88197	72780	79216	50867	

### TABLE 7 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON KANERWADI CANAL (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

														(AMBEKOGAI
		Tank K. B.G.S.	Kanhera anhera .) Con	erwa wađi op. :	di.									
							No. c	of wo	rkers attar	ding from First Must	village in co	ol. (i) as j	per	
Sr. No		suppl insus	ying code.		Distance in kn Location (s Population Census).	n. from ize of 1971	May	76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept.,	76	Romarks.
	2				3			4	5	6	7		8	9
-					Popula-	K.M.								
,	Kanherwadi (36)				tion. 2198	0		56	134	139	187	,	63	
	Jirewadi (31)	•	•	•	1098	2		_		2		-	_	
	Ambelwadi (37) .		•	•	877	3		41	2	2	22		1	
э. 4	Purli (39)	•		•	1811	6		42	20	6	25	5		
	Tokwadi (28)	•	•	•	1422	6		-	19	21			8	
		•	•	•	Out side Tq.	more							•	
2.	Devegaon .		•	•	than 10 k.m.				1	1	1			
5. 6.	Detegation													

115

# TABLE 7 (8) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, At KANERWADI CANAL-

(AMBEJOGAI)

	No. of workers attending the work and earning wage rate as per first Muster each of month.									Remarks.			
								May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
Wage level per day.							_	2	3	4	5	6	7
1	_					-							
Upto Re 1.		•	•	•	•	•		58	28	21	14		
viore than Rs. 1 to 2 00		•	•	•	•	•	•		34	46	27	17	
viore than Rs. 2 to 3						•		38			42	4	
fore then Rs. 3 to 4								_	13	50			
								_	41	21	62	24	
More then Rs. 4 to 5	•	•	•			•		43	60	33	90	25	
More than Rs. 5		٠	•	•	•	•	•	42					
Total			•					139	176	171	235	72	

TABLE 8 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON MINOR IRRIGATION TANK GUTTEWADI (MUSTERWISE POR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

	<ol> <li>Name of Wo</li> <li>Dharmapuri.</li> <li>Cost : (E.G.S</li> <li>Date of initial</li> </ol>	Comp. (Rs	. 2000) : - 12 .G.S. : May	.72 , 1975.				1.00.00		
				No. of wo	wkers atten First Musi	ding from tr.	village in c			
Sr. No.	Name of viliage supplying labour with census code.	Distance i from locat of Popula Cons	tion (size ation 1971	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Remarks.
		Popula- tion	K. Ms.							
1	2	3		4	5	6	7	8	9	10
	Dharmapuri (118)	4714	2	489	659	428	598	579	572	
;	Daitana (115)	1042	2	4	22	7	35	34	45	
	Halam (108)	1321	4	8	15	20	43	42	61	
	Ladzari (113)	1065	5			-	26	36	81	
	Helemb (114)	1506	5	14	51	43	121	36	7	
	Murti (146)	393	5	1		-	. 9	0	49	
î.	Ujani (124)	5346	6	23	19	, 9	5	3		
	Babhulgaon (123)	641			2	-	3 21	3		
	Nagdara (112)	674	7	-	-	-	21		_	
10.	Khodwa Sawargaon (109)	1448	8	3	4	16	18	18	26	
11	Nandagaul (90)	1693		_	_	-	3	-		
12	Bardapur (102)	4573	20		-	-	-	_	1	
12.	Ambejogai (57)	5397	30	-	1	-	-	_		
14.	Kodri .	outside Tq. mon than M K.M.	5	1	2	1	-		. :	
15	Pithi Wadgaon (122)	. 1996			-	· -	-			
16	Somanwadi (119)	. 523			• -	. 2		3		
17.	Moiwan	Outsid Tomor Jan 10 K.M		2		-		-		
18	Selmoha	. Do.		5			6	4		-
19	Hipparga	Do.		6					-	0
	Khodgaon	. Do.		-		: 4	, 2	_		s
	Hingangaon	. Do.						_		
	Dookara	. Do.		-		627	955	- 17		

#### TABLE & (III) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES FARNED PER DAY, AT MINOR IRRIGATION TANK OUTTEWADI

Wage ievel per day				No. of as	per first	ending the Muster o	work and e	aming wag oth.	e rate	Remarks
				April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Rentarias
1			 	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Upto Re. 1						~	372			
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2					_		540	-	265	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3				424	640	462	40	761	620	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4 .					-				-	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs 5 .						_		_		
More than Rs. 5	÷.	÷.	÷.	134	224	165	3	12	2	
Total			 	558	864	677	955	273	887	

#### TABLE 9 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK MAINDWADI (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (I)Nome of work - Benedicting Tayk Maindwadi

		(i)Name of work : Percolation Tank Maindwadi (ii) Location : Maindwadi									Rs. '000) : under E.G	
Name of village supply census code.	ing lab	our v	with			Distance from local of Popula	ion (Size			nding from er First Mi		Remarks.
								April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	RCIDATES.
						Popula- tion.	Kms.	,				
1						2		3	4	5	6	7
1. Mehondwadi (99).						487	0.5	161	179	63	109	
Dhondwadi (107)						705	1	113	109	10	53	
3. Ambaltek (89)						500	3	2			_	
. Londewadi (26)	÷					349	3		21		-	
5. Ghatnandur (98)						4651	4	21	31	-	43	
5. Helemb (114)							5	14	11		26	
. Nandagoul (90)						1693	6	8	-		-	
. Malewadi (95)			÷			726	6	_	5		-	
	Tota	1						319	356	73	231	

#### TABLE 9 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK MAINDWADI

Wage level per day				No. of work rate as per	- Rumarks			
				April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	
1		 	 	2	3	4	5	6
Upto Rc. I	······	 	 			- 1		Work stopped in August
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2					~ •			1976 for gorge filling and
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3				13	304	22	19	rainy season.
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4				206		_		
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5				10				
More than Rs. 5		÷		90	52	51		
Total	· · · ·		 	319	356	73	231	

18-748Plannin /77

# LARLE 10 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK DABI (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (i) Name of Work : Percolation Tank Dabi. (ii) Location : Dabi. (iii) Cost (EGS Comp. (in R. 1000) : 339 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS : 16-5-1976.

Name of villages sup labour with census co	plying ode.	r		Distance in F Location (Si Population 1		No. of work	ers attendin per Firs	g from villa Muster.	ige in Col.	(i) <b>a</b> s	Remarks
				Kms.	Population	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
1.				2a	26	3	4	5	6	7	
1. Dabi (20)				0	1378	63	187	346	517	419	
2. Indupwadi (24)				2	779		27	174	214	162	
3. Dawanpur (59)				4	1114		6	76	202	201	
4. Talegaon (21)				4	1034	-			64	81	
5. Jirewadi (31) .				4	1098	_			44	105	
6. Nagapur (13)				- 14 F <b>4</b>	3187		·	· _	72	63	
7. Wagbet (25)				6	508				3	_	
8. Sakud (58)				10	1485	_		-	-	2	
9. Wadkhel (17).				10	580	-			-	1	
0. Rak saswadi (3)				15	491	_	-		-	2	2
1. Bhavthana (45)				22	1314	· · · <u>-</u>	-	-		2	
12. Belur	·		•	0	1 Outside Tq more than 10 Kms.	~	-	-	-	. 4	
13. Digul		•		Do.	Do.	-		-	41	26	
Total						63	220	439	1157	1068	3

# TABLE 10 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK DABI

Wage level per day.			`	cers attending per firs	the work and t Muster	work, and earning wage rate as aster				
				May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	September 76		
1				2	3	4	5	6	7	
Upto Re. 1										
More than Rs. 1 to Rs. 2				·			392	`		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3				· -	162	119	228	129		
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4				63	58	320	362	939		
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5					-		175	<u>.</u>		
More than Rs. 5	•	۰.	•	-	-	-				
Total				63	220	439	1157	1068		

118

# TABLE 11 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK NAGPIMPRI MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(i) Name of work : Percolation Tank Nagpimpri,
(ii) Location : Nagpimpri.
(iii) Cost. Rs. (EGS) Comp. (Rs. '000) : 178.

(AMBEJOGAI)

Name of villages supplyir labour with census code.	g Distance in kn location (Size Population 1)	of	No. of	workers	attending	from villa luster.	ige in co	l, (i) as per	r First	Remarks.
	Census).		April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	•
	Population	Kms.								
1.	2a	2b	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10
1. Nagpimpri (6) .	804	0	4	17	184	266	342	517	460	
2. Mandkhel (9)	894	2				164	228	231	187	
3. Copalpur (10) .	181	3	-	_			10	37	20	
4. Malbivra (14)	384	4				32	48		15	
5. Aswalalmba (53)	790	4	_			2	1	20	19	
6. Soanhivara (4)	562	4				1	2	25	. 43	
7. Nagapur (13) .	3187	6	-	4			1.	2	2	
8. Rakshawaswadi (3)	491	6					`	4	1	
9. Pandhari	Outside Tq. more than 10 Km.			1	-	-				
0, Bodhegaon	Do.		_		. 8	68	53	112	107	
I. Kaviyachiwadi	Do.				5	104	· 76	174	1	
Total .			4	22	197	637	761	1122	855	

TABLE II (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, AS PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK NAGPIMPRI (AMBEJOGAI)

Wage level per day.	 No. of wor	at i	Remarks.					
	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	
Upto Re. 1	 		30					
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2			40		206			
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	4	20	127	637	555	1122	855	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4								
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5						-	_	
More than Rs. 5		2						
Total	4	22	197	637	761	1122	855	

# TABLE 12 (i) : EMLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK NAGDARA (MUSTRWISE FOR FIRST WORKER OF EACH MONTH)

										(AMBEJOGAI)
(i) Name of work	: Perv	colatio	n Tan	k Nagdara.						
(ii) Location : Na	gdara.									
(iii) Cost of Rs. (	EGS)	(Rs. '	000); 2	01.						
(iv) Date of initia										
Name of villages supplyin; Census code	g labou	r with		Distance in Km. (r location (Size population 1971 -	of	lo. of workers (i) as por Fir	st Muster	nom vnage	in coj,	Remarks.
										<u> </u>
				Population	Km.	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 7	6
				سميت		April 76 3	May 76	5	6	6 
1 1. Neglera (112)				Population	Km.	April 76 3 91	4	June 76 5 173	July 7 6 98	7
1 1. Nagdara (112) 2. Ladrard (113)				Population 2a	Km.	3	4	5	6	Work stopped f
2. Ladzari (113) .				Population 2a 674	Km.	3 91	4	5	6 981	Work stopped f
2. Ladzari (113) 3. Dhondwadi (107)				Population 2# 674 1065 705	Km.	3 91	4	5 173 7	6 981	7 Work stopped I
2. Ladzari (113) .				Population 2a 674 1065	Km.	3 91 26 5	4	5 173 7	98 <b>1</b>	7 Work stopped f gorge filling after

# TABLE : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, AS FER WAGES BARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION

(AMBEJOGAL)

Wage level per day	No, or worke	Remarks.					
	April 76	May 76	June 76	July 76			
1	2	3	4	5	6		
Upto Re.1	-		_		Work stopped after July		
More than Rs.1 to Rs.2	-			90	76 for gorge filling and		
More than Rs.2 to Rs.3	25	21	178	8	will be taken up after		
More than Ra.3 to Rs.4			-		rainy season.		
More than Rs.4 to Rs.5		309		_	-		
More than Rs.5	105	3	2				
Totle	. 130	333	180	98			

TABLE 13 (i) EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON PERCOLATION TANK TELGHANA (MUSTERWISE OF FIRLT MUSTER OF FACH MONTA)

(i) Name of Work Percolation Tank Telghana

(ii) Location :-- Telghana

(iii) Coast (EOS) Comp. (Rs. 000) : 305

(iv) Date of initation under EGS :18-3-76.

Distance in Kms. from Location (Size of Popu-No. of workers attanding from village in col. Name of village supplying labour with census code. Remarks / (i) as per First Muster. lation 1971 Census). June 76 July 76 Aug. 76 Sep. 76 Oct. 76 Population Kms. i, 1. Telghana (88) \$7 2. Datapur (92) Talni (87) 3. 4. Nandagaul (90) 5. Ambaltek (89) \_\_\_\_ ----6. Ghatnandur (98) . 7. Hanumantwadi (97) ---- Hanumantwaai (93)
 Gholapwadi (105) ..... 18 29 -----\_ -Total .

TABLE 13 (ii) DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT PERCOLATION TANK TELEGHANA AMPEIOCAD

Vage level per day	No. of wo	as per first	Remarks			
	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	
1	2	3	4	. 5	6	7
Upio Re. 1						
More than Rc. 1 Rs. 2	6	24		A	12	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	. 71	100	101	25	129	
More then Rs. 3 to Rs. 4	30	93	161	120	111	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5	. 21	33	92	96	50	
More than Rs. 5	10	35	35	109	8	
Total	138	285	389	350	310	

(AMBBJOGAI)

#### TABLE 14 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON FLOOD PROTECTION WORK MOTEGAON (MUSTER FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH) (AMBEJOGAI)

(i) Name of work : Flood protection work Motegaon.
(ii) Location : Motegaon.
(iii) Cost (EGS) Comp. (Rs. '000): 305
(iv) Date of initiation under EGS : 17-4-1976.

Name of villages supplying labour with census dode.	from Lo.	e in Kms. cation (Size lation 1971	No. of w (i)	orkers att as per fli	ending fro st Muster	m village	in col.	Remarks
	Cen		May 76	6 June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
	Populati	on Kms.						
1	<b>2</b> a	2b	3	4	5	1	5	7 8
1. Motegaon (127) .	1647	0	92	199	243	23	3 12	4
2. Bhokaramba (131)	1323	3	_				9 1	5
3. Chategon (128)	558	5	_	11	14	2	6 -	
4. Wangdari(130)	1269	5		-1	2		9 ~~	
Total .			92	210	259	2	77 139	)

TABLE 14(1): DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY. AT FLOOD PROTEC-TION WORK MOTEGOAN. (AMBEJOGAL)

						(AMBEJOGA
Wage level per.	No, of worker	r first	Remarks.			
	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Upto Re. 1	. 3					
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2	59	56	25	50	15	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	28	112	143	152	[24	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4		42	91	75		
More than Rs, 4 to Rs. 5	-					
More than Rs. 5					-	
Total	92	210	259	277	139	
TABLE 15 (i) : EMPLOY						
					(AMBE	JOGAI)
(i) Name of work : Uja	hi Koshtgaon Ros	id.				
(ii) Location : Ulani.						
(iii) Cost (EGS) Comp. ( (iv) Date of initiation un		976.				
Name of villages supplying	Distance i	n km N	o, of workers a	tending from vill	age col. (i)	Remarks

Name of villages supplying Labour with census code.	Distance in km from location (size of population 1971		No. of wor as per	e col. (i)	Romarks		
	Census).	-	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
	Population Kms	5.					
1	2a	2ь	3	4	5	6	7
1. Ufani (194)	5346	0		384	118	214	
2. Koshtgoan	Outside Tq.	4		6	4		
3. Babhulgaon (123)	841	б	~	116	77	3	
4, Somanwadi (119)	523 8	8	_	36	32		
5. Dharmapuri (118)	4714	8		101	6		
6. Ghatnandur (98)	4651 1	5	10		10		
7. Pattiwadgaon (122)	1996	10		1	-		
Total			10	644	247	217	

121

# TABLE 15 (ii) : DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT UJANI-KOSTOGAON ROAD

(AMBEJOGAI)

(AMBEJOGAI)

Wage level per day	No. of worker	s attending the wor per first 1	k and earning wag Muster.	e rate as per	Remarks.
	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	
1	 2	3	4	5	6
Upto Re. 1					
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2 .				-	
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3			247	217	
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4	10	644	_	-	
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5		_			
More than Rs. 5 .			_		
Total .	10	644	247	217	

#### TABLE 16 (i) : EMPLOYMENT BY SOURCES OF WORKERS ON DHARMAPURI-PANGAON ROAD (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

(i) Name of Work : Dharmapuri--Pangaon Road.
 (ii) Location : Dharmapuri Babulgaon Nirpana--Pahgaon.
 (iii) Cost (EGS) Comp. (Rs. '000) : 99
 (iv) Date of initiation under EGS : 19-8-1975.

Name of villages supplying labour with census code			Distance in km. from (Size of Population 1 Population.	971 Cnesus)	No. of workers village in col	Remarks-			
			ropulation,	Kui.	September 76	October 76			
1				2b	3	4	5		
1. Dharmapuri (118)			4714	0	314	269			
2. Ujani (124)			5340	6	1	9	The work was restarted		
3. Ghatnandur (98)	98)		4651	10	-	1	on 3-9-1976.		
4. Pimpaldari		·	Outside Tq. more the	an 10 K.m.	_	1			
Total					315	280			

# TABLE 16 (ii): DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS AS PER WAGES EARNED PER DAY, AT DHARMAPURI PANGAON ROAD.

Wage level per day	ge level per day No of workers attending the work and carning wage rate as per first Muster								Remarks-		
							September 76	October 76	<b>`</b>		
1							2	3	4		
Upto Re 1									The work was restarte		
More than Re, 1 to Rs. 2							_	· _	on 3-9-76		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3							315	280			
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4							_	-			
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5							-	-			
More than Rs. 5	•			•	•		-	-	1. Start 1.		
Total							315	280			

## WORKWISE OBSERVATIONS

#### Taluka Ambejogai, District Bhir

The abstract of works covered for workwise observations is as follows ;

Category	Category Name of work Name of Imp		Name of Implementing Agency	Remarks (whether work was visited ? who visited ?)					
1		2 3			3	4			
Minor Irrig	ation	Tank	: .	•	•	(1)	Kanerwadi Canal	Dy. Engineer, M. I. Sub-Dn. Ambejogai.	Yes. Research Officer & Research Assistant.
Do.						(2)	Guttewadi M. I. Tank	Do.	Yes. Do.
Percolation	tenk	·	٠	·	•	(3)	P. T. Maindwadi	Dy. Engineer, M. I. Survey Sub Dn. Manjlegaon.	No.
Do.	٠	٠	·	٠	•	(4)	P. T. Dabi	Dy. Engineer, Environmental Engineering Sub Dn. Ambeiogai.	Yes. R. O. Chief (P.E. O), & J. D. (D.E.S.)
Do.	·	·	•	•	٠	(5)	P. T. Nagpimpri	Dy. Engineer Irrigation Sub Dn. Ambejogai.	No.
Do.	·	•	·	·	•	(6)	P. T. Nagdara	Dy. Engineer, M. I. Survey Sub Dn. Manjlegaon.	No.
Do.	·	·	٠	·	•	(7)	P. T. Telghana	Dy. Engineer, M. I. Sub Dn. Ambejogai.	Yes. R. O. & R.A.
Đø.	•	•	·	·	·	(8)	Kanerwadi	Dy. Engineer, M. I. Sub. Dn. Ambejogai.	Yes. R. O. & R. A. Chief P.E.O. & J. D. (DES).
Do.						(9)	Morewadi	Do.	No.
Do.	•	•	÷	•	•	(10)	Anandwadi	Dy. Engineer Environmental Engineering Sub Dn.	No
Dø.	•	٠	·	•	•	(11)	Kolgaon	Dy. Engineer, Z. P. Irrigation Sub Dn. Kaij.	No
Dø.	٠	•	٠	·	•	(12)	Bopla	Do.	Yes. R. O. & R. A. Asstt. Director, P.F.O.
.Flood Pro	tectio	n wo	rk	•••	•	(13)	F. P. Motegaon	Dy. Engineer, Irrigation Sub Dn. Ambejogai.	Yes, R.A.
Roads in h	iily ar	nd ina	icces:	sible a	rcas.	(14)	Ujani Kostagaon road	Dy. Engineer, Z. P. Works Sub Dn. Ambejogai,	Yes. R.A.
						(15)	Dharampuri- Pangaon road	bē.	Yes. R.A.

#### Workwise observations (Ambelogai)

1. Kanerwadi Canal: This is a plan work taken up under EGS since March 1975. The work is being implemented by Mino I Trigation Sub Division (state sector), Ambejogai. Total estimated cost of the work is Rs. 3.70 lakhs, out of which the sanctioned EGS component is Rs. 1.30 lakhs. An expenditure of Rs. 1.95 lakhs was incurred from plan funds during 1974-75. Further, expenditure under EGS during 1975-76 and 1976-77 (upto October, 1976) was Rs. 0.69 lakhs and Rs. 0.80 lakhs respectively i.e. Rs. 1.49 lakhs (more than sanctioned EGS component). The work is nearing completion. The work was visited on 18-8-1976 by the field term and 173 workers from nearby 4 villages were found to be working. The length of the canal is 11.5 miles and it is a chaerwad has already been completed from Plan funds. The capacity of the taki ts 116 Mcft.

2. Minor Irrigation Tank, Guttewadi : This is a new EGS work implemented by minor irrigation sub

division Ambejogai (state sector). Estimated cost of the work is Rs. 13.92 lakhs against which EGS sanction is Rs. 12.72 lakhs. The work was technically and administratively approved by the Government on 25-11-1971. Cost would have to be revised. Though sanctioned in 1971, the work was not started under Plan due to shortage of funds. The storage capacity of the tank is 68.836 Mcft. and cost per Mcft. is Rs. 2022.30 r Rs. 768 per TCM, which is well within the norm on un-revised cost estimates. The benefit cost ratio is 1.63 total command area of the tank is 1050 acres, actual irrigation is proposed for 770 acres. The survey ork for alignment of canal has been completed.

The construction work was started in May 1975. The expenditure during 1975-76 and 1976-77 (upto October 1976) was Re. 1.57 lakhs and Re. 4.56 lakhs respectively, i.e. a total expenditure upto October 1976 of Rs. 6.13 lakhs, and total mandays employment generated is 1.56,729. Workers from about 15 to 20 villages around 10 kilometres from work site have

attended the work, labour attendance increased from 558 in April 1976 to 955 in July 1976. The attendance declined steadily from August 76 to onwards to about 500 in October 1976, due to beginning of the harvesting season. The work was visited by the Research Officer on 21-9-1976.

3. Percolation Tank, Maindwadi : This is a scarcity spill over work implemented by Minor Irrigation Survey Sub Division (state sector), Manjegaon. An expenditure of Rs. 1.11 lakhs had been incurred during scarcity. The estimate of balance work is Rs. 2.05 lakhs, out of which Rs. 1.80 lakhs has been sanctioned as EGS component. The revised estimate is being prepared. The work was started under EGS on 1-6-1974 and since then an expenditure of Rs. 1.94 lakhs (already more than EGS sanction) has incurred on the work.

1976-77 (upto Oct. 76)	Rs.	1.20 Lakhs	
	Fotal: Rs.	1.94 Lakha	

The work on the two flanks was completed in July 1976, and work was stopped, for gorge filling to be taken up after the rainy season. The tank is expected to benefit 7 existing wells downstream. The gross capacity of the tank is 11.07 Meft. and cost for Meft. as per original estimate is Rs. 18.550 labour attendance at the work waried from about 100 to 333, and average wage earned was more than Rs. 2 for April, May and June, 1976. During July, 1976 when the work on the flanks was almost complete. the wage earned was less than Re. 1.

4. Percolation Tank, Dabi : This is a purely EGS work implemented by Environmental Engineering Works Sub Division Amberogait. The original estimate of the work is Rs. 3.59 lakhs and value of sanction under EGS is also the same. Capacity of the tank is 11. 00 Mcft. Cost per Mcft. is Rs. 32,410, but the estimates are to be revised and may go beyond the prescribe norm. Possibilities of providing direct irrigation are being assessed.

The work was sanctioned and started in May 1976 and is in process since then. The work was visited by the Chief (P.E.O.) J. D. (DES) alongwith Collector on 5-11-1976. The labour strength on that day was 3% Diseel road roller was being used for consolidating the dam. An expenditure of Rs. 1.38 lakhs has been incurred from May to October 1976, and 57856 mandays of employment has been generated. The labour strength at the work had staadity increased from 220 in May, 1976 to a peak attendance of 1.157 in August 1976, but has since declined, to nearly 400 due to harvesting season. Average ware earned was more than Rs. 2, except in August 1976 when about 384 workers received wages between Re. 1 to Rs. 2 per day.

5. Percolation Tank Naepimpri: This is a scarcity spill over work. An expenditure of Rs. 8,000 was incurred during scarcity. The work was sanctioned under EGS on 15-4-1974 but it was not started till 22-5-76 as land required was not available. Total original estimated cost of the work is Rs. 1.87 lakkand EOS component is Rs. 1.78 lakks. Expenditurwas Rs. 1.10 lakhs so far. The work is being execued by irrigation Sub Division. Total capacity of the tank is 4.023 Mctt. The work is expected to irrigat 20 hectares of additional area under irrigation indirect by.

6. Percolation Tank, Nagdara: This is a scarcity spill-over work implemented by Minor Irrigation Sur vey Sub Division (state sector), Manifegaon. An et penditure of Rs. 1.17 lakhs has been incurred duriny scarcity. The estimate of the balance work amounte to Rs. 2.63 lakhs, of which EGS component is Rs. 2.00 lakks. The estimate is being revised and the approximate revised cost was stated to be Rs. 2.80 lakks The work is started on 5-6-1974 and expenditure up to October 1976 is as a under :--

Total capacity of the tank is 9.103 Mcft. and coper Mcft. its Rs. 28,900, as per original estimates which would exceed the norm on revision of estimates The tank is expected to benefit 10 existing wells down-stream and area benefitted will be about 50 acres. The work upto gorge filling is to be taken up now, after revised estimates are prepared. During 1976-77 work was in progerss from April to July 76. During April and May 76 workers from 4 villages in a radius of 6 Kms, appeared for work, as the work upto gorge filling earned completion, workers mainly from worksite village attended the work. Average wage earned was more than Rs. 2 for April to June 1976 were as for July 1976 wage carned was mostly between Re. 1 to Rs. 2.

7. Percolation Tank Telphana: This is a new purely EGS work. The estimated cost of the work its Rs. 3.05 lakhs and EGS component is Rs. 2.60 lakhs. The capacity of the tank is 311.81 TCM and cost per TCM is Rs. 978, which is within the yard atick for the talka. This is a new work which was demanded by the local leaders i.e. surpanch of the vilkages for which surve setimates were were the and an sanctioned durine March to May 1976, and work was started on 18-5-1976. The work is in progress since then and an excenditure of Rs. 1.33 lakhs has been incurred utot Corber, 1976. The work was visited by the field team on 13-10-1976. A total of 259 workers from 6 villages in a radius of 5 KNN, were found to be workeng outing the proceding week was Rs. 3.31 The workers expressed their difficulty in getting wheat for wheat coupons, for a period d apout a month.

s. Percolation Tank, Kanerwadi : This is a scarcity spill-over work. An expenditure of Rs. 35,628 had been incurred on it during scarcity. Balance work is taken up under EGS from 23-3-1974. The esimated cost of the work is Re. 0.97 lakhs and EGS component is Re. 0.62 lakhs. The work has been completed in July 1976 and an expenditure of Rs. 0.62 lakhs has been incurred. The capacity of the tank is 2.5 Mcf. and cost per Mcft. works out to Rs. 38,800, which is beyond the EGS ceiling. Indirect benefit was expected for 10 wells with 25 hectares of area to be benefited. The work was visited by the Chief (P.E.O.), J.D. (DES) alongwith the Collector on 5-11-1976. The tank was found empty reason given being inadequate rains this year. The Deputy Engineer stated that it was filled last year. He further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled Bat year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that it was filled last year. The further stated that the nearby minor irrigation tank Kanerwadi with capacity of 116 MCFT. was also filled this year to a capacity of only 28 MCFT. due to inadequate rains.

9. Percolation Tank, Morewadi : This is a scarcity spill-over work implemented by Minor Irrigation sub Division (state sector). Ambejogai. An expenditure of Rs. 58,526 had been incurred during scarcity. The original estimate of the work was Rs. 4.00 lakhs which has been revised downwards to Rs. 2.05 lakhs. The estimated cost is reduced due to change in the design of the work. Technical sanction and administrative sanction has been received for the work. The revised estimates are being sent to Collector for administrative approval. Capacity of the Tank is 5.814 Mcft. As the tank is proposed to benefit only the sheep breeding farm, Ambejogai, the Animal Husbandary Department has agreed to provide supplementary funds (Rs. 30,000), by excluding which the cost per Mcft. is worked out as Rs. 30,165. The work was sanctioned in 1973-74 but it could not be started for want of labour. It was started on 15-5-1976 and is in progress since then. The work has come upto gorge filling and now the gorge filling work is also proposed to be undertaken under EGS on muster basis. An expenditure of Rs. 47,950 has been incurred from May to September 1976.

10. Percolation Tank, Anandwadi : This is scarcity spill-over work, with expenditure under scarcity being Rs. 0.30 lakhs. The work under EGS was started on 25-4.1974 by Trigation Sub Division; Ambelogai but not much expenditure was incurred by them (figures not available). Afterwards it was transformed to public Health work Sub Division on 18-8-1974. The capacity of the tank is 10.21 Mcft. and cost per Mcft., works out to Rs. 26,500. The estimated cost of the work is Rs. 270 lakhs and EGS component is Rs. 2.30 lakhs. Since the transfer of work to the Public Health, now Environmental Engineering, Sub Division Ambejogai an expenditure of Rs. 1,55,800 has been incurred. The work is almost completed and only some pitching and finishing work remains.

11. Percolation Tank, Kolgaon : This is a purely EGS work. Original estimated cost of the work was Rs. 1.3 lakh, whereas a stual expenditure of completion of work was Rs. 1.87 lakhs. Revised esti-19-748Phaniagi77 mate as per work done is yet to be prepared and sanctioned. The work was started on 16-9-1974 and it was completed in June 1976. The storage capacity of the tank is 4.82 Mcft. The cost per Mcft. as per original estimate was Rs. 29,668 and as per actual expenditure incurred comes to Rs. 36,816 per Mcft. which is more than the norm of Rs. 33,000 per Mcft. for the taluka. There are 2 existing wells downstream and more wells are likely to be excavated. Three work the indirect benefit to 70 acres of land. The beneficiaries are not yet specified. The work has provided 59,000 mandays of employment. The land for the work was available by negotiations with the cultivators. The land compensation has not been paid uptill now.

12. Percolation tunk Bhople: This is a purely EGS, work, Original estimated cost of the work is Rs. 198 jakhs. Abstract estimate is prepared by applying revised rates to the same quantity of work as per original estimate. Detailed revised estimate is to be prepared. The storage capacity of the tank is 8.05 Meft. Cost per Meft. as per original estimate is rose. A storage capacity of the tank is 8.05 Meft. Cost per Meft. as per original estimate is not be prepared. The storage capacity of the tank is 8.05 Meft. Cost per Meft. as per original estimate is not be bristion. Kaij. Work started on 19.5.1976 and is continuously in progress since then. An expenditure of Rs. 90.000 was uncured upto 19.11.76. The work was visited by the field team and Assistant Director (PEO) on 26.8.1976. Total 213 workers were at work. Workers from about 5 villages in a radious of 6 kms. were coming on the work. Average wage earned for the last muster was Rs. 3.62 per day. At present there is reportedly only 1 existing well downstream. More wells can be exeavated and there will be indirect benefit to 120 acres of land. The work upto gorge filling will be undertaken only next year as there is no rolling facility and the work done will be allowed to set in one rainy season.

13. Flood Protection Work-Motegaon : This is an earthen bund, which seeks to provide protection to lands and houses of the village against a naila. At village Motegaon, the naila has a catchment area of 34 Sq. miles and during floods discharge of water is estimated at 38610 cusecs. The regular damage caused to crops and houses and also due to soil erosion 10 esimated at Rs. 10,000 per year; During 1967, the losses caused by floods were valued at Rs. 27,000. The original estimate of part-work was Rs. 1.22 lakhs, while the revised estimate is for Rs. 3.13 lakhs against which EGS sanction covers full costs. The revised cost has increased partly due to extension of bund. The work was started on 17.4.1975 by the Irrigation Sub-Division, Ambejogai. During 1975-76 and 1976-77, and expenditure of only Rs. 0.32 lakhs and 0.52 lakhs respectively, has been incurred. The work was visited by the Research Assistant on 15.10.1976. The work was in progress and 156 workers, 39 males and 117 females from around 4 villages in a radious of 5 kms, were working on that day. Average wage earned per day was between Rs. 2/- to Rs. 3/- for majority of workers.

14. Ujni-Kostągoon Road : This 6.4 km road is in an hily and inaccessible area and forms part of 1961-81 Road plan. The work was taken up under Rural Manpower Programme and an expenditure of Rs. 63,787 was incurred; earth-work was also done on it doring scarcity and an expenditure of Rs. 164,459 was incurred. Fresh estimates of balance work to be taken up under EGS are prepared in 3 parts :

- (1) Km. 0.0 to 2.8-Rs. 95,000/-
- (2) Km. 2.8 to 5.0-Rs. 99,650/-
- (3) Km. 5.0 to 6.4-Rs. 68.850/-

The total cost of Rs. 2.63 lakhs have been sanctioned under the E.G.S. Originally, the work was proposed for Ujni to Kostagaon for which sanction was accorded on 13.4.1976. The work was further extended upto Nirpana, which is yet to sanctioned. The work taken up now includes earth work and 'surfacing' and it was started on 3rd May, 1976 and an expenditure of Rs. 1.22,477 has been incurred upto October, 1976, with mandays generated 33525. The labour strength on 18.11.75 was 85, from three villages nearby. The work is being implemented by Zilla Parishad works Sub-Division, Ambejogai. The work was visited by the field team on 18.11.75.

15. Daharmapuri-Pangaon Road : This is in hilly and inaccessible area and forms part of 1961-81 Road Plan. Total length of the road is 14.0 km. This is a scarcity spill-over work. The estimate of the balance work to be taken up under EGS is prepared in 3 parts and has been sanctioned under E.G.S.

- 1. Earth work 0.0 to 5.00 Km .-- Rs. 99,200
- 2. Earth work 5.00 to 14.00 Km .- Rs. 99,100
- 3. Consolidation Km. 0.0 to 14.0-Rs. 87,100

The work under E.G.S. was started on 19.8.1975 and an expenditure of Rs. 1,40,509 was incurred upto October, 1976. Consolidation of 10 kms. is completed and further work is in progress. The work was stopped in February 1976 for diresel road roller and watter tanker, and was re-started in September, 1976. TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR SALEKASA (BHANDARA DISTRICT)

127-128

## CONTENTS

t.	TALUKA LE	VEL NOTES	ι.				•												Page 131
IJ.	SUPPORTING	J TABLES																	
	(i) Blue Print 7 1. All wor	<i>ables</i> : ks in Taluka	List/ir	prog	ress														136
	2. All wor	rks not start	ted/tem	porar	ily sto	pped	/aban	done	d/com	pieted									137
	3. Revisio	n of estimate	es of se	lected	work	в.													137
	4. Sources	of EGS wor	rks and	cost	of EG	S cor	npone	tat							•			٠	138
1		compiled for a far available 10 such wort	e for	l work	<b>18</b> 1														
	5. Pattern	of total exp	enditur	ε.															138
	6. Pattern	of monthly	attends	ince		•	•	•		·	•	•		•		•		·	139
п	WORKWISE	OBSERVA	TION	FOR	15 SE	ELEC	TED	WOF	KS (	INCL	UDI	NG 10	VIS	ITED	WOF	(KS)			
	(i) List of Se	lected works																	139
	(ii) Observati	• 400		•							•	•		•	•		•		139

129+130

#### 1. TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

 Socio-Economic chracteristics of Saleksa Block: The Saleksa Panchayat Samiti, which is selected for Joint Evaluation Study, comprises of 81 inhabited and 7 deserted villages covered by 51 villages panchayats. It is an eastern part of Gondiya taluka and of Bhandara district. The south-neastern part of Panchayat Samiti is hilly and inaccessible bocause of the dense forest. The total population of the Panchayat Samiti as per 1971 Census is 65,276, of which 32,964 are male and 32,312 are female. Out of the total population, 4,514 persons belong to scheduled tribes in 1971 Census, since this area was not declared as a Scheduled area. The tribal population (gonds, gawaris etc.) is more than 50%. Out of 13,436 literates, 9,482 are male; while 3,954 are female.

The	following	table	gives	the	occupational	distribution of	the	population as	per 1971	Census.
-----	-----------	-------	-------	-----	--------------	-----------------	-----	---------------	----------	---------

SI.	Occupation									1	opulation-Rural	
No.										Male	Female	Total
1	2						****	 		3	4	5
1.	Cultivators .									12,958	7,895	20,853
										(66 - 39)	(60·30)	(63 -95)
2.	Agricultural Labour	ers								3,946	4,327	8,273
										(20 - 22)	(33-05)	(26 - 37)
3.	Livestock, Forestry			•						299	37	326
										(1 - 54)	(0.28)	(1-03)
4.	Mining, Quarrying e	tc.								1		1
										(0.00)	(0.00)	(0-00)
5.	Manufacturing in ho	useh	old in	dustr	γ.					733	604	1,337
										(3 - 76)	(4 .62)	(4.09)
6.	Manufacturing in ot	her ti	han h	ousch	old Is	adustr	у.			168	69	237
										(0 -86)	(0.53)	(0.73)
7.	Construction .									233	. 62	295
										(1 - 19)	(0.47)	(0.90)
8.	Trade and Commerce	e								176	22	198
										(0.90)	(0.17)	(0.61)
9.	Transport, Storage d	k con	กกานก่	ication	ns.					48	1	49
										(0.24)	(0.00)	(0.15)
10.	Other services									956	75	1,031
										(4 - 90)	(0.58)	(3.70)
11.	Total workers .									19,518	13,092	32,610
										(59-21)	(40 - 52)	(49 - 95)
12.	Total non-workers									13,446	19,220	32,666
										(40 . 79)	(59-48)	(50.05)
13.	Total population									32,964	32,312	65,276
									-	(100-00)	(100-00)	(100.00

(Figures in brackets represent percentage with total workers for items 1 to 10, while the percentages for items 11 and 12 are for total population).

2. Since the Saleksa Panchayat Samiti is far away from the seashore, the climate is uneven and there is large variation in the temperature in hot season (41.5 degree centigrade) in May, 74 and cold seasur. (11.4 degree centigrade) in Jan, 74, Rains starts in June and last till October in the block area. The normal rain all in this area during 1974 was 1.026.6 mms. at Gondiya center, resulting in declaration of searcity in the entire tuluka, during 1974.

3. The Bagh is an important river in the Panchayat Samiti and entirely controls its dranage system. The Major irrigation project Bagh river project is constructed on this river at Sirpur in Devari Panchayat Samiti and the pick-up weir dam is constructed at Pujaritola in Saleksa Panchayat Samiti. 10 miles of left bank canal and 18 miles right bank canal of this project are passing through the block area. (10,000 hcctare area commanded). The Managa medium irrigation project was also completed in 1970 in the Panchayat Samiti area, providing irrigation facilities to 3,300 hectares in this block.

4. As per the published data on the Agricultural Census 1971, about 71.3% cultivators having 29.65% area of holdings in the selected block, belonged to small cultivators having holdings upto 2.0 hectares which is the average holding-size in the area.

5. It will be seen from the above table that the cultivators from major part of total population, being mostly small cultivators while the agricultural labourers stand second among the workers. Both small cultivators as well as agricultural labourers require seasonal employment, especially in non-agricultural season. The population engaged in houshold industries are mostly engaged in bidi manufacturing industry, which is playing vital role in the economy of the Panchayat Samiti. Forest exploitation, especially Bomboo cutting in dense forest, is also one of the important occupations since bamboo is exported to Ballarpur Paper Mill in Chandrapur district and to Madhya Pradesh.

6. The following table gives land utilisation statis-tics available for the year 1973-74 for Panchayat Samiti,, Saleksa.

Sl. Item No.		Area in Hectares	Percentage to total area
1. Net area sown	۰.	20,655	33 - 20
<ol><li>Area sown more than once</li></ol>		7,112	
<ol><li>Gross cropped area</li></ol>		27,767	
4 Current failows		1,133	1 -82
5 Old Fallows		1,429	2 . 29
<ol><li>Culturable waste</li></ol>		3,225	5 - 19
7. Barren and unculturable was	te	3,141	5-05
8. Land put to non-agricultural	<b>us</b> :::	4.091	6.58
9. Permanent pastures and graz	ing		
land .	Ξ.	10,621	17.08
10. Forest		16,154	25-97
<ol> <li>Area under miscellaneous tro</li> </ol>	ejere		
not included in area sown.	÷.,	1,751	2.82
<ol> <li>Total geographical area .</li> </ol>		62,200	100.00

7. As per land utilisation statistics for the year 1974-75, about 31% (1916 hectares) area was irrigated by Govt canals while 66% (4085 hectares) area was irrigated by minor irrigation tanks and ex-Malgu-zari tanks in the block. About 1% (55 hectares) and 2% (93 hectares) area was irrigated by dug wells and oil engineer and pumping sets respectively. Thus about 30% of the net cropped area was irrigated by different sources of irrigation during 1974-75

8. From the above table, it will be noticed that the area under forest and cultivation accounts for a major area busier torest and cuttivation accounts for a major part of the geographical area. The Principal crop of the area being paddy, the peak season of employment in agriculture is transplanting in July and August and harvesting in November to December. Forest of the year the agricultural labourers as well as small cultivators require employment. The entire block is also covered by Small Farmers' Development Agency Programme, the activities of which are also in progress in this area. During the last 10 years i.e. 1965 to 1975 in this area. During the tast 10 years i.e. 1905 UL 1575 there were 86 villages affected by scarcity, of which 24 villages were affected 4 times, 25 villages thrice, 12 villages twice and 25 villages once only. Majority of villages were affected during the year 1974-75. Out of the total of 88 villages in the Panchayat Samiti 54 villagers are covered by proposed tribal development block, for which special development plan is envisaged.

9. The transportation facilities in the Panchayat Samiti are too poor. The Bombay-Calcutta Railway line of 19 kilometres only passes through this Block. The only all-weather road passing through this area is 17 kms. long of Amgaon-Deoli Road. Amgaon-Salcksa road, though completed and extended upto Dareksa could not be opened for want of major bridge on Bagh River, which is under construction. The length of Pucca Roads in the area comes to 37 kms. The S.T. uses ply on Amgaon-Deoli road; while they ply on Amgaon-Saleksa road in dry season only.

10. The data on employment seekers register for EGS work with village panchayats till March 70, obtained from the Block Development Officer Saleksa is given below:-

51. No.	Item	Male	Female	Total
se fo	of employment ckers registered r work throughout e year.	2,571	1,566	4,137
sec	. of employment kers registered for rk in agril. season y.	NA	NA	6,134
see. WO	of employment kers registered for k in non-agricultur son only.	AN ai	NA	4,754
4. To	tal	8,786	6,239	15,025

of E.G.!

11. Since the major population of working groups belongs to small cultivators and agricultural labourers the Employment Guarantee Works were started in order to provide work to the employment seekers, on a large scale, during the scarcity of 1974-75, when almost all the villages were affected by the scarcity.

12. The following table gives the number of works started under E.G.S. expenditure incurred upto March, 1976 and employment generated on these works.

Sr. Category of work No.	No. of works	Total expdr. incurred upto Mar. 76 (Rs.)	Total man- days gene- rated till March, 76
<ol> <li>Deepening of minor Ca of Bagh Project</li> <li>Approach road to Kali sarar Medium Irri, Pro-</li> </ol>		1,12,000	35,626
ject	1	99,000	35.661
3. Minor Irrigation tanks	34	60,43,000	17.89.230
<ol><li>Percolation tanks</li></ol>	7	9,34,000	2,53,352
<ol><li>Soil Conservation Bloc</li></ol>		49,000	16,575
6. Ayacut Development .	194	4,43.000	70,501
7. Balli Exploitation	1	16,000	4,075
8. Forest road works .	1	87,000	26,461
9. Village roads	2	1,23,000	29,960
10. Construction of huts .	30	21,000	N.A
11. Reconstruction of huts	1	1,000	N.A.
12. Metal breaking centres	. 5	2,63,000	84,671
Total	307	81,91,000	23,44,12

(This has reference to work in blue prints or started by 1-4-76 'under E.G.S.)

13. Since the work schedules for the works consisting upto Rs. 5,000 were not canvased as per instructions, the data on mandays generated was not collected for all works of soil conservation, Ayacut development and construction/reconstruction of huts. The maximum labour attendance was reported in May/June, 75 due to scarcily conditions. During the current year labour attendance seems to be less as compared to previous years due to favourable agricultural season. The E.G.S. works were ordered to be stopped by Government during transplanting, harvesting of crops, while during tendu leaves collection in May and June 76, there were stopped by Collector. Bhandara which is the main reason of decline in labour attendance during this period.

#### (3) Size and quality of taluka Blue Print

14. Since no complete blue print was prepared lists of works initiated in Block were obtained from Collectorate, it is revealed that only 3 scarcity spill over works of Minor Irrigation Tanks were included in these lists, while rest of the works included were new EGS works. As regards soil conservation and Asiatut bave been included and sanction to these centres was accorded by the Collector. The construction of huts as well as metal breaking centres were not included in the blue print of the block.

15. Normal departmental Plan/Non-Plan works do not find place in the list for the selected block. In the second part, new sites of tanks for survey have been included, which were later to be surveyed and kept ready for starting the works.

16. Survey and estimates of all the tank works were prepared by adopting quick survey methods (within a week per tank), but survey for canals was not undertaken in the case of most M. I. tanks. Most of the plans and estimates of tank works are likely to be revised as per current DSP and for other technical seasons such as increased storage capacity, detailed plans of tanks and eanals.

17. Out of the total 367 works (in the Part A of the MLW) 205 works were 'in progress' as on 1-4-76 and further continued during the year 76-77. Out of these 205 works only 116 works were having FGS component of more than Rs. 5,000/-. Majority of those works were ML tanks, percolation tanks and Ayacut Development. 40 works out of these 116 works, are having EGS component more than Rs. 25,000 mostly Ayacut Development works, Ouof 7 percolation tanks de coreloation tanks were 'in progress' as on 1-4-76, while one P.T. was reported as 'completed' by 1-4-76. The percolation tanks were to to redominent in this area and as such these tanks are being provided with sluces in order to provide dditional irrigation. It was also understood that the ank works not within the ceiling limit of economic

20---748Planning/77

yard stick of Rs. 33,000 per Mc Ft., are classified and included us percolation tanks.

#### (4) Technical norms in use

18. The departmental technical norms are being observed for the various categories of works according to prescribed specifications for hilly (but non D.P.A.) areas. The estimates where however prepared as per then current schedules of rates. Since the works are carried out by different agencies, no revision of estimates have been done upto October, 76. On discussion, expecially tank works, as the present DSP are increased as compared to DSP of 2 years carifer Rs. 120/- per hut for landless labourers were paid for manufacturing of tiles and bricks and 50% of Rs. 120/- were provided for manual work.

19. Benefits were specified in the estimates of most of the EGS works except road works, forest works and percolation tanks. The soil conservation/ Ayacut Development works also specify the area to be henefited. Since most of the tank works were under construction, the benefits realised could not be assessed at this stage.

20. The likely beneficiaries could not be identified from the plans and estimates, except in case of Soit Conservation/Ayacut Development, where names and area likely to be benefited are specified in estimates. As repards M.I. tank works, the areal likely to be irrigated is worked out on the basis of cropping pattorn and gross storage capacity of tanks as no canal survey was undertaken at the time of estimates. It is also observed that the Implementing Officers are not in know of the cultivators actually being benefited by tank works alworks have been undertaken so far for the construction of canals to the works although some works have been completed.

#### (5) Speed of completion

21. Out of the total 307 works, 77 works were completed upto 313-76 of which R works belong to Soil Conservation, while 31 works belong to construction of huits and 34 works of Avacut. Development, and 4 works be of other categories, Moreover, 16 works were not started and 4 works were temporarily stopped, while 5 works (of metal breaking) were abandoned.

22. Adequate funds were provided under EGS till the end of the last financial year and there was no incidence of stoppage of work due to non-availability of funds. Also adequate provision was made in plan budget in order to meet the land compensation payments of EGS works. However, while discussing this problem with implementing officers, it was revealed that the incomplete works could not progress well for want of adequate funds under EGS during the ver-76-77 so that incomplete works could not be restorted upto October, 1976.

23. It was noticed that many tank works were undertaken in the same vicinity and hence labour got divert-ed amongst various works resulting in most of the works remaining incomplete. No completion of fort-nightly progress reports was done at taluka level Pannginty progress reports was done at tailuta level rati-chayat Samitiwise, the practice followed in this district is that the district implementing officers used to com-pile fortnightly reports received from the subordinate offices at talka and sub-divisional level, and sent a copy of the compiled report to the Collector. How-ever, a copy of the monthly report indicating workwise position of expenditure, mandays, working days, etc. is sent to the Tahsildar concerned, talukawise and not blockwise which is not compiled at taluka level to have a complete picture of the works undertaken in the block. These reports are used for review of EGS works in the co-ordination an review meeting at taluka level. However, only one such meeting was held each in 1974-75 and 1975-76 (for Amgaon and Sale-The Panchayat kasa blocks jointly). Samitiwise Review was taken at district level, where all non-officials at taluka level were invited.

24. No man-power budgetting is done at any level, and as such implementing officers are not sure about labour strength, which will be available in different months, so as to complete the works. Scheduling of each work is not possible under EGS, since mobilisation of labour force is uncertain under EGS.

#### (6) Mobilisation of Man-Power

25. Since most of the tank works were temporarily stopped during rainy season, and not satistad after rains for want of orders of restarting from the Collector, the Workers Idoutification Check List is not maintained for any work in Salekasa-Panchayat Samiti and hence Abstract of WICL as well as muster rolis were not received. Hence the prescribed two tables could not be prepared for observations.

26. However, while discussion with the taluka level implementing agencies, it is observed that an announcement by beat of drums is arranged through the local Sarpanch of village Panchayats in the worksite village and in nearby villages regarding scheduled date of starting a particular work under EGS and the employment seekers requiring employment, do attend the work from that date of starting. Good attendance of workers was reported in a week's time after start of a work. It is also noticed that the workers prefer to work on ECS works during initial stages, since they get good wages during that stage, as lead and manual labour factors not of vital importance. As soon as the embankment attains higher level, the workers get starting lesser wages because of less out-Since there were sufficient number of EGS nut. works in progress, the problem of distance was not of more importance. Local leaders, especially village

panchayat members are requested by the implementing agencies, to seed labourers on the works. Mokiadam from work-site village is found auitable for mobilisation of labourers. It is not felt necessary to increase Depuiy Engineer's posts but it would be useful if some posts of junior engineers are increased. One junior engineer could suitably entrusted with 2-3 works having the labour strength of 500 workers per day within the radius of 5 miles. The work of such 5 to 6 junior engineers can be supervised by a Deputy Engineer. Wheat supply system under 'CARE' requires to be made available in advance to the local fair price Stops. It was suggested by the implementing Officers that some officebased tracers may be provided to undertake all technical maters including revision of estimates, preparation of drawings etc.

#### (7) Administration and Co-ordination :

27. So far as the Block level meetings are concerned only one meeting was held on 12-10-74 at Panchayat Samiti, Salekasa, under the chairmanship of Sub-Divisonal Officer, Gondiya, in which employment situation in the block as well as progress of EGS works were discussed with the local leaders and officials present. The second meeting common for Amgaon and Sale-Kasa P. Ss. was held at Amgaon on 5-8-75, in which review of blockwise EGS works was taken. The proposals for new sites also discussed for survey and estimates in order to meet the demand of works in cer-The rest of the meetings were held at tain pockets. The rest of the meetings were held al Gondiya, taluka headquarter, where Panchayat Samiti Chairman, B.D.Os, and M.L.As, in the taluka were invited and review of EGS work was taken along with other subject, after formation of new Coordination and Review Committee. The Tahsildar has no independent mechanism - for reviewing Panchayatwise man-power budgetting. Even the Gram Panchayat-wise data of Employment seekers was not made available to the Tahsildars by the Gram Panchayats. There was however, co-ordination among the implementing officers and the decisions taken at the taluka levels were implemented by the implementing Officers.

28. While discussing with implementing officers, it was observed that the technical staff of some of the implementing-officers were overloaded when there was maximum labour attendance during scarcity period of 1974-75 and part of 75-76, as it was beyond the capacity of a junior engineer to handle more than 1000 labourers on a work at a time. In normal season, the technical staff twas not overloaded. Where there were no technical staff technical nets month were maployed on temporary basis for EGS works as work-chared employes. In the EGS works on work on supervise the EGS works on work at the EGS works on work at the EGS works on work at the EGS works on works on the tech supervise the EGS works on works.

charged establishment. The psoition can be seen from the table below :---

Technical Statf of some Implementing Agencies :---

SI. No.	Name of Implementing agency	 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	works	No. of works entrusted to Junior Engineer in selected blocks.			
		EGS	Other than EGS	J/E	EGS works	Other works	
1.	S.D.O. Z. I., M. I. Sub-Dyn. No. 2, Gondiya,	18	7	1	3	2	
2.	S.D.O., Z.I.M. I. Sub-Dvn. No. 1, Gondiya	26	6	1	5	3	
				1	3	1	
3.	S.D.O. Bagh Canal Sub-Dvn. No. 1, Gondiya	28		1	6		
4.	S.D.O. Bagh Const, Sub Dvn, Dhori	21		1	3		
				1	1+2		
5.	Dy. Engr. Bagh Irri, management Sub-Dyn, Gondiya	. 14	3	1	2		
				1	*2		
				1	•3		
				1	•3		
				1	+1	-	

\*Agricultural graduates were temporarily appointed on work-charged establishment.

29. In normal course, the survey work is being carried out by two Sub-Division under Executive Engineer, Minor Irrigation Division, Bhandara. Since the revision of estimates is to be undertaken by the implementing officers concerned, they need additional staff for this work. It was also observed that the drawing of some of the tanks were not prepared and the time of the time of the time of the survey-methods were supplied during the searcity period.

#### (3) Other observations

30. While discussing joint evaluation with the talaka/district level implementing officers, it was observed that the blanket sanction to the centres of Agricultural Asstts. was given under Soil Conservation and no Plans and estimates of individual soil conservation blocks were sent to the Collectr, for estimation blocks were sent to the Collectre, for estimation blocks are the sancial to such works are not generally sent to the Collector for sanction, but are got sunctioned us per departmental procedure. It is also observed that the expenditure from Plan grants is being incurred for purchase of cement pipes for outles in Soil Conservation and for purchase of cement in respect of Ayacut Development, while the labour intensive part of the work is paid from EGS grants at the same time. The workers muster is not kept in soil conservation and ayacut development works. However only the names of workers are available with the agricultural assits, for further purposes i.e. reporting of mandays etc.

#### III. NOTES FIELD INQUIRY

#### (A) District Schedules

31. Panchayat Samitiwise data of the Employment seekers is not available with tabil office nor is it available with Block office or Collector's office. It was still not made available in the prescribed form by the Blocks, inspite of personal pursuation with the Dy, C.E.O. (VI) of Zilla Parishad which is required for item no 2.20 of block 2 and block 6 of the schedule. The data required in block 4 regarding Biue Print is not made available so far in the prescribed form by the Collector. However, a fist prepared by the Collector is made available from which data regarding period for which planned and estimated. Sumilarly, the data for Block 5(a) is not fortheoming from the Collectors office, for the district as a whole, but the field team has collected this data from the implementing officers as well as Collector's office, which took much time and needed estimation, in some cases. The information for Block 5(b) is not fortheoming from the implementing agencies; though they were personally reminded. The data for Block 7 has been estimated on the figures of expenditure, since this data was not available with the Collector's office.

#### (B) Taluka schedule

32. The data for Block 3 was taken from the Block Annual Progress Report (Part II) of respective Panchayat Samiti, since Panchayat Samitiwise data is not maintained in revenue records in this region. The data in Block 4(C) is not forthcoming from the taluka level implementing officers. The information for Block 6 is partly received for Salekasa Block and the matter is being persuaded. As regards data in Block 7, it is observed that the work wise tunds were not allocted to the implementing officers, but the allocments were placed at the disposel to find end where placed at the disposel of the data level implementing officers by the Collector while taluka level implementing officers and to draw the amount required against this allotment as per their requirements; hence data for column 7 is not available.

#### (C) Village schedule

33. The data for most of the blocks in village schedule (Part I) could not be collected since all the officials required to be contacted are not available in the village itself on one occasion, contacting them mvolves loss of time and much labour. The searcity data required for block 8 (C) are not generally available with village Panchayat nor the agency executing searcity works can be identified at this stage because of transfers of officials.

#### (D) Work-Schedule

34. While filling up the works schedule, it was observed that no correct exponditure figures are available with tabka level implementing officers, as some expenditure is directly booked to the works by the District implementing officers, and it becomes difficult for the field team to collect the expenditure data, manter that the team to collect the expenditure data. days data etc., since the inception of works, due to frequent transfer of works to different agencies. Survey, plans and estimates are not prepared by the taluka level implementing officers, with the result that this, data is not made available in many cases of tank works. The data on hyber technical supervision is also not maintained with the taluka level implementing officers, and as such, it was not made available in many cases due to transfers. As regards soil conservation and Ayacut Development works, all required data is not available with the Sab-Divisions, which is being collected from the Agricultural Supervisors concerned. The probing on certain items were least satisfactorily replied to by the taluka level implemening officer, since they are also not well versed with the execution of a particulture work under E.G.S.

#### TABLE 1 : ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST/IN PROGRESS (Status 1-4-76)

(SALEKASA) Category of work No. of Total No of works No. of works in col No. of works in progress from col. 6 according to the size (EGS Remarks works as per MLW costing more than Rs. 5,000 FGS 4 those in progress as on 1-4-76. compo component) ( % to col. 6) nent of works in col, (A B) No. EGS No. ( ); EGS Between Above Total Between compo-nent (Rs. '000) (% to col. 5) to col. 4) compo-Rs. 5000 Re 8.5 25000 2 (Rs. '000) nent 50000 (Rs.'000) 10 10 25000 50000 Major Irrigation (102) 2 192 2 192 Medium Irrigation (103) 1 960 1 960 \_ ----Minor Irrigation (105) 41 1,03,24 34 86,35 32 83.46 32 (100) 32 (94 .12) (96-65) Percolation Tanks (106) 7 9 17 47 12.76 12,27 (85.71) (100) (100) Soil Conservation (204) 40 1,95 14 1,20 30 -(100) (25.00) (28 - 57) (100 Ayacut Development (211) 196 10.14 82 6.62 72 5,86 (88-51) 72 (100) (87 .80) (100) Forrest Works (503) 1 16 1 16 Forrest Works (504) . 1.44 1 1 1.44 1,44 (100-00) 1 (100-00) (100) (100) Road works (601) 2 2 3.40 3,40 1.60 (50-00) (47 06) (100) (100) Rural Housing (804 & 805) . 31 22 Others-Metal breaking centre 5 7,43 7,43 5 ~ Total 329 1 56 97 149 1.31.0 116 (72 ·85) 1,04,93 76 (80-05) (65-52) 40 (34 ·48) (100)

Note: 1. MLW A .-- Ali works included in the Blue Print plus works outside Blue Print but started.

2. MLW B-Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in EGS.

Category of work	Total No. of works of status	Value (EGS comp)	Works	not started		s temporarily opped.	Works	abandoned		completed
1	1-3-4-5- (for MLW (AB)	of works	No.	Value (EGS comp.) (Rs.' 000)	No.	Va)ue (EGS comp.) (Rs.' 000)	No.	Value (EGS, comp.) (Rs.' 000)	No.	Value (EGS. comp.) (Rs.' 000
<u>ا</u>	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Major Irrigation (102) Medium Irrigation		192		~	1	143		n	1	49
(103) Minor Irrigation Tanks	, I	960			I	960				
(105)	y	1978	7	1689	2	283				
Percolation Tanks (106) Soil Conservation	3	520	2	471					ł	49
Terracing (204) Ayacut Development	28	154	20	119			_		8	35
(211)	43	164	4	49	_					
Forest Road (503)	1	16							34	115
Road Works (604)	1	180			_				1	16
Rural Housing (804)	30	21	-		-				1	180
Rural Housing (805) .	1	1				-			30	21
Other-Metal Break-					-		-		1	
ing Centres (900)	5	743		~ ~	_		5	743		
Total Percentage	124 (100-00)	4929 (100)	38 (30 -65)	2328 (47 ·23)	4 3 ·22)	(392 (28·24)	5 (4-03)	743	77 62 ·10)	466 (9.45)

TABLE 2: ALL WORKS NOT STARTED/TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETED
(SALEKASA)

# TABLE 3: REVISION OF ESTIMATES OF SELECTED WORKS

Category of work.	·····						(SALEKASA)
Category of work,	Total no. of selected works	No. of selected works for	Works for	/or revision	Remarks		
		which estimates were revised/or revision are due.	Name of work	Estimate before inclusion in the Blue print ('000)	Actual/ Approx. value of revised estimates ('000)	¶⊈ Increuse	Whether spil aver work of New work
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	
Works in Progress :							
Minor Irrigation Tank (105)	. 8	8	Kawadi 1	312	468	50	
			Pipariya	290	350	21	
			Bagheda	221	300	36	
			Yermada	310	400	29	
			Sonekhari	377	450	20	
			Nanwha	187	316	69	
			Navatola (Bijepar)	290	416	43	
			Fukimeta	359	430	20	
Resolution a const			Lakhan- dharni	<b>40</b> 7	488	20	
Percolation Tank (106) Forest Works	. 2	2	Serpar	49	85	73	
Road Works	• !	-	_			-	
Soil Conservation	. 2			·			
Ayacut Development	. 3					_	
the state of the s						-	
Total	. 21	10		28,02	3703	32	

# 137

	138	
TABLE 4 :	SOURCES OF EGS WORKS AND COST OF EGS. COMPONENT	

\_\_\_\_

(SA)	LEK/	ASA)
------	------	------

.....

Category of work	'Scarcit	y spillover works	P	lan works	New	EGS works	To	Total Works		
	No	EGS component (Rs. '000)	No.	EGS. component (Rs. '000)	No.	EGS components (Rs. 000)	No.	EGS components (Rs. 000)		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9		
Major Irrigation Deepening of Minors					2	1,92	2	1,92		
Medium Irrigation Approach road		•		·	1	9,60	1	9,60		
Minor Irrigation Tank	. :	3 5,96			38	97,28	41	1,03,24		
Percolation Tanks .		• •			9	17,47	9	17,47		
Soil Conservation Terr	ac-									
ing			12	41	28	1,54	40	1,95		
Ayacut Development			126	6,50	70	3,64	196	10,14		
Forest Works		•		-	2	1,60	2	1,60		
Road Works		•		-	2	3,40	2	3,40		
Rural Housing .			30	21	1	1	31	22		
Others-Metal Breaki Centres	ng			_	5	7,43	5	7,43		
Total		3 5,96	168	7,12	158	1,43,89	329	1,56,97		

#### TABLE 5 : PATTERN OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORKS

(SALEKASA)

Category	Name of	Total cost	Expdr.	EGS,	Expenditure	after inclu	usion in EGS	Remarks
			EGS. (000)	EGS. the total		75-76 (000)	1976-77 (000)	Status
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
Minor Irrigation Tanks (1 05)	Kawadi (1)	312	-	312	17	220	88 (Oct. 70)	Stopped
	Pipariya	290		290	11	205	48 Do.	Do.
	Bagheda	221		221		114	54 Do.	Do.
	Yermada	310		310		121	71 Do,	Do.
	Sonekhari	377		377	25	278	24 (July, 76)	Do.
	Nanwha	187		187		181	28 Do.	Do.
	Navatola (Bijepar)	290		290	56	186	42 Do.	Do,
	Fukimeta	359		359	44	154	28 Do.	Do.
Percolation Tank (106)	Labhandharni	407	-	407	-	135	67 (Sept. 1	Do,
Road Works (601)	Purada- Fukimeta Road	300	-	160	-	71	21 (Oct. )	16) Do.
Total	·····	3053		2913	153	1665	470	

TABLE 6 ;	PATTERN OF MONTHLY	ATTENDANCE ON SELECTED WORKS IN PROGRESS

(SALEKASA)		0	ASA	ĸ	æ	٩L	íS.	
------------	--	---	-----	---	---	----	-----	--

											(SALEKASA)
Category of work	Name of work	Total man-	Man days	1	Mandays	of Employ	yment ger	crated m	onthwise	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Remarks,
		days requir- ed under EGS	of employ- ment genera- ted under EGS upto 1-4-76	Apr. 76	May 76	June 76	July 76	Aug. 76	Sept. 76	Oct. 76	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	n	12
Minor Irrigation Tanks (105)	Kawada-I	97400	71714	10426	1263	2528	-			-	George filling canal to be done,
	Pipariya	90000	60877	7956	1098	3341			_		Do.
	Bagheda	67000	29963	6575	774	2256			_		Do.
	Yermada	96700	41904	6975	480	1870	-	~	-	-	Pitching remai- ned.
	Sonekhari	146189	96380	3990	5400	7280	270	25	26		Do.
	Nanwha	1124361	62152	4050	3024	2010	1140				Earth work.
	Navatola (Bijepar)	152109	70007	4278	5376	2196	1236		-	250	remained.
	Fukimeta	162656	58784	2964	3645	3848	330	10	26	-	Do,
Percolation Tanks (106)	Labhan- dharni	116247	42860	5270	4624	3456				-	Do.
Road Works (601) .	Purada- Fukimeta Road.	67330	15400	-	3600	1746	-	~		-	Earth Work. murum spread- ing of 1.5 kms, remained.
Total		1108042	550050	51484	29284	30531	3026	35	52	250	remained.
							PR. 4997				
п	IILIST	OF S	ELEC	TED	WOR				ATIO	NS	
Category		Nan	e of work			Imple	menting /			Remar)	cs who visited the work
1			2					3			4
<ol> <li>Minor Irrigation</li> </ol>		1. M. I. Ta	nk Kawa	£i (1)			sional En t <b>R</b> . Mana		ub. Din.	R. O./R	l.A. :h Officer
		2. M. J. Ta	ank Kawa	ai an		Containe	Do,				h Asstis.
		3. M. I. T.					Do.			R.A.	
		4. M. I. Tu			mada)		Do.			R.A.	
		5. M. I. Ta	ink Sonek	hari		S.D.O. Z No. 1. Gondiy	Z.P. M. I.	Sub. Di	vision	R.O./R.	Α.
		6. Percolat	ion Tank	at Serpa	r.	Sub Div Bagh Co	isional Er onft.			None	
II. Soil Conservation		7. Sawali l 8. Do.	7				vision De S. C. O. C Do.			R. O. R.O.	
III. Ayacut Developm		9. Do. ). Zalliya N	8 Aliner outi	et No. 4/	L	Sub D.S.C				R.O. None	
IV. Forest work	1	1. Balli exp	loitation	u Kalisa	rar tank		orest Offic	ær		None	
	1	2. Pipariya	-Darekas	a Forest	Road	Amagao Range F Amag	Forest Off	icer		R.O.	
V. Road works	1	3. Purada-	Fukimeta	Road		Sub Divi Z.P. S	isional Off	ficer 19 & on.	с.	R.A.	
	,	4. Kawara	handha-W	otiambh	ora Rd.	Amagad	n. Do.			none	
							Do.				
VI. Other works .	1	5. Metal b		notre at						none	

#### 1. Minor Irrigation

(1) Minor Irrigation Tank at Kawadi (1) :--It is a new tank initiated under EGS in February, 75, costing Rs. 3,12,000. The quick survey estimates were prepared within a week and the execution of tank work was started. The work was reported in progress as on 1-4-1976 and about Rs. 2,37,000 were spent spent as on 1-4-19/0 and about Rs. 2,37,000 were spent upto March, 76, generating employment for 71,714 mandays. Rs. 88,000 are spent during the current year i.e. 1976-77, generating employment for 14,217 year to: 15/0-17, generating employment for 14,217mandays. As per original estimates the cost norm per Meft. is Rs. 27,230 as against the prescribed norm of Rs. 33,000 per Meft. The estimates are likely to be revised. The cost norm after revision could not be checked, since revision of estimates is not completed. The emankment of both sdies, pitching, side drains, etc. were completed till the date of visit by Research Officer (EGS) in October, 76. The semi-skilled work of waste weir was under constructon through the contractor. The plans and estimates propose to irrigate 84 hectares of area in Wadad neighbouring village. The work of embankment was pressed by bullock-driven rollers. The tank site is found technically feasible, since it has a good catchnent. There is no submergence of private land, the area being forest land. The survey canal is to be undertaken by the implementing agency i.e. Sub Divisional Officer, Bagh irrigation management Sub Division Gondia. The land acquisition problems have not so far arisen

(2) Minor Irrigation Tank at Kawadi (11) :— This tank is very close to tank Kawadi (1) initiated under EGS in April, 75, costing Rs. 280,000 and reported 'in progress' as on 1-4-76. An amount of Rs. 1.67,177 was spent generating 42,085 mandays till 31-3-76. The quick survey methods were adopted. The plans and estimates were prepared within a week. Rs. 67,832 were spent generating 15,915 mandays employment during 1976-77 upto October, 76. As per original estimates, cost norm per Mcft. is Rs. 22,230 as against the prescribed norm of Rs. 33,000 per Mcft. The estimates are not so far revised. The ambankment work, pitching construction of sluce, waste weit was in progress at the fine of visit by the RO. (B2OS) in October 76. The såde drains were completed. Simi shough work of waste were, provide the analysis of the standard state and the optime of the standard state and the state of the becars in Kawadi village. The embankment was not properly dressed and orresed by Bullook driven rollers. Both tanks i.e. Kawadi I and II are very close to each other and if proper survey would have been undertaken property a large M.I. Tank a bit upstream would have been planned in place of these two small Tanks. There is no submergence of private land in the cathment, since this area is forest land. The survey of canal has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has routed problem has not been and in the cathment, since the state state the state is problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been survey to canal has not been undertaken hence the land accusition problem has not been has not been has hence the land accusition problem has not b

(3) Minor Irrigation Tank at Bagheda :---It was also started under EGS in March 1975 costing Rs.

2,21,000 and reported 'in progress' on 1-4-1976. An amount of Rs. 1,14,000 was spent upto 31-3-1976 generating 29,963 mandays. Rs. 54,000/- were also spent during 75-76 upto October 1976, generating 10,605 mandays. As 5 per the original estimates, the cost norm per Mcft. worked out to Rs. 31,170/which is within ceiling limit of Rs. 33,000 per MCFT The estimates are likely to be revised as per current D.S.R. The work of embankment on either sides was nearing completion, while semi-skilled work of pitching, waste weir etc. was in progress at the time of visit of R.A. (EGS) in October 1976. The hand rollers were utilised for pressing the earth work. The rain cuts were noticed on embankment. The tank would itgate 90 heatres of area of Baghed village. It is situated in forest area and hence there is no submergence of private land. The workers from work site as well as nearby villages were engaged on this tank.

(4) Minor Irrigation Tark at Jaiturola (Yermada) :-- It was started as a new work under EGS component of Rs. 310,000. The survey and estimates were prepared by the Sub Divisional Odficer, M.I. Sub Divisional Odficer, M.I. Sub Divisional Odficer, M.I. Sub Divisional Cocal Sector, Nagpur by using quick survey methods and was technically sanctioned by the Executive Engineer, M.I. Division, Nagpur, A an amount of Rs. 1,21,233 was spent by generating 41,904 mandays employment upto 14-1976. The cost per MCFT is Rs. 31,000/- which is within the ceiling limit of Rs. 33,000/- which kis within the ceiling limit of Rs. 33,000/- which first example the day and semiskille work of prictiong, waste war was partly completed. The work of goree filing is yet to be completed. After completion of work, the tank will triggted abour 87 hectares of area and will be handed over to Zilla Parishah for 105R and other technical data. A mount of Rs. 70,986, generating employment 9,325 mandays was spent during the current year unto October 1976.

(5) Minor Irrigation Tank at Sonekhari :--It was initiated under EGS in February 75, costing Rs. 3,77,000 and made repaid progress during last 15 months and was reported 'in progress' on 1-4-1976. It was physically completed on the date of visit bv the R.O. (EGS) in October 1976 and tank water was made available to 37 acres of standing paddy crops during Sept. 76. The quick survey methods were adopted while preparing plans and estimates. An amount of Rs. 3,03,000 was spont and 96,380 mandays employment were generated unto 31-3-1976. During the year 1976-77 an amount of Rs. 23,000/was spent upto July. 76 and generated 7.550 mandays. Cost norm per MCFT comes to Rs. 35.296/- as per original estimates which is beyond the yard stick of Rs. 33,000/- per MCFT. The estimates are under revision as per current District Schedule of Rates and not finalised so far. Most of the unskilled work except canal work is completed. As per the esimates, the tank will irrigate 7.20 hoctars of area of Soniekhari välage. The embankment was observed to be extended fauther in order to cover nearby earchment so as to increase the gross storage capacity of the tank with due technical considerations. There is submergence of 4 acces of private lands, which is yet not acquired. However, and acquisition for canal would not be checked aince canal survey is yet to be dona. The tank is found useful since it has started watering to 37 acres, standing paddy crops this year from the salucio to the adjucent fields.

(6) Percolation Tank at Serpor : The work was initiated under EGS on 28-2-1975 with an estimated cost and EGS component of Rs. 49,000/- An amount of Rs. 69,346/- was spent upto 1-4-1976 by generating employment of 20,227/- mandays and reported 'empleted' on 1-4-1976. Relaxed norms for searcity works were used in 1974-75 for technical sanction and plans and estimates were prepared within a week by using quick survey methods. The likely benefits are not incorporated in the estimates is a percolation tank. However a sluice is provided to the tank and it will irrigate about 15 acres of paddy area in the command. The plans and estimates are under revision due to increased DSR and other technical matters.

#### II. Soil Conservation Work-Terracing

7. Sawalt Block No. 3 : It was also initiated under FGS costing Rs. 8,000/- having EGS component of Rs. 6,000/- started in the month of April 75, it was completed in November 75. It had generated 1,406 mandays. The departmential provision worth Rs. 724/- only was spent on cost of outley i.e. purchase of cement pipes. Though it was initiated in Arhil. 75, by the Collector, Bhandara, the works were started in April itself under direction given by Collector in a Review meeting. The work was physically completed by the said work and about 60% of newly reclaimed in very meeting. The work was physically completed by the said work and about 60% of newly reclaimed revenue forest land which was terraced was also brought under cultivation by the heneficiaries during 1976-77. The remaining area could not be developed for want of sufficient rains, which is required for levelling. All the paddy terraces in this block were maintained well.

(8) & (9) : Sawali Block Not. 7 and 8 : These Blocks were started under EGS as per oral orders of the Collector, Bhandara, during scarcity 1974-75, with respectively an estimated cost of Rs. 10,000 including EGS component of Rs. 7,000, and estimated cost of Rs. 12,000 with EGS component of Rs. 9,000. Block No. 7 had generated 2,164 mandays employine fou work-neckers of workside village and nearby villages of Sakoli taluka. The Blocks 7 and 8 were comnierd within 6 month's period it. by November, 75 and October, 75 respectively. The area of 7.88 and 767 hectares of 3 and 6 cultivators respectively was benefitted. These blocks were organised on 'C class revenue forest distributed to the households, whose land 2n-748 pinning?7 was submerged by the pick-up weir dam at Punjaritida of Bagh project. It was noticed by R.O. (RGS) in November, 76 that a few terraces of block 7 are brought under cultivation during agricultural season 76-77, while out a single terrace of Block No.8 was brought under cultivation during current year. Some of the terrace of Block 8 were found damaged during current rainy season i.e. 76-77, by a small flow of nala passing through these terraces. Yegligence of beneficiaries to protect the terraces.

The recovery of loan portion will be effected from the year 1978 i.e. after 2 years from the completion of work in 15 equal instalments.

#### II. Avacut Development

(10) Zalitya Minor outlet No. n/L: It was initiate ed under Plan and started under EGS from 282-21973, with an estimated cost of Rs. 15,000 and EGS component of Rs. 11,000. The work was reported in progress' on 1-4-1976. The expenditure of Rs. 5,000 was incurred by generating 1308 mandays employment upto 31-3-1976 under EGS while Rs. 2000 were spont under plan by generating 930 mandays before initiation under EGS. It will develop an area of 17.82 hectares by levelling of land, field channels, constructing masonary structure including division horces, crossing etc. in the command of the outlet. It has benefitted an area of 17.82 hectares since November 1975 by providing water to summer paddy. The work was executed as per departmental technical norms and was within the ceiling limit of economic vard stick per hectare prescribed by the Agricultural Department.

#### IV Forest works

(11) Balli Exploitation at Kalisarar Tank: It was also initiated under EGS by Forest Dentt. on 14-10-1975 with an estimated cost and EGS component of Rs. 16.193 and reported "completed" as on 14-4.976. The work was practically completed within three months i.e. by 4-1.976. An amount of Rs. 16.198 was spent by emeratine 4.075 mandavs employment during 1975-76. About 31, 984 ballies were produced and supplet for the construction of huts well as other district in the blue print of the block. However hit was started under EGS in order to provide ballies for construction of huts on priority, being one of the items of '20 point program.

12. Pinnriva Durckava Forest Read: It was started in March, 75 under FGS with a view to provide work to local work seekers in the forest areas (as per the initiatives circum by the then Chief Minister of the State in the Co-ordination and Review meetine held at Phandars). The plans and estimates were ready with department, duly prenared by the Forest Envineers. However, the work was executed as ner current schedule of rates of Forest Denft. The estimated cost with EGS comoment of the work is Rs. 1.44.1976, generating 24.641 mandays employment. The work was reported 'in progress' on 1.4-76 and found to be so by R.O. (EGS) in Sept., 76. It connects village Piparjva with Daldalkubi and Darckasa Railway station, through dense forest. It is a forest road of earth work and murrum spreading. It will also be used to act Forest produce (bamboo) from the dense forest upto Darckasa Railway station. The maintenance of the work will be done by the Forest Dept.

#### V. Road work

13. Purada Fukimeta Road: It is a village road of 6.80 Kms. connecting village Purada with Fukimeta. It was initiated by Z. P. under EGS in May, 75 and vas reported in progress' on 1.4-76. Earth work of 5.50 Kms. and murrum blanketing of 4.50 Kms. were completed upto the date of visit by R. A. (EGS) in November 76. It also passos through dense forest area and there is no way to Salekasa Block Headquarter or taluka/market place. This road will be useful for the villagers of Fukimeta and to extract forest produce from dense forest. Unless a big bridge on Bagh river and the minor bridges and cross drains of the roads are constructed, the road will be of no use for transportation. The total cost of the road worked out to ks. 1.59, 750 of which Rs. 71,000 were spent generating employment 15.400 mandays upto 1.4-1976. During the year 1976-77, an amount of Rs. 20,593 was spent upto October 1976 with 5,346 mandays employment. The road work was not restarted after current mansoon for want of orders from the Collector. Bandara.

14. Kawarabandha-Kotjambhora Road : This is a village road in a hilly tract initiated by Z.P. under EGS

on 21-5-1975, with an estimated cost and EGS component of Rs. 80,000 and reported "completed as on 1-4-76. It cannects village Kotjambhora with the village Kawarabhandha and further touches Amagaon-Salekasa road, having total length of 3.6 Kms. It is a kaccha Road of an earth work of 0.6 meter thickness and murrum blanketing of 0.2 meter. It was started under EGS in order to provide work during scarcity period of 1974-75 as there was no other work of community benefit in this pocket. It had made rapid prog-ress during the year 1975-76 and an amount of Rs. 57,029 was spent upto March 1976 generating employ-ment 14,560 mandays, and most of the work was completed. However, an amount of Rs. 4,326 was spent during 76-77 upto Sept. 76 towards outstanding pay-ments. The cross drains are yet not completed. It will benefit the local villagers since it connects Block head quarter and market place-Amagaon. It will also be useful for inter-State transport, provided it is converted into pucca road.

#### VI. Other works

15. Metal Breaking Centre at Bodalabodt : It was initiated under EGS in March 1975 with a view to provide work to the scarcity affected persons, with an estimated cost and EGS component of Rs. 144,200 and reported "abandoned" as on 1-4-1976. An amount of Rs. 49,199 was spent by generating 19,170 mandays upto 1-41976. The work was practically storped from 15-7-1975 as per Govt orders, being non-productive work. It had produced 448.174 Cmt. hell inch matal till the date of stoppage. It was not included in the blue print of the Block. The metal productive will be used for other developmental works in the locality.

TALUKA LEVEL NOTE FOR SAKOLI

(BHANDARA DISTRICT)

143-144

## CONTENTS

L	TALUKA LEVEL NOTES	
IJ.	SUPPORTING TABLES :	
	(i) Blue Print Tables	
	1. All Works in Taluka List/in progress	
	2. All works not started/temporarily stopped/abandoned/completed	
	3. Revision of estimates of selected works	
	4. Sources of EGS works and costs of EGS component	
	(ii) Information copiled for selected works ; (Details so far available for 10 out of 10 such works).	
	5. Pattern of total expenditure	
	6. Pattern of Monthly attendance	
	7. (i) Employment, by sources of workers, on afforestation work at Jamnapur	
	(ii) Distribution of workers by wages carned per day, on above work	
ш	WORK-WISE OBSERVATION FOR 15 SELECTED WORKS : INCLUDING 12 VISITED WORKS). List of Saledard Works	
	Observations	

## 1. TALUKA LEVEL NOTES

1. Socio-Economic characteristics of the Block : Sakoli Block, which is under survey comprises of 118 inhabitated and 13 deserted villages. The total population of the block as per 1971 Census is 1,38,235, of which 69,470 are male and 68,765 are female. The following table gives the occupational distribution of the population :

Oc	cupation							Rural	
							Male	Female	Total
(1)	Cultivators .	•					17,621 (48 · 32%)	8,266 (33 -99 %)	25,88 (42 ·62 %
(2)	Agril, Labourers , , ,					•	9,015	10,830 (44 · 57 %)	19,85 (32 ·68 %
(3)	Livestock, Orchards etc			•			1,032 (2.83%)	82 (0 -33 %)	(1.83%
(4)	Mining, Quarrying	•	•		•	•	l (Neg.)	(	1 (neg.
(5)	Manufacturing household industry	·	·	·	•	·	4,342	4,449 (18-30%)	8,79
(6)	Manufacturing other than househol	d ind,	•		•	•	586 (1-60%)	(0·79%)	77 (1 ·28%
(7)	Construction	·	·	•	·	•	218 (0.60%)	(0·21 %)	270 (0 45 %
(8)	Trade and Commerce	·	•	·	·	·	995 (2.73%)	171 (0 ·70 %)	1,11 (1 84%
(9)	Transport, Storage & communicatio	n	•	-	·	•	(0 45%)	2 (neg.)	16 (0 - 27 %
10)	Other Services		÷	•	·	·	2,496 (6 -84%)	270 (1 · 11 %)	2,766 (4 ·55%
	Total workers .						36,469 (100 ·00%)	24,322 (100 -00 %)	60,741 (100-00%

(percentages shown in brackets are to the total number of workers in that category).

2. The percentage of workers in the total popula-tion was 43.94. As per the Agricultural census data 1971, about 66% cultivators own 25% of area of total holdings-belonged to the group of small cultivators having holding up to 2 hectares only.

3. The population of scheduled caste is 6.62%. However, due to non-inclusion of Ncobuddhists in the scheduled castes, the population of scheduled castes is an under seminate. Similarly, it is not possible to give the representation of scheduled tribes, as this

area is not classified as scheduled area.

4. It will be seen from the above table that the number of Agricultural labourer forms a major part of the total population. The population engaged in the house-hold industry is mostly engaged in Bidi Industry, which is playing a vital role in the economy of the block (and the district).

5. In 1973-74, the land utilisation in this block was as follows :---

									 	 	Area in hectares	Percentage to total Geographical area
1.	Net area sown										30,518	36 - 47
2.	Current fallows .										563	0.68
3.	Old fallows										618	0.74
4.	Barren & un-culturab	le waste									1,853	2.21
5.	Culturable waste										2,939	3.5
6.	Land put to non-agril	. uses									7,074	8.4
7.	Permanent Pastures, &	k grazing	and:	5		· .					9,293	11-10
8.	Forests										30,043	35-90
9.	Area under miscellane	ous tree	crops	not i	nclud	led in	атеа	sown			789	0.94
10.	Total geographical an	a of the	block								83,690	100-00

6. It would be seen that the area under cultivation and under forest forms the major part of the geographical area i.e. 72.45%, depicting the situation that the major part of population is dependent on agriculture.

7. Being a paddy tract, the peak seasons of activities are the months of transpianting and harvesting. Frigited area was 49% of the net sown area, however, there is no medium of major irrigation project in thig block and the major source of irrigation was M I Tanks (ex-Malgurani tanks, maintained by Z.P.). The river chulband flows by the south east border of Sakoil Block and controis the drainage system of the block area. There are no medium or major irrigation projects in the block area. However, 15 state sector M.I. tanks provide irrigation potential of 3,812 hectares in the block area. However, 15 state sector statistics for use under construction having irrigation potential of 3,213 hectares. As per land utilisation statistics for the year 1973-74, about 49% of net cropped area was irrigated out of which about 91% area irrigated by canals of M.I. Tanks as well as ex-malgurari tanks, while 3% and 6% area was irrigated by dug wells and lift irrigation respectively.

8. The entire block is also covered under the Small Farmers Development Agency Programme. During the last ten years there were 124 villages affected by scarcity, of which 4 villages were affected 4 times, 11 thrice. The number of villages affected to were was 18, while the number of villages affected once was 11. The rain scarcity-affected year was 1974-75. The rains start generally in the month of June and last

till October in this Panchayat-Samiti area. The normal rainfall of the taluka is 1557.3 M.M. The rainfall during the year 1974 was recorded as 923.7 m.m. which is about 60% of the normal rainfall and causes to declare the scarcity in the block area. The climate is uneven and temperature was maximum in May, 74 (41.5' centigrade) and animimum in January, 74 (11.4' centigrade).

9. The transportation facility in this block area is too poor. There is no Railway station in the Block area. The main road of this block is the 29 Km. National Highway no. 6, which passes through the middle of the block dividing it into equal parts, south and north.

10. Another important all-weather Road is Sakoli-Sangadin Road, which is about 10 Km, in this block. Beside these 2 all weather roads, there is also one 7 Km. road joining Pohara and adjoining villapes to the National-high-way. The State Transport Buses regularly ply on these roads. An important road is Sakoli-Umarzari (16 Km.), on which the State Transport Buses ply in open season only i.e. from Decr. to Junc. Thus, the major part of the block area is completely cut-off in the rainy season. So also it is very difficult to reach each part of the Block due to lack of transport facilities, which has resulted in its backwardness.

11. The figures obtained from the Block Development Officer regarding employment-seekers registered under EGS till March, 76 are as follows :---

	Male	Female	Total
(1) No. of employment secker registered or the work through- out the year	3,761	1,581	5,342
(2) Not of employment seckers registered for Agril. season only	1,500	1,111	2,611
(3) No, of employment seekers registered for non-agril, season only	2,251	1,353	3,604
Total	7,512	4,045	11,557

2. Taluka History of EGS

12. Since the major population of the agril. labourers, EGS. works were executed to provide the employment to the employment seekers. The works executed till March 76 (including works sanctioned but not started) enlisted in the taluka list in the Sakoli under ECS till March, 76 are as follows :---

C	ategory of work		P.J. Second piles				No. of works	Total expenditure till March 76 (Rs. in thousand).	Total man-days gene rated till March, 70
	1						2	3	4
1.	M. I. Tanks Percolation Tank		:	:			33 4	62,48 3,83 27	17,72,253 1,09,773
3. 4.	Desilting of ex-malguzari Ta Soil Conservation works	nks .	:	:	:	:	1 74	27 1,74	9,936 Entire data not available
5. 6.	Afforestation	•	:	:	:	•	2 2	44 1 96	9,989 44,222
7. 8.	Other Forests works (repain Road works in hilly & acces	sible are	as in 6	1-81	plan	. :	1 4	47 4,03	9,162 1,12,344
9. 10,	Road works in hilly & in-act Road works in other areas in	xssible a 1 61-81 p	ireas no	tin	61-81	l plat	1 2	16 41	4,830 8,302
11.	Construction of Huts	•	• •	•			. 81	52	Entire data not available
12.	Repairs and renovation of h	uts	· · ·				. 1	(900 actual)	Do.
	Total works executed .	•				•	. 206	76,32	20,80,811

13. Since the work schedules for the works costing as than Rs. 5,000/- were not to be convassed, the

Jes than Rs. 5,000/- were not to be corversed, the data of mandays generated from the works costing least of mandays generated from the works costing here the full picture of the employment generated has not been given for Soil Conservation works and works taken up under huts programme. It was also difficult to give the mandays figures from the reports consolidated by the sub-divisional Soil Conservation Officer and Tabisidar, who have prepared their report according to their sub-division/faluka, since this subdivision/faluka comprises of more than one block.

14. Works pertaining to forests, like afforestation, were in progress during the rainy season, this also being the harvest season, figures of employment in this season were found to have been gone down, as construction activities were ta stand-still due to rains. Works in or around forest areas were also suspended in May and June for collection of Tendu leaves.

3. Size & quality of taluka Blue-Print

15. Since no complete blue print was prepared, lists of works initiated in Block were obtained from Collectorate, it is found that the scarcity spill-over works as well as those Plan works which could not be taken up under the normal departmental budgets are included, in addition to the new works. More emphasis is given on construction of minor irrigation tanks. Road works are also taken up on the strength that the block area is situated in hilly and in-accessible areas.

16. 84 new works, out of 206 total works, are taken up in Sakoii block. Tank works have been included only after rough survey estimates prepared during the scarcity conditions in 1974-75. As regards soil conservation, no sanction was accorded block-wise. The Talaka list included the names of centres in which the sub-divisional soil conservation Officers were allowed to take up the work.

 However, unsurveyed works were also included on the suggestions of different departments as well as local non-officials.

18. Rough estimates based on quick survey methods were prepared as per D.S.R. prevailling at that time. However, most of the works are being carried out without revision of estimates, as per current DSR i.e. at higher cost. The minor irrigation tanks were given top priority.

19. Out of the 206 works, 58 works were in progress as on 1-4-1976 and further continued during the year 1976-77 also. Out of these 58 works, only 39 works were having EGS component of more than Rs. 5000/-. It can obviously be seen that 66.67% of these works are M.I. tanks. 33 works out of these 39 works had EGS component more than Rs. 50,000/-. The remaining which are in the range of Rs. 5000 to Rs. 25,000 belonged to soil conservation group only. Only 3 percolation tanks were in progress; as on 1-4-76 out of the total 39 works in progress; cosing more than 8, 5,000.

20. There are 20 works temporarily stopped, out of which 11 are Soil Conservation works, 6 are minor 22-748 Planning/77

irrigation tanks and 1 percolation tank. Not a single M. I. Tank or percolation tank was completed upto March, 76 and partial bearchis started flowing only in 2 out of 33 MI works. However, major part of the work of some of the minor irrigation tank was either completed or nearing completion.

21. Only 4 percolation tanks were taken up for construction in this block area, out of the total 38 irrigation works (M.I. Tanks, P. T. and desitting works). Thus it can be seen that the percolation tanks are not predominant in this area.

4. Technical norms in use :

22. The departmental technical norms are being used for the various categories of the works according to the departmental specifications and the estimates were prepared accordingly. The works however, are being carried out at the current-schedule of rates. Since the works are carried out by different agencies, no revisions in the estimates have been done so far. On discussion with the Executive Engineer, it was revealed that most of the works was revealed that most of the works will require revisions as the presentation of estimates. For the compared to the year of the presentation of estimates. For the computer of the system of Rs. 120/- per hut was fixed. Rs. 60/- for manufacture of the total.

23. Benefits were specified in the estimates of most of the works for M.I. tanks. No such estimates were observed for percolation tanks. The Soil conservation works also specify the coverage. The forest works like adforestation also specify the benefits. Since most of the major works are in incomplete stage, benefit casnot be verified at any stage till their completion. However, the benefits have been verified by the Soil Conservation department and Forest Dept7. Officials for works completed by them at the time of their periodical visits to the area.

24. The beneficiaries cannot be identified from the estimates except in case of soil conservation works, where names of beneficiaries and area benefited are listed in the case files. As regards tank works, only area likely to be irrigated by the M.I. Tank is worked out on the basis of capacity of the tank and the cropping pattern of the area as no canal survey was undertaken at the time of quick survey. The implementing agencies have to undertaken canal survey on their own accord for all the M.I. Tank works, for which lump-sum provision is made in the estimates, It is also observed that the Implementing Officers are not in know of the cultivators actually being benefited by tank works, since on survey has been undertaken so far the construction of canals to the works although some works are sufficiently advanced.

#### 5. Speed of completion

25. Out of the total works undertaken, only 44 works were completed, of which 41 are soil conservation works. One Road work (earth-work), 1 forest Road and 1 Repairs to forest tank are the other works. 26: TBI the last year, adequate funds were made willible under ECS and no incidence of stoppage of willible under ECS and no incidence of stoppage of witch for was observed. Adequate provision was also made for payment of land compensation under District Plans. So that land acquisition problem should not become cause of stoppage of main ECS works. The position in the current financial year has, however, totally changed and fresh decisions shout works are under consideration.

27. It is observed that many works are undertaken in the same vicinity and hence labour got diverted unongst various works. No compilation of fort ightly progress reports was being done at lahka Hice. The practice followed in this district is that he district implementing officer used to compile the compiled report is being sent to the Collector. A copy of the monthly report indicating workwise position regarding expenditure mandays etc. is being sent to the Tabsilds concerned, taltakawise and not blockwise, which is not compiled at the taluka office to give a complete picture of the works undertaken in the tabsili. These reports are being used for review of EGS works in meetings. Only 1 meeting in the year 1974-75 and 3 meetings in the year 1975-76 were actually held, as the Panchaya Samiti area wise review was being taken at district level also, where the nonofficials at the taluka towite.

28. No man-power budgetting is done and thus the implementing officers are not clear as to when the work will be completed due to uncertainty of labour supply. Similarly, since no list of labourers registered as emplement seekers for EGS was supplied to the implementing agency, they were insisted to absorb the labourers beyond their capacity.

#### 6. Mobilisation of Man-Power

29. Only Abstract of W.I.C.I. has been received by the field team for the afforestation work. The work was pertaining to the plantation of trees, and weeding of grahh. It is seen from the W.I.C.I. compilation that the labourers from distance of 3 Km. have come for the work. However, the major number pertaining to the works: like village. The main reason for the labourers attending the work of afforestation is the fixed wage rate of Rs. 3.00 per day. It was also found that the payment was being done regularly without interruption. So also the wage rate was more attractive incomparison to the nature of work being carried out, which was not at all hard.

30 While discussing the problem of mobilisation of labour, it is revealed that no special efforts were required during 1974-75 as the area was affocted by scarcity. However, there was general complaint of poor attendance of labour during the summer of 1976 as the crops were rather good and only actually needy persons turned up on the works.

#### 7. Administration and Co-ordination.

31. So far taluka level coordination meetings are concerned, only one meeting on 11-10-74 was held, in which review of EGS work was taken in details. Similarly, new proposals for inclusion is EGS were discussed, and a Panchayat Samiti level EGS review committee was formed. Since then no meeting of this Panchayat Samiti level committee was held. new Coordination and Review Committee, of whom the Tahsildar is a member-Secretary and the ML.A. is Chairman, met only 3 times, in which about 12 sub-jects were discussed, of which Review of EGS works in progress. (Panchayat Samiti-wise), was taken up with proposals of execution of new EGS works. However, since 15-1-76 no meeting was held. The mat-ter was discussed with the Tahsildar who informed that it was not felt essential by the committee to meet as all the members of the committee were being invited to the District level meeting where Panchayat Samiti-wise review was being done. However, it is noticed that no work-wise upto date information is maintained in the Tahsildars office. The Tahsildar had no mechanism nor information in hand about the demand for work from local labour under EGS. Even the Gram-Panchayat-wise information of employment seekers was not available with the Tahsildar till recently, as it was not supplied by the Block Develop-ment Officers.

32. The Technical staff of some of the implementing agencies are overloaded with the EGS works which can be seen below:---

Implementing Agencies	_	No	o. of work	No. of works entrusted to Junior Engineer (Con cerning to block level).				
		EGS.	Normal (other than EGS.)	Jr. Engr. number	EGS.	Norma!		
1		2	3	4	5	6		
. Sub-Dul, Engineer, Minor Irrigatio	n .	2	4	1	2			
2. Dy. Engr. M.I. Z.I. Sakoli	•	25	7	12	3 3	1 2		
3. Dy. Eng. B. & C. Z. L. Sakoli		5	3	1 2	22	2 3		
				3 4	12	3		

2	5	2
٠	•	•

1		2	3	4		6
	ngr. P. W. (Estate) Sakoli	5	5	1	,	
Sub. D	Engr. P. H. Works n. Bhandara,	4	13	1	-3	2
6. S.D.O.	Public Health Project Sub Dny. Bhandar		٩	1	-	
7. S.D.O.	Pick up Weir Sub-Dvn. Bhandara	33	-	i	2	_
8. Dy. En	gincer, M. I. (State) Bhandara	7	5	1	1	1
				3	i	-
<ol><li>Dy. Eng</li></ol>	r. N. H. Sub-Dn. Sakoli	2	11	1	1	1
to, Dy. Eng	r. N. H. Sub. Dn. Bhandara	3	14	1 2	1 2	· i

No thought has been given for revision of cost estimates by the Deputy Engineers as the existing staff will have to be engaged on this work. For survey of tank works 2 sub-divisionals under M. I. Division, Bhandara are available for survey of new sites, which is sufficient in normal course.

#### 8. Other observations :

33. It is found that most of the works are of directly productive nature, such as M.I.Tank and soil conservation works. It is also reported that the labourers get less wages in comparison to their work due to cross section measurements. At Tank site Lakhori, it was about 75 paise per day. Even it goes much difficult for the Junior Engineer to take the measurements gangwise to suisfy the individual labour.

34. At the time of visit to afforestation work Jambhai, it was found that there were female and child labourers-engaged in weeding, which is supported to be light job and being paid at Rs. 2-00 per day. On enquiry it was also found that the labourers werpaid @ Rs. 2-00 per day at the time of previous optrations of this year.

#### 9. Notes on Field Enquiry

35. (A) Work Schedule .--- While filling the work schedule it is-revealed that no exact expenditure figures are available with the taluka levels, as some ērpenditure is directly debited to the works by district implementing officers. Similarly, it was difficult for the team to collect the information on mandays since inception of the work, and information on process/ selection of work as most of the taluka level agencies are only work executing agencies. No Planning in the taluka level offices is done. Particularly in M.I. and percolation tank work, it is seen that the ra... and perconsult tank work, it is seen that the execution is transferred from one office to another office. The previous details were not available with the present implementing officers. Similarly, no factual data was available for technical supervision of work and or responsibility for maintenance. The data required for Soil conservation work schedules was not available with the Sub-Divisional Soil Conserwas not available with the Sub-Divisional concentration officers and the information was required to be collected from Agriculture Supervisor level. It is that the navment of wages under Soil also found that the payment of wages under also tound that the payment of wages under Soil conservation programme are not being done imdividu-ally. The individual workers name does not find place in the pay-sheet. Pay sheet denotes only

the name of gang-man and number of workers worked with him.

#### (B) District Schedule

36. The data on scarcity was not made readily available to the teams. Still the data for ong year 1.e. 1973-74 is not received. (though it was reported in District Statistical Abstract 1973-74, 105 villages). The data of posts was also not found by the hercic search of the Agricultural office for the year 1968-69. As regards the information of employment seekers, the team approached the Collectorate first. Since such data is not maintained either at district of taluka level, the Zilla Parishad was approached, but with a poor response. The members of the team attended the meetings organised by Zilla Parishad, but no response is observed from the Block Development Collectors. Similable for the total mandays of employment generated. The data required for filing of Block No. 7 is not available for the respective years, as no data is maintained either in revenue department of Zilla Parishad office.

37. The details of Coordination meeting were also not available for all the meetings. Proceedings of 8 meetings are not maintained for the year 1974-75. The time spent for each meeting is also not available. Only the commencing hour is reported in the proceedings.

#### (C) Taluka Schedule

38. Since the District heads are the implementing officers, the data for departmental plan/Non-Plan works in progress is not available at taluka level. Similarly, the information required in Blocks 5(a) in 75 columns is not forthcoming. Similarly, the employment generation data for soil conservation is not readily available as the complation of the figures is done at Sub-Divisional level only. No Block wise data is maintained. The Sub-Divisional Soil Conservation Officer was requested to supply the Blockwise data and has to extact the same from individual pay sheets.

39. Similarly, till last year, no amount was sanctioned to individual works. Similarly, the

Expenditure is maintained for entire sub-division at Soil Conservation. Since the Implementing agencies are not restricted to one particular block, it is going much difficult to sort it out for the selected block.

(D) Village Schedule

40. It is difficult to contact the officials at village level at the time of visits to the villages, since all the concerning officials are not regularly available.

Category of work	No. of works as per MLW-	Total EGS compo- nent of	No. of w costing than Rs	more	No. of wor 4 those in as on 1-	Drogress	COL 6-80	contine	rogress fro to size (EC % to col. 6	20	Remarks
	(A+B)	works in Col. 2 (Rs, '000).	No.	EGS compo- nent (Rs. '00	6 to col.4.	EGS compo- nent. (Rs. '000) (% to col. 5),	Bet- ween 5.000	Bet- ween 25,000 to 50,000	Above Rs. 50,000		
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	(1	1) (12
Minor Irrigation Tank	36	1,52,95	33	1,48,08	26 (78 ·79)	1,33,88 (90-41)			26 (100)	26 (100)	
Percolation Tank .	4	6,87	4	6,87	(75·00)	5,21 (76 ·28)		-	3	3	
Tank.	1	1, <del>6</del> 1	1	1,61					(100)	(100)	
Terracing	173	2,22	13	96	4 (30 · 77)	31 (32 ·20)	4 (100)	-	-	4 (100)	
Afforestation	3	1,85	2	68	1 (50-00)	59 (86 ·76)		-	(100)	(190)	
Forest Road Works .	3	6,29	2	3,29			_			(100)	
Other Forest Works Road works in hilly & in- accessible areas from 61-	1	47	1	47		_	****			_	
81, Road plan	5	22,98	4	22,98	4 (100-00)	22,98 (100-00)	. –		(100)	(100)	
Road works in hilly & in- accessible areas, Other Road works	2	4,00	1	4,00	1 (100-00)	4,00 (100-00)	_	_	(100) (100)	(100) (100)	
Road Works in other areas 61-81 Road plan	2	7,58	2	7,58		-	_	_			
Construction of huts .	81	52	1	6	-			_		-	
Repairs and Renovation to huts	1	1		_		·			_	-	
Total	312	2,07,35	64	1,96,58	39 (60 -94)	1,67,00	(10.25)		(89 ·75)	39	

TABLE 1 : ALL WORKS IN TALUKA LIST/IN PROGRESS (STATUS 1-4-1976)

Nots 1 :---MLW-A:---All works included in the Blue Print Works outside blue print but started. 2 : --MLW-B:---Works proposed or under consideration for inclusion in EGS.

Category of work	Total no. of works of status	Value (EGS compo-	Works no	t started	Works tem stopp		Works a	bandoned	Works com	pleted.
	14-3+4 +5. (for MLW A+B)		No.	Value EGS compo- nent (Rs. '000)	No.	Value (EGS compo- nent) (Rs. '000)	No.	Value (EGS compo- nent) (Rs. '000)		Value (EGS compo- nent) Rs. '000)
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	(11)
Minor Irrigation Tank	10	19,07	3	1,87	6	1,250	1	1,70	-	
Percolation Tank	1	1,63	****		1	1,63		_		
Desilting of Ex-Mal- gujari Tank	1	1,61					1	1,61	_	
Terracing	151	1,42	*99	N.A.	11	36			41	1,06
Afforestation	2	1,26	1	1,17	£	9		-	_	
Forest Road Works	3	6,29	I	3,00	1	1,23			1	2,06
Other Forest Works	1	47			-				1	47
Road Works in hilly & inaccessible areas 61- 81 Road Plan	1	N.A.	•1	N.A.		~	-	~	_	~
Road works in hilly & inaccessible areas Other Road Works	1	N.A.	•1	N.A.						_
Road Works in other areas 61-81 Plan	2	7,58	1	7,17					1	41
Rural Housing, Const- ruction of huts	\$0	48							80	48
Rural Housing Repairs & Renovation of										
Huts .	I	(900 actual)				_			1 (900	actual)
Total Percentage	254 (100 ·0?)	39,81 (100.00)	107 (42 ·13)	16,21 (40 ·73)	20 (7 ·87)	15,81 (3 ·71)	(0 ·79		125 (49·21)	448 (11 · 25

TABLE 2 :	ALI	L WORKS NOT STARTED/TEMPORARILY STOPPED/ABANDONED/COMPLETE	D.
			(SAKOLD

\*Since Plans and estimates of these works to be taken up under EGS were not ready, no EGS, component was available. \*

## TABLE 3 : REVISION OF ESTIMATES IN SELECTED WORKS

(SAKOLI)

											(SAKULI)
Category of Work					Total no. of selected works	No. of selected works for	Works for w	nich estimates dur	were revised/or rev		Remarks (Whether spill over
					WURS	which estimates were revised, or revisions are due	Name of work	Estimate (before) at the time of inclusion in blue print (Rs. '000)	Actual/ % of Approx. Incre value of revised estimate (Rs. '000)	ase	works or new EGS works)
(1)		- : :			(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
Work in Progress							1.M.I. tank, Rampuri	2,12	2,87	35]	New EGS. work due t
Minor Irrigation Tank			•	·	6	2	2. M.I.Tank Gudhari	16,99	17,61	4)	rivision of new sche
Percolation Tank					1	-					dule rate
Other Minor Irrigation	work	5			1	-					
Afforestation .					1		-		_	_	
Road Works in other a	reas	from	part	of							
61-81 Road Plan					1	~		_			
Works Completed											
Terracing .					5				·		
Forest Road Works					1						
Other Forest Works					1		-		-	-	
Road works in other a	reas	from	part	of							
61-81 road plan					1		_		· -		
Grand Total					18	2		19,11	20,48	7	

Category						y Spill over	Plan	Works	N	lew EGS Work		Total
				"	No.	EGS Component (Rs. '000)	No.	EGS Component (Rs. '000)	No.	EGS Component (Rs. '000)	No.	EGS Component (Rs. '000)
(1)					(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
Minor Irrigation Tanks					3	10,39	-		33	1,42,56	36	1,52,95
Percolation Tanks Desilting of Ex-Malgujari	Fank	·	·		-			-	4	6,87	4	6,87
	a mint	•	•	•	_	-			1	1,61		1,61
Terracing	•	•	•	•			35	1,11	138	1,11 1,85	173	2,22 1,85
Forest Road Works	•	•	•	•		-		_	3	6.29	3	6,29
Other Forest Works	•.	÷.	•.	•		_	_	_	°,	47	1	47
Road Works in hilly & inac	cessil	hle ar	eas fr	'nm					•		-	4,
61-81-Road Plan						-	1	3,60	4	19,38	5	22,98
Road Works in hilly & it	acces	sible	ar	cas,								
other Road Works .			•						2	4,00	2	4,00
Road Works in other areas	from	1 61-	-81 re	bad								
plan	۰.		•		-		1	41	1	1,17	2	1,58
Rural Housing Construction Rural Housing Repairs	n ol &	Huts	ovati		-	-	81	52	-		81	52
of huts	. ac	. rei			-	-	1	(900 actual)	-	-	1	( 900 actual)
Total			• •		3	10,39	119	5,64	190	1,85,31	312	2,01,34

TABLE 5 : PATTERN	OF TOTAL EXPENDITURE ON SELECTED WORK
	(SAKOLI)

							(BAROLA)		
Category	Name of Work	cost				re after inc Rs. '000)	lusion in EG	5 Remark Status	
		ated (Rs. '000)	EGS	onent in the ) total cost (Rs. '000)	74-75	75-76	1976 upto		
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	
Minor Irrigation Tank	1. M. I. Tank, Bhimalkasa (Wadegaon)	25,39		25,39	98	4,78	1,07(Sept. 76	) Temp.	
	<ol><li>M. I. Tank, Lakhori</li></ol>	3,97	_	3,97	70	1,47	20( Do.)	Do.	
	<ol><li>M. I. Tank, Rampuri</li></ol>	2,12	_	2,12	-(Neg)	1,31	55(Oct. 76)	Do.	
	<ol><li>M. J. Tank, Usgaon</li></ol>	2,90	·	2,90	10	64	10(Sept. 76	) Do.	
	5. M. I. Tank, Samewada	2,61		2,61	_	27	46(Oct. 76)		
•	6. M. I. Tank, Gudhari	16,99		16,99	1,70	3,41	45(Sept. 76		
Percolation Tanks	7. P. T. at Kinhi	1.63	_	1,63	_	61	10(July 76)		
Repairs to Ex-Malgujari Tanks	<ol> <li>Repairs &amp; renovation to Ex-Malgujari Tank Amgaon Kh.</li> </ol>	51	_	51	-	_	_		
Afforestation	<ol> <li>Afforestation work at Jampapur</li> </ol>	59	-	59	-	36	14(Oct. 76)	In Progress.	
Road Works in other areas								Projo.	
from 61-81-road plan	10. Adyal-Tiri Road Section III	7,17		7,17	-	-	23(Oct. 76)	Temp. stopped	
Total	10	63,8	8 -	- 63,88	3,57	12,85	3,30		

(SAKOLI)
----------

Category of works	Name of work	Total mandays required	Mandays of Em- ployment	Manda	ys of emp	monthy	i generi vise	ated			Remarks
		under EGS	generated under EQS as on 1-4-1976	April 1976	May 1976		1976	Aug. 1976	Sept. 1976	Oct. 1976	
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	(11)	(12)
Minor Irrigation											
Tank	1. M. I. Tank, Usgaon	55,000	23,945	1,872	2,240	507					-
	2. M. I. Tank, Rampuri	79,875	40,630	4524	5,330	3,075	18	-		· -	
	3. M. I. Tank Samewada .	57,725	6,809	4,498	3,240	3,025	973	-	· -		
	4. M. I. Tank, Lakhori	1,32,333	73,943	1,950	870	3,738		303		- 1	
	5. M. I. Tank, Gudhari 6. M. I. Tank,	4,24,670	1,99,200	2080	8,840	2,473	-	2246	164	-	
	Bhimalkasa				12,135	<b>63</b> (11)	2 20.205	1422	1 283		
Percolation Tank	(Wadegaon) .	8,46,333 32,952	3,87,250		1,224	82,613		1422	1 28;	, –	
tepairs to Ex- Malgujari	1. P. 1. Kada .	32,932	13,330	-	1,224	1,/20					
Tank	1. Amgaon Kh	Taken up afterwards	Nil 1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Afforestation Road works in other areas 61-81 Road	1. Jamnapur .	24,666	8,802	2,058	428	105	728	510	5 221	7 47)	
Plan	1. Construction of Adyat-Tirri. Road										
	(Sec. 111)	37,843	Nil			4,620	3,223	-		-	
Grand To	ntal	16,91,397	7,55,911	16,982	34,307	41,883	25,151	17,286	676	471	

#### (MUSTERWISE FOR FIRST MUSTER OF EACH MONTH)

TABLE 7 (i) EMPLOYMENT, BY SOURCES OF WORKERS, ON AFFORESTATION WORK AT JAMNAPUR

(i) Name of work Afforestation for Soil Conservatio					i) Locatio	n : Jamanapu (Sakołi)	r (iii) Co (iv) Da	st of (EGS) ate of initistion	Component : under :	59 Thou	sands. 12-1-1976
Name of Villags S upplying labour with consus code						n Km. from ze of popula-	No. of v	in	Remarks		
							July	August	September 1976	October	
			1	Distance	Population	1976	1976	1976	1976		
	(1)				(2A)	(2B)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
1. Work site village Jamanapur (54)			•	0	325	24	27	61	34	Employed on dail wages.	
2. Pindkepar (41)	•		•		3	1,991	-		-	11	-
3. Sendurware (74) -					3	4,369	-	-		2	
Totai						6,685	24	27	61	47	

Wage level per day						No. of wor	Remarks				
						_	July 1976	August 1976	September 1976	October 1976	
	(1)						(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)
Upto Re. 1							_	-			
More than Re. 1 to Rs. 2								·	_		
More than Rs. 2 to Rs. 3	•	•	•	•	•	•	24	27	61	47	Employed on dail wages plantatio and weeding wor as under taken.
More than Rs. 3 to Rs. 4								-			as ander taken.
More than Rs. 4 to Rs. 5				•			-	-	-		
Rs. 5 & above							-	-	-	-	
Total .		<u> </u>	······	<u> </u>	•		24	27	61	47	

#### TABLE 7 (ii) DISTRIBUTION OF WORKERS, BY WAGES EARNED PER DAY ON AFFORESTATION WORK AT JAMANAPUR

## LIST OF SELECTED WORKS FOR WORKWISE OBSERVATIONS

Category	Name of work	Name of the Implementing Agency	Remarks whether work was visited who visited	
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	
Minor Irrigation	a			
	<ol> <li>Minor Irrigation Tank Pitezari Tank 4.</li> </ol>	Sub Divisional Officer Z. P. M. I. Sub Division Sakoli.	J.D. (DES)/Regional D.D./R.O.	
	<ol> <li>M. I. Tank (Bhimalkasa) Wadegaon</li> </ol>	Sub Divisional Engineer, Minor Irr. Sub Dn. Sakoli.	R.O./R.A.	
	<ol><li>M. I. Tank Khairi</li></ol>	Do.	Dy. Dir./R.O.	
	4. M. I. Tank, Lakhori	Do.	R.O./R.A.	
	5. M. I. Tank, Gadhegaon	Sub Divisional Officer, Z. P. M. I. Sub Division Sakoli.	Joint Director/ (E) Bombay/R.O.	
	6. M. I. Tank, Rampuri	Asstt. Engineer II, environmental Engineering Sub Division Bhandara.	R.A.	
	7. M. I. Tank, Usgaon	Sub Divisional Engineer, M. I. Sub Dn. Sakoli.	R.A.	
	8. M. I. Tank, Samewada	Sub Divisional Officer, Itladoh Irrigation Management Sub Dn. Wadsa.	R.A.	
	9. M. I. Tank, Gondsavari	Dy. Engineer, Minor Irrigation Sub Dn. Bhandara	None	
	10. M. I. Tank Chichtola (Rengepar)	Sub Divisional Officer. Z. P. M. I. Sub Division Sakoli.	None	
	13. Percolation Tank Kitadi (Oirola)	Sub Divisional Engineer National High way Sub Division No. 55, Bhandara	None	
	12. Afforestation work at Jamnapur	Range Forest Officer, Sakoli, Range Sakoli.	Dy. Dir./R.O. R.A	
	13. Afforestation work at Jambhali	Range Forest Officer, Bhandara Range, Bhandara	R.O.	
	14. Pitezari-Nagzira Forest Road	Range Forest Officer, Sakoli Range, Sakoli	Dy, Dir./R.O.	
	15. Repairs to Forest Tank Makaitola	Range Forest Officer, Bhandara Range, Bhandara	R.O.	

1. Minor Irrigation Tank, Pitezari: This work originated a scarcity work in local sector (expenditure under scarcity was only Rs. 2000) and was incorporated in EGS on 24-12-1974. It has an optimal scimated cost in 1973 of Rs. 3.11 lakhs, an optimal scimated cost in 1973 of Rs. 3.11 lakhs, an optimal be revised. The work was in progress on 14-76 but has since been stopped in the mansoon. Expenditure incurred was Rs. 2-52 lakhs under EGS as upto August 1976. The main tank and only a part of the canal has been constructed area benefitied in 1975-76 was only 3 hoctares. In field visit (July 76, Nov. 76) the work was found to be in good shape.

2. Minor Irrigation Tank (Binalkasa), Wadgagon: This was a regular departmental work. For back of funds, the tank was started under E.G.S. as a new E.G.S. work. The estimated cost of this tank is Rs 25.39 lakhs, with 100% E.G.S. component. The estimates were prepared in the year 1972. However, no revision of estimates has been made so far. The status of work as on 1.4-1976 was in progress' and was seen by R.O. and R.A. in October 76, it had been temporarily closed due to rains.

It is observed that there was a tank irrigating about 200 hectares of land of village Wadegaon. Now, by constructing a fresh embankment, it will irrigate more area upto villages Jamapur and Sakoli. The work was started under E.G.S. on 7-1-75 and is expected to be completed by 30-6-78. So far, an amount of Rs. 5.76 lakhs had been spont upto March 76. The expenditure during the year 76-77 upto the end of the Sept. 76 is Rs. 1,07,000/-. The work has generated employment of 3.87,250 mandays till March 1976 and 69,460 mandays during 76-77. No benelits have so far been extended as much work remained to be completed, including gorge filling. No problem of land acquisition had so far arisen.

3. Minor Irrigation Tank, Khairi : This is a scarcity spillover work. The estimated cost of this work is Rs. 3,70,000 and the E.G.S. component is Rs. 3,44,000. The survey and estimates were prepared in the year 1973. The status as on 1-4-76 was 'in ogress'; it was seen by R.D.D. Nagpur in October 076 alongwith R.O. The main work of tank inclu-1976 alongwith R.O. 1976 alongwith R.O. The main work of tank inclu-ding fixing of 'Godbole' type sluice gate is complete except waste weir. The work was not found to be done well and the pitching was found to have been done in one part only. The dressing was also not found to have been done properly. Although the water is conserved, no irrigation was possible due to non-construc-An amount of Rs. 3,91,000 had been tion of canal. spent from EGS funds dl March 76, generating employment of 1,20,570 mandays. During 76-77 an I Sept. 76, gencamount of Rs. 14,824 was spent till Sept. rating 5,869 mandays employment.

4. Minor Irrigation Tank Lakhori: This is a new EGS work costing Rs. 3,97,000 with 100% EGS component. The work was started on 22-1-1975. The estimates were prepared in the year 1973 and the same remained un-changed. The status as on 14-76 was 'tn progress', it was soon by R.O. and R.A. in

October 76. The work further continued in the year 1976-77. The expenditure till March 76 was Rs. 2,26,000 generating employment of 73,945 mandays.

During the year 1976-77 an amount of Rs. 20,000 has been spent upto Sept. 76, generating an employment of 6,863 mandays. The work was found to be incomplete. When enquired from the village feaders and workers worked on the tank site, it was reported that due to cross section measurements, the wages has been failten down upto 75 puise per day. A complaint was also made by the villagers to the Reveaue Authorities, but the measurement were found to be correct. Although there was another work in the village vicinity (Lakhani-Bampewada EGS Road) on shortage of labour was experienced on that work. Since the work is yet to be completed, including gorge portion and construction of canal, sluice and waste wetr, no benefit could be achieved so far. An area of 19,84 acres will sub-merge in the tank, belonging to six cultivators. So far 1.87 acres of land had been taken in possession. The land acquisition proposals are to be prepared.

5. Minor trigation Tank, Gadhegaon: It is a new EGS work costing Rs. 198 lakhs, with 100% EGS component. The estimates of the work were prepared in December 74, and Januar 75, and no revision has been made so far in the estimates. The status of this work as on 1-4-76, and as seen by J.D. E.G.S. and R.O. in July 76 was 'in progress'. Most of the work is complete, except for the waste weir. Canals have also been constructed to some length. The expenditure incurred on this tank till March 76 was R. 129,000 from EGS funds, generating employment of 2,665 mandays tild August 1976. The Deputy Engineer has proposed to irrigate 30 hectares paddy area during 76-77.

The notable fact observed is that the percolation tank of Kinhi is adjacent to this tank and it is proposed by the Engineers 1/C to construct common waste weir for both the tanks. No question of land acquisition has arisen as this tank does not sub-merge any private land.

6. Minon Irritation Tank, Rampuri : This is a new EGS work costing Rs. 2.12,000. The EGS component is also the same as it is proposed to complete the work from EGS funds only. The estimates were prepared in February 75 and the work was started on 20-3-75. No revision had been done in the estimates so far, however, it is proposed to be done, the cost will go up to Rs. 2.87,000 on the changed District Schedule rate.

The status of this work as on 1-4-76 was 'in progreas' it was seen by R.A. in November 76. The work further continued in the year 1976-77 also and is now temporarily stopped due to rains and is yet to be restarted. The expenditure of Rs. 1,31,000 was incurred dil March 76, generating an employmeat of 40.630mandays. During the year 76-77 an amount of Rs. 55,000 has been spent, generating an employment of 12,947 mandays upto October 76. Since the work is in initial stage, no benefits have accrued so far. Since the tank is situated in forest area, no problem of land acquisition arose, as no private land will be submerzed under the tank.

7. Minor Irrigation Tank, Usgoon: This is a new EGS work. The estimated cost of this tank is Rs. 2,90,000, with 100% EGS component. The estimates were prepared in June 73 and no revision has been made so far. The status of this work as on 1.4-76, and as seen by R.A. in October 76 was in progress?. The work is temporarily storped due to manscons at present. So far expenditure is concerned, an amount of Rs. 74,000 had been spent till March 76, generating an employment of 2,3.945 mandays. The work including gorge filling is complete with fitting of sluice gate. The pitching is yet to be taken up in hand and also construction of canal remains. It was found on the visit to the tank us by R.A. in October 76 that the willagers were utilising the water of tank by lifting the same thought Oil-rogins for impairtion of the paddy fields. Clearance of forest from bed of tank is still not completed.

8. Minor Irrigation Tank, Samewada: This is a new EGS work cosing RS 2.61 lakks. The work is proposed to be completed from EGS funds only. The estimates were prepared in March 75 and the work was started on 19-4-1975. No revision in the estimates at this stage is proposed by the Sub Divisional Officer in charge of the work. The status of this work as on 1-4-76 was in progress and presently its temporarily stopped due to rains. An amount of Rs. 27,000 was spent during the year 1975-76, generating 6,809 mandays of employment. The ext-penditure during the year 1976-77 upto Oct. 76 is Rs. 46,000, which has generated 11,736 mandays of employment. The ext-penditure during the stones for pitching and Murrum are available at the site. The work of Bund is in progress. The tank is situated on the Govt, waste land and hence the question of land acquisition and sub-mergence will not arise.

9. Minor Irrigation Tank, Gondawari : It was also started during searcity under EGS, in February, 1975, costing Rs. 3.04 lakis and reported 'in progress' on 1.4-76. About Rs. 1.43 lakis were speak, generating 44,916 mandays of employment, upto 1.4-76. Survey and estimates were prepared by adopting quick survey methods during searcity conditions. The work was mearing completion, while work of outlets, waste weir, and remaining embankment was in progress. An amount of Rs. 22,719 was spent on semi-skilled works, executed through contractors. The tank is designed to irrigate an area of 153 acree of land. The tank work was originally executed by the Sub Divisional Offeer, MJ. Sub Division (State) Lakhani and

is now with the M.I. Sub Division Bhandara, for the remaining work.

10. Minor Irrigation Tank, Chinchtola (Rengepar: This tank work was executed in local sector and was initiated under EGS during scarcity conditions in June, 75, costing Rs. 2.03 lakbs with full EGS to component. The survey and estimates were prepared by adopting quick survey methods in March 1975. The work of embankment was in progress and an amount of Rs. 0.48 lakbs was spent, generating 16,106 mandays, pupel 14-76. During the year 1976-77, an amount of Rs. 5,690 only was spent, generating 1068 mandays the work of creating the combankment was in progress. The tank is expected to irrigate 50 hectores of creat. The cost norm per Mcfr is Rs. 39,745 which is beyond the economic yard stick of Rs. 33,000. The estimates are further likely to be undertaken as yet.

11. Percolation Tank, Kitadi (Girolo): It was initiated under EGS in March 1975 with an estimated cost and EGS component of Rs. 1.67,000. It was of Rs. 1,60,000 was spent upto March 1976 generating 43,178 mandays of employment. Plans and estimates were prepared by adopting quick survey methods by the Sub Divisional Officer M.I. Sub Division (Local Sector) Bhandara in February 1975, while the techni-cal sanction was accorded in December 75, the reason for the delay is not explained. The earth work, gorge filling, construction of waste weir were completed and pitchi ng work was in progress. It is also noticed that this tank is located in the catchment of another M.I. Tank in state sector. Though it is a percolation tank, the area likely to be irrigated is reported to be 70 acres of land since the tank will be provided with sluice and canal, as the percolation tanks are provided with state and canal, as the percolation tanks are not useful in this area. An amount of Rs. 31,527 was spent during 1976-77 upto Sept. -76, generating 1207 mandays of employment. The estimates of the tank are under revision as per current DSR.

12. Afforestuation work at lannapur: This is a new EGS work costing Rs. 59,000 and covering 50 hectares of land at village Jannapur. The entire expenditure will be met from EGS funds. This is a 3-Year Programme and the 1st year operation is practically completed by this time except fire protection work.

The expenditure during the year 1975-76 was Rs. 36,000 and was spent on works like trenches, for fencing purpose. During the year 1976-77, the expenditure upto October, 1976 is Rs. 14,000. The mandays of employment generated during the year 1975-76 was 8,802, while in the year 76-77 upto October, 1976 is 4,535 mandays.

The land in which this afforestation work is taken up belongs to Gram Panchayat and did not involve. any land acquisition. After 3 years the afforested area will be handed over to Gram Panchayat concerned. The above work was seen by R.A., R.O. in Sept. & Oct. 1976, and by R.D.D. in November, 1976.

13. Afforestation work at Village Iombhali: This is an EGS work taken up in the year 74-75. The stimated cost of this work is 8.9,900 covering 10 and belonging to Gram Panchayal Ianbhadi. The work was started on 18-7-75 as the wire fencing was undertaken. The survey was also undertaken in July 75. The estimates are not revsed. The status as on 14-76 was 'temporary stopped', as the 1st year operations, were over before summar of 1976. The second year operanows were undertaken n July, 1976 and the work was n progress till the visit to this work by R.O. in Nov. 76.

The expenditure neurred on this work till Oct. 76 was found to be Rs. 7,165, of which the expenditure for 76-77 was Rs. 876 only. The masdays of employment generated upto March, 76 is 1187. The workers were paid @ Rs. 2.00 per day since weeding is a light job.

14. Pitezari-Nag:ra-Forst Road : This is a new EGS work taken up by the Forest Dept. The estimated cost of this work is Rs. 206,000 for the entire Road, which had been surveyed much earlier. However, a revised fresh estimates were prepared in the month of Jan 75. The EGS component of this work is Rs. 206 lakhs. 6 Kms. of road pertains to Sakoli which is under Range Forest Officer, Sakoli. The status, as on 14-76 was complete' as the portion of the road in this Block was completed on 13-3-76. The work was visited by R.O. and by R.D. D. in Norember 1976. So far as the expenditure is concerned, an amount of Rs. 93,000 has been spent out of which Rs. 72,000

employment generated during the year 1974-75 were 4,670, while in 75-76 they were 16,921 mandays.

The road joins village Pitezari to Sakoli Chor Khamara Forcst Road on one side Narzari forest sanctuary on the other. Village Bitezari is 1.5 KM. from this joint (Sakoli Chorkhamara Forest Road). The road is constructed with boulders and murrum. The main aim of this road was to join Nagzira by the shortset route to NH 6. The work is completed and is being maintained from the departmental funds.

Since the road was passing through Govt. land and forest area, question of land acquisition did not arise.

15. Repairs to Forest Tank, Mckaitola: This is a work of repairs to Forest Tank situated in the village. The estimates were prepared by the Forest Engineer in October, 1972. Since there was no work in the village this work was taken up. The estimated cost of this work is Rs. 47,000. The work was completed in April 73, within the estimates and time limits. The expenditure incurred was also Rs. 47,000 generating employment of 9.162 mandays. The work of repairs of exting bunds, construction of waste wer and construction of subein print and the target of 1 and was being irrigated since Sept. 1975. However, it was observed by R.O. in November. 1975 that much water remains dead to the tank at cannot be utilised to the fullex extent due to somewhat defective construction of suber. Since it was an existing Forest tank, question of submergence of private land did not arise.

748Planning/77GIPF.

PPC,217 3000

> Price : Inland Rs. 14.70 Foreign £ 1.72 or 5 \$ 30 cents.

PRINTED BY THE MANAGER, GOVERNMENT OF INDIA PRESS, FARIDABAD AND PUBLISHED BY THE CONTROLLER OF PUBLICATIONS, DELHI, 1978